Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM



SITE CHARACTERIZATION, REMEDIATION AND CLOSURE REPORT

BOISE FEDERAL #1 UNIT H, SECTION 35, TOWNSHIP 21S, RANGE 27E EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 32.438551, -104.155659 RANGER REFERENCE NO. 5198

PREPARED FOR:

EOG RESOURCES, INC. 5509 CHAMPIONS DRIVE MIDLAND, TEXAS 79706

PREPARED BY:

RANGER ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES, INC. P.O. BOX 201179 AUSTIN, TEXAS 78720

JULY 6, 2021

Patrick K. Finn, P.G. (TX) Senior Project Geoscientist

Max Cook, CAPM (TX) Senior Project Manager

TABLE OF CONTENTS

| 1.0 | SITE LOCATION AND BACKGROUND | 1 |
|-----|--|---|
| 2.0 | SITE CHARACTERIZATION | 1 |
| 2.1 | Depth-to-Groundwater | 1 |
| 2.2 | Wellhead Protection Area | 2 |
| 2.3 | Distance to Nearest Significant Watercourse | 2 |
| 2.4 | Closure Criteria | 2 |
| 3.0 | SITE ASSESSMENT, REMEDIATION AND CONFIRMATION SAMPLING | 2 |
| 3.1 | May 18, 2021 – Initial Site Assessment and Sampling Results | 2 |
| 3.2 | June 15-18, 2021 – Soil Excavation and Cleanup Confirmation Sampling | 3 |
| 3.3 | June 22, 2021 – Soil Excavation and Cleanup Confirmation Sampling | 4 |
| 3.4 | Waste Disposal | 5 |
| 3.5 | Site Backfill and Re-seeding | 5 |
| 4.0 | SITE CLOSURE | 5 |

FIGURES

- Topographic Map
- Area Map
- Site Maps
- Area Water Well Map
- FEMA Floodplain Map
- Karst Topography Map

TABLES

• Soil BTEX (EPA 8021), TPH (EPA 8015) & Chloride (EPA 300) Analytical Data

ATTACHMENTS

- Attachment 1 Form C-141
- Attachment 2 USGS and NMOSE Water Well Data
- Attachment 3 Photographic Documentation
- Attachment 4 Laboratory Analytical Reports
- Attachment 5 Seed Mixture Data
- Attachment 6 Waste Manifests



SITE CHARACTERIZATION, REMEDIATION AND CLOSURE REPORT BOISE FEDERAL #1 UNIT H, SECTION 35, TOWNSHIP 21S, RANGE 27E EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 32.438551, -104.155659

1.0 SITE LOCATION AND BACKGROUND

The Boise Federal #1 (Site) is located on privately-owned land, approximately 4.6 miles northeast of Carlsbad, within Eddy County, New Mexico. The facility is situated in Unit H, Section 35, T21S-R27E at GPS coordinates 32.438551, -104.155659.

On May 11, 2021, an approximate 82 barrel (bbl) release of produced water was discovered at the Site as a result of a lightning strike on the northern-most tank in the tank battery which was utilized to store produced water. A vacuum truck was immediately dispatched to the site which recovered approximately eight (8) bbl of produced water. Visual impacts to the surrounding soils were observed as a result of the release and aerial photographs captured by a drone denoted those impacts. The incident was reported to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (NMOCD) via email on May 12, 2021 (NMOCD Incident # nAPP2114636311). The Site formerly consisted of a tank battery with three tanks and an earthen containment berm situated on the eastern side of the well pad. In an effort to remediate the impacted soils associated with the Site within 90 days of the spill incident, the tank battery and associated containment were relocated to western side of the well pad in areas not impacted by the release.

EOG Resources, Inc. (EOG) subsequently engaged Ranger Environmental Services, Inc. (Ranger) to assist in the remediation efforts at the Site. This Site Characterization, Remediation and Closure Report details the assessment and remediation activities undertaken to address the soil impacts at the Site.

A completed Form C-141 is attached. A Topographic Map and Area Map noting the location of the Site and surrounding areas, and site maps illustrating the Site features and sampling locations, are provided in the Figures section. Additionally, photographs collected by the drone immediately after the release are included in the Photographs section.

2.0 SITE CHARACTERIZATION

2.1 <u>Depth-to-Groundwater</u>

To determine the depth-to-groundwater in the vicinity of the Site, data available from the U.S. Geological Survey (USGS) and the New Mexico Office of the State Engineer (NMOSE) was reviewed. Based upon the reviewed information for wells within a one-half mile radius of the Site, depth-to-groundwater in the area of the Site is believed to be less than 50 feet.

Copies of the reviewed depth-to-groundwater information is attached.

STATE OF TEXAS PROFESSIONAL GEOSCIENTIST FIRM NO. 50140 • STATE OF TEXAS PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING FIRM NO. F-6160

P.O. BOX 201179 AUSTIN, TX 78720 OFFICE: 512/335-1785 FAX: 512/335-0527

2.2 <u>Wellhead Protection Area</u>

Based upon the USGS and NMOSE information, two domestic water wells were identified within a half-mile of the Site. It is unknown whether or not these wells are still operational.

Upon review of the National Wetland Inventory, the impacted area is not within 300 feet of a mapped feature.

The Site is located within the FEMA 100-year flood plain (Zone A).

The Site is noted to be in an area of "Medium Karst" probability.

2.3 <u>Distance to Nearest Significant Watercourse</u>

Based upon available online resources, no significant watercourses are located within a half-mile of the Site.

2.4 <u>Closure Criteria</u>

Based upon the Site characterization details, and per NMAC 19.15.29.12, the Site was remediated to the 19.15.29.12 NMAC Table 1 (groundwater ≤50 feet) criteria. Additionally, the remediation activities were conducted to bring the area into compliance with the Restoration, Reclamation and Re-Vegetation criteria (Restoration Criteria) detailed in 19.15.29.13 NMAC. The closure criteria utilized for the site remediation efforts are detailed below:

| REGULATORY STANDARD | CHLORIDE | TPH (GRO+DRO +MRO) | BTEX | BENZENE |
|--|----------|--------------------------|------|---------|
| 19.15.29.12 NMAC Table 1 Closure Criteria for Soils Impacted by a Release (GW ≤50') & 19.15.29.13 NMAC Restoration, Reclamation and Re-Vegetation (Soils 0'-4') | 600 | 100 | 50 | 10 |

All Values Presented in Parts Per Million (mg/Kg)

3.0 SITE ASSESSMENT, REMEDIATION AND CONFIRMATION SAMPLING

3.1 May 18, 2021 - Initial Site Assessment and Sampling Results

On May 18, 2021, Ranger personnel mobilized to the Site to conduct an initial inspection of the affected area. Visual impacts were observed at the Site associated with the release. Based on provided aerial drone photographs, Ranger personnel completed hand auger boring activities to obtain soil samples at various locations and depths within the impacted area. Ranger personnel then completed field chloride titrations and field organic vapor monitoring (OVM) screening to roughly map out the affected soil area. An attached site map illustrates both the impact area as well as Ranger's field sampling locations.



One soil sample (SB-3/16") was collected using a hand auger from a location just north of the former tank that was damaged by the lightning strike. The soil sample was submitted to Eurofins Xenco laboratory in Carlsbad, New Mexico for analysis of total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH) using EPA Method 8015; benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene and xylenes (BTEX) using EPA Method 8021; and, total chloride using EPA Method 300. The sample was collected and managed using standard QA/QC and chain-of-custody procedures.

Upon review of the laboratory analytical results, the SB-3/16" soil sample was documented to contain exceedances of the chloride closure criteria. No exceedances of the BTEX or TPH closure criteria were documented. The soil sample analytical results are summarized in the attached soil analytical table. Copies of the laboratory analytical report are also attached.

Due to the exceedance of the closure criteria in the SB-3/16" soil sample and based upon the visual soil impacts and results of the field chloride titrations and field OVM screening, plans were made to return to the site to conduct soil excavation activities after representatives of EOG relocated the tank battery to allow full access to the area where impacted soils were observed.

3.2 June 15-18, 2021 – Soil Excavation and Cleanup Confirmation Sampling

During June 15-18, 2021, Ranger personnel and representatives for EOG mobilized to the Site to conduct soil excavation and cleanup confirmation sampling activities. Initial soil excavation boundaries derived from the May 18, 2021 site inspection were marked.

The pea gravel/caliche from the former tank battery was initially removed and hauled off-site for disposal. Initial excavations into the native soil were then conducted. Ranger personnel began field screening the soils using an OVM and field chloride titrations to help guide the site excavation activities. During excavation activities within the eastern portion of the former tank battery (Excavation 3 area), visual hydrocarbon impacts and significantly elevated OVM readings were obtained from the native soils directly underneath where the former tanks were situated. Prior to continuing site excavation activities, several test holes were dug in the area in order to allow field OVM screening of the soils. In the eastern portion of the former tank battery field OVM readings up to 1,100 ppm_v were obtained. The OVM readings declined to near zero upon encountering a hard sand layer at approximately 12-13 feet below ground surface (bgs).

Following the completion of the test holes, the native soil excavation activities were resumed. The area to be excavated was subdivided into five sub-areas (Excavation Nos. 1-5) based upon the test hole field screening results and the initial site inspection results. The impacts in the Excavation 1 area appeared to be no greater than approximately 3.5' deep; the impacts in the Excavation 2 and 4 areas appeared to be no greater than approximately 1' deep; the impacts in the Excavation 3 area appeared to be no greater than approximately 12'-13' deep; and the impacts in the Excavation 5 area appeared to be no greater than approximately 3'-5' deep.

During the performance of the site excavation activities, Ranger personnel utilized an OVM and field chloride titrations to help determine the excavation depths and boundaries. Upon reaching limits which appeared to be unaffected, Ranger personnel then collected cleanup confirmation soil samples for laboratory analysis. In accordance with 19.15.29.12(D) NMAC, five-point composite samples were collected from the walls and base of the excavated areas. Each composite sample represented an area of less than 200 square feet. In total, 62 soil samples



were collected from various locations along the excavation sidewalls and base. The attached site maps illustrate both the excavation areas as well as the general composite soil sampling locations. The following table denotes the calculated square footage of each excavation area as well as the number of samples collected within excavation to ensure proper assessment:

| Area | Square Footage | # Samples Collected |
|--------------|----------------|---------------------|
| Excavation 1 | 950 | 5 |
| Excavation 2 | 1,700 | 9 |
| Excavation 3 | 3,400 | 19 |
| Excavation 4 | 3,500 | 18 |
| Excavation 5 | 1,900 | 11 |

The soil samples were submitted to Eurofins Xenco laboratory in Carlsbad, New Mexico for analysis of TPH using EPA Method 8015; BTEX using EPA Method 8021; and, total chloride using EPA Method 300. The samples were collected and managed using standard QA/QC and chain-of-custody procedures. The soil sample analytical results are summarized in the attached soil analytical table. Copies of the laboratory analytical reports are also attached.

On the attached soil analytical table, it should be noted that the excavation sidewall samples were designated as follows:

NW – North Wall Sample SW – South Wall Sample EW – East Wall Sample WW – West Wall Sample

All other samples were excavation base samples collected from the floors of the excavated areas.

In summary, all cleanup confirmation soil sample analytical results were found to be below the referenced site closure criteria with the exception of soil samples EX-4 (16), EX-4 (17) and EX-4 (18). These samples were found to exceed the TPH (GRO+DRO+MRO) closure criteria of 100 mg/Kg. Based upon these exceedances of the closure criteria, a decision was made to further overexcavate and re-sample these areas.

3.3 June 22, 2021 – Soil Excavation and Cleanup Confirmation Sampling

On June 22, 2021, Ranger personnel and representatives for EOG mobilized to the Site to conduct overexcavation and re-sampling of the EX-4 (16), EX-4 (17) and EX-4 (18) sample areas due to their exceedances of the site closure criteria as discussed above. The areas were excavated an additional 8"-12" and representative five-point composite samples were re-collected from the floor of the overexcavated areas (Sample ID's EX-4 (16)A, EX-4 (17)A and EX-4 (18)A). Each composite sample represented an area of less than 200 square feet.

The soil samples were submitted to Eurofins Xenco laboratory in Carlsbad, New Mexico for analysis of TPH using EPA Method 8015. The samples were collected and managed using standard QA/QC and chain-of-custody procedures. The soil sample analytical results are summarized in the attached soil analytical table. Copies of the laboratory analytical reports are also attached.



In summary, the June 22, 2021 overexcavation of the EX-4 (16), EX-4 (17) and EX-4 (18) sample areas achieved attainment of the site TPH closure criteria. The EX-4 (16)A, EX-4 (17)A and EX-4 (18)A soil analytical results were found to contain nondetectable TPH concentrations.

3.4 <u>Waste Disposal</u>

All soils generated during the remedial excavation activities were transported and disposed of at Lea Land disposal facility in Lea County, New Mexico. Approximately 1,600 cubic yards of material were excavated and transported to disposal from the Site. Copies of the soil manifests are included as an attachment to this report.

3.5 Site Backfill and Re-seeding

Upon achieving the appropriate cleanup criteria, the excavated area was backfilled with clean fill material in accordance with NMAC 19.15.29.12 and NMAC 19.15.29.13. Photographs documenting the backfill of the area are included. The impacted areas off of the pad were reserved with BLM seed mixture #2 in accordance with NMAC 19.15.29.13.

A copy of the seed mixture and distribution requirements are attached.

4.0 SITE CLOSURE

Based on the results of the site remediation and cleanup confirmation sampling activities, the site has been properly addressed pursuant to NMAC 19.15.29 within 90 days of the release and EOG respectfully requests closure of the incident. A final C-141 form is attached.



FIGURES

Topographic Map Area Map Site Maps Area Water Well Map FEMA Floodplain Map Karst Topography Map Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM



Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM



Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM



Page 11 of 298



Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM



Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM





Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM



Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM



Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Page 18 of 298







TABLES

Soil BTEX (EPA 8021), TPH (EPA 8015) & Chloride (EPA 300) Analytical Data

| Ex.1 (i) 0.99221 3.6 -0.0019 -0.0019 -0.0018 -0.0118 - | | | | | All valu | les presente | d in parts pe | million (mg/ | 'Kg) | | | | | |
|---|-------------------------|-----------------|----------|----------|----------|--------------|---------------|--------------|----------|--------|---------------|----------|-----------|--------|
| Bit Prime 118 0.0000< | SAMPLE ID | DATE | | BENZENE | TOLUENE | | | | | | - | | (GRO+DRO+ | CHLORI |
| No. No. <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>4.00</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0.00404</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> | | - | 4.00 | | | | | 0.00404 | | | | | | |
| Ex.1 (i) 0.99221 3.6 -0.0019 -0.0019 -0.0018 -0.0118 - | SB-3/16" | 5/18/2021 | 1.33 | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00401 | <0.00401 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | 1,520 |
| Ex (p) 0+02021 3.0 0.0018 <td>cavation #1</td> <td></td> | cavation #1 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Ex. (b) (b) (c) (c)< (c)< (c) (c)< (c | | | | | 1 | 1 | | | , | 36.7 J | | · · · | | 77.7 |
| Ex-1 UNIV UNIV <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>;</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>101</td></th<> | | | | | | | | | ; | | | | | 101 |
| Ex-1 Ex-1 <th< td=""><td>· · ·</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>;</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<> | · · · | | | | | | | | ; | | | | | |
| Ex.2 (1) 0F02021 1 0.00022 0.00024 0.00040 <th0.00040< th=""> <th0.00040< th=""> <th0.0004< td=""><td>()</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>;</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>416</td></th0.0004<></th0.00040<></th0.00040<> | () | | | | | | | | ; | | | | | 416 |
| Ex.2 (1) 0F02021 1 0.00022 0.00024 0.00040 <th0.00040< th=""> <th0.00040< th=""> <th0.0004< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>,</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>1</td></th0.0004<></th0.00040<></th0.00040<> | | | | | | | | | , | | | | | 1 |
| EX 2 (2) 61 (52) 1 40 0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0020 -0.0010 -1.1.1 -4.69 F1.1.1 -1.1.1 <t< td=""><td>cavation #2</td><td></td><td></td><td>1</td><td>1</td><td>1</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<> | cavation #2 | | | 1 | 1 | 1 | | | | | | | | |
| EX-2(3) F192021 1 -0.00022 0.00022 0.00021 <th0.0001< th=""> <th0.0001< th=""> <th0.00021<< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>1</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>,</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th0.00021<<></th0.0001<></th0.0001<> | | | 1 | | | | | | , | | | | | |
| EX-26 (a) 0.172021 1 -0.0000 0.0202 -0.0001 -0.0001 21.1 -0.017 21.1 0.11 0.01 EX-2 (b) 0.162021 1 -0.0199 -0.0199 -0.0199 -0.0198 -0.0198 -0.0038 33.18 19.3 -65.0 85.2.18 52.8 13.3 EX-2 (b) 0.162021 1 -0.0199 -0.0198 -0.0398 -0.0398 32.18 19.3 -60.0 65.8 18.1 EX-2 (b) 0.162021 1 -0.0019 -0.0038 -0.00388 -0.00388 32.3 46.0 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.1 57.6.8 <td></td> <td></td> <td>•</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> | | | • | | | | | | - | | | - | | |
| EX-8 Ex142 C Conting Conttin <thcontin< th=""> <thcontin< th=""></thcontin<></thcontin<> | | | 1 | | | | | | | | | - | | 16.8 |
| EX-2(7) EVE2021 1 -0.00199 -0.00298 -0.00297 -0.0027 -0.0027 -0.00297 -0.00297 -0.0027 -0.00297 <td>EX-2 (5)</td> <td></td> <td>1</td> <td></td> <td><0.00202</td> <td><0.00202</td> <td><0.00403</td> <td></td> <td>;</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>12</td> | EX-2 (5) | | 1 | | <0.00202 | <0.00202 | <0.00403 | | ; | | | | | 12 |
| $ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | · · · | | • | | | | | | - | | | | | 13.9 |
| $ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | | | • | | | | | | , | | | , | | 13.1 |
| Eventon H Eventon H Eventon H Eventon H EX3 (1) 617/2021 12 -0.001% -0.001% -0.002% -0.004% -0.001% -0.001% -0.001% -0.001% | | | • | | | | | | - | | | | | - |
| $ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$ | | 0/10/2021 | I | <0.00133 | <0.00133 | <0.00133 | <0.00330 | <0.00530 | 30.3 J,D | 20.00 | \+3 .1 | JJ.0 J,D | 55.0 D | 04.0 |
| EX 1/2 0.177021 1/2 0.00201 0.00201 0.00201 0.00201 0.00211 | Excavation #3 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-3 (5) 6/17/2021 13 -0.00001 -0.00021 -0.00402 -0.4049 -0.49.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.48.7 -0.49.7 -0.48.7 | | | | | | | | | - | | | - | | 18.6 |
| EX3 (h) 61772021 13 -0.00199 -0.00199 -0.00386 -0.00 <td></td> <td>,</td> <td></td> <td>15.2</td> | | | | | | | | | | | | , | | 15.2 |
| EX-3 (f) 6/17.2221 12 < | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX3 (f) 61772021 12 40.00199 40.00199 40.00381 40.00381 44.9.0 44.9.7 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX3 (f) 6177/2021 12 < | , , | | | | | | | | | | | | | _ |
| EX3 (p) 61770201 7 ch00199 ch00199 ch00398 ch00402 ch00403 ch00398 | | | | | 1 | | | | | | | | | 185 |
| EX3 (WV-1) 6/172021 Variable <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00402 <0.00401 <0.000 <0.000 <0.0019 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00198 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00198 <0.00198 <0.00198 <0.00198 <0.0019 <0.00198 <0.00198 <0.0019 <0.00198 <0.0019 <0.00188 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 <0.0018 < | () | 6/17/2021 | 12 | <0.00202 | <0.00202 | <0.00202 | <0.00404 | <0.00404 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | 205 |
| EX.3 (WV-2) 6/17/2021 Variable -0.00201 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00200 -0.00201 -0.00201 -0.00201 -0.00201 -0.00201 -0.00203 | () | | | | | | <0.00398 | | | | | | | 25.7 |
| EX-3 (SW-1) 6/17/2021 Variable <0.00200 <0.00200 <0.00401 <0.00401 <0.00401 <0.00401 <0.00401 <0.00401 <0.0010 <0.0010 <0.0010 <0.0010 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <0.00100 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>;</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>_</td></th<> | | | | | | | | | ; | | | | | _ |
| EX-3 (EW-1) 6/17/2021 Variable <0.00199 | · · · · · | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-3 (EW-2) 6/172021 Variable <0.00199 | , , | | | | 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-3 (EW-3) 6/17/2021 Variable c.0.00200 c.0.00200 c.0.00400 425.J.B. 17.J. c49.8 695.J.B. 59.5.B. 900 EX-3 (EW-4) 6/17/2021 Variable c.0.00199 c.0.00199 c.0.00198 c.0.00103 c49.8 c49.8 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>-</td></td<> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - |
| EX-3 (WW-1) 6/17/2021 Variable <0.00202 | EX-3 (EW-3) | 6/17/2021 | Variable | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00400 | <0.00400 | 42.5 J,B | 17 J | <49.8 | 59.5 J,B | 59.5 B | 306 |
| EX3 (WW-2) 6/17/2021 Variable <0.00202 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 105 |
| EX-3 (WW-3) 6/17/2021 Variable < 0.00200 < 0.00200 < 0.00400 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.8 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 < 49.9 | · · · / | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Savation #4 EX-4 (1) 6/17/2021 1 <0.00202 <0.00202 <0.00202 <0.00403 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.8 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 < | | | | - | 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (1) 6/17/2021 1 <0.00202 | EX-3 (VV VV-3) | 0/17/2021 | Vanable | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00400 | <0.00400 | <49.0 | <49.0 | <49.0 | <49.0 | <49.0 | 10 |
| EX.4 (2) 6/17/2021 1 <0.00202 | cavation #4 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| $ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | EX-4 (1) | 6/17/2021 | 1 | <0.00202 | <0.00202 | <0.00202 | <0.00403 | <0.00403 | <49.8 | <49.8 | <49.8 | <49.8 | <49.8 | 47.2 |
| EX-4 (4) 6/17/2021 1 <0.00199 <0.00199 <0.00398 <0.00398 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <39.3 < | | | 1 | | 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (5) 6/17/2021 1 <0.00199 | () | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (6) 6/17/2021 1 <0.00200 <0.00200 <0.00400 <0.00400 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 | | | • | | 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| $ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | () | | • | | | | | | | | | | | |
| $ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | | | • | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (10) 6/17/2021 1 <0.00201 | | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| $\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | () | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| $\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | () | | • | | 1 | 1 | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (13) 6/18/2021 1 <0.00200 | · · · | | • | | | | | | | | | | | - |
| EX-4 (14) $6/18/2021$ 1 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00402 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 | | | | | 1 | 1 | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (15) 6/18/2021 1 <0.00200 <0.00200 <0.00400 19.9 J <49.8 <49.8 19.9 J 19.9 J 4.14 EX-4 (16) 6/18/2021 1 <0.00199 | () | | • | | | 1 | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (17) $6/18/2021$ 3.5 <0.00198 <0.00198 <0.00198 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0.00397 <0 | · / | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | - |
| EX-4 (18) $6/18/2021$ 3.5 <0.00198 <0.00198 <0.00397 <0.00397 <43.7 J $1,910$ B 182 $1,953.7$ J, B $2,140$ B 2.47 EX-4(16)A $6/22/2021$ 2 $$ $$ $$ $$ <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <49.9 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 | 、 <i>,</i> | | - | | | | | | | , | | | | |
| $\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $ | | | | | | ł | | | | , | | | | - |
| EX-4(17)A $6/22/2021$ 4 < | | | | | | | | | | , | | | | |
| EX-4(18)A $6/22/2021$ 4 < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < <td></td> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 9.15.29.12 NMAC Table 1 Closure Criteria for Soils Impacted by a Release (GW ≤ 50') 10 50 50 100 600 19.15.29.13 NMAC Reclamation Criteria | · · · | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 19.15.29.13 NMAC Reclamation Criteria | 0.15.29.12 NMAC Table 1 | Closure Criteri | | . 10 | | | | 50 | | | | | 1 | |
| (0'-4' Soils Only) | 19.15.29.13 NMAC R | eclamation Cri | • | 10 | | | | 50 | | | | | 100 | 600 |

•

SAMPLE ID

EX-5 (1) EX-5 (2) EX-5 (3) EX-5 (4) EX-5 (5) EX-5 (6)

EX-5 (7)

EX-5 (8)

EX-5 (SW-1)

EX-5 (WW-1)

EX-5 (WW-2)

Excavation #5

| SOIL BTEX (EPA 8021), TPH (SW 8015) & CHLORIDE (EPA 300) ANALYTICAL DATA EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 All values presented in parts per million (mg/Kg) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|--|---|--|--|---|---|--|--|--|---|---|---|--|
| DATE | DEPTH (FT) | BENZENE | TOLUENE | ETHYL- BENZENE | TOTAL XYLENES | TOTAL BTEX | TPH GRO C6-C10 | TPH DRO C10-C28 | TPH MRO C28-C36 | TPH (GRO+DRO) | TPH (GRO+DRO+ MRO) | CHLORIDE |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 6/17/2021 | 3&5 | <0.00201 | <0.00201 | <0.00201 | <0.00402 | <0.00402 | <49.7 | <49.7 | <49.7 | <49.7 | <49.7 | 24.8 |
| 6/17/2021 | 3&5 | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00200 | <0.00401 | <0.00401 | <49.9 | <49.9 | <49.9 | <49.9 | <49.9 | 26 |
| 6/17/2021 | 3&5 | <0.00199 | <0.00199 | <0.00199 | <0.00398 | <0.00398 | <49.9 | <49.9 | <49.9 | <49.9 | <49.9 | 40.9 |
| 6/17/2021 | 3&5 | <0.00199 | <0.00199 | <0.00199 | <0.00398 | <0.00398 | <49.8 | <49.8 | <49.8 | <49.8 | <49.8 | 23.4 |
| 6/17/2021 | 3&5 | <0.00199 | <0.00199 | <0.00199 | <0.00398 | <0.00398 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | <50.0 | 37.5 |
| 6/17/2021 | 3&5 | <0.00198 | <0.00198 | < 0.00198 | < 0.00397 | < 0.00397 | 15 J | <49.8 | <49.8 | 15 J | 15 J | 39.8 |
| | 6/17/2021 6/17/2021 6/17/2021 6/17/2021 6/17/2021 | DATE DEPTH (FT) 6/17/2021 3 & 5 6/17/2021 3 & 5 6/17/2021 3 & 5 6/17/2021 3 & 5 6/17/2021 3 & 5 6/17/2021 3 & 5 6/17/2021 3 & 5 6/17/2021 3 & 5 | DEPTH (FT) BENZENE 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | EO BOISI All values presented DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE TOTAL XYLENES 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 All values presented in parts per million (mg DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE TOTAL XYLENES TOTAL BTEX 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 All values presented in parts per million (mg/Kg) DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE TOTAL XYLENES TOTAL BTEX TPH GRO C6-C10 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | ECG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 ECG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 All values presented in parts per million (mg/Kg) DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE TOTAL XYLENES TOTAL BTEX TPH GRO C6-C10 TPH DRO C10-C28 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 All values presented in parts per million (mg/s) DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE TOTAL XYLENES TOTAL BTEX TPH GRO C6-C10 TPH DRO C10-C28 TPH MRO C28-C36 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 All values presented in parts per million (mg/K) DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE TOTAL XYLENES TOTAL BTEX TPH GRO C6-C10 TPH DRO C10-C28 TPH MRO C28-C36 TPH (GO+DRO) 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 | EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 EOG MIDLAND BOISE FEDERAL #1 All values presented in parts per million (mg/s) DATE DEPTH (FT) BENZENE TOLUENE ETHYL- BENZENE TOTAL XYLENES TOTAL BTEX TPH GRO C6-C10 TPH MRO C10-C28 TPH MRO C28-C36 TPH MRO (GR0+DRO) TPH MRO) TPH MRO) 6/17/2021 3 & 5 <0.00201 |

<50.0

15.4 J

<50.0

<50.0

21.1 J

<50.0

<49.9

<50.0

<50.0

<49.9

<50.0

<49.9

<50.0

<50.0

<49.9

Notes:

1. Results exceeding the Table 1 Closure Criteria presented in bold type with yellow highlighting. Results in the 0'-4' depth interval that are in excess of the Reclamation Criteria are presented in bold, red type.

< 0.00400

< 0.00399

< 0.00400

< 0.00400

< 0.00396

< 0.00400

< 0.00399

< 0.00400

< 0.00400

< 0.00396

50

2. Strikethrough indicates sample area was overexcavated and disposed off-site.

6/17/2021

6/17/2021

6/17/2021

6/17/2021

6/17/2021

19.15.29.12 NMAC Table 1 Closure Criteria for Soils

Impacted by a Release (GW ≤ 50') 19.15.29.13 NMAC Reclamation Criteria

(0'-4' Soils Only)

5

5

5

3&5

3&5

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

<0.00198

10

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

< 0.00198

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

< 0.00200

<0.00198

3. N.A. = Not Analyzed

<50.0

15.4 J

<50.0

<50.0

21.1 J

<50.0

15.4 J

<50.0

<50.0

21.1 J

100

19.8

18.4

22

39.6

22.6

600

600

ATTACHMENT 1 – FORM C-141

District I 1625 N. French Dr., Hobbs, NM 88240 District II 811 S. First St., Artesia, NM 88210 District III 1000 Rio Brazos Road, Aztec, NM 87410 District IV 1220 S. St. Francis Dr., Santa Fe, NM 87505 State of New Mexico Energy Minerals and Natural Resources Department

Oil Conservation Division 1220 South St. Francis Dr. Santa Fe, NM 87505 Form C-141 Revised August 24, 2018 Submit to appropriate OCD District office

| Incident ID | NAPP2114636311 |
|----------------|----------------|
| District RP | |
| Facility ID | |
| Application ID | |

Release Notification

Responsible Party

| Responsible Party EOG Resources | OGRID 7377 |
|---|---|
| Contact Name James Kennedy | Contact Telephone 432-848-9146 |
| Contact email james_kennedy@eogresources.com | Incident # (assigned by OCD) nAPP2114636311 |
| Contact mailing address 5509 Champions Drive Midland, TX 79706 | |

Location of Release Source

Latitude 32.438551

Longitude -104.155659 (NAD 83 in decimal degrees to 5 decimal places)

| Site Name Boise Federal #1 | Site Type Well and Tank Battery |
|---------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| Date Release Discovered 5-11-21 | API# (if applicable) 30-015-33735 |

| Unit Letter | Section | Township | Range | County |
|-------------|---------|----------|-------|--------|
| Н | 35 | 21S | 27E | Eddy |

Surface Owner: State Federal Tribal Private (Name: Mason Oaks Energy LLC etal_____)

Nature and Volume of Release

Material(s) Released (Select all that apply and attach calculations or specific justification for the volumes provided below)

| Crude Oil | Volume Released (bbls) | Volume Recovered (bbls) |
|------------------------|--|---|
| Produced Water | Volume Released (bbls) 82 | Volume Recovered (bbls) 8 |
| | Is the concentration of dissolved chloride in the produced water >10,000 mg/l? | Yes No |
| Condensate | Volume Released (bbls) | Volume Recovered (bbls) |
| Natural Gas | Volume Released (Mcf) | Volume Recovered (Mcf) |
| Other (describe) | Volume/Weight Released (provide units) | Volume/Weight Recovered (provide units) |
| Cause of Release Light | ning struck water tank causing release. | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |

| eceived by OCD: 8/2/2021 | 10:49:18:AMI State of New Mexico | | Page 26cof 2 |
|--|---|----------------|----------------|
| 01111 (-141 | | Incident ID | NAPP2114636311 |
| ige 2 | Oil Conservation Division | District RP | |
| | | Facility ID | |
| | | Application ID | |
| | | | |
| Was this a major release as defined by 19.15.29.7(A) NMAC? Yes No | If YES, for what reason(s) does the responsible par Lightning strike and more than 25 bbls released. (8 via vacuum truck) | | |
| | otice given to the OCD? By whom? To whom? Wi G) Emailed NMOCD (Mike Bratcher, Robert Hamle | | email, etc)? |

Initial Response

The responsible party must undertake the following actions immediately unless they could create a safety hazard that would result in injury

 \square The source of the release has been stopped.

The impacted area has been secured to protect human health and the environment.

Released materials have been contained via the use of berms or dikes, absorbent pads, or other containment devices.

All free liquids and recoverable materials have been removed and managed appropriately.

If all the actions described above have not been undertaken, explain why:

Per 19.15.29.8 B. (4) NMAC the responsible party may commence remediation immediately after discovery of a release. If remediation has begun, please attach a narrative of actions to date. If remedial efforts have been successfully completed or if the release occurred within a lined containment area (see 19.15.29.11(A)(5)(a) NMAC), please attach all information needed for closure evaluation.

I hereby certify that the information given above is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and understand that pursuant to OCD rules and regulations all operators are required to report and/or file certain release notifications and perform corrective actions for releases which may endanger public health or the environment. The acceptance of a C-141 report by the OCD does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations have failed to adequately investigate and remediate contamination that pose a threat to groundwater, surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, OCD acceptance of a C-141 report does not relieve the operator of responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations.

| Printed Name: _James F. Kennedy | Title:Env Specialist |
|---------------------------------------|------------------------|
| Signature: | Date: _05/24/2021 |
| email:james_kennedy@eogresouirces.com | Telephone:432-848-9146 |
| | |
| OCD Only | |
| Received by: Ramona Marcus | Date: <u>5/26/2021</u> |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM Form C-141 State of New Mexico

Oil Conservation Division

| | Page 27 of 298 |
|----------------|----------------|
| Incident ID | |
| District RP | |
| Facility ID | |
| Application ID | |

Site Assessment/Characterization

This information must be provided to the appropriate district office no later than 90 days after the release discovery date.

| What is the shallowest depth to groundwater beneath the area affected by the release? | <u><50</u> (ft bgs) |
|---|------------------------|
| Did this release impact groundwater or surface water? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within 300 feet of a continuously flowing watercourse or any other significant watercourse? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within 200 feet of any lakebed, sinkhole, or playa lake (measured from the ordinary high-water mark)? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within 300 feet of an occupied permanent residence, school, hospital, institution, or church? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within 500 horizontal feet of a spring or a private domestic fresh water well used by less than five households for domestic or stock watering purposes? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within 1000 feet of any other fresh water well or spring? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within incorporated municipal boundaries or within a defined municipal fresh water well field? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within 300 feet of a wetland? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release overlying a subsurface mine? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release overlying an unstable area such as karst geology? | 🛛 Yes 🗌 No |
| Are the lateral extents of the release within a 100-year floodplain? | 🛛 Yes 🗌 No |
| Did the release impact areas not on an exploration, development, production, or storage site? | 🗌 Yes 🛛 No |

Attach a comprehensive report (electronic submittals in .pdf format are preferred) demonstrating the lateral and vertical extents of soil contamination associated with the release have been determined. Refer to 19.15.29.11 NMAC for specifics.

Characterization Report Checklist: Each of the following items must be included in the report.

- Scaled site map showing impacted area, surface features, subsurface features, delineation points, and monitoring wells.
- Field data
- Data table of soil contaminant concentration data
- \square Depth to water determination
- Determination of water sources and significant watercourses within ¹/₂-mile of the lateral extents of the release
- Boring or excavation logs
- Photographs including date and GIS information
- Topographic/Aerial maps
- Laboratory data including chain of custody

If the site characterization report does not include completed efforts at remediation of the release, the report must include a proposed remediation plan. That plan must include the estimated volume of material to be remediated, the proposed remediation technique, proposed sampling plan and methods, anticipated timelines for beginning and completing the remediation. The closure criteria for a release are contained in Table 1 of 19.15.29.12 NMAC, however, use of the table is modified by site- and release-specific parameters.

| eceived by OCD: 8/2/202 | 21 10:49:18 AM | | | Page 28 of 2 |
|---|----------------|--|--|---|
| Form C-141 Page 4 | | | Incident ID District RP Facility ID Application ID | |
| regulations all operators a public health or the enviro failed to adequately inves addition, OCD acceptance and/or regulations. | | notifications and perform c ne OCD does not relieve th threat to groundwater, surf r of responsibility for comp | orrective actions for releases which e operator of liability should their ace water, human health or the en- | ch may endanger operations have vironment. In |
| Signature: Kein | Black | Date: 7-14 | -21 | |
| email: <u>kevin_black@ec</u> | | Telephone: <u>432-68</u> | | |
| OCD Only Received by: | | Date: | | |
| | | | | |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM Form C-141 State of New Mexico

Oil Conservation Division

<u>Remediation Plan Checklist</u>: Each of the following items must be included in the plan.

| Incident ID | |
|----------------|--|
| District RP | |
| Facility ID | |
| Application ID | |

Remediation Plan*

Detailed description of proposed remediation technique Scaled sitemap with GPS coordinates showing delineation points Estimated volume of material to be remediated Closure criteria is to Table 1 specifications subject to 19.15.29.12(C)(4) NMAC Proposed schedule for remediation (note if remediation plan timeline is more than 90 days OCD approval is required) Deferral Requests Only: Each of the following items must be confirmed as part of any request for deferral of remediation. Contamination must be in areas immediately under or around production equipment where remediation could cause a major facility deconstruction. Extents of contamination must be fully delineated. Contamination does not cause an imminent risk to human health, the environment, or groundwater. I hereby certify that the information given above is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and understand that pursuant to OCD rules and regulations all operators are required to report and/or file certain release notifications and perform corrective actions for releases which may endanger public health or the environment. The acceptance of a C-141 report by the OCD does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations have failed to adequately investigate and remediate contamination that pose a threat to groundwater, surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, OCD acceptance of a C-141 report does not relieve the operator of responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations. Printed Name: Title: Signature: Date: Telephone: _____ email: OCD Only Received by: Date: Approved Approved with Attached Conditions of Approval Denied Deferral Approved Signature: Date:

*REMEDIATION PLAN NOT REQUIRED AS REMEDIATION HAS BEEN COMPLETED, AND CLOSURE REPORT SUBMITTED, WITHIN 90 DAYS OF DISCOVERY OF THE RELEASE.

Page 5

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Form C-141 Page 6

State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Division

| Incident ID | |
|----------------|--|
| District RP | |
| Facility ID | |
| Application ID | |

Closure

The responsible party must attach information demonstrating they have complied with all applicable closure requirements and any conditions or directives of the OCD. This demonstration should be in the form of a comprehensive report (electronic submittals in .pdf format are preferred) including a scaled site map, sampling diagrams, relevant field notes, photographs of any excavation prior to backfilling, laboratory data including chain of custody documents of final sampling, and a narrative of the remedial activities. Refer to 19.15.29.12 NMAC.

Closure Report Attachment Checklist: Euch of the following items must be included in the closure report.

A scaled site and sampling diagram as described in 19.15.29.11 NMAC

Photographs of the remediated site prior to backfill or photos of the liner integrity if applicable (Note: appropriate OCD District office must be notified 2 days prior to liner inspection)

X Laboratory analyses of final sampling (Note: appropriate ODC District office must be notified 2 days prior to final sampling)

Description of remediation activities

I hereby certify that the information given above is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and understand that pursuant to OCD rules and regulations all operators are required to report and/or file certain release notifications and perform corrective actions for releases which may endanger public health or the environment. The acceptance of a C-141 report by the OCD does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations have failed to adequately investigate and remediate contamination that pose a threat to groundwater, surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, OCD acceptance of a C-141 report does not relieve the operator of responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations. The responsible party acknowledges they must substantially restore, reclaim, and re-vegetate the impacted surface area to the conditions that existed prior to the release or their final land use in accordance with 19.15.29.13 NMAC including notification to the OCD when reclamation and re-vegetation are complete.

| Printed Name: Kevin Black | Title: Division Superintendent, Construction |
|-------------------------------------|--|
| Signature: Kerin Bland | Date: 7-14-21 |
| email: kevin_black@eogresources.com | Telephone: <u>432-686-3600</u> |
| | |
| OCD Only | |
| Received by: | Date: |
| | f liability should their operations have failed to adequately investigate and ater, human health, or the environment nor does not relieve the responsible regulations. |
| Closure Approved by: | Date: |
| Printed Name: | Title: |

ATTACHMENT 2 – NMOSE AND USGS WATER WELL DATA

Recained by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM/ReportDispatcher?type=WRHTML&name=WaterRightSummaryHTML.jrxml&basin=C&nbr=002 78966 298

| A CONTRACTOR | | | N | | | tico Offic er Rig | v | | | 0 | er |
|------------------------|---------------------|----------|---------|------------|--------|--|-------------|---------------|----------|-------------|-------------------------|
| interniate Stream | Constitution | | | | | | , | Cam | | '' y | |
| P | WR File Nu | mber: | C 00 | 297 | | Subbasin: | С | Cross Re | ference: | - | |
| | Primary Pu | rpose: | DOM | A 72-1 | 2-1 D0 | DMESTIC ONE H | IOUSEH | OLD | | | |
| get image list | Primary Sta | tus: | РМТ | PER | MIT | | | | | | |
| | Total Acres: | | | | | Subfile: | - | | | Header: | - |
| | Total Divers | ion: | 3 | | | Cause/Case | e: - | | | | |
| | Ow | ner: | BOY | D SCO | ГТ | | | | | | |
| Documents | s on File | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | S | status | | | From/ | | | |
| 200 | Trn # Doc | File/ | | 1 | 2 | Transaction Des | e. | То | Acres | | Consumptive |
| images | <u>199257 72121</u> | 1952- | 03-17 | PMT | Г LOG | C 00297 | | Т | | 3 | |
| Current Po | oints of Divers | sion | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Q | C | NAD83 UT | M in meters) | | | |
| POD N <u>C 0029</u> | Number 97 | Well | | | | Q4Sec Tws Rng 2 35 21S 27E | X 579029 | Y 3589833* | Other] | Location De | sc |
| | *An (*) aft | er north | ing val | ue indicat | es UTM | location was derived | from PLSS | s - see Help | | | |
| | | | | | | recipient with the exp or suitability for any p | | | | C make no w | arranties, expressed or |
| 7/1/21 12:4 | 7 PM | | | | | | | | | WATER RI | GHT SUMMARY |

.



New Mexico Office of the State Engineer Point of Diversion Summary

| | | (quarters are 1=NW (quarters are smal | V 2=NE 3=SW 4=SE) lest to largest) | (NAD83 UTM in meters) | |
|-------------------|----------------------|--|---------------------------------------|-----------------------|---------|
| Well Tag POD | Number | Q64 Q16 Q4 | Sec Tws Rng | X Y | |
| C 0 | 0297 | 1 1 2 | 35 21S 27E | 579029 3589833* |) |
| Driller License: | 17 | Driller Compan | y: A.M. BRINI | NSTOOL | |
| Driller Name: | CHARLES MOORI | E | | | |
| Drill Start Date: | 03/30/1952 | Drill Finish Date | e: 04/03/1952 | 2 Plug Date: | |
| Log File Date: | 02/13/1953 | PCW Rev Date: | 01/20/1953 | Source: | Shallow |
| Pump Type: | | Pipe Discharge S | Size: | Estimated Yield: | |
| Casing Size: | 7.00 | Depth Well: | 130 feet | Depth Water: | 30 feet |
| Wate | r Bearing Stratifica | tions: Top | Bottom Descri | ption | |
| | | 40 |) 42 Limest | one/Dolomite/Chalk | |
| | | 128 | 2 120 Limost | one/Dolomite/Chalk | |

*UTM location was derived from PLSS - see Help

The data is furnished by the NMOSE/ISC and is accepted by the recipient with the expressed understanding that the OSE/ISC make no warranties, expressed or implied, concerning the accuracy, completeness, reliability, usability, or suitability for any particular purpose of the data.

5/14/21 1:07 PM

POINT OF DIVERSION SUMMARY

Recained by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM ortDispatcher?type=TRANSHTML&name=TransactionSummaryHTML.jrxml&basin=C&nbr=00297

New Mexico Office of the State Engineer **Transaction Summary** 72121 All Applications Under Statute 72-12-1 199257 Transaction Desc: C 00297 File Date: 03/05/1952 Transaction Number: **Primary Status:** PMT Permit Secondary Status: LOG Well Log Received ***** Person Assigned: Applicant: BOYD SCOTT Events Date Туре Description Comment Processed By get 03/05/1952 APP Application Received ****** 03/17/1952 FIN Final Action on application ***** 03/17/1952 WAP General Approval Letter ****** get 02/13/1953 LOG Well Log Received ****** 06/11/2010 Quality Assurance Completed XAP OAT 04/27/2011 ARV Rec & Arch - file location C 00297 Box: 1850 ****** **Change To:** WR File Nbr Acres Diversion Consumptive Purpose of Use C 00297 DOM 72-12-1 DOMESTIC ONE 3 HOUSEHOLD ****Point of Diversion** 3589833* 🦲 C 00297 579029 *An (*) after northing value indicates UTM location was derived from PLSS - see Help Remarks ABSTRACTOR NOTE: PROOF OF COMPLETION OF WORKS WAS FILED FOR THIS PERMIT ON 01/20/1953. PCW WAS IMAGED ALONG WITH THE WELL RECORD FOR THIS PERMIT. SEE IMAGES. Conditions Use shall be limited to household, non-commercial trees, lawn and garden not to 4 exceed one acre and/or stock use. Action of the State Engineer ** See Image For Any Additional Conditions of Approval ** Approval Code: A - Approved 03/17/1952 Action Date: Log Due Date: 03/17/1953 State Engineer: The data is furnished by the NMOSE/ISC and is accepted by the recipient with the expressed understanding that the OSE/ISC make no warranties, expressed or implied, concerning the accuracy, completeness, reliability, usability, or suitability for any particular purpose of the data.

7/1/21 12:50 PM

TRANSACTION SUMMARY

| vived by | OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 Date of Receipt | AM | | | Permit No. C - 2 | 9 Page 35 of |
|----------|---|--------------------|-------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--|--|
| | Name of permittee, | 天 l | HALLER | - DoyD. | SCOTT | |
| | Street or P. O. 41 | RIVEI | PSIDE, | City and State RO | S WELL N. M | EXICO |
| | 1. Well location and d | escription: The | SHALOW well shallow or artesian) | is located in | <u>. w. 4, N u</u> | 1/4, |
| | N 15 14 of s | | | 15 , Range _ | 2) 47; Elevation o | f top of |
| С | casing above sea le | evel, | feet; diameter | of hole, in | ches; total depth, <u>/3</u> C | feet; |
| | depth to water upon | completion, | 30 feet; dr | illing was commenced | 3 - 30 | , 19 5-2 |
| | and completed | <u> </u> | , 19 <i>5</i> Z; na | me of drilling contract | or CHARLES | |
| | MOO RE | ; Address | , 203 s M. | ESCUITE; Dri | ler's License No. $\mathcal{W}\mathcal{P}$ | 17 |
| | 2. Principal Water-bea | ring Strata: | | | | |
| | Depth ; From | n Feet To | Thickness | Description of | Water-bearing Formation | |
| | No. 1 40 | 42. | 2 | YELLO | w CONGLA. | RINSWI |
| | No. 2 / 28. | 130 | 2 | YELLO | W LIME | |
| | No. 3 | | | | | |
| | No. 4 | | | | | |
| | No. 5 | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | · · · |
| | 3. Casing Record: Diameter Pounds in inches per ft. | - | th of Casing or Liner op Bottom | Feet of Casing Type of | Perforation Shoe From | 1 To |
| | | | 10 | 60 <u>MZ</u> | G | |
| | | · | ······ | DECEN | <u>2</u> FA | |
| | | • | | Liber | | |
| | | | | FEB 16 1 | *************** | -##################################### |
| | 4 If above constructio | n replaces old w | zell to be abandon o | STATE ENG | INEER 4,4,4,4, | 14 |
| | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| | OI DECUON | , 1 0wnsnip | , range. | ; name an | d address of plugging cor | macior, |
| | | | | | | |
| | date of plugging | | , 19 | ; describe how well we | s plugged: | |
| | | | | | | ***** |
| | | *** | | ******* | a na a su | |
| | | | | | | 1 |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Page 36 of 298

| 0 4 4 CAP ROCK 4 38 34 CLFIGHEY 38 50 12 YELLOW CONGLARMENT 50 120 70 WHITE LIME 20 130 16 YELLOW LIME 10 10 YELLOW LIME | Dept From | h in Feet To | Thickness in feet | Description of Formation |
|--|--------------|-----------------|----------------------|--------------------------|
| # 38 34 CLÉIGHEY 38 50 12 YELLOW CONGLARMENT 50 120 70 WHITE LIME 10 10 YELLOW KIME 10 10 YELLOW KIME 10 10 YELLOW KIME 110 10 YELLOW KIME 1110 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 1111 110 110 11111 110 110 | 0 | 4 | × | CAPROCK |
| 38 50 12 YELLOW CONGLARMENT 50 120 70 WHITE LINE 10 130 10 YELLOW LINE | 4 | 38 | 34 | |
| 50 120 70 WHITE LIME 130 10 YELLOW LIME | 38 | | 1 | |
| 10 130 10 YELLOW LIME | 50 | 120 | 70 | |
| | 20 | 130 | 10 | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | _ | | |
| Image: Second Se | <u></u> | · . | | |
| Image: Second Se | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| Image: Second Se | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |

The undersigned hereby certifies that, to the best of his knowledge and belief, the foregoing is a true and correct record of the above described well.

Chaples 7

Instructions

This form shall be executed, preferably typewritten, in triplicate and filed with the State Engineer's Office at Roswell, New Mexico, within 10 days after drilling has been completed. Data on water-bearing strata and on all formations encountered should be as complete and accurate as possible.
Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

WELL RECORD

| Permit No. | C-297 | |
|------------|-------|------|

Page 37 of 298

| Street or P. O. 42 Riverside | , City and State . | Roswell | , N. Mexico | <u>o</u> |
|--|-----------------------|---------|---------------|----------|
| 1. Well location and description: The shallow (shallow or artesta | well is located in | NW | ¼ , NW | |
| NE | - , + | | • | - |
| depth to water upon completion,30 fee | t; drilling was comme | nced3- | -30 | |
| and completed | | | harles Moor | re |

2. Principal Water-bearing Strata:

Date of Receipt

| | Depth i From | n Feet To | Thickness | Description of Water-bearing Formation |
|-------|-----------------|--------------|---------------------------------------|--|
| No. 1 | 40 | 42 | 2 | Yellow Conglarment |
| No. 2 | 128 | 1.30 | 2 | Yellow Lime |
| No. 3 | | | | |
| No. 4 | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| No. 5 | | | | |

3. Casing Record:

| Diameter in inches | Pounds per ft. | Threads per inch | Depth of Casi Top | ng or Liner Bottom | Feet of Casing | Type of Shoe | Perf From | oration To |
|-----------------------|-------------------|----------------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|-------------------|--------------|--------------|---|
| 7 | 20 | 10 | | 60 | 60 | Red | | |
| | | •••••• | | | | | ****** | ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• |
| | ******* | | •••• | | | ····· | | |
| | | | | RECEI Feb 1 | IVED 16, 1953 | | | |
| **** | | | | STATE | ENGINEER | | | |
| | | •••••••• | · | | | | | -,,, |

| | of Sec | tion [, 7 | Cownship | , Range; name a | and address of plugging contractor, |
|----------------|----------------|---------------|-----------|--|--|
| \circ | | | | ne a de la composition de la | |
| | date o | f plugging | | , 19; describe how wel | ll was plugged: |
| | | | 1 | and a star for the | |
| | , | ta stran | FILED | 1953 | FILED |
| | | | Office | ·· 王 · 〉 | Feb 13, 1953 Office |
| Released to Im | aging: 11/1/20 | 21 9:23:51 AM | 11% 40011 | an Well Supervisor | Artesian Well Supervisor Roswell New Mexico |

| : | From | TO | in feet | |
|---|----------------|---------|---------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| Received by OCD: 8 | /2/2021 10:49: | 18 AM | | Page 38 of 298 |
| | 0 | 4 | 4 | Cap Rock |
| | 4 | 38 | 34 | Cleichey |
| | 38 | 50 | 12 | Yellow Conglarment |
| | 50 | 120 | 70 | White Lime |
| | 120 | 130 | 10 | Yellow Lime |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | · · · · | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| 1997 - | · · · · | | · | |
| | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| - | | | | |

The undersigned hereby certifies that, to the best of his knowledge and belief, the foregoing is a true and correct record of the above described well.

Charles Moore Licensed Well Driller

Instructions

This form shall be executed, preferably typewritten, in triplicate and filed with the State Engineer's Office at Roswell, New Mexico, within 10 days after drilling has been completed. Data on water-bearing strata and on all formations encountered should be as complete and accurate as possible.

u Mar<u>ia, sia</u> ka

а.

| Received by | y OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | Page 39 of 298 |
|---|--|--|
| | | UNDERGROUND WATERS |
| | | |
| | _ | Permit No C-297 |
| | 1. Name of permittee | BOYD SCOTT |
| | | 5 |
| \bigcirc | | to Appropriate for domestic purposes |
| - | | (appropriate, repair well, change location of well) |
| | in the Shallow Gro | und Water, Carlsbad Underground Basin (name of underground reservoir, artesian basin, etc.) |
| | 2. Description of well: location | n, <u>NW</u> 14, <u>NE</u> 14 of Section <u>35</u> |
| | Township 21 S. R | ange 27 E. ; total depth, 130 feet; outside diameter of top casing |
| | (or hole, if uncased) | inches; if artesian, is well equipped with gate valve?No; name |
| | and address of driller, | ; |
| | Date drilled, | 15 March , 1952 |
| | 3. Record of Pumping Test (t | o be supplied by person or firm making test; Name and address of person making |
| | test, No Pumping T | est Made- Domestic pump installed, |
| | date of test, | h |
| | mediately afterward, | |
| | Specific capacity of well, | gal. per min. per ft. of drawdown. |
| | 4. Description of pump: Make | Berkeley Pump Company, Model No. 206, Serial No. 5200823 |
| | type, Pressure | if turbine type, give size of column, |
| | bowls | number of bowls None ; length of suction pipe, |
| | length of column, bowls and | l suction pipe,feet; if centrifugal type, give size of pump |
| | inches; if other type, descri | e, Pressure Type Pump JAN 20 1953 |
| | | OFFICE MITCHAN WEIL SUPERVISOR |
| \bigcirc | rated capacity of pump (if l | 2 brake Horsepower, 3450 R. P. M. ROEWELL, NEW MERICO |
| _ | 5. Description of power plant: Century Electric Compa | make, Dual Voltage 2 H. P. Electric Motor, ; |
| | - | ; rated horsepower (if available) |
| | | ; date of installation of power plant, |
| a and a start of the | 6. Actual discharge of pump | 15 G.P.M., at 3450 rev. per min., from a depth of |
| | Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM | |
| 114 | / 🖺 🕖 [Date of test Not test | ed |

| ainad hu () | DCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | Page 40 |
|-----------------------|--|--|
| ervea by O | | |
| | | |
| 7. 1 | Permit acreage to be served by well,Domesticacres, to receive a total | ofacre feet of water |
| 9 | allowed by permit. | a standard a |
| a | mowed by permit. | |
| 8. Т | The distribution system consists of overnight storage reservoir | None feet of main canal; |
| | (yes or no) | |
| g | give approximate capacity of reservoir or tank (if any) | cubic feet |
| 0 | | |
| 9. I | f above construction replaces an old well to be plugged or abandoned, fill ou | |
| | | |
| is | s located in the | , Township, Range; |
| | None | |
| N | Name of plugging contractor, <u>None</u> | ****** |
| | Well was plugged in accordance with terms of permit | |
| ¥ | | 1 |
| 10. G | Hive date "Well Record" was filed with State Engineer's Office, | |
| | | |
| 11. P | Pump and power plant were installed and works completed | |
| × | | |
| ŋ | The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No. R C-297, being first | duly awom when his outh states |
| the second | $P^{(n)} = -e^{i(p_1, p_2)} e^{i(p_1, p_2)} e$ | |
| that h | he has read the foregoing statements and that the same are true to the best | of his knowledge and belief. |
| á. | - Smill | Nont |
| | | |
| and the second second | n an | |
| | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| S | Subscribed and sworn to before me this 20 day of Janu | ery , 19 53 |
| | 10 Animat 1056 | |
| My c | commission expires 10 August 1956 | Notary Public. |
| · · · · · | A CALE AND A CONTRACT | la norma de la Parista de Maria la composition de la c |
| | | |
| îr î | Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative | |
| | hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them | adequate and properly constructed |
| | | |
| accord | ding to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions No | |
| | | |
| | en e | |
| | | |
| | | a an |
| | | |
| I. | | |
| • | heim | an ". Gallowary |
| | | other representative of State Engineer. |
| Date, . | APRIL 15 , 1953 Geologist. | 1 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| | and the second | |
| | | |
| | | |
| eased to In | maging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM | |
| | | |

Respired by OCD: 8/2/2021 State In Ask eportDispatcher?type=PODGHTML&name=PodGroundSummaryHTML.jrxml&basin=C&nbr=004

| Street Canada | | Mexico Office of the State Engineer | |
|-----------------------------------|----------------------|--|----------|
| Well Tag POD | Number | (quarters are 1=NW 2=NE 3=SW 4=SE) (quarters are smallest to largest) (NAD83 UTM in meters) Q64 Q16 Q4 Sec Tws Rng X Y | |
| | 0468 | 3 4 4 26 21S 27E 579432 3590041* | <u> </u> |
| Driller License: Driller Name: | 113 A.H. MORELAND | Driller Company: MORELAND, A.J. | |
| Drill Start Date: | 10/09/1953 | Drill Finish Date: 10/17/1953 Plug Date: | |
| Log File Date: | 11/06/1953 | PCW Rcv Date: 11/04/1953 Source: Shallow | |
| Pump Type: | | Pipe Discharge Size: Estimated Yield: | |
| Casing Size: | 7.00 | Depth Well: 80 feet Depth Water: | |

*UTM location was derived from PLSS - see Help

The data is furnished by the NMOSE/ISC and is accepted by the recipient with the expressed understanding that the OSE/ISC make no warranties, expressed or implied, concerning the accuracy, completeness, reliability, usability for any particular purpose of the data.

7/1/21 12:25 PM

POINT OF DIVERSION SUMMARY

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM/ReportDispatcher?type=WRHTML&name=WaterRightSummaryHTML.jrxml&basin=C&nbr=00468

| | | | | | ico Offic | v | | | 0 | r |
|-------------------------|---------------------|------------|----------------|---------|--|--------------------|---------------|----------|--------------|------------------------|
| nirmlain Stream | | | V | val | er Rig | JIIL | Sum | IIId | пу | |
| - | WR File Nu | mber: (| C 00468 | | Subbasin | С | Cross Ref | ference: | _ | |
| | Primary Pu | rpose: I | ООМ 72- | 12-1 DC | MESTIC ONE | HOUSEHO | DLD | | | |
| g <u>et image list</u> | Primary Sta | tus: I | PMT PE | RMIT | | | | | | |
| | Total Acres: | | | | Subfile: | - | | | Header: - | |
| | Total Divers | ion: 3 | ; | | Cause/Ca | se: - | | | | |
| | Ow | ner: (|). V. TOOT | HMAN | | | | | | |
| D | | | | | | | | | | |
| Document | s on File | | | Status | | | From/ | | | |
| ~ | Trn # Doc | File/A | ct 1 | 2 | Transaction De | sc. | То | Acres | Diversion | Consumptive |
| images | <u>198187 72121</u> | 1953-09 | <u>-02</u> PM | T LOG | C 00468 | | Т | | 3 | |
| Current P | oints of Divers | sion | | | | | | | | |
| current | | | | Q | | (NAD83 UTM | M in meters) | | | |
| POD 1 <u>C 004</u> 0 | Number 58 | Well Ta | 0 | 64Q16 | Q4Sec Tws Rng 4 26 21S 27E | X 579432 | ¥ 3590041* | Other I | Location Des | c |
| | *An (*) aft | er northin | g value indica | tes UTM | location was derive | d from PLSS | - see Help | | | |
| | | | | | recipient with the e or suitability for any | | | | C make no wa | rranties, expressed or |
| 7/1/21 12:2 | 4 PM | | | | | | | , | WATER RIG | GHT SUMMARY |

.

| Received | by O | | 8/2/ | /202 | 44 | 0:4 | 9:1 | 18 Z | 4 <i>N</i> |
|----------|------|--|------|------|----|-----|-----|-------------|-------------------|
|----------|------|--|------|------|----|-----|-----|-------------|-------------------|

3 of 298

| | OGRite8/2/2020110:49:18 AM | ••••• | Permit No. C. 4 6 SPage |
|------------|--|---------------------|---|
| | Name of permitee, 0.V. 7 | ooth man | an a |
| | Street or P. O. 606 5. 6# | Street, c | Sity and State Carlsbad, N. Mex. |
| | 1. Well location and description: The | Shallow well is | s located in SW_{4} , SE_{4} |
| | | | South, Range 27 E357; Elevation of top of |
| \bigcirc | casing above sea level,/ 5 1/2 | 4. feet; diameter o | f hole, |
| \bigcirc | depth to water upon completion, | feet; drill | ing was commenced Oct. 9, 19.53 |
| | | | e of drilling contractor A. H. Moreland |
| | 524 Standpipe Read Address, | Carlsbad, | N. Mer.; Driller's License No. W. D. 113 |
| | 2. Principal Water-bearing Strata: | | |
| | Depth in Fest From To | Thickness | Description of Water-bearing Formation |
| | No. 1 20 60 | 40 | gray Lime |
| | No. 2 | | |
| | No. 3 | | |
| | No. 4 | | |
| | No. 5 | | • |
| | 3. Casing Record: | | |
| | Diameter Founds Threads Depth | of Casing or Liner | Feet of Perforation |
| | in inches per ft. per inch Top | p Bottom | Casing Type of Shoe From To |
| | <u> </u> | | <u>7</u> .6 |
| | | | ······ |
| | | | |
| | - <u></u> | ······ | |
| | <u></u> | | |
| | 4. If above construction replaces old we | ell to be abandoned | i, give location: |
| | | | |
| | of Section, Township | | ; name and address of plugging contractor |
| \frown | of Section, Township | , Range | |
| 0 | of Section, Township | , Range | ; name and address of plugging contractor |
| 0 | of Section, Township | , Range | ; name and address of plugging contractor |
| \bigcirc | of Section, Township | , Range | ; name and address of plugging contractor |
| | of Section, Township | , Range | ; name and address of plugging contractor |
| 0 | of Section, Township date of plugging | , Range , 19 | ; name and address of plugging contractor |

Received by DCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Page 44 of 298

| Depth From | in Feet To | Thickness in feet | Description of Formation |
|---|---------------------------------------|-----------------------|---|
| 0 | A | 4 | Top Soil & Sand |
| 4 | 20 | 16 | Sand & Red Clay |
| 20 | 60 | 40 | gray Lime |
| 60 | 62 | 2 | Blue Clay |
| 62 | 70 | 8 | Red Clay |
| 10 | 80 | 10 | <u>Jupsum</u> |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| · · · · | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | · · · · · · · · · · · | a da anti-anti-anti-anti-anti-anti-anti-anti- |
| | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | |
| | | | |
| · · · | | | |
| | | | |
| | | { | |
| | | | |
| | : | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| | | | |
| in the second | | | |

The undersigned hereby certifies that, to the best of his knowledge and belief, the foregoing is a true and correct record of the above described well. //

a.H. Mare Well Driller Licensed

Instructions

This form shall be executed, preferably typewritten, in triplicate and filed with the State Engineer's Office at Roswell, New Mexico, within 10 days after drilling has been completed. Data on water-bearing strata and on all formations encountered should be as complete and accurate as possible.

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Page 45 of 298

UNDERGROUND WATERS

| | | Date of Receipt Permit No. C 468 |
|----------------|--------|---|
| | 1. | Name of permittee |
| | | P. O. address |
| C | - | C 468 appropriate |
| | | (appropriate, repair well, change location of well) |
| | | in the (name of underground reservoir, artesian basin, etc.) |
| | 2. | Description of well: location, Su 14, SE 14, SE 14, of Section 26 |
| | | Township. 21 South, Range 27 East ; total depth, 62 feet; outside diameter of top casing |
| · . | | (or hole, if uncased) |
| | | and address of driller, Moreland Drilling Co. |
| | | Date drilled, Moreland Drilling Co. September , 19 5 |
| | 3. | Record of Pumping Test (to be supplied by person or firm making test; Name and address of person making |
| | | test, Young Implement Company |
| | | date of test, October 24 19 53; depth to water before test, 52 feet, and im- |
| | | mediately afterward |
| | | Specific capacity of well, gal. per min. per ft. of drawdown. |
| | 4. | Description of pump: Make, Turbin |
| | | type, |
| | | bowlsinches; number of bowls; length of suction pipe,40feet; tota |
| | | length of column, bowls and suction pipe, 12 feet; if centrifugal type, give size of pump |
| | | inches; if other type, describe, |
| | | |
| | | rated capacity of pump (if known) |
| $\overline{)}$ | | |
| | 5. | Description of power plant: make, gasoline motor |
| | | type,; rated horsepower (if available); type of drive connection |
| N. | | to pump,; date of installation of power plant, |
| | 6. | Actual discharge of pump,G.P.M., atrev. per min., from a depth offeet |
| | | Date of test |
| leased to In | mag | TINE: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM STATE ENGINEER Sente For N. M. |
| | | DECENDEN NOV 4 1953 |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

| allowed by permit. 3. The distribution system consists of overnight storage reservoir 100 (yas or no) andfeet of main can (yas or no) | 7. Permit acreage to be served by well, | acres, to receive a total of | acre feet of water |
|--|---|---|----------------------------|
| 8. The distribution system consists of overnight storage reservor. 10. (yes or mo) (yes or mole | | | |
| (yea er no) give approximate capacity of reservoir or tank (if any) | allowed by permit. | | |
| (yra or no) give approximate capacity of reservoir or tank (if any) | | 80 | |
| 9. If above construction replaces an old well to be plugged or abandoned, fill out the following: the well ab donéd is located in the4,4 of Section | 3. The distribution system consists of overnight stor | | teet of main canal; |
| 9. If above construction replaces an old well to be plugged or abandoned, fill out the following: the well ab donéd is located in theYY of Section | n egeneration et al. | n an an Anna a Anna an Anna an | |
| donéd is located in the 4. 4. of Section Township Range Name of plugging contractor, | give approximate capacity of reservoir or tank (if | : any) | cubic feet. |
| Name of plugging contractor, | 9. If above construction replaces an old well to be | plugged or abandoned, fill out the follow | wing: the well aban- |
| Well was plugged in accordance with terms of permit | doned is located in the4. | 4 of Section, Township | , Range; |
| 10. Give date "Well Record" was filed with State Engineer's Office, <u>Movember 6</u> , 19.53 11. Pump and power plant were installed and works completed <u>October 21</u> , 19.53 The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No. 6, 468 The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No. 6, 468 The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No. 6, 468 Subscribed and sworn to before me this <u>2nd</u> day of <u>November</u> , 19. Subscribed and sworn to before me this <u>2nd</u> day of <u>November</u> , 19. Attidavit of State Engineer's Representative SLOCKN STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct necording to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions | Name of plugging contractor, | | ······ |
| 1. Pump and power plant were installed and works completed October 2h , 19 53 The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No. C 1468 , being first duly sworn upon his oath, stath ha has read the foregoing statements and that the same are true to the best of his knowledge and belief. Difference Difference 10 Subscribled and sworn to before me this 2nd day of November , 19 Ay commission expires By formission Expires April 22, 1957 November , 19 Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative Slock N STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate, and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions Difference Move Deference Groundwater Supervisor or other representative or fistate Engineer | Well was plugged in accordance with terms of pe | ermit | , 19 |
| The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No. C. 468, being first duly sworn upon his oath, sta hat he has read the foregoing statements and that the same are true to the best of his knowledge and beilef. Duffermation Subscribjed and sworn to before me this 2nd day of November, 19. ay commission expires My Commission Expires Andi 22, 1957 following Aftidavit of State Engineer's Representative Slood N STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions | 0. Give date "Well Record" was filed with State En | ngineer's Office, November 6 | <u>ئک ₁₉ را</u> |
| The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No. C. 468, being first duly sworn upon his oath, sta hat he has read the foregoing statements and that the same are true to the best of his knowledge and beilef. Duffermation Subscribjed and sworn to before me this 2nd day of November, 19. ay commission expires My Commission Expires Andi 22, 1957 following Aftidavit of State Engineer's Representative Slood N STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions | 1. Pump and power plant were installed and works | completed October 24 | |
| hat he has read the foregoing statements and that the same are true to the best of his knowledge and bellef. DUJA Mana Subscribied and sworn to before me this 2nd day of November , 19. My commission expires My Commission Engines April 22, 1957 Follow Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative SLOPLN STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions | | | |
| Subscribied and sworn to before me this 2nd day of November 19. Ay commission expires My Commission Expires April 22, 1857 Pollo Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative Sworn STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions. | The undersigned, owner and holder of Permit No | , C 468 , being first duly sworn | upon his oath, states |
| Subscripted and sworn to before me this 2nd day of November 19. Ty commission expires My Commission Expires April 22, 1857 Motary Public Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative Sworn STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions. | hat he has read the foregoing statements and that th | he same are true to the best of his knowld | edge and belief. |
| Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative Subscripted and sworn to before me this apply 22, 1957 Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative Stood N STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions. | | OUJos famo | ч <u>САД</u> |
| In commission expires My Commission Expires April 22, 1957 Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative Stock N STATE MENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions. | | ••• | |
| Affidavit of State Engineer's Representative S WORN STATEMENT'S I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions. | Subscrbied and sworn to before me this | day of November | |
| SwoRN STATEMENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions | Ay commission expires My Commission Expires April 22, | 1857Notary Public | follada |
| SWORN STATEMENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions | | | · · |
| SWORN STATEMENTS I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the above Works and find them adequate and properly construct according to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions | Affidavit of State | Engineer's Representative | |
| coording to the terms and conditions of the permit. Note any exceptions. | | | |
| Howard E. Brochady Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engin | I hereby certify that I have duly inspected the a | bove Works and find them adequate and | properly constructed |
| Howard E. Brochady Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engin | | | |
| Howard E. Brochady Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engineers | ccording to the terms and conditions of the permit. | Note any exceptions | |
| Howard E. Brochady Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engineers | | | _ |
| Howard E. Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engineers | | | |
| Howard E. Brochady Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engin | | | |
| Howard E. Brochady Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engineering | | ····· | |
| Howard E. Groundwater Supervisor or other representative of State Engine | | | |
| The meaning of 1054 | | Howard E. Sove | lady |
| 1200, margh the state in a state in the stat | Date, Junuary 8, 1954 | dependence perversion of online tablesame | Auto Di Nitare Diabilite |

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

ATTACHMENT 3 – PHOTOGRAPHIC DOCUMENTATION



View of site following lightning strike on northern-most tank within the tank battery (Note: This is a drone image with view towards the west)



Another view of the lightning-damaged tank battery taken during the initial Ranger site inspection on May 18, 2021. View towards the southeast.



View of the tank battery area on June 15, 2021, following removal of the tanks. Contractor is removing the pea gravel/caliche from the former tank battery for off-site disposal.



View of Excavation 1 area on June 15, 2021.



Typical view of the site excavation process.



Typical view of trucks being loaded with excavated soil for off-site disposal.



Typical view of excavated area as it neared completion. Shallow Excavation Area 4 pictured in foreground.



View of Excavation Area 5 (on left, ~3'-5' deep) and Excavation Area 3 (on right, ~12'-13' deep)



Typical view of the site subsequent to the backfill activities.



Another view of the site subsequent to the backfill activities.

ATTACHMENT 4 – LABORATORY ANALYTICAL REPORTS

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

🛟 eurofins

Environment Testing America

ANALYTICAL REPORT

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad 1089 N Canal St. Carlsbad, NM 88220 Tel: (575)988-3199

Laboratory Job ID: 890-695-1

Laboratory Sample Delivery Group: 5198 Client Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

For:

Ranger Environmental Services, Inc PO BOX 201179 Austin, Texas 78729

Attn: Will Kierdors

Chad a. Beittofer

Authorized for release by: 5/20/2021 5:11:54 PM Chad Bechtold, Project Manager (813)690-3563 chad.bechtold@eurofinset.com

Designee for

Holly Taylor, Project Manager (806)794-1296 holly.taylor@eurofinset.com

This report has been electronically signed and authorized by the signatory. Electronic signature is intended to be the legally binding equivalent of a traditionally handwritten signature.

Results relate only to the items tested and the sample(s) as received by the laboratory.

LINKS Review your project results through TOTOLACCESS Have a Question? Ask The Expert Visit us at: www.eurofinsus.com/Env

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Laboratory Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Table of Contents

| Cover Page | 1 |
|------------------------|----|
| Table of Contents | 2 |
| Definitions/Glossary | 3 |
| Case Narrative | 4 |
| Client Sample Results | 5 |
| Surrogate Summary | 6 |
| | 7 |
| QC Association Summary | |
| Lab Chronicle | 13 |
| Certification Summary | 14 |
| Method Summary | 15 |
| Sample Summary | 16 |
| | 17 |
| Receipt Checklists | 19 |
| | |

Definitions/Glossary

1 uge 50 0j 270

| | Environmental Services, Inc | Job ID: 890-695-1 | |
|------------------|---|-------------------|---|
| Project/Site: Bo | ise Federal #1 | SDG: 5198 | |
| Qualifiers | | | 3 |
| GC VOA | | | Ľ |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | |
| GC Semi VOA | | | Ę |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | Ģ |
| HPLC/IC | | | |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | |
| F1 | MS and/or MSD recovery exceeds control limits. | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | 8 |
| Glossary | | | |
| Abbreviation | These commonly used abbreviations may or may not be present in this report. | | R |
| | Listed under the "D" column to designate that the result is reported on a dry weight basis | | |
| ~ %R | Percent Recovery | | |
| CFL | Contains Free Liquid | | |
| CFU | Colony Forming Unit | | |
| CNF | Contains No Free Liquid | | |
| DER | Duplicate Error Ratio (normalized absolute difference) | | |
| Dil Fac | Dilution Factor | | |
| DL | Detection Limit (DoD/DOE) | | |
| DL, RA, RE, IN | Indicates a Dilution, Re-analysis, Re-extraction, or additional Initial metals/anion analysis of the sample | | |
| DLC | Decision Level Concentration (Radiochemistry) | | |
| EDL | Estimated Detection Limit (Dioxin) | | |
| LOD | Limit of Detection (DoD/DOE) | | |
| LOQ | Limit of Quantitation (DoD/DOE) | | |
| MCL | EPA recommended "Maximum Contaminant Level" | | |
| MDA | Minimum Detectable Activity (Radiochemistry) | | |
| MDC | Minimum Detectable Concentration (Radiochemistry) | | |
| MDL | Method Detection Limit | | |
| ML | Minimum Level (Dioxin) | | |
| MPN | Most Probable Number | | |
| MQL | Method Quantitation Limit | | |
| NC | Not Calculated | | |
| ND | Not Detected at the reporting limit (or MDL or EDL if shown) | | |
| NEG POS | Negative / Absent Positive / Present | | |
| PQL | Practical Quantitation Limit | | |
| PRES | Presumptive | | |
| QC | Quality Control | | |
| RER | Relative Error Ratio (Radiochemistry) | | |
| RL | Reporting Limit or Requested Limit (Radiochemistry) | | |
| RPD | Relative Percent Difference, a measure of the relative difference between two points | | |
| TEF | Toxicity Equivalent Factor (Dioxin) | | |
| TEQ | Toxicity Equivalent Quotient (Dioxin) | | |
| TNTC | Too Numerous To Count | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

.

Case Narrative

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Page 57 of 298

Job ID: 890-695-1

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Narrative

Job Narrative 890-695-1

Receipt

The samples were received on 5/18/2021 4:36 PM. Unless otherwise noted below, the samples arrived in good condition, and, where required, properly preserved and on ice. The temperature of the cooler at receipt time was 1.6°C

GC VOA

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/ Glossary page.

GC Semi VOA

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/ Glossary page.

HPLC/IC

Method 300_ORGFM_28D: The non-client batch matrix spike / matrix spike duplicate (MS/MSD) recoveries for 880-3258 were outside control limits for Chloride. Sample matrix interference and/or non-homogeneity are suspected because the associated laboratory control sample (LCS) recovery was within acceptance limits.

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/ Glossary page.

Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-695-1

Matrix: Solid

5

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: SB-3/16' Date Collected: 05/18/21 15:47

Date Received: 05/18/21 16:36 Sample Depth: 16"

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|--|---|--|---|----------------------|-------------------------|----------|---|---|---|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000386 | mg/Kg | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000457 | mg/Kg | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000566 | mg/Kg | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | | | 70 - 130 | | | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| 1.4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 05/19/21 14:30 | 05/19/21 18:56 | 1 |
| | | | | | | _ | | | . |
| Method: 9015P NM Discol Para | no Organico (D | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | | <u>D</u> | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | | Qualifier | RL 50.0 | MDL 15.0 | Unit mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 05/19/21 10:30 | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | Result <50.0 | Qualifier U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 05/19/21 10:30 | 05/19/21 17:40 | Dil Fac |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | Result | Qualifier U | | 15.0 | | <u>D</u> | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | Dil Fac |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | Result <50.0 | Qualifier U U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 05/19/21 10:30 | 05/19/21 17:40 | Dil Fac 1 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | Result <50.0 <50.0 | Qualifier U U U | 50.0 | 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u> </u> | 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 | 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 | Dil Fac 1 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH | Result <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 | Qualifier U U U U | 50.0 50.0 50.0 | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u> </u> | 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 | 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 | Dil Fac 1 1 1 1 Dil Fac |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate | Result <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 | Qualifier U U U U | 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 | 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 | 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | Result <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 | Qualifier U U U U | 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 Limits | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u> </u> | 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 Prepared | 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 Analyzed | 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | Result <50.0 | Qualifier U U U Qualifier Soluble | 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <u>Limits</u> 70 - 130 70 - 130 | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 Prepared 05/19/21 10:30 | 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 <u>Analyzed</u> 05/19/21 17:40 | 1 1 1 Dil Fac 1 1 |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Rang Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chro Analyte | Result <50.0 | Qualifier U U U Qualifier | 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 70 - 130 | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | D | 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 05/19/21 10:30 Prepared 05/19/21 10:30 | 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 05/19/21 17:40 <u>Analyzed</u> 05/19/21 17:40 | 1 1 1 |

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

Matrix: Solid

| _ | | | | Percent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits) | |
|-----------------------|------------------------|----------|----------|--|---|
| | | BFB1 | DFBZ1 | | i |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | (70-130) | | |
| 880-2284-A-1-E MS | Matrix Spike | 110 | 96 | | ÷ |
| 880-2284-A-1-F MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | 101 | 95 | | |
| 890-695-1 | SB-3/16' | 106 | 98 | | 2 |
| LCS 880-3223/1-A | Lab Control Sample | 100 | 93 | | |
| LCSD 880-3223/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 99 | 94 | | |
| MB 880-3223/5-A | Method Blank | 106 | 91 | | |
| Surrogate Legend | | | | | 1 |
| BFB = 4-Bromofluorobe | nzene (Surr) | | | | |
| | | | | | |

DFBZ = 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Matrix: Solid Prep Type: Total/NA Percent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits) 1CO1 OTPH1 (70-130) Lab Sample ID **Client Sample ID** (70-130) 890-678-A-31-D MS Matrix Spike 83 85 890-678-A-31-E MSD Matrix Spike Duplicate 82 85 890-695-1 SB-3/16' 93 106 LCS 880-3222/2-A Lab Control Sample 87 96 LCSD 880-3222/3-A Lab Control Sample Dup 91 101 MB 880-3222/1-A 91 Method Blank 106

Surrogate Legend

1CO = 1-Chlorooctane

OTPH = o-Terphenyl

Prep Type: Total/NA

Page 59 of 298

QC Sample Results

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-322 | 3/5-A | | | | | | | | Client Sa | ample ID: Metho | od Blank |
|--|---------------------------|--------------|--|--------------------------------------|-------|------------------|------------------------------|-------|--------------------------------|---|-----------------------------|
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | Prep Type: | Total/NA |
| Analysis Batch: 3232 | | | | | | | | | | Prep Bat | ch: 3223 |
| | M | В МВ | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Resu | t Qualifier | RL | Ν | NDL | Unit | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.0020 | D U | 0.00200 | 0.000 | 385 | mg/Kg | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.0020 | U U | 0.00200 | 0.000 | 456 | mg/Kg | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.0020 | U U | 0.00200 | 0.000 | 565 | mg/Kg | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.0040 | D U | 0.00400 | 0.00 | 101 | mg/Kg | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.0020 | U U | 0.00200 | 0.000 | 344 | mg/Kg | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | < 0.0040 | U U | 0.00400 | 0.00 | 101 | mg/Kg | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.0040 |) U | 0.00400 | 0.00 | 101 | mg/Kg | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| | М | 3 <i>MB</i> | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recover | y Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 10 | 6 | 70 - 130 | | | | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 9 | 1 | 70 - 130 | | | | | 0 | 5/19/21 08:58 | 05/19/21 12:42 | 1 |
| | | | Spike | LCS | | | | | | %Rec. | |
| - | | | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | | Prep Bat %Rec. | |
| Analyte | | | Added | Result | Quali | ifier Un | it | | | | |
| Benzene | | | | | | | ii. | | D %Rec | Limits | |
| Teluene | | | 0.100 | 0.09271 | | mg | j/Kg | | D %Rec 93 | Limits 70 - 130 | |
| Toluene | | | 0.100 | 0.09271 0.1156 | | - | - | | | | |
| Ethylbenzene | | | | | | mg | J/Kg | | 93 | 70 - 130 | |
| | | | 0.100 | 0.1156 | | mç mç | j/Kg j/Kg | | 93 116 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene | | | 0.100 0.100 | 0.1156 0.1164 | | mç mç mç | g/Kg g/Kg g/Kg | | 93 116 116 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene | LCS LC | S | 0.100 0.100 0.200 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | | mç mç mç | j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene | | S alifier | 0.100 0.100 0.200 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | | mç mç mç | j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene o-Xylene | | | 0.100 0.100 0.200 0.100 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | | mç mç mç | j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene o-Xylene Surrogate | %Recovery Qu | | 0.100 0.100 0.200 0.100 <i>Limits</i> | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | | mç mç mç | j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg j/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene o-Xylene Surrogate 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | %Recovery Qu 100 93 | | 0.100 0.100 0.200 0.100 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | | mç mç mç | y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 116 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene o-Xylene Surrogate 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | %Recovery Qu 100 93 | | 0.100 0.100 0.200 0.100 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | | mç mç mç | y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 116 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene o-Xylene <u>Surrogate</u> 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-3 | %Recovery Qu 100 93 | | 0.100 0.100 0.200 0.100 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | | mç mç mç | y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 116 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Total/NA |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene o-Xylene <u>Surrogate</u> 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-3 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery Qu 100 93 | | 0.100 0.100 0.200 0.100 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 | LCSI | ՠգ ՠգ ՠգ | y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg | | 93 116 116 120 116 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 ab Control Sam Prep Type: | Total/NA |
| Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene o-Xylene <u>Surrogate</u> 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-3 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery Qu 100 93 | | 0.100 0.200 0.100 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 70 - 130 | 0.1156 0.1164 0.2404 0.1163 | | րգ ուզ ուզ | y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg y/Kg | ent S | 93 116 116 120 116 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 ab Control Sam Prep Type: Prep Bat | Total/NA ch: 3223 RPE |

| | , | | | - | /01100 | | | |
|---------------------|---|---------|-------|---|--------|----------|---|----|
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.09617 | mg/Kg | | 96 | 70 - 130 | 4 | 35 |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.1154 | mg/Kg | | 115 | 70 - 130 | 0 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.1159 | mg/Kg | | 116 | 70 - 130 | 0 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.2367 | mg/Kg | | 118 | 70 - 130 | 2 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.1149 | mg/Kg | | 115 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| LCSD | LCSD | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate %Recovery | Qualifier Limits | | | | | | | |

| Benzene | < 0.00198 | U | 0.0994 | 0.09288 | | mg/Kg | | 93 | 70 - 130 | |
|-------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|---------|-----------|-------|---|--------|-----------|-----------------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. | |
| Analysis Batch: 3232 | | | | | | | | | Pre | ep Batch: 3223 |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep | Type: Total/NA |
| Lab Sample ID: 880-2284-A-1-I | EMS | | | | | | | Client | Sample ID |): Matrix Spike |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 94 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | |

70 - 130

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

99

4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr)

QC Sample Results

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued)

| | EMS | | | | | | | | | | onone e | Sample II Pren | Type: To | |
|---|----------------------|--|---|--|------------------------|------------------------------|-------------------------|-------|----------|---|--|--|--|----------------------------|
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3232 | | | | | | | | | | | | | ep Batch | |
| Analysis Batch. 5252 | Sample | Sam | nla | Spike | ме | MS | | | | | | %Rec. | ер вассі | 1. 322. |
| Analyte | Result | | | Added | Result | | lifior | Unit | | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Foluene | <0.00198 | | | 0.0994 | 0.1106 | Qua | | mg/Kg | | <u> </u> | 111 | 70 - 130 | · | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | | | 0.0994 | 0.1190 | | | mg/Kg | | | 120 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | |
| | | | | 0.199 | | | | | | | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | |
| n-Xylene & p-Xylene | < 0.00397 | | | | 0.2398 | | | mg/Kg | | | 121 | | | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | | 0.0994 | 0.1129 | | | mg/Kg | | | 114 | 70 - 130 | | |
| | MS | мs | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qual | ifier | Limits | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 110 | | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 96 | | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: 880-2284-A-1-F | - MSD | | | | | | | (| Clie | nt Sa | mple ID: | Matrix S | pike Du | plicat |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | | Prep | Type: To | otal/N |
| Analysis Batch: 3232 | | | | | | | | | | | | Pr | ep Batch | h: 322 |
| - | Sample | Sam | ple | Spike | MSD | MSD |) | | | | | %Rec. | | RF |
| Analyte | Result | Qual | ifier | Added | Result | Qua | lifier | Unit | | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Lin |
| Benzene | <0.00198 | U | | 0.101 | 0.09944 | | | mg/Kg | | | 99 | 70 - 130 | 7 | |
| oluene | <0.00198 | U | | 0.101 | 0.1105 | | | mg/Kg | | | 110 | 70 - 130 | 0 | : |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | | 0.101 | 0.1085 | | | mg/Kg | | | 108 | 70 - 130 | 9 | ; |
| n-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00397 | | | 0.202 | 0.2213 | | | mg/Kg | | | 110 | 70 - 130 | 8 | |
| -Xylene | <0.00198 | | | 0.101 | 0.1081 | | | mg/Kg | | | 107 | 70 - 130 | 4 | : |
| , , , , o o | 0.00100 | • | | 0.101 | 0.1001 | | | | | | | | · | |
| | MSD | MSD | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qual | ifier | Limits | | | | | | | | | | |
| -Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 95 I Range Or | gan | ics (DR | 70 - 130 RO) (GC) | | | | | | | | | | |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel _ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 | l Range Or | gan | iics (DR | | | | | | | | Client Sa | ample ID: Prep | Method Type: To | |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid | l Range Or | gan | iics (DR | | | | | | | | Client Sa | Prep | | otal/N |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel _ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid | l Range Or | | iics (DR мв | | | | | | | | Client Sa | Prep | Type: To | otal/N |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Aatrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 | l Range Or -A | МВ | | | | MDL | Unit | | D | | Client Sa | Prep | Type: To ep Batcl | o tal/N h: 322 |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Malyte Basoline Range Organics | I Range Or -A | МВ | MB Qualifier | 80) (GC) | | | Unit mg/Kg | | D | Pr | | Prep Pre | Type: To ep Batch /zed | o tal/N h: 322 |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Sasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | I Range Or -A | MB | MB Qualifier U | 20) (GC) | | 15.0 | | | D | Pr 05/19 | repared | Prep Pre Analy | Type: To ep Batch zed 10:13 | o tal/N h: 322 |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Sasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over 210-C28) | I Range Or -A | MB esult 50.0 | MB Qualifier U | RO) (GC) | | 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg | J | <u>D</u> | Pr 05/19 05/19 | repared 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 | Type: To ep Batcl //////////////////////////////////// | otal/N h: 322 |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Sasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over 210-C28) DI Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | I Range Or -A | MB esult 50.0 50.0 | MB Qualifier U U | RO) (GC) | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg | 1 | <u>D</u> | Pr 05/19 05/19 | repared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 | Type: To ep Batch 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 | otal/N h: 322 |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Sasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over 210-C28) DI Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 | MB Qualifier U U U | RO) (GC) | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | <u>D</u> | Pr 05/19 05/19 | repared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 | Type: To ep Batch 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 | otal/N h: 322 |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Sasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) DII Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH | I Range Or -A | MB esult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <i>MB</i> | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | <u>D</u> | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 | repared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 | Type: To ep Batch 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 | otal/N h: 322 Dil Fa |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Sasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) DI Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate | I Range Or -A | MB essuit 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <i>MB</i> <i>very</i> | MB Qualifier U U U | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 Limits | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | <u>D</u> | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 Pr | Prepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 P/21 08:44 | Prep Pr Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 Analy | Type: To ep Batch //////////////////////////////////// | otal/N h: 322 Dil Fa |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 analyte Basoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) DII Range Organics (Over C28-C36) otal TPH Surrogate -Chlorooctane | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 MB very 91 | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <u>Limits</u> 70 - 130 | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | <u>D</u> | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 Pr | repared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 | Type: To ep Batch //////////////////////////////////// | otal/N h: 322 Dil Fa |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid malysis Batch: 3224 malyte asoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 iesel Range Organics (Over 10-C28) III Range Organics (Over C28-C36) otal TPH | I Range Or -A | MB essuit 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <i>MB</i> <i>very</i> | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 Limits | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | <u>D</u> | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 Pr 05/19 | Prepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 Prepared | Prep Pr Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 Analy | Type: To ep Batch rzed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 | otal/N h: 322 Dil F |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 malyte Basoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 biesel Range Organics (Over 10-C28) DII Range Organics (Over C28-C36) otal TPH Furrogate -Chlorooctane -Terphenyl | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 MB very 91 | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <u>Limits</u> 70 - 130 | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 | Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pr Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 | Type: To ep Batch rzed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 | Dil F |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 analyte Basoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) DII Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Otal TPH Surrogate -Chlorooctane -Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-3222/2 | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 MB very 91 | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <u>Limits</u> 70 - 130 | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 | Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pr Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 | Type: To ep Batch rzed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 20013 10:13 10:13 20013 10:13 20013 20013 20013 20013 20013 20013 20013 | Dil F Dil F |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Basoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) DII Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate Chlorooctane Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-3222/2 Matrix: Solid | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 MB very 91 | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 <u>Limits</u> 70 - 130 | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 | Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 Analy 05/19/22 ID: Lab C Prep | Type: To ep Batch 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 50ntrol S Type: To | Dil F |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel ab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Basoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) DII Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate Chlorooctane Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-3222/2 Matrix: Solid | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 MB very 91 | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 | Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/22 05/19/22 05/19/22 05/19/22 | Type: To ep Batch rzed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 20013 10:13 10:13 20013 10:13 20013 20013 20013 20013 20013 20013 20013 | Dil F |
| ethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Basoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Dil Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Fotal TPH Surrogate I-Chlorooctane D-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-3222/2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 MB very 91 | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | 15.0 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 | repared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 Sample | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/22 05/19/22 05/19/22 05/19/22 05/19/22 | Type: To ep Batch 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 50ntrol S Type: To | Dil Fa Dil Fa Dil Fa |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) lethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3222/1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-3222/2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | I Range Or -A | MB ssult 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 MB very 91 | MB Qualifier U U U U MB | RO) (GC) RL 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 50.0 70 - 130 70 - 130 | LCS Result 904.4 | 15.0 15.0 15.0 15.0 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | | Pr 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 05/19 | Pepared 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 9/21 08:44 | Prep Pro Analy 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/21 05/19/22 05/19/22 05/19/22 05/19/22 | Type: To ep Batch 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 72ed 10:13 10:13 10:13 10:13 50ntrol S Type: To | Dil Fa |

QC Sample Results

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-32 Matrix: Solid | 22/2-A | | | | | | Client | Sample | ID: Lab Co Prep 1 | ontrol Sa Type: To | |
|---|--|---|--|-----------------|------------------|------------------------------|-----------|------------------|--|---------------------------------|-----------------------------|
| Analysis Batch: 3224 | | | | | | | | | | p Batch | |
| Analysis Datch. 5224 | | | Spike | 1.05 | LCS | | | | %Rec. | p batch | . 524 |
| Analyte | | | Added | | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 1000 | 1051 | Quanner | mg/Kg | <u> </u> | 105 | 70 - 130 | | |
| C10-C28) | | | 1000 | 1051 | | ilig/itg | | 105 | 70 - 150 | | |
| | LCS | LCS | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 87 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 96 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-3 | 3222/3-A | | | | | Clie | ent Sam | ple ID: I | Lab Contro | ol Sampl | e Dı |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep 1 | Type: To | tal/I |
| Analysis Batch: 3224 | | | | | | | | | Pre | p Batch | : 32 |
| | | | Spike | LCSD | LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | R |
| Analyte | | | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Li |
| Gasoline Range Organics | | | 1000 | 888.8 | | mg/Kg | | 89 | 70 - 130 | 2 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | | | 1000 | 1109 | | mg/Kg | | 111 | 70 - 130 | 5 | |
| | LCSD | LCSD | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 91 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 | | | | | | | | | | Type: To p Batch | |
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | Added | | Qualifier | Unit | <u>D</u> | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.9 | U | 996 | 883.6 | | mg/Kg | | 89 | 70 - 130 | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.9 | U | 996 | 1058 | | mg/Kg | | 106 | 70 ₋ 130 | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | MS | MS | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | MS %Recovery | | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| - | | | Limits 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery | | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | %Recovery 83 85 | | 70 - 130 | | | c | lient Sa | ample ID |): Matrix Sp | oike Dup | olica |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 | %Recovery 83 85 | | 70 - 130 | | | c | lient Sa | ample ID | | oike Dup Type: To | |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery 83 85 | | 70 - 130 | | | c | lient Sa | ample ID | Prep 1 | | tal/l |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid | <u>%Recovery</u> 83 85 31-E MSD | | 70 - 130 | MSD | MSD | c | lient Sa | ample ID | Prep 1 | Гуре: То | tal/I : 32 |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 | <u>%Recovery</u> 83 85 31-E MSD Sample | Qualifier | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | MSD Qualifier | C Unit | client Sa | ample ID %Rec | Prep T Pre | Гуре: То | tal/I : 32 R |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | <u>%Recovery</u> 83 85 31-E MSD Sample | <u>Qualifier</u> Sample Qualifier | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike | | | | | - | Prep 1 Pre %Rec. | Type: To p Batch | tal/I : 32 R |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | <u>%Recovery</u> 83 85 31-E MSD Sample Result | Qualifier Sample Qualifier U | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added | Result | | Unit | | %Rec | Prep 1 Pre %Rec. Limits | Type: To p Batch | tal/I : 32 R |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | %Recovery 83 85 31-E MSD Sample | Qualifier Sample Qualifier U | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 996 | Result 866.6 | | _ <mark>Unit</mark> mg/Kg | | %Rec 87 | Prep 7 Pre %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | Type: To p Batch RPD 2 | tal/I : 32 R |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate | %Recovery 83 85 31-E MSD Sample | Qualifier Qualifier U U MSD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 996 | Result 866.6 | | _ <mark>Unit</mark> mg/Kg | | %Rec 87 | Prep 7 Pre %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | Type: To p Batch RPD 2 | tal/N |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-678-A-3 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 3224 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | %Recovery 83 85 31-E MSD Sample Result <49.9 | Qualifier Qualifier U U MSD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 996 | Result 866.6 | | _ <mark>Unit</mark> mg/Kg | | %Rec 87 | Prep 7 Pre %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | Type: To p Batch RPD 2 | tal/N : 32: Ri Lir |

QC Sample Results

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography

| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-3231/1-A | | | | | | | | | | | 6 | liont S | Samnio II | D: Metho | d Bl | lank |
|----------------------------------|--------|-----------|---------|------|------|--------|-------|-------|---------|----------|------|---------|-----------|-----------|------|--------|
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | | | | ep Type: | | |
| Analysis Batch: 3258 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | sp Type. | 001 | ubie |
| Analysis Batch. 5256 | | МВ МВ | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Analysia | D | | alifier | | RL | | | 11 | | <u> </u> | Dee | manad | A | dume el | ь: | il Fac |
| Analyte | | | anner | | | | MDL | | | D | Pre | epared | | alyzed | | Tac |
| Chloride | < | 5.00 U | | | 5.00 | (| J.858 | mg/Kg | 1 | | | | 05/19/ | 21 17:36 | | 1 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-3231/2-A | | | | | | | | | | Clie | nt S | Sample | ID: Lab | Control | San | nple |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | | | | ep Type: | | |
| Analysis Batch: 3258 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | s | pike | | LCS | LCS | | | | | | %Rec. | | | |
| Analyte | | | Ac | ded | | Result | Qual | ifier | Unit | [| D | %Rec | Limits | | | |
| Chloride | | | | 250 | | 255.0 | | | mg/Kg | | | 102 | 90 - 110 | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-3231/3-A | | | | | | | | | CII | ont Sa | m | | | trol Sam | | Dun |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | UII | | annh | ne iD. | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | PIE | ep Type: | 301 | uble |
| Analysis Batch: 3258 | | | s | pike | | LCSD | LCSI | D | | | | | %Rec. | | | RPD |
| Analyte | | | | ded | | Result | | | Unit | | C | %Rec | Limits | RPD | | Limit |
| Chloride | | | | 250 | | 254.5 | | | mg/Kg | | | 102 | 90 - 110 | 0 | | 20 |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-693-A-9-F MS | | | | | | | | | | | | Client | Sampla | ID: Matri | ~ 6. | niko |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | | Chem | | ep Type: | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | FIG | sh iyhe. | 301 | uble |
| Analysis Batch: 3258 | Sample | Sampla | e | pike | | MS | MS | | | | | | %Rec. | | | |
| Analyte | • | Qualifier | | ded | | Result | | ifior | Unit | | 5 | %Rec | Limits | | | |
| Chloride | 306 | | A | 250 | | 250.9 | | mer | mg/Kg | L | | -22 | 90 - 110 | | | |
| | 000 | | | 200 | | 200.0 | • • | | ing/itg | | | ~~~ | 50 - 110 | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-693-A-9-G MSD | | | | | | | | | (| Client | Sar | nple IC | D: Matrix | Spike Du | upli | cate |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | | | Pre | ep Type: | Sol | uble |
| Analysis Batch: 3258 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Sample | Sample | S | pike | | MSD | MSD | | | | | | %Rec. | | | RPD |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | · Ac | ded | | Result | Qual | ifier | Unit | [| D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | | Limit |

QC Association Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Prep Batch: 3223

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|----------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-695-1 | SB-3/16' | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| MB 880-3223/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCS 880-3223/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCSD 880-3223/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 880-2284-A-1-E MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 880-2284-A-1-F MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| Analysis Batch: 3232 | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | F |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|---|
| 890-695-1 | SB-3/16' | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | |
| MB 880-3223/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | |
| LCS 880-3223/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | |
| LCSD 880-3223/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | |
| 880-2284-A-1-E MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | |
| 880-2284-A-1-F MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | |
| | | | | | |

GC Semi VOA

Prep Batch: 3222

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|------------|
| 890-695-1 | SB-3/16' | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| MB 880-3222/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCS 880-3222/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCSD 880-3222/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-678-A-31-D MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-678-A-31-E MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

Analysis Batch: 3224

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-695-1 | SB-3/16' | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 3222 |
| MB 880-3222/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 3222 |
| LCS 880-3222/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 3222 |
| LCSD 880-3222/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 3222 |
| 890-678-A-31-D MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 3222 |
| 890-678-A-31-E MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 3222 |

HPLC/IC

Leach Batch: 3231

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|----------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-695-1 | SB-3/16' | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| MB 880-3231/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCS 880-3231/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCSD 880-3231/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-693-A-9-F MS | Matrix Spike | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-693-A-9-G MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| Analysis Batch: 3258 | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
| 890-695-1 | SB-3/16' | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 3231 |
| MB 880-3231/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 3231 |
| LCS 880-3231/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 3231 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 64 of 298

Job ID: 890-695-1

SDG: 5198

8

QC Association Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

HPLC/IC (Continued)

Analysis Batch: 3258 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| LCSD 880-3231/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 3231 |
| 890-693-A-9-F MS | Matrix Spike | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 3231 |
| 890-693-A-9-G MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 3231 |

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: SB-3/16' Date Collected: 05/18/21 15:47 Date Received: 05/18/21 16:36

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.99 g | 5 mL | 3223 | 05/19/21 14:30 | MR | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 3232 | 05/19/21 18:56 | MR | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 3222 | 05/19/21 10:30 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 3224 | 05/19/21 17:40 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.02 g | 50 mL | 3231 | 05/19/21 09:31 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 10 | | | 3258 | 05/19/21 18:44 | SC | XEN MID |

Laboratory References:

XEN MID = Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704-5440

Page 66 of 298

Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-695-1

Matrix: Solid

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

10

Accreditation/Certification Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Midland

Unless otherwise noted, all analytes for this laboratory were covered under each accreditation/certification below.

| Ithority | Pro | ogram | Identification Number | Expiration Date | |
|------------------------|---------------------------------|---------------------------------|---|-------------------------|--|
| as | | ELAP | T104704400-20-21 | 06-30-21 | |
| The following analytes | are included in this report, bu | it the laboratory is not certif | fied by the governing authority. This list ma | av include analytes for | |
| the agency does not o | ffer certification. | Matrix | , , , , , | ., | |
| • , | • • | - | Analyte Total TPH | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Method Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-695-1

| Method | Method Description | Protocol | Laboratory | |
|-------------|------------------------------------|----------|------------|--|
| 8021B | Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) | SW846 | XEN MID | |
| 8015B NM | Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) | SW846 | XEN MID | |
| 300.0 | Anions, Ion Chromatography | MCAWW | XEN MID | |
| 5035 | Closed System Purge and Trap | SW846 | XEN MID | |
| 8015NM Prep | Microextraction | SW846 | XEN MID | |
| DI Leach | Deionized Water Leaching Procedure | ASTM | XEN MID | |

Protocol References:

ASTM = ASTM International

MCAWW = "Methods For Chemical Analysis Of Water And Wastes", EPA-600/4-79-020, March 1983 And Subsequent Revisions. SW846 = "Test Methods For Evaluating Solid Waste, Physical/Chemical Methods", Third Edition, November 1986 And Its Updates.

Laboratory References:

XEN MID = Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704-5440

SDG: 5198

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Sample Summary

Job ID: 890-695-1 SDG: 5198

| Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc | |
|--|--|
| Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 | |

| .ab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Matrix | Collected | Received | Asset ID | |
|---------------|------------------|--------|----------------|----------------|----------|----|
| 390-695-1 | SB-3/16' | Solid | 05/18/21 15:47 | 05/18/21 16:36 | | 4 |
| | | | | | | 5 |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | 8 |
| | | | | | | 9 |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | 12 |
| | | | | | | 13 |
| | | | | | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

| by OCD: 8/2/2021 10 □ □ □ □ | 0:49:18 AM | | | Page 70 of 298 |
|---|--|--|---|--|
| Notice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes a valid purchase order from client company to Xenco, its affiliates and subcontractors. It assigns standard terms and conditions of service. Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are due to circumstances beyond the control of xenco. A minimum charge of \$75.00 will be applied to each project and a charge of \$75.00 will be applied to each project and a charge of \$75.00 will be applied to each project and a charge of \$75.00 will be enforced unless previously negoliated. Relinquishment (Signature) Received by: (Signature) Received by: (Signature) Date/Time Relinquished by: (Signature) Received by: (Signat | Total 200.7 / 6010 200.8 / 6020: Circle Method(S) and Metal(S) to be analyzed | SAMPLE RECEIPT Temperature (°C): 1.8/1 Received Intact: (*es) Cooler Custody Seals: (*es) Sample Custody Seals: (*es) ID Sample Identification ID 5B-3/16 ¹¹ | Project Manager: Max Company Name: Reversed Address: PO Rox City, State ZIP: Austin Phone: 512 44 Project Name: 512 44 Project Number: 5128 Project Location Eddy Sampler's Name: Max | X ENCO |
| ishment of samples constitutes a to f samples and shall not assum applied to each project and a char Received by WC (LUC) | | No N/A Corre Mo N/A Corre Matrix Sampled Seil 5/18/21 | Cook 201179 201179 72-1556 72-1556 Federal #1 Federal #1 | |
| Iss constitutes a valid purchase order from client con solution to assume any responsibility for any losses of roject and a charge of \$5 for each sample submitted received by: (Signature) 1636 CARE 5182134 CARE 5182134 State 55 | BRCRA 13PPM Texas 11 AI Sb As Ba BRCRA Sb As Ba Be | No Wet Ice: Yes No Thermometer ID Thermometer ID ZWW4_007 Correction Factor: -00.7 Total Containers: -00.7 Total Containers: Depth pled Sampled 124 1547 | Services Company Name: Services Company Name: Address: City, State ZIP: Email: MAX @ Zatu Turn Around Pres. Routine Code Rush: 24 hr Due Date: | Houston,TX (281) 240-420 Houston,TX (281) 240-420 ,ITX (432) 704-5440 EL Paso,TX Z (480) 355-0900 Atlanta,GA (770 |
| npany to Xenco, its affiliates and su rexpenses incurred by the cilent if to Xenco, but not analyzed. These I Date/Time 2 10/21 4 6 | 2 Be B | Number of Containers X BTEX 8021 X TPH 8015 X Chloride 300 | EOG-M EOG-M 5504 Midlard Midlard | Chain of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio,TX (210) 509-3334 1327 704-5440 EL Paso,TX (915) 585-3443 Lubbock,TX (806) 794-1296 Crasibad, NM (9) 355-0900 Atlanta,GA (770) 449-8800 Tampa,FL (813) 620-2000 West Palm Beach, Fl |
| ubcontractors. It assigns standard terms such losses are due to circumstances be <u>erms will be enforced unless previously</u> Relinquished by: (Signature) | Cd Ca Cr Co Cu Fe Pb Mg Co Cu Pb Mn Mo Ni Se Ag | 890-695 Chain of Custody | ANALYSIS REQUEST | Chain of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio,TX (210) 509-3334 Midland,TX (432) 704-5440 EL Paso,TX (915) 585-3443 Lubbock,TX (806) 794-1296 Crasibad, NM (432) 704-5440 Phoenix AZ (480) 355-0900 Atlanta,GA (770) 449-8800 Tampa,FL (813) <u>620-2000 West Palm Beach</u> , FL (<u>561) 689-6701</u> |
| s and conditions syond the control negotiated. Received by: (Signature) | Mn Mo Ni K Se Ag SiO2 | Custody | rram: UST/PST[tate of Project: erables: EDD | Work Order No: 5440 99-6701 www.xenco.com |
| | 2 Na Sr TI Sn U V Zn 1631/245.1/7470 /7471 : | HCL: HL NaOH: Na Zn Acetate+ NaOH: Zn TAT starts the day received by the lab, if received by 4:00pm Sample Comments | Work Order Comments PRP Brownfields RRC Superfund None: NO None: NO H2SO4: H2 HN | der No: |
| Date/Time | 7471 : Hg | Page 17 of 20 | ≥ Codes | 5/20/2021 |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

| Cuesting Client Information (Sub Contract Lab) Client Contact: Shipping/Receiving Company Eurofins Xenco Adress Nipping/Receiving City Midland State Zip State Zip Phone 575-440(Tel) Email Project Name: Boise Federal #1 Site: | Chai Sampler Phone: Phone: Due Date Requested 5/20/2021 TAT Requested (days) TAT Requested (days) PO # Project # 89000029 SSOW# | <u> </u> | Matrix tered Sample (Yes or No) MS/MSD (Yes or No) | IFM_28D/DI_LEACH Chloride S Required | Analysis | Carrier Tracking No(s): State of Origin: New Mexico | | mber of containers |
|--|--|---------------------------------------|---|--|------------------|---|--------------------|--|
| Midland State Zip TX, 79701 Phone 432-704-5440(Tel) Email Boise Federal #1 Boise Federal #1 Site: | PO #: Poject #: 88000229 SSOW# Sample Date Time | Sample Type (C=comp, G=grab) | | 8015MOD_NM/8015NM_S_Prep Full TPH 300_ORGFM_28D/DI_LEACH Chloride 8021B/5035FP_Calc BTEX | | | | |
| SB-3/16' (890-695-1) | 5/18/21 15 47 Mountain | 77 Preservation Code; Tain Solid | Solid | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| LLC attention immediately if all requested accreditations are current to date, return the signed Chain of Custody attesting to said complicance to Eurofins Xenco LLC Possible Hazard Identification Sample Disposal (A fee may be assessed if samples are retained longer than 1 month) | um the signed Chain of Custo | dy attesting to said com | plicance to Eurofins | Xenco LLC mple Disposal (| A fee may be | | assessed if | Sample Disposal (A fee may be assessed if samples are retained longer than 1 month) |
| Deliverable Requested IV Other (specify) | Primary Deliverable Rank | ınk 2 | Spo | Special Instructions/QC | IQC Requirements | | iebts | lebts |
| Empty Kit Relinquished by | Date | | Time | | | | Method of | Method of Shipment: |
| Relinquished by (100 CMZ 5:19:27) Relinquished by | Date/Time: Date/Time: | Co Co | Company Company | Received by | | | Ń | DatedTime(Q-2) DateTime: |
| | Date/Time: | Co | Company | Received by | | | | Date/Time: |
| ∆ Yes ∆ No | | | | Coder Temperature(s) | Ő | ther | and Other Remarks. | ther Remarks. |

L

Page 71 of 298

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad 1089 N Canal St.

13



🔆 eurofins

Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job Number: 890-695-1

SDG Number: 5198 List Source: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

| Login Number: 695 | | |
|------------------------|--|--|
| List Number: 1 | | |
| Creator: Clifton, Cloe | | |

| Question | Answer | Comment |
|--|--------|---------|
| The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact. | True | |
| Sample custody seals, if present, are intact. | True | |
| The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or tampered with. | True | |
| Samples were received on ice. | True | |
| Cooler Temperature is acceptable. | True | |
| Cooler Temperature is recorded. | True | |
| COC is present. | True | |
| COC is filled out in ink and legible. | True | |
| COC is filled out with all pertinent information. | True | |
| Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC? | True | |
| There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC. | True | |
| Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate HTs) | True | |
| Sample containers have legible labels. | True | |
| Containers are not broken or leaking. | True | |
| Sample collection date/times are provided. | True | |
| Appropriate sample containers are used. | True | |
| Sample bottles are completely filled. | True | |
| Sample Preservation Verified. | N/A | |
| There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested MS/MSDs | True | |
| Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is <6mm (1/4"). | N/A | |
Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

tampered with.

The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or

Job Number: 890-695-1 SDG Number: 5198

nber: 5198

| Login Number: 695 | | | List Source: Eurofins Xenco, Midland |
|--|----------------|---------|--------------------------------------|
| List Number: 2 | | | List Creation: 05/19/21 02:25 PM |
| Creator: Copeland, Tatiana | | | |
| | | | |
| Question | Answer | Comment | |
| Question The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact. | Answer True | Comment | |

True

| Samples were received on ice. | True |
|--|------|
| Cooler Temperature is acceptable. | True |
| Cooler Temperature is recorded. | True |
| COC is present. | True |
| COC is filled out in ink and legible. | True |
| COC is filled out with all pertinent information. | True |
| Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC? | True |
| There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC. | True |
| Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate HTs) | True |
| Sample containers have legible labels. | True |
| Containers are not broken or leaking. | True |
| Sample collection date/times are provided. | True |
| Appropriate sample containers are used. | True |
| Sample bottles are completely filled. | True |
| Sample Preservation Verified. | True |
| There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested MS/MSDs | True |
| Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is <6mm (1/4"). | True |
| | |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

🔅 eurofins

Environment Testing America

ANALYTICAL REPORT

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad 1089 N Canal St. Carlsbad, NM 88220 Tel: (575)988-3199

Laboratory Job ID: 890-821-1

Laboratory Sample Delivery Group: 5198 Client Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

For:

Ranger Environmental Services, Inc PO BOX 201179 Austin, Texas 78729

Attn: Max Cook

Holly Taylor

Authorized for release by: 6/21/2021 3:51:50 PM

Holly Taylor, Project Manager (806)794-1296 holly.taylor@eurofinset.com

This report has been electronically signed and authorized by the signatory. Electronic signature is intended to be the legally binding equivalent of a traditionally handwritten signature.

Results relate only to the items tested and the sample(s) as received by the laboratory.

LINKS **Review your project** results through Total Access **Have a Question?** Ask-The Expert Visit us at: www.eurofinsus.com/Env

Laboratory Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Table of Contents

| Cover Page | 1 |
|------------------------|----|
| Table of Contents | 2 |
| Definitions/Glossary | 3 |
| Case Narrative | 4 |
| Client Sample Results | 5 |
| Surrogate Summary | 18 |
| QC Sample Results | 20 |
| QC Association Summary | 25 |
| Lab Chronicle | 29 |
| Certification Summary | 34 |
| Method Summary | 35 |
| Sample Summary | 36 |
| Chain of Custody | 37 |
| Receipt Checklists | 39 |
| | |

LOD

LOQ MCL

MDA

MDC

MDL

ML

MPN

MQL NC

ND

NEG

POS

PQL

PRES

QC

RER

RL

RPD

TEF

TEQ TNTC
> Limit of Detection (DoD/DOE) Limit of Quantitation (DoD/DOE)

Method Detection Limit

Minimum Level (Dioxin)

Most Probable Number Method Quantitation Limit

Not Calculated

Negative / Absent

Positive / Present

Presumptive

Quality Control

Practical Quantitation Limit

Relative Error Ratio (Radiochemistry)

Toxicity Equivalent Factor (Dioxin)

Too Numerous To Count

Toxicity Equivalent Quotient (Dioxin)

EPA recommended "Maximum Contaminant Level"

Minimum Detectable Concentration (Radiochemistry)

Not Detected at the reporting limit (or MDL or EDL if shown)

Reporting Limit or Requested Limit (Radiochemistry)

Relative Percent Difference, a measure of the relative difference between two points

Minimum Detectable Activity (Radiochemistry)

| eceived by OCL |): 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | Page 76 of 2 | 298 | | | | | | |
|----------------|--|--------------------------------|-----|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| | Definitions/Glossary | | 1 | | | | | | |
| | r Environmental Services, Inc 3oise Federal #1 | Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198 | 2 | | | | | | |
| Qualifiers | | | 3 | | | | | | |
| GC VOA | | | | | | | | | |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | | | | | | | |
| F1 | MS and/or MSD recovery exceeds control limits. | | | | | | | | |
| S1+ | Surrogate recovery exceeds control limits, high biased. | | 5 | | | | | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | | | | | | | |
| GC Semi VO | Α | | | | | | | | |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | | | | | | | |
| В | Compound was found in the blank and sample. | | | | | | | | |
| J | Result is less than the RL but greater than or equal to the MDL and the concentration is an approximate value. | | | | | | | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | 8 | | | | | | |
| HPLC/IC | | | | | | | | | |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | 9 | | | | | | |
| F1 | MS and/or MSD recovery exceeds control limits. | | | | | | | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | | | | | | | |
| Glossary | | | | | | | | | |
| Abbreviation | These commonly used abbreviations may or may not be present in this report. | | | | | | | | |
| ¤ | Listed under the "D" column to designate that the result is reported on a dry weight basis | | | | | | | | |
| %R | Percent Recovery | | | | | | | | |
| CFL | Contains Free Liquid | | 12 | | | | | | |
| CFU | Colony Forming Unit | | 13 | | | | | | |
| CNF | Contains No Free Liquid | | | | | | | | |
| DER | Duplicate Error Ratio (normalized absolute difference) | | | | | | | | |
| Dil Fac | Dilution Factor | | | | | | | | |
| DL | Detection Limit (DoD/DOE) | | | | | | | | |
| DL, RA, RE, IN | Indicates a Dilution, Re-analysis, Re-extraction, or additional Initial metals/anion analysis of the sample | | | | | | | | |
| DLC | Decision Level Concentration (Radiochemistry) | | | | | | | | |
| EDL | Estimated Detection Limit (Dioxin) | | | | | | | | |

Case Narrative

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-821-1

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Narrative

Job Narrative 890-821-1

Receipt

The samples were received on 6/17/2021 9:17 AM. Unless otherwise noted below, the samples arrived in good condition, and, where required, properly preserved and on ice. The temperature of the cooler at receipt time was 3.0°C

Receipt Exceptions

The following samples analyzed for method 8021 were received and analyzed from an unpreserved bulk soil jar: EX-1 (NW) (890-821-1), EX-1 (SW) (890-821-2), EX-1 (1) (890-821-3), EX-1 (2) (890-821-4), EX-1 (3) (890-821-5), EX-2 (EW) (890-821-6), EX-2 (SW) (890-821-7), EX-2 (1) (890-821-8), EX-2 (2) (890-821-9), EX-2 (3) (890-821-10), EX-2 (4) (890-821-11), EX-2 (5) (890-821-12), EX-2 (6) (890-821-13), EX-2 (7) (890-821-14), EX-3 (EW-1) (890-821-15), EX-3 (EW-2) (890-821-16), EX-3 (EW-3) (890-821-17), EX-3 (1) (890-821-18), EX-3 (2) (890-821-19) and EX-3 (NW-1) (890-821-20).

The following samples were listed on the Chain of Custody (COC); however, no samples were received: EX-1 (NW) (890-821-1), EX-1 (SW) (890-821-2), EX-1 (1) (890-821-3), EX-1 (2) (890-821-4), EX-1 (3) (890-821-5), EX-2 (EW) (890-821-6), EX-2 (SW) (890-821-7), EX-2 (1) (890-821-8), EX-2 (2) (890-821-9), EX-2 (3) (890-821-10), EX-2 (4) (890-821-11), EX-2 (5) (890-821-12), EX-2 (6) (890-821-13), EX-2 (7) (890-821-14), EX-3 (EW-1) (890-821-15), EX-3 (EW-2) (890-821-16), EX-3 (EW-3) (890-821-17), EX-3 (1) (890-821-18), EX-3 (2) (890-821-19) and EX-3 (NW-1) (890-821-20). Called Client, they wanted sample off COC will bring replacement later. Talked to Max Cook 6/17/2021.

GC VOA

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/ Glossary page.

GC Semi VOA

Method 8015MOD_NM: The method blank for preparation batch 880-4258 and analytical batch 880-4281 contained Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 above the method detection limit. This target analyte concentration was less than the reporting limit (RL); therefore, re-extraction and/or re-analysis of samples was not performed.

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/ Glossary page.

HPLC/IC

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/ Glossary page.

RL

0.00200

0.00200

0.00200

0.00399

0.00200

0.00399

0.00399

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

MDL Unit

0.000384 mg/Kg

0.000455 mg/Kg

0.000564 mg/Kg

0.00101 mg/Kg

0.000343 mg/Kg

0.00101 mg/Kg

0.00101 mg/Kg

D

Prepared

Prepared

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:50

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Sample Depth: - 3.5

Analyte

Benzene

Toluene

o-Xylene

Ethylbenzene

Xylenes, Total

Total BTEX

Surrogate

m-Xylene & p-Xylene

4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr)

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

Page 78 of 298

Dil Fac

1

1

1

1

1

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 Matrix: Solid

Analyzed

Analyzed

5

| Method: 8015B NM - Diese | I Range Organics | (DRO) (GC) |
|--------------------------|------------------|------------|
|--------------------------|------------------|------------|

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

Result Qualifier

<0.00200 UF1

<0.00200 UF1

<0.00200 UF1

<0.00399 U

<0.00200 U

<0.00399 U

<0.00399 U

%Recovery Qualifier

105

91

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|---|---------------|-----------|----------|------|--------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|---|
| Gasoline Range Organics | 37.3 | JB | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 15:55 | 1 | _ |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | 51.9 | | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 15:55 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.7 | | 49.7 | 1/ 0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 15:55 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | ×+3.7 89.2 | | 49.7 | | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | | | |
| | 09.2 | В | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/rtg | | 00/17/21 15.55 | 00/10/21 13.33 | 1 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 104 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 15:55 | 1 | |

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromat | ography - Solub | e | | | |
|-------------------------------------|-----------------|----------|----------------|----------------|---|
| o-Terphenyl | 105 | 70 - 130 | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 15:55 | 1 |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 104 | 70 - 130 | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 15:55 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result Quali | fier RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|--------------|---------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 451 F1 | 5.04 | 0.865 | mg/Kg | | | 06/17/21 19:38 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (SW) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:39 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 3.5

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-2 Matrix: Solid

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 110 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 93 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:11 | 1 |

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (SW) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:39 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 3.5

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R | ange Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
|---|------------|-------------------------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|--------|
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 46.9 | JB | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:34 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 44.7 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:34 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:34 | |
| Total TPH | 91.6 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:34 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 99 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:34 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:34 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Chloride | 416 | | 5.05 | 0.867 | mg/Kg | | | 06/17/21 19:52 | |
| lient Sample ID: EX-1 (1) | | | | | | | Lab Sam | ple ID: 890- | 821- |
| ate Collected: 06/16/21 10:43 | | | | | | | | Matrix | : Soli |
| ate Received: 06/17/21 09:17 | | | | | | | | | |
| ample Depth: - 3.5 | | | | | | | | | |
| Nethod: 8021B - Volatile Orga | | | | | | _ | | | |
| nalyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| oluene | < 0.00199 | | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | 0 0 | | | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| thylbenzene | <0.00199 | | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | | | | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| n-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | 0 0 | | | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| -Xylene | <0.00199 | | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | 0 0 | | | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| (ylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| otal BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| -Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 109 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| ,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 94 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:31 | |
| Nethod: 8015B NM - Diesel R | • • | | · · · | | | | | | |
| nalyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| asoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 | 33.0 | JB | 50.0 | | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:47 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 36.7 | J | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:47 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:47 | |
| Total TPH | 69.7 | В | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:47 | |
| urrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| -Chlorooctane | 107 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:47 | |
| | | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 16:47 | |
| | 114 | | 10-100 | | | | | | |
| -Terphenyl | | phy - Solu | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte | hromatogra | phy - Solu Qualifier | | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (2) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:47 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 3.5

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) | | | | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|---|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|--|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | | |
| Benzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000381 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| Toluene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000451 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000559 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00396 | U | 0.00396 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000341 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00396 | U | 0.00396 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| Total BTEX | <0.00396 | U | 0.00396 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | | |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 94 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 00:52 | 1 | | |
| — — | | | | | | | | | | | |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|---|
| Gasoline Range Organics | 43.4 | JB | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:00 | 1 | 2 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | 40.0 | 44.0 | | | 00/47/04 45.55 | 00/40/04 47:00 | 4 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 32.9 | J | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:00 | I | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:00 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | 76.3 | В | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:00 | 1 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 95 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:00 | 1 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:00 | 1 | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 101 | 4.96 | 0.851 mg/Kg | | | 06/17/21 20:02 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (3) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:53 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 3.5

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 109 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 92 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:12 | 1 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-5

Matrix: Solid

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-4 Matrix: Solid

5

Page 80 of 298

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Matrix: Solid

5

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-5

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (3) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:53 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 3.5

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R | ange Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
|---|------------|------------------------|--------------------------|----------|-------|---|----------------------------|----------------------------|--------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 39.0 | JB | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:13 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 31.0 | J | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:13 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:13 | |
| Total TPH | 70.0 | В | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:13 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:13 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 103 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:13 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | | • • | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Chloride | 102 | | 4.97 | 0.853 | mg/Kg | | | 06/17/21 20:07 | |
| ate Collected: 06/16/21 12:21 ate Received: 06/17/21 09:17 ample Depth: - 1 | | | | | | | | Matrix | |
| Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga | | | | мрі | 11 | | Duo u ouro d | Amelyment | |
| Analyte Benzene | <0.00199 | Qualifier | RL 0.00199 | 0.000383 | | D | Prepared 06/17/21 12:06 | Analyzed 06/18/21 01:32 | Dil Fa |
| Toluene | < 0.00199 | | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| Ethylbenzene | < 0.00199 | | 0.00199 | 0.000433 | 0 0 | | | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| | < 0.00199 | | 0.00398 | 0.000302 | | | | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | | | 0.00398 | 0.000342 | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| o-Xylene Xylonos, Total | < 0.00199 | | 0.00398 | 0.000342 | 0 0 | | | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| Xylenes, Total Total BTEX | | | 0.00398 | | | | | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| IOTAL DIEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 00/17/21 12:00 | 00/16/21 01:52 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 106 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 92 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:32 | |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R | | ics (DRO) Qualifier | (<mark>GC)</mark> RL | МП | Unit | D | Proparad | Analyzod | Dil Fa |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | 30.3 | | 49.7 | | mg/Kg | | Prepared | Analyzed 06/18/21 17:26 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 25.3 | | 49.7 | | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 17:26 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.7 | | 49.7 | | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 17:26 | |
| Total TPH | 55.6 | В | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:26 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 106 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:26 | |

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Ci | nromatogra | pny - Solui | ole | | | | | | |
|--------------------------------|------------|-------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 84.8 | | 5.01 | 0.860 | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 10:35 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (SW) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:25 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Sample Depth: -1

C10-C28)

Total TPH

Surrogate

| Method: 8021B - Volatile Org | ganic Compo | unas (GC) | | | | | | | |
|--|-------------------------|--------------------------------------|------------------------------|----------|---------------|----------|----------------------------------|--|--------------------------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000384 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000455 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000564 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | 1 |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Surrogate 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | %Recovery 92 | | Limits 70 - 130 | | | | Prepared 06/17/21 12:06 | | Dil Fac |
| U | | | | | | | | 06/18/21 01:53 | Dil Fac 1 1 |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 92 94 | <u> </u> | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | Dil Fac 1 1 |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 92 94 Range Organ | <u> </u> | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | MDL | Unit | D | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) Method: 8015B NM - Diesel | 92 94 Range Organ | i <mark>cs (DRO)</mark> Qualifier | 70 - 130 70 - 130 (GC) | | Unit mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 01:53 06/18/21 01:53 Analyzed | 1 |

50.0

50.0

Limits

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ic Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit |
|---------------------------------------|---------------|--------------|----------|-----|------|
| wethod: 300.0 - Anions, ic | n chromatogra | ipily - Solu | Die | | |
| Mathadi 200 0 Aniana la | n Chromotogra | nhy - Solu | blo | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 103 | | 70 - 130 | | |
| . To see to a set | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | |
| | | | | | |

<50.0 U

61.8 B

%Recovery Qualifier

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (1) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:30 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: -1

Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36)

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| wethou. 602 ID - volatile O | • | | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000389 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000461 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000571 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00404 | U | 0.00404 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000347 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00404 | U | 0.00404 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00404 | U | 0.00404 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 96 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:13 | 1 |

5

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-7 Matrix: Solid

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 17:39 06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 17:39

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 17:39

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 17:39

Analyzed

Analyzed

06/18/21 10:40

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-8

Dil Fac

Dil Fac

Matrix: Solid

1

1

1

Prepared

Prepared

D

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample Results

Page 83 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-8

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (1) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:30 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra | ange Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
|---|-------------|-------------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|--------|
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 30.1 | JB | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:52 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 28.9 | J | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:52 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:52 | |
| Total TPH | 59.0 | В | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:52 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 104 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:52 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 17:52 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Chloride | 118 | | 4.98 | 0.855 | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 10:45 | |
| lient Sample ID: EX-2 (2) | | | | | | | Lab Sam | ple ID: 890- | -821- |
| ate Collected: 06/16/21 12:34 ate Received: 06/17/21 09:17 | | | | | | | | Matrix | |
| ample Depth: - 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga | nic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000384 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000455 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000564 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | < 0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| Total BTEX | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 114 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 90 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:34 | |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 31.6 | JB | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:05 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 32.7 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:05 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:05 | |
| Total TPH | 64.3 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:05 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 106 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:05 | |
| p-Terphenyl | 103 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:05 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | iphy - Solu | ble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | • | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Chloride | | | | | mg/Kg | | | | |

Matrix: Solid

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (3) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:39 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 1

| Method: 8021B - Volatile Or | Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|---|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|--|--|--|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | | | | |
| Benzene | < 0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000388 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| Toluene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000460 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000570 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000347 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| Xylenes, Total | < 0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| Total BTEX | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | | | | |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 92 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 02:54 | 1 | | | | |
| Mothod: 2015B NM Discol | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|---|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 33.8 | JB | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:18 | 1 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 28.6 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:18 | 1 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:18 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | 62.4 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:18 | 1 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:18 | 1 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 92 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:18 | 1 | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 527 | 50.4 | 8.65 mg/Kg | | | 06/17/21 20:41 | 10 |

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (5) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:45 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: -1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000388 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000460 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000570 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000347 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | < 0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 106 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 91 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:15 | 1 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-12

Matrix: Solid

Page 84 of 298

5

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-10 Matrix: Solid

RL

50.0

50.0

50.0

50.0

RL

4.97

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

MDL Unit

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

MDL Unit

0.853 mg/Kg

D

D

Prepared

Prepared

Prepared

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 18:44

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 18:44

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 18:44

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 18:44

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 18:44

06/17/21 15:55 06/18/21 18:44

06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 04:36

Page 85 of 298

Dil Fac

1

1

1

1

1

1

Dil Fac

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Client Sample ID: EX-2 (5) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:45 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Sample Depth: -1

Gasoline Range Organics

Diesel Range Organics (Over

Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36)

Analyte

C10-C28)

Total TPH

Surrogate

o-Terphenyl

1-Chlorooctane

(GRO)-C6-C10

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

Result Qualifier

43.7 JB

21.9 J

<50.0 U

65.6 B

%Recovery Qualifier

106

96

Result Qualifier

12.0 F1

96

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-12

Analyzed

Analyzed

Matrix: Solid

5

Analyzed Dil Fac 06/18/21 10:55 1 Lab Sample ID: 890-821-13

Matrix: Solid

Analyte Chloride Client Sample ID: EX-2 (6) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:49

Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: -1

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:36 | 1 |

70 - 130

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 39.3 | JB | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:57 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 19.9 | J | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:57 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:57 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 59.2 | В | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:57 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 106 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:57 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 90 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 18:57 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|--------|-----------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 13.9 | | 5.02 | 0.862 | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 11:10 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (7) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:53 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 1

| Method: 8021B - Volatile Or | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000453 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000562 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000342 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 94 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 04:56 | 1 |
| - - | | | | | | | | | |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| Gasoline Range Organics | 38.0 | JB | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:10 | 1 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | 19.6 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:10 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:10 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | 57.6 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:10 | 1 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 104 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:10 | 1 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:10 | 1 | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 13.1 | 5.04 | 0.865 mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 11:15 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 07:20 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) Analyte Result Qualifier MDL Unit D Dil Fac RL Prepared Analyzed Benzene <0.00199 U 0.00199 0.000383 mg/Kg 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 Toluene <0.00199 U 0.00199 0.000453 mg/Kg 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 Ethylbenzene 0.00199 0.000562 mg/Kg <0.00199 U 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 m-Xylene & p-Xylene 0.00100 mg/Kg <0.00398 U 0.00398 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 o-Xylene <0.00199 U 0.00199 0.000342 mg/Kg 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 Xylenes, Total <0.00398 U 0.00398 0.00100 mg/Kg 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 Total BTEX <0.00398 U 0.00398 0.00100 mg/Kg 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 %Recovery Qualifier Limits Surrogate Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac 70 - 130 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 101 1 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) 91 70 - 130 06/17/21 12:06 06/18/21 05:16 1 Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-------------------------|--------|-----------|------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | 32.2 | JB | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:23 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-15

Matrix: Solid

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-14

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 07:20 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|------------|------------|----------|-------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 16.8 | J | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:23 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:23 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 49.0 | JB | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:23 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 105 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:23 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 93 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:23 | 1 |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | phy - Solu | ıble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 66.5 | | 5.00 | 0.858 | mg/Kg | | | 06/17/21 21:21 | 1 |
| Client Sample ID: EX-3 (E | W-2) | | | | | | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 | 21-16 |
| Date Collected: 06/17/21 07:28 | | | | | | | | | : Solid |

Г Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000453 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000562 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000342 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 110 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 90 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:37 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 26.1 | JB | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:36 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 19.9 | J | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:36 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:36 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 46.0 | JB | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:36 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:36 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:36 | 1 |

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatograp | phy - Solu | ble | | | | | | |
|-------------------------------|-------------|------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 272 | | 5.02 | 0.862 | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 11:19 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 87 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-15 Matrix: Solid

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 07:39 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 91 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 05:57 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 42.5 | JB | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:49 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 17.0 | J | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:49 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:49 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 59.5 | В | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:49 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 104 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:49 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 19:49 | 1 |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 306 | 5.03 | 0.863 mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 11:34 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 08:09 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Sample Depth: - 12

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000382 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000452 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000561 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000341 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 89 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:18 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-------------------------|--------|-----------|------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | 37.5 | JB | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:02 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-18

Matrix: Solid

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-17

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

5

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-18

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 08:09 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17 Sample Depth: - 12

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R | | | | | | | | | |
|---|------------|-------------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|--------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:02 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:02 | |
| Total TPH | 37.5 | JB | 50.0 | | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:02 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:02 | |
| p-Terphenyl | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:02 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | iphy - Soli | uble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | - | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Chloride | 18.6 | | 4.95 | 0.850 | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 11:39 | |
| lient Sample ID: EX-3 (2) |) | | | | | | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 | 821-1 |
| te Collected: 06/17/21 08:15 | | | | | | | - | Matrix | : Sol |
| te Received: 06/17/21 09:17 | | | | | | | | | |
| mple Depth: - 12 | | | | | | | | | |
| lethod: 8021B - Volatile Orga | nic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
| nalyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDI | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| enzene | <0.00200 | | 0.00200 | 0.000384 | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| bluene | < 0.00200 | | 0.00200 | 0.000455 | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| thylbenzene | < 0.00200 | | 0.00200 | 0.000564 | 0 0 | | | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| n-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00399 | | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | | | | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| -Xylene | <0.00399 | | 0.00200 | 0.000343 | 0 0 | | 06/17/21 12:00 | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| ylenes, Total | <0.00200 | | 0.00200 | 0.000343 | | | | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| otal BTEX | <0.00399 | | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | | | | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| | | | | 0.00101 | | | | | |
| urrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| -Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| 4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:38 | |
| lethod: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra | | | | | | | | | |
| nalyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | <u> </u> | Analyzed | Dil F |
| asoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 | 35.7 | JB | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:14 | |
| iesel Range Organics (Over 10-C28) | 15.9 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:14 | |
| II Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:14 | |
| otal TPH | 51.6 | В | 49.9 | | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:14 | |
| urrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| -Chlorooctane | 104 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:14 | |
| -Terphenyl | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:14 | |
| | hromatogra | iphy - Solu | ıble | | | | | | |
| lethod: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | mulogiu | | | | | | | | |
| Nethod: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | • | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (NW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 08:31 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000387 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000459 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000568 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000346 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 112 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 96 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 12:06 | 06/18/21 06:59 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 46.1 | JB | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:27 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:27 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:27 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 46.1 | JB | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:27 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 106 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:27 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 108 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 20:27 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result Qua | alifier RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------|------------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 16.6 | 5.02 | 0.862 | mg/Kg | | | 06/18/21 11:49 | 1 |

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-20

Matrix: Solid

6/21/2021

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) Matrix: Solid

| | | | Pe | rcent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits) |
|-------------------|------------------------|----------|----------|--|
| | | BFB1 | DFBZ1 | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | (70-130) | |
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | 105 | 91 | |
| 890-821-1 MS | EX-1 (NW) | 115 | 101 | |
| 890-821-1 MSD | EX-1 (NW) | 132 S1+ | 99 | |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | 110 | 93 | |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | 109 | 94 | |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | 94 | 97 | |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | 109 | 92 | |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | 106 | 92 | |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | 92 | 94 | |
| 890-821-8 | EX-2 (1) | 97 | 96 | |
| 890-821-9 | EX-2 (2) | 114 | 90 | |
| 890-821-10 | EX-2 (3) | 110 | 92 | |
| 890-821-12 | EX-2 (5) | 106 | 91 | |
| 890-821-13 | EX-2 (6) | 102 | 96 | |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | 101 | 94 | |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | 101 | 91 | |
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | 110 | 90 | |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | 98 | 91 | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | 101 | 89 | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | 101 | 97 | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | 112 | 96 | |
| LCS 880-4230/1-A | Lab Control Sample | 117 | 101 | |
| LCSD 880-4230/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 119 | 98 | |
| MB 880-4221/5-A | Method Blank | 105 | 97 | |
| MB 880-4230/5-A | Method Blank | 93 | 92 | |

Surrogate Legend

Lab Sample ID

890-821-1 MS

890-821-1 MSD

890-821-1

890-821-2

890-821-3

890-821-4

890-821-5

890-821-6

890-821-7

890-821-8

890-821-9

890-821-10

890-821-12

890-821-13

BFB = 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr)

DFBZ = 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) Matrix: Solid

Percent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits) OTPH1 1CO1 **Client Sample ID** (70-130) (70-130) EX-1 (NW) 104 105 EX-1 (NW) 102 103 EX-1 (NW) 103 111 EX-1 (SW) 99 102 EX-1 (1) 107 114 EX-1 (2) 95 102 EX-1 (3) 102 103

103 106 EX-2 (EW) EX-2 (SW) 102 103 104 102 EX-2 (1) EX-2 (2) 106 103 EX-2 (3) 98 92 EX-2 (5) 106 96 106 90 EX-2 (6)

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Prep Type: Total/NA

Page 91 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Total/NA

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Total/NA

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued) Matrix: Solid

| | | | Pe | rcent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits) | |
|-------------------|------------------------|----------|----------|--|---|
| | | 1CO1 | OTPH1 | | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | (70-130) | | 5 |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | 104 | 97 | | |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | 105 | 93 | | 6 |
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | 101 | 101 | | C |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | 104 | 97 | | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | 100 | 101 | | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | 104 | 101 | | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | 106 | 108 | | 8 |
| LCS 880-4258/2-A | Lab Control Sample | 102 | 105 | | |
| LCSD 880-4258/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 106 | 110 | | 9 |
| MB 880-4258/1-A | Method Blank | 98 | 109 | | |
| Surrogate Legend | | | | | |

1CO = 1-Chlorooctane

OTPH = o-Terphenyl

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4221/5-A

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

<0.00200 U

<0.00200 U

<0.00400 U

<0.00200 U

<0.00400 U

<0.00400 U

%Recovery

MB MB

93

92

Qualifier

| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | Prep Type: To | |
|---|---|-----------------|---------------|-----------------|-------|---|-------------------------|--|---------|
| Analysis Batch: 4223 | | | | | | | | Prep Batch | n: 4221 |
| Analyte | | MB Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | | | 06/17/21 09:14 | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| Toluene | < 0.00200 | | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | 0 0 | | | | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | | | | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | 7 7 | | 06/17/21 09:14 | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 09:14 | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 09:14 | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 09:14 | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| | МВ | МВ | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 105 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 09:14 | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 09:14 | 06/17/21 12:39 | 1 |
| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4230/5 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4223 | 5-A | | | | | | | le ID: Method Prep Type: To Prep Batcl | otal/NA |
| | | MB | | | | | | | |
| Analyte Benzene | Color | Qualifier | RL 0.00200 | MDL 0.000385 | | D | Prepared 06/17/21 12:06 | Analyzed 06/17/21 23:29 | Dil Fac |

0.00200

0.00200

0.00400

0.00200

0.00400

0.00400

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

0.000456 mg/Kg

0.000565 mg/Kg

0.00101 mg/Kg

0.000344 mg/Kg

0.00101 mg/Kg

| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | |
|--|--|
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4230/1-A Matrix: Solid | |

Analysis Batch: 4223

4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr)

Toluene

o-Xylene

Ethylbenzene

Xylenes, Total

Total BTEX

Surrogate

m-Xylene & p-Xylene

| | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | %Rec. | |
|---------------------|---------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--|
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.07757 | | mg/Kg | | 78 | 70 - 130 | |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.07945 | | mg/Kg | | 79 | 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.08756 | | mg/Kg | | 88 | 70 - 130 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.1869 | | mg/Kg | | 93 | 70 - 130 | |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.09718 | | mg/Kg | | 97 | 70 - 130 | |
| | LCS LCS | | | | | | | |

| | LCS LCS | |
|-----------------------------|---------------------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 117 | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | 70 - 130 |

5

7

1

1

1

1

1

1

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: Method Blank

0.00101 mg/Kg 06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29 Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac 06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29 1 06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29 1

Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample Prep Type: Total/NA

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29

06/17/21 12:06 06/17/21 23:29

Prep Batch: 4230

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4230/2-A Matrix: Solid | | | C | Client Sa | mple | ID: Lat | Control Prep Ty | pe: Tot | al/NA |
|---|-------|---------|-----------|-----------|------|---------|--------------------|---------|-------------|
| Analysis Batch: 4223 | Spike | | LCSD | | | | Prep %Rec. | Batch: | 4230 RPD |
| Analyte | Added | - | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.07700 | | mg/Kg | | 77 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.08148 | | mg/Kg | | 81 | 70 - 130 | 3 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.09039 | | mg/Kg | | 90 | 70 - 130 | 3 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.1950 | | mg/Kg | | 98 | 70 - 130 | 4 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.1012 | | mg/Kg | | 101 | 70 - 130 | 4 | 35 |
| LCSD LCSD | | 0.1012 | | шу/ку | | 101 | 70-130 | 4 | • |

| | LUSD | LUSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 119 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 MS Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4223

| Analysis Batch: 4223 | | | | | | | | | Prep Batch: 4230 |) |
|----------------------|----------|-----------|--------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|------------------|---|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U F1 | 0.0990 | 0.06449 | F1 | mg/Kg | | 65 | 70 - 130 | - |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U F1 | 0.0990 | 0.06538 | F1 | mg/Kg | | 66 | 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U F1 | 0.0990 | 0.07096 | | mg/Kg | | 72 | 70 - 130 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00399 | U | 0.198 | 0.1493 | | mg/Kg | | 75 | 70 - 130 | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.0990 | 0.07793 | | mg/Kg | | 79 | 70 - 130 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |

| | MS | MS | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 115 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 MSD Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4223

| Analysis Daton. 4225 | | | | | | | | | гіер | Datch. | 4230 |
|----------------------|----------|-----------|--------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--------|-------|
| - | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U F1 | 0.0992 | 0.05829 | F1 | mg/Kg | | 59 | 70 - 130 | 10 | 35 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U F1 | 0.0992 | 0.06193 | F1 | mg/Kg | | 62 | 70 - 130 | 5 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U F1 | 0.0992 | 0.06886 | F1 | mg/Kg | | 69 | 70 - 130 | 3 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00399 | U | 0.198 | 0.1479 | | mg/Kg | | 75 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.0992 | 0.07698 | | mg/Kg | | 78 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| | | MOD | | | | | | | | | |

| | MSD | MSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 132 | S1+ | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 99 | | 70 - 130 |

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (NW)

Prep Type: Total/NA

| Client Sample ID: EX-1 (NW) |
|-----------------------------|
| Prep Type: Total/NA |
| Pren Batch: 4230 |

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Matrix: Solid | 58/1-A | | | | | | | CIIE | ant Samp | ole ID: Mo Prep Tyj | | |
|---|---|-----------------|---|--|---------|--|-------|------------|-------------------------------------|--|---|---|
| Analysis Batch: 4281 | | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | |
| | ME | B MB | | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Resul | t Qualifier | RL | N | IDL U | nit | D | Pi | repared | Analyz | ed | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics | 19.2 | 5 J | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | ig/Kg | | 06/1 | 7/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 | 15:14 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 |) () | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | ig/Kg | | 06/1 | //21 15:55 | 06/18/21 | 15:14 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | าม | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | a/Ka | | 06/1 | 7/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 | 15 [.] 14 | |
| Total TPH | 19.2 | | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | | | | | 06/18/21 | | |
| | | | | | | 9,9 | | 0071 | | 00,10,21 | | |
| | ME | B MB | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recover | | Limits | | | | | | repared | Analyz | | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 90 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | 06/18/21 | | |
| p-Terphenyl | 10 | 9 | 70 - 130 | | | | | 06/1 | 7/21 15:55 | 06/18/21 | 15:14 | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-42 | 58/2 A | | | | | CI | ion | Sar | | Lab Con | trol S | ampl |
| Matrix: Solid | J0/2-A | | | | | | ICIII | Jai | inple iD. | Prep Ty | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4281 | | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | |
| Analysis Baten. 4201 | | | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | | %Rec. | Daten | . 420 |
| Analyte | | | Added | Result | | ier Unit | | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Gasoline Range Organics | | | 1000 | 894.6 | | mg/Kg | 1 | | 89 | 70 - 130 | | |
| GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 1000 | 860.4 | | mg/Kg | | | 86 | 70 - 130 | | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | LCS LC | s | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery Qu | ıalifier | Limits | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | 10-130 | | | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 105 | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 | | | | | | Client | San | nple | ID: Lab | Control S | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid | | | | | | Client | San | nple | ID: Lab | Prep Ty | pe: Tot | tal/N |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 | | | 70 - 130 | | | Client | San | nple | ID: Lab | Prep Tyj Prep | | tal/N : 425 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 | | | 70 ₋ 130 Spike | LCSD | | | San | | | Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. | pe: Tot Batch: | tal/N : 425 RP |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Analyte | | | 70 - 130 Spike Added | Result | | ier <u>Unit</u> | | nple | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits | pe: Tot Batch: | tal/N : 425 RF Lin |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | | | 70 ₋ 130 Spike | | | | | | | Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. | pe: Tot Batch: | tal/N : 425 RP _Lim |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | | <u>%Rec</u> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | pe: Tot Batch: RPD 4 | tal/N : 425 RP |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 70 - 130 Spike Added | Result | | ier <u>Unit</u> | 1 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits | pe: Tot Batch: | tal/N : 425 RP |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | 1258/3-A | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | | <u>%Rec</u> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | pe: Tot Batch: RPD 4 | tal/N : 425 RP |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | LCSD LC | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | | <u>%Rec</u> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | pe: Tot Batch: RPD 4 | tal/N : 425 RP |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | | <u>%Rec</u> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | pe: Tot Batch: RPD 4 | tal/N : 425 RP |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits 70 - 130 | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | | <u>%Rec</u> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | pe: Tot Batch: RPD 4 | tal/N 425 RP Lim |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | | <u>%Rec</u> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | pe: Tot Batch: RPD 4 | tal/N 425 RP Lim |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 110 | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits 70 - 130 | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | _ <u>D</u> | <u>%Rec</u> 93 94 | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | pe: Tot Batch: RPD 4 9 | tal/N : 425 RP |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 110 | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits 70 - 130 | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | _ <u>D</u> | <mark>≪Rec</mark> | Prep Yrep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Pe: Tot Batch: (RPD) 4 9 9 | tal/N. : 425 RP Lim 2 2 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 N Matrix: Solid | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 110 | | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits 70 - 130 | Result 927.1 | | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | _ <u>D</u> | <mark>≪Rec</mark> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Prep Typ | pe: Tot Batch: (RPD) 4 9 9 | tal/N. : 425 RP Lim 2 2 (NW tal/N. |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 N | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 110 | ualifier | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits 70 - 130 | Result 927.1 | Qualifi | ier Unit mg/Kg | 1 | _ <u>D</u> | <mark>≪Rec</mark> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Prep Typ | pe: Tot Batch: (RPD) 4 9 9 9: EX-1 pe: Tot | tal/N. : 425 RP Lim 2 2 (NW tal/N. |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 N Matrix: Solid | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 110 | nalifier | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 927.1 936.9 | Qualifi | i <mark>er Unit</mark> mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | _ <u>D</u> | <mark>≪Rec</mark> | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Prep Typ Prep | pe: Tot Batch: (RPD) 4 9 9 9: EX-1 pe: Tot | tal/N. : 425 RP Lim 2 2 (NW tal/N. |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane 0-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 M Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 110 NS Sample Sa | mple alifier | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 927.1 936.9 MS | Qualifi | i <mark>er Unit</mark> mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | _ <u>D</u> | <u>%Rec</u> 93 94 Client S | Prep Typ Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Prep Typ Prep %Rec. | pe: Tot Batch: (RPD) 4 9 9 9: EX-1 pe: Tot | tal/N. : 425 RP Lim 2 2 (NW tal/N. |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane D-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 M Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4281 | LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 106 110 NS Sample Sa Result Qu | mple alifier | 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 Spike Added Spike Added | Result 927.1 936.9 MS Result | Qualifi | ier <u>Unit</u> mg/Kg mg/Kg | 1 | _ <u>D</u> | <u>%Rec</u> 93 94 Client S | Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 %Rec. Limits | pe: Tot Batch: (RPD) 4 9 9 9: EX-1 pe: Tot | tal/N : 425 RP Lim 2 : 2 : |

5

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 MS

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 MSD

Matrix: Solid

Surrogate

o-Terphenyl

Analyte

C10-C28)

Surrogate

o-Terphenyl

1-Chlorooctane

1-Chlorooctane

Matrix: Solid

(GRO)-C6-C10

Analysis Batch: 4281

Analysis Batch: 4281

Gasoline Range Organics

Diesel Range Organics (Over

QC Sample Results

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

70 - 130

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued)

MS MS %Recovery Qualifier

102

103

51.9

111

103

Prep Type: Total/NA

Prep Batch: 4258

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (NW)

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (NW)

7

20

20

Prep Type: Total/NA Prep Batch: 4258 RPD MSD MSD Sample Sample Spike %Rec. **Result Qualifier** Added Result Qualifier Unit D %Rec Limits RPD Limit 37.3 JB 997 927.0 mg/Kg 89 70 - 130 5 997 946.1 mg/Kg 90 70 - 130 7 MSD MSD %Recovery Qualifier Limits 70 - 130

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography

| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4252/1-A Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | CI | ien | t Sam | nple ID: M Prep T | | |
|--|--------|--------------|----------------|------|---------------------|------|-------------|---------|--------|----------|--------------------|--|-----------------------|--------------------|
| Analysis Batch: 4272 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | М | B MB | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Resu | It Qualifier | | RL | I | MDL | Unit | | D | Pre | pared | Analy | zed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | <5.0 | 00 U | | 5.00 | 0 | .858 | mg/Kg | I | | | | 06/17/21 | 19:23 | 1 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4252/2-4 | | | | | | | | Cli | ent Sa | am | ple ID | : Lab Coi | ntrol Sa | mple |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | · | Prep T | ype: So | Juble |
| Analysis Batch: 4272 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | Spike | | LCS | LCS | | | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | | | Added | | Result | Qua | lifier | Unit | |) | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Chloride | | | 250 | | 230.1 | | | mg/Kg | | | 92 | 90 - 110 | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4252/3 | -Δ | | | | | | _ | | | | | | | _ |
| | ~~ | | | | | | C | lient S | ampi | еп | J: Lac | Control | Sample | Dup |
| Matrix: Solid | ~ | | | | | | C | lient S | ampi | еп | J: Lac | Control Prep T | | |
| Matrix: Solid | ^ | | | | | | C | lient S | ampi | еп | J: Lac | Prep T | | |
| | ~ | | Spike | | LCSD | LCS | | lient S | ampi | e II | J: Lac | | | |
| Matrix: Solid | ^ | | Spike Added | | LCSD Result | | D | Unit | | | J: Lac | Prep T | | oluble |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 | | | • | | - | | D | | | | | Prep T %Rec. | ype: So | RPD |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 Analyte Chloride | | | Added | | Result | | D | Unit | |) | % Rec 92 | Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | PPE: So | RPD Limit 20 |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 Analyte | | | Added | | Result | | D | Unit | |) | % Rec 92 | Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 Sample II | RPD 0: EX-1 | RPD Limit 20 |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 MS | | | Added | | Result | | D | Unit | |) | % Rec 92 | Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | RPD 0: EX-1 | RPD Limit 20 |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 MS Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 | mple S | ample | Added | | Result 230.3 | Qua | D | Unit | |) | % Rec 92 | Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 Sample II | RPD 0: EX-1 | RPD Limit 20 |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 MS Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 Sa | | • | Added 250 | | Result 230.3 | Qua | D lifier | Unit | | <u> </u> | % Rec 92 | Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 Sample II Prep T | RPD 0: EX-1 | RPD Limit 20 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Page 97 of 298

5

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4272 | MSD | | | | | | | Client | Sample II Prep T | | |
|---|--------|-----------|-------|--------|-----------|-------|---|--------|---------------------|---------|---------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Chloride | 451 | F1 | 252 | 677.8 | | mg/Kg | | 90 | 90 - 110 | 0 | 20 |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-821-12 | 2 MS | | | | | | | Clier | nt Sample | D: EX | (-2 (5) |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep T | ype: So | oluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4272 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Chloride | 12.0 | F1 | 249 | 232.5 | F1 | mg/Kg | | 89 | 90 - 110 | | |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-821-12 | | | | | | | | Clier | nt Sample | D: EX | (-2 (5) |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep T | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4272 | | | | | | | | | • • | | |
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Chloride | 12.0 | F1 | 249 | 234.7 | | mg/Kg | | 90 | 90 - 110 | 1 | 20 |

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

GC VOA

Prep Batch: 4221

| Prep Batch: 4221 | | | | | | |
|---------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|--|
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch | |
| MB 880-4221/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | | |
| Analysis Batch: 422 | 3 | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch | |
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-8 | EX-2 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-9 | EX-2 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-10 | EX-2 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-12 | EX-2 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-13 | EX-2 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| MB 880-4221/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4221 | |
| MB 880-4230/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| LCS 880-4230/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| LCSD 880-4230/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-1 MS | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |
| 890-821-1 MSD | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4230 | |

Prep Batch: 4230

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------|------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-8 | EX-2 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-9 | EX-2 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-10 | EX-2 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-12 | EX-2 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-13 | EX-2 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 98 of 298

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC VOA (Continued)

Prep Batch: 4230 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| MB 880-4230/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCS 880-4230/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCSD 880-4230/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-1 MS | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-821-1 MSD | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |

GC Semi VOA

Prep Batch: 4258

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|------------|
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-8 | EX-2 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-9 | EX-2 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-10 | EX-2 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-12 | EX-2 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-13 | EX-2 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| MB 880-4258/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCS 880-4258/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCSD 880-4258/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-1 MS | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-821-1 MSD | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

Analysis Batch: 4281

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------|------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-8 | EX-2 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-9 | EX-2 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-10 | EX-2 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-12 | EX-2 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-13 | EX-2 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC Semi VOA (Continued)

Analysis Batch: 4281 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch | |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|--|
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| MB 880-4258/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| LCS 880-4258/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| LCSD 880-4258/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| 890-821-1 MS | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |
| 890-821-1 MSD | EX-1 (NW) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4258 | |

HPLC/IC

Leach Batch: 4252

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-8 | EX-2 (1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-9 | EX-2 (2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-10 | EX-2 (3) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-12 | EX-2 (5) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-13 | EX-2 (6) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| MB 880-4252/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCS 880-4252/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCSD 880-4252/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-1 MS | EX-1 (NW) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-1 MSD | EX-1 (NW) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-12 MS | EX-2 (5) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-821-12 MSD | EX-2 (5) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |

Analysis Batch: 4272

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------|------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 100 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

HPLC/IC (Continued)

Analysis Batch: 4272 (Continued)

| | Soluble Soluble Soluble Soluble Soluble Soluble | Solid Solid Solid Solid | 300.0 300.0 300.0 | 4252 4252 4252 | 5 |
|---------------|--|---|---|---|---|
| | Soluble Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | | 5 |
| | Soluble | | | 4252 | |
| | | Solid | 000.0 | | |
| | Soluble | | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| | | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| 1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| 2) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | 8 |
| 3) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | 9 |
| | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| -1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| ank | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| ol Sample | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| ol Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | |
| | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | 10 |
| | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4252 | 15 |
| b | | Sample Dup Soluble Soluble Soluble Soluble | Sample DupSolubleSolidSolubleSolidSolidSolubleSolidSolidSolubleSolidSolid | Sample DupSolubleSolid300.0SolubleSolid300.0SolubleSolid300.0SolubleSolid300.0SolubleSolid300.0 | Sample DupSolubleSolid300.04252SolubleSolid300.04252SolubleSolid300.04252SolubleSolid300.04252SolubleSolid300.04252 |

Page 101 of 298

SDG: 5198

Job ID: 890-821-1

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (NW) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:35 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Ргер Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.01 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/17/21 23:50 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.06 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 15:55 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.96 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |

4272

1

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (SW) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:39 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Analysis

300.0

Sol Soluble

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 00:11 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 16:34 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/17/21 19:52 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (1) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:43 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Ргер Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 00:31 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.00 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 16:47 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.97 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/17/21 19:57 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (2) Date Collected: 06/16/21 10:47 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.05 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 00:52 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.05 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 17:00 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.04 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/17/21 20:02 | СН | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 102 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-1 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-2

06/17/21 19:38 CH

XEN MID

Matrix: Solid

9

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-3 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-4

Client Sample ID: EX-1 (3) Date Collected: 06/1 Date Received: 06/1

Prep Type

| 06/16/21 10 | :53 | | | | | | | Ма | trix: Solie | d | |
|-------------|--------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|-------------|---------|-------------|-----|---|
| 06/17/21 09 | :17 | | | | | | | | | _ | |
| Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | - 1 | |
| Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | | ŀ |

| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
|----------|----------|-------------|---|---------|-------|------|----------------|----|---------|
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 01:12 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | 10.04 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 17:13 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | 5.03 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/17/21 20:07 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (EW) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:21 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.03 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 01:32 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.07 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 17:26 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.99 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 10:35 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (SW) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:25 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.01 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 01:53 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 17:39 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 10:40 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (1) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:30 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.95 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 02:13 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 17:52 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.02 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 10:45 | СН | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-5

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-6

Matrix: Solid

9

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-7 **Matrix: Solid**

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-8

Initial

Amount

5.01 g

5 mL

10.02 g

5.04 g

Dil

1

1

1

Factor

Run

Batch

Туре

Prep

Prep

Analysis

Analysis

Analysis

Leach

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (3)

Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:39

Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Batch

5035

8021B

8015NM Prep

8015B NM

DI Leach

300.0

Method

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (2) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:34 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

Prep Type

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Soluble

Soluble

| 100 ID: 800-82 |
|----------------|

Prepared

or Analyzed

06/17/21 12:06 KL

06/18/21 02:34 KL

06/17/21 15:55 DM

06/18/21 18:05 AJ

06/17/21 14:49 CH

06/18/21 10:50 CH

Batch

4230

4223

4258

4281

4252

4272

Number

Final

Amount

5 mL

5 mL

10 mL

50 mL

Page 104 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-9 Matrix: Solid

Analyst

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-10

9

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Ргер Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.96 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 02:54 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 18:18 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.96 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 10 | | | 4272 | 06/17/21 20:41 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (5) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:45 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.96 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 04:15 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 18:44 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.03 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 10:55 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (6) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:49 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 04:36 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 18:57 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.98 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 11:10 | СН | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-12 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-13

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (7) Date Collected: 06/16/21 12:53 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.03 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 04:56 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 19:10 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.96 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 11:15 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 07:20 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.03 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 05:16 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.00 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 19:23 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.00 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/17/21 21:21 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 07:28 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| - | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.03 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 05:37 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 19:36 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.98 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 11:19 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 07:39 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 05:57 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.05 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 19:49 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.97 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 11:34 | СН | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 105 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-14

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-15

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

11 12 13

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-16 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-17

5

9

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-18

Lab Sample ID: 890-821-20

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.04 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 06:18 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 20:02 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.05 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 11:39 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 08:15 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|--|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.01 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 06:38 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 20:14 | AJ | XEN MID | |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID | |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 11:44 | СН | XEN MID | |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (NW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 08:31 Date Received: 06/17/21 09:17

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.97 g | 5 mL | 4230 | 06/17/21 12:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4223 | 06/18/21 06:59 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4258 | 06/17/21 15:55 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4281 | 06/18/21 20:27 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.98 g | 50 mL | 4252 | 06/17/21 14:49 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4272 | 06/18/21 11:49 | СН | XEN MID |

Laboratory References:

XEN MID = Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704-5440

Accreditation/Certification Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Midland

Unless otherwise noted, all analytes for this laboratory were covered under each accreditation/certification below.

| Authority | | gram | Identification Number | Expiration Date |
|----------------------------|----------------------|----------------------------|--|---|
| exas | NE | LAP | T104704400-20-21 | 06-30-21 |
| The full sector is a share | | | | |
| the agency does not o | offer certification. | | , , , , , | This list may include analytes for whic |
| 0, | • | t, but the laboratory is r | not certified by the governing authority Analyte | This list may include analytes for whic |
| the agency does not o | offer certification. | | , , , , , | This list may include analytes for whic |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Method Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

| Method | Method Description | Protocol | Laboratory |
|-------------|------------------------------------|----------|------------|
| 8021B | Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) | SW846 | XEN MID |
| 8015B NM | Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) | SW846 | XEN MID |
| 300.0 | Anions, Ion Chromatography | MCAWW | XEN MID |
| 5035 | Closed System Purge and Trap | SW846 | XEN MID |
| 8015NM Prep | Microextraction | SW846 | XEN MID |
| DI Leach | Deionized Water Leaching Procedure | ASTM | XEN MID |

Protocol References:

ASTM = ASTM International

MCAWW = "Methods For Chemical Analysis Of Water And Wastes", EPA-600/4-79-020, March 1983 And Subsequent Revisions. SW846 = "Test Methods For Evaluating Solid Waste, Physical/Chemical Methods", Third Edition, November 1986 And Its Updates.

Laboratory References:

XEN MID = Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704-5440
Sample Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Page 109 of 298

Job ID: 890-821-1 SDG: 5198

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Matrix | Collected | Received | Depth | |
|---------------|------------------|--------|----------------|----------------|-------|--|
| 890-821-1 | EX-1 (NW) | Solid | 06/16/21 10:35 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 3.5 | |
| 890-821-2 | EX-1 (SW) | Solid | 06/16/21 10:39 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 3.5 | |
| 890-821-3 | EX-1 (1) | Solid | 06/16/21 10:43 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 3.5 | |
| 890-821-4 | EX-1 (2) | Solid | 06/16/21 10:47 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 3.5 | |
| 890-821-5 | EX-1 (3) | Solid | 06/16/21 10:53 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 3.5 | |
| 890-821-6 | EX-2 (EW) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:21 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-7 | EX-2 (SW) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:25 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-8 | EX-2 (1) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:30 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-9 | EX-2 (2) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:34 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-10 | EX-2 (3) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:39 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-12 | EX-2 (5) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:45 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-13 | EX-2 (6) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:49 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-14 | EX-2 (7) | Solid | 06/16/21 12:53 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 1 | |
| 890-821-15 | EX-3 (EW-1) | Solid | 06/17/21 07:20 | 06/17/21 09:17 | | |
| 890-821-16 | EX-3 (EW-2) | Solid | 06/17/21 07:28 | 06/17/21 09:17 | | |
| 890-821-17 | EX-3 (EW-3) | Solid | 06/17/21 07:39 | 06/17/21 09:17 | | |
| 890-821-18 | EX-3 (1) | Solid | 06/17/21 08:09 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 12 | |
| 890-821-19 | EX-3 (2) | Solid | 06/17/21 08:15 | 06/17/21 09:17 | - 12 | |
| 890-821-20 | EX-3 (NW-1) | Solid | 06/17/21 08:31 | 06/17/21 09:17 | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

| 5 | Relinguished by (Signature) | Notice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes of service. Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assu of Xenco. A minimum charge of \$75,00 will be applied to each project and a ch | Total 200.7 / 6010 200.8 / 6020: Circle Method(s) and Metal(s) to be analyzed | (Ex-2 (3) | ビスース (ス) | EX-2(1) | < | Ex-((3) | Fx-1 (2) | Ex-1 (1) | FX-1 (SW) | $E_{X} - 1 (N \omega)$ | Lab Sample Identification N | Yes No | Yes No | Kes | ; Ņ | SAMPLE RECEIPT Temp Blank: | | M. Co | | 5198 | Project Name: Boix Federa | 17 | Austi | Address: PO Box & | Ranger | Project Manager: Max Code | | LABORATOR | |
|----------------|------------------------------------|---|--|----------------|----------|-----------|---|----------|-----------|------------|------------|------------------------|-----------------------------|-----------------------|--|--------------------------|----------------|----------------------------|-----------|----------|----------|----------|---------------------------|-------------------|----------------------------------|----------------------------|----------------------------------|---------------------------------------|---|---|------------------|
| N. Ou | / Received by: (Signature) | nt of samples constitutes a valid purchase order from mples and shall not assume any responsibility for an the seah project and a charge of 35 for each sample . | : 8RCRA 13PPM e analyzed TCLP / SPLP 6010: | 6/16/21 1239 / | | | 2 | 121 1053 | 21017 | 16/21 1043 | 16/21 1239 | 6/16/21 1035 2 | Matrix Sampled Sampled D | N/A Total Containers: | Correction Factor: | 1-1- | Thermometer ID | Blank: Yes No Wet Ice: Yes | Quote #: | Due Da | | Rou | Tal #1 Turn Around | Email: W | -7873C | | Invironmental Services 0 | | Phoenix, AZ (480) 355-0900 A | Houston,TX (| Ĵ |
| 09172 5 4 2 | Date/Time Relinu | Notice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes a valid purchase order from client company to Xenco. Its affiliates and subcontractors. It assigns standard terms and conditions of service. Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are due to circumstances beyond the control of Service. A multimum chargo of \$25.00 will be explicit to each project and a chargo of \$3 for each sample submitted to Xenco, out not analyzer. These terms will be enforced unless previously negotiated. | Texas 11 Al Sb As Ba Be B Cd 8RCRA Sb As Ba Be Cd Cr Co | | | × × × × × | | | X X X 1 5 | | | 3.5 1 X X X | Number BT TP Ch | E) 14 | (| 80 | ners | No | | | he, | Code | | mperent con | city, state ZIP: Mid land, Texas | Address: 5509 Champions | 46 Ke | Bill to: (If different) EOG Resources | Phoenix,AZ (480) 355-0900 Atlanta.GA (770) 49-8800 Tampa.FL (813) 620-2000 West Palm Beach. FL (561) 689-6701 | Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio,TX (210) 509-3334 Mirland TX (432) 774-5440 FI Pase TX (915) 565-3443 Lubhork TX (806) 794-1296 Crashad NM (432) 704-5440 | Chain of Custody |
| | | actors. It assigns standard terms and conditions sses are due to circumstancos beyond the control III De enforced unless previously negotialed. | Cr Co Cu Fe Pb Mg Mn Mo Ni K Pb Mn Mo Ni Se Ag Ti U | | | | | | | | | | | | | 890-821 Chain of Custody | | | | | | | ANALYSIS REQUEST | Deliverables: EDD | 79706 Reporting:Level II | 15 Drive State of Project: | CC Program: UST/PST | tuc. | West Palm Beach, FL (561) 689-6701 | io,TX (210) 509-3334 (226) Crasibad NM (432) 704-5440 | |
| | Received by: (Signature) Date/Time | | Se Ag SiO2 Na Sr TI Sn U V Zn 1631/245.1/7470 /7471 : Hg | | | | | | | | | | Sample Comments | received by 4:00pm | TAT starts the day received by the lab, if | Zn Acetate+ NaOH: Zn | NaOH: Na | HCL: HL | H2S04: H2 | HNO3: HN | None: NO | MeOH: Me | Preservative Codes | D ADaPT C Other: | | | ST PRP Brownfields RRC Superfund | Work Order Comments | www.xenco.com Page / of 2 | | Work Order No: |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

6/21/2021

Page 110 of 298

| Characterization Matrix Constant of the second sec | Revisad Date 022619 Rev 2013 1 | | 0 4 | | | | |
|---|--|---|--|---|----------------------|--|---|
| Image: Solution of Custom Chain of Custom Monte of Custom | | | 4160 | 6/1- | COR | | 1 Car |
| ENCODE Encode Encode Encode Encode Max Code Max Code Max Code Max Code Max Code Max Max Code Max Max Code Max Max Max Code Max Max Code Max Max< | | | Relinqui | ure) | Received by: (Signat | ied by: (Signature) | Relinguis |
| Chain of Custody Work Order N Chain of Custody Work Order N Chain of Custody Work Order N Colspan="2">Total State Project: Total State Project: Total Not N Work Order N Work Order N Colspan="2">Order Total Index Total Resources Total Index Total Resources Total Index Total In | | rms and conditions s beyond the control sly negotiated. | ry to Xenco, its affiliates and subcontractors. It assigns slandard te anses incurred by the client if such losses are due to circumstance anco, but not analyzed. These terms will be enforced unless previou | e order from client compa sibility for any losses or ex ach sample submitted to) | es a | re of this document and relinquishment of sar co will be liable only for the cost of samples a minum charge of \$75.80 will be applied to see | Notice: Signat of service. Xe of xenco. A n |
| Image: Solution of Custopy Chain of Custopy Norman X (281) 304 000 Datas: TX (241) | 1631 / 245.1 / 7470 / 7471 : | | | 13PPM Texas 11 .P 6010: 8RCRA (| | 200.7 / 6010 200.8 / 6020: Method(s) and Metal(s) to be ana | Total Circl |
| ENCODE Chain of Custoy North Control North Con | | | | 1111 | | | |
| Participal Activity Tennor, (201) 201-201 Participal Activity Manage (201) 201-201 Participal Activity Partici | | | × × × | | + | (Nijul) | 1, YI |
| Image: Solution of Custop Chain of Custop Work Order N Provide the solution of the solu | | | | 1 21 | 12/21 | (1) | 1 2 2 2 2 |
| Property Provide R Provid | | | | | 1/2/21 | EW-3) | Ex-3(|
| Ender Ender Chain of Custody Work Order N Maand TK (201) 304-200 Bala TK (201) 201-200 Bala TK (201) 201-200 Bala TK (201) 201-200 | | | | - | 12/21 | EW-2) | EX-36 |
| Chain of Custody Work Order N Chain of Custody Watan of Kr201 304-200 Ban Anson TX (201 309-333 Watan of Kr201 304-200 Ban Anson TX (201 309-333 Watan of Kr201 304-200 Ban Anson TX (201 309-333 Watan of Kr201 304-200 Ban Anson TX (201 309-333 Watan of Kr201 304-200 Ban Anson TX (201 309-333 Watan of Kr201 304-200 Ban Anson TX (201 309-333 Work Order Of Colspan= Name Work Order Of Colspan= Nam Work Order Of Colspan= Nam | | | | | 112/21 | EW-1) | EX-30 |
| Ender Ender Cash Chain of Custody Work Order N Marx Cask Housen TX (24) 20-200 Datas TX (24) 902-300 San Atomo TX (210 59-334 Work Order N Marx Cask Fromus A2 (40) 35-900 Atom Ch (770 1490 2300 San Atomo TX (210 59-334 Work Order N Marx Cask Company Name Chain of Custody Work Order N Phones Fromus A2 (40) 35-900 Atom Ch (770 1490 2300 San Atomo TX (210 590-334 Work Order C Phones Cask Company Name Chain of Custody Work Order C Phones Cask Company Name Chain of Custody Work Order C Phones Cask Company Name Chain of Custody Program. USTPST Program. USTPST Fig H172 - 15% Email Max Cask of Tools of Custody Program. USTPST Program. USTPST Fig H172 - 15% Email Max Cask of Tools of Custody Program. USTPST Program. USTPST Fig H172 - 15% Email Max Cask of Tools of Custody Program. USTPST Program. USTPST Fig H172 - 15% Email: Turn Anound Cask of Tools of Custody Program. USTPST Program. USTPST Program. USTPST Fig H172 - 15% Email: Turn Anound Fig. H124 Cask of Custody <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>/ 1</td> <td>1/2/</td> <td>(4</td> <td>Ex-2</td> | | | | / 1 | 1/2/ | (4 | Ex-2 |
| Encode Encode Encode Encode Encode Marked TX (211) 240-200 Marked T | | | XXX | 11 1 | 116/21 1 | 6) | Ex-2 |
| Chain of Custody Work Order N Chain of Custody Work Order N Present X (281) 20-200 Dates TX (280) | | | XXX | 1 1 | 116/21 1 | (6) | Ex-2 |
| Chain of Custody Work Order N Chain of Custody Work Order N Provide Colspan="2">Chain of Custody Work Order N Provide Colspan="2">Not of Custody Work Order N Provide Colspan="2">Work Order Classes Work Order Clas | | | XXX | | 2 | (4) · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | Ex-2 |
| ENCODE Moleculty (12) Moleculty (23) Moleculty (24) | Sample Comments | | like Client | | | | Lab Sa |
| Image: Second | TAT starts the day received by the lab received by 4:00pm | | ZX | | Total Containers: | Yes No | Cooler Sample |
| Image: Failing Failin | ZIT ACEIAIE+ INAUH; ZIT | | 8 | L É | 1-NM-001 | (Yes) N | |
| Image: Control of the second secon | NaOH: Na | | DE | | 1.1 | ŝ. | Te |
| Image: Solution of Custop Solution TX (281) 240-4200 Chain of Custop Image: Solution of Custop Midland, TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas, TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio, TX (210) 509-334 Image: Solution of Custop Midland, TX (281) 704-5440 El Paso, TX (213) 585-3443 Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 Image: Solution of Custop Phoenix, AZ (480) 335-0900 Allanta, GA (770) 449-88800 Tampa, FL (813) 520-2000 Image: Solution of Custop Midland, TX (480) 355-0900 Allanta, GA (770) 449-88800 Tampa, FL (813) 520-2000 Image: Solution of Custop Max Company Name: Solution of Custop Tuc. Image: Solution of Custop Midland, TX (480) 355-0900 Allanta, GA (770) 449-88800 Tampa, FL (813) 520-2000 Image: Solution of Custop Max Company Name: Solution of Custop Tuc. Image: Solution of Custop Midland, TX (480) 355-0900 Allanta, GA (770) 449-88800 Tampa, FL (851) 520-2000 Image: Solution of Custop Max Company Name: Solution of Custop Tuc. Image: Solution of Custop Midland, TX (480) 355-0900 Allanta, GA (770) 449-88800 Tampa, FL (851) 520-2000 Image: Solution of Custop Max Company Name: Solution of Custop Tuc. Image: Solution of Custop Midland, TX (480) 355-0900 Alland, Tx (480) 350 | HCL: HL | | 5 | Yes No | | | SAMPLE |
| Image: Solution of Control | H2S04: H2 | | Ø | | Γ | | |
| Image: Solution of Control of Contrel of Control of Control of Control of Control of Control | HNO3: HN | | | ate: | Due [| M. Coc | Sample |
| Chain of Custody Houston, TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas, TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio, TX (210) 509-3334 Midland, TX (432) 704-5440 EL Paso, TX (915) 585-3443 Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 Crasbad, NM (432) 704- Phoenix, AZ (480) 355-0900 Allanta, GA (770) 449-8800 Tampa, FL (813) 620-2000 West Palm Beach, FL (661) 68 Wax Cack Bill to: (11 different) TOC P25CUTCES Luc, Phoenix, AZ (480) 355-0900 Allanta, GA (770) 449-8800 Tampa, FL (813) 620-2000 West Palm Beach, FL (661) 68 Wax Cack Bill to: (11 different) TOC P25CUTCES Luc, So Z 2011 TA FR TO Company Name: 550A Cira wysion & Disc So Z 2011 TA FR TO Ciry, State ZIP: Mild Jaud, Texas TATC So Z 449 7-1556 Email: WAX Company Name: 550A Cira wysion & Disc From Analysis Required Pres. ANALYSIS REQUIRED | None: NO | | | 24 hour | Rush | U NYI | Project |
| 50 60 70 70 <th< td=""><td>F laser value o coues</td><td></td><td>ANALTSIS REG</td><td>Around</td><td></td><td>Boise</td><td>Proje</td></th<> | F laser value o coues | | ANALTSIS REG | Around | | Boise | Proje |
| Source Chain of Custody BORATORIES Midland, TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas, TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio, TX (210) 509-3334 Midland, TX (432) 704-5440 EL Paso, TX (915) 585-3443 Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 Crasbad, NM (432) 704-5440 Max Cock Bill to: (If different) EOG Tack Tack Phoenix, AZ (480) 355-0900 Atlanta, GA (770) 449-8800 Tampa, FL (813) 620-2000 West Palm Beach, FL (661) 68 Max Cock Bill to: (If different) EOG Tack Tack YC Box 2011 TA Address: 5504 City, State ZIP: Mid Jack Tack Tack Asystin, Tack Tack City, State ZIP: Mid Jack Tack Tack Tack Tack | | | Cont | Volon C | | | |
| 50 60 70 <th70< th=""> 70 70 <th7< td=""><td></td><td>Deliverables: EDD ADa</td><td>1 totas</td><td>City, State</td><td>1</td><td>-</td><td>City, S</td></th7<></th70<> | | Deliverables: EDD ADa | 1 totas | City, State | 1 | - | City, S |
| Solution Revision Revision <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>Champion &</td><td>Address</td><td>1042</td><td>10 Pox</td><td></td></th<> | | | Champion & | Address | 1042 | 10 Pox | |
| 5 6 7 80 90 7 | wnfields / wnfiel | State of Project: Alar V | 6 Levin | Company Name | | Ranger | Compa |
| Image: Solution of Custody Work Order No: Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio.TX (210) 509-3334 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio.TX (210) 509-3334 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio.TX (210) 509-3334 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio.TX (210) 509-3334 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio.TX (210) 509-3334 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (915) 585-3443 Lubbock,TX (806) 794-1296 Crasibad, NM (432) 704-5440 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (915) 585-3443 Lubbock,TX (806) 794-1296 Crasibad, NM (432) 704-5440 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (915) 585-3243 Lubbock,TX (806) 794-1296 Crasibad, NM (432) 704-5440 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (915) 585-3243 Lubbock,TX (806) 794-1296 Crasibad, NM (432) 704-5440 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (915) 585-3243 Lubbock,TX (915) 585-5701 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (915) 585-5701 Image: Solution of Custody Houston,TX (1915) 585-5701 | r Comments | Work Order | COG Resources. | Bill to: (if different | | Wax C | Project |
| Chain of Custody | Page 2 | 01 | | on,TX (281) 240-4200 D 14-5440 EL Paso,TX (91 1900 Atlanta,GA (770) 4 | P | | |
| 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1(1 ⁷ 1 ⁷ 1 ⁷ 1 ⁷ | N 0. | Work Order | hain of Custody | 2 | | | |
| | | | | 12 13 | 8 9 10 | 3 4 5 6 7 | 1 2 |

Job Number: 890-821-1

List Source: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

SDG Number: 5198

Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Login Number: 821 List Number: 1 **Creator: Clifton, Cloe**

<6mm (1/4").

| Question | Answer Comment | 6 |
|--|----------------|---|
| The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact. | True | |
| Sample custody seals, if present, are intact. | True | [|
| The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or tampered with. | True | 8 |
| Samples were received on ice. | True | |
| Cooler Temperature is acceptable. | True | શ |
| Cooler Temperature is recorded. | True | |
| COC is present. | True | υ |
| COC is filled out in ink and legible. | True | |
| COC is filled out with all pertinent information. | True | |
| Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC? | True 1 | 2 |
| There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC. | True | |
| Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate HTs) | True 1 | 3 |
| Sample containers have legible labels. | True 1 | 4 |
| Containers are not broken or leaking. | True | |
| Sample collection date/times are provided. | True | ļ |
| Appropriate sample containers are used. | True | l |
| Sample bottles are completely filled. | True | l |
| Sample Preservation Verified. | N/A | |
| There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested MS/MSDs | True | |
| Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is | N/A | |

Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job Number: 890-821-1 SDG Number: 5198

| Login Number: 821 List Number: 2 Creator: Copeland, Tatiana | | List Source: Eurofins Xenco, Midland List Creation: 06/17/21 02:24 PM |
|---|--------|--|
| Question | Answer | Comment |
| The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact. | True | |

| The cooler o cubical jobal, in procent, to intact. | nuo |
|--|------|
| Sample custody seals, if present, are intact. | True |
| The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or tampered with. | True |
| Samples were received on ice. | True |
| Cooler Temperature is acceptable. | True |
| Cooler Temperature is recorded. | True |
| COC is present. | True |
| COC is filled out in ink and legible. | True |
| COC is filled out with all pertinent information. | True |
| Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC? | True |
| There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC. | True |
| Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate HTs) | True |
| Sample containers have legible labels. | True |
| Containers are not broken or leaking. | True |
| Sample collection date/times are provided. | True |
| Appropriate sample containers are used. | True |
| Sample bottles are completely filled. | True |
| Sample Preservation Verified. | True |
| There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested MS/MSDs | True |
| Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is <6mm (1/4"). | True |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

🔅 eurofins

Environment Testing America

ANALYTICAL REPORT

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad 1089 N Canal St. Carlsbad, NM 88220 Tel: (575)988-3199

Laboratory Job ID: 890-838-1

Laboratory Sample Delivery Group: 5198 Client Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

For:

Ranger Environmental Services, Inc PO BOX 201179 Austin, Texas 78729

Attn: Will Kierdors

Holly Taylor

Authorized for release by: 6/21/2021 4:08:52 PM

Holly Taylor, Project Manager (806)794-1296 holly.taylor@eurofinset.com

This report has been electronically signed and authorized by the signatory. Electronic signature is intended to be the legally binding equivalent of a traditionally handwritten signature.

Results relate only to the items tested and the sample(s) as received by the laboratory.

LINKS **Review your project** results through Total Access Have a Question? Ask-The Expert Visit us at: www.eurofinsus.com/Env Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Laboratory Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Table of Contents

| Cover Page | 1 |
|------------------------|----|
| Table of Contents | 2 |
| Definitions/Glossary | 3 |
| Case Narrative | 5 |
| Client Sample Results | 7 |
| Surrogate Summary | 36 |
| QC Sample Results | 39 |
| QC Association Summary | 52 |
| Lab Chronicle | 61 |
| Certification Summary | 72 |
| Method Summary | 73 |
| Sample Summary | 74 |
| Chain of Custody | 75 |
| Receipt Checklists | 83 |
| | |

RPD

| cerved by OCD | D: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | Page 116 of 2 | 298 |
|----------------|--|--------------------------------|-----|
| | Definitions/Glossary | | |
| | er Environmental Services, Inc Boise Federal #1 | Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198 | Ī |
| Qualifiers | | | |
| GC VOA | | | |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | |
| *+ | LCS and/or LCSD is outside acceptance limits, high biased. | | |
| F1 | MS and/or MSD recovery exceeds control limits. | | |
| F2 | MS/MSD RPD exceeds control limits | | |
| S1+ | Surrogate recovery exceeds control limits, high biased. | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | |
| GC Semi VO | | | |
| Qualifier B | Qualifier Description Compound was found in the blank and sample. | | |
| в F1 | MS and/or MSD recovery exceeds control limits. | | |
| F2 | MS/MSD RPD exceeds control limits | | |
| J | Result is less than the RL but greater than or equal to the MDL and the concentration is an approximate value. | | |
| S1- | Surrogate recovery exceeds control limits, low biased. | | |
| S1+ | Surrogate recovery exceeds control limits, high biased. | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | |
| HPLC/IC | | | |
| Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | |
| J | Result is less than the RL but greater than or equal to the MDL and the concentration is an approximate value. | | |
| U | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | |
| Glossary | | | |
| Abbreviation | These commonly used abbreviations may or may not be present in this report. | | |
| ¤ | Listed under the "D" column to designate that the result is reported on a dry weight basis | | |
| %R | Percent Recovery | | |
| CFL | Contains Free Liquid | | |
| CFU | Colony Forming Unit | | |
| CNF | Contains No Free Liquid | | |
| DER Dil Fac | Duplicate Error Ratio (normalized absolute difference) Dilution Factor | | |
| DL | Detection Limit (DoD/DOE) | | |
| DL, RA, RE, IN | Indicates a Dilution, Re-analysis, Re-extraction, or additional Initial metals/anion analysis of the sample | | |
| DLC | Decision Level Concentration (Radiochemistry) | | |
| EDL | Estimated Detection Limit (Dioxin) | | |
| LOD | Limit of Detection (DoD/DOE) | | |
| LOQ | Limit of Quantitation (DoD/DOE) | | |
| MCL | EPA recommended "Maximum Contaminant Level" | | |
| MDA | Minimum Detectable Activity (Radiochemistry) | | |
| MDC | Minimum Detectable Concentration (Radiochemistry) | | |
| MDL | Method Detection Limit | | |
| ML | Minimum Level (Dioxin) | | |
| MPN | Most Probable Number | | |
| MQL NC | Method Quantitation Limit Not Calculated | | |
| ND | Not Detected at the reporting limit (or MDL or EDL if shown) | | |
| NEG | Negative / Absent | | |
| POS | Positive / Present | | |
| PQL | Practical Quantitation Limit | | |
| PRES | Presumptive | | |
| QC | uality Control | | |
| RER | Relative Error Ratio (Radiochemistry) | | |
| RL | Reporting Limit or Requested Limit (Radiochemistry) | | |
| | | | |

Relative Percent Difference, a measure of the relative difference between two points

Definitions/Glossary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

| Glossary | (Continued) | 3 |
|--------------|---|----|
| Abbreviation | These commonly used abbreviations may or may not be present in this report. | 5 |
| TEF | Toxicity Equivalent Factor (Dioxin) | |
| TEQ | Toxicity Equivalent Quotient (Dioxin) | |
| TNTC | Too Numerous To Count | 5 |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | 8 |
| | | 9 |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | 13 |
| | | |

Case Narrative

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-838-1

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Narrative

Job Narrative 890-838-1

Comments

No additional comments.

Receipt

The samples were received on 6/18/2021 9:20 AM. Unless otherwise noted below, the samples arrived in good condition, and where required, properly preserved and on ice. The temperature of the cooler at receipt was 3.6° C.

Receipt Exceptions

The following samples analyzed for method 8021 were received and analyzed from an unpreserved bulk soil jar: EX-2 (4) (890-838-1), EX-3 (EW-4) (890-838-2), EX- (SW-1) (890-838-3), EX-4 (1) (890-838-4), EX-4 (2) (890-838-5), EX-3 (7) (890-838-6), EX-3 (8) (890-838-7), EX-3 (5) (890-838-8), EX-3 (6) (890-838-9), EX-3 (3) (890-838-10), EX-3 (4) (890-838-11), EX-5 (7) (890-838-12), EX-5 (8) (890-838-13), EX-5 (SW-1) (890-838-14), EX-5 (5) (890-838-15), EX-5 (6) (890-838-16), EX-5 (WW-1) (890-838-17), EX-5 (WW-2) (890-838-18), EX-5 (3) (890-838-19), EX-5 (4) (890-838-20), EX-5 (1) (890-838-21), EX-5 (2) (890-838-22), EX-3 (WW-1) (890-838-23), EX-3 (WW-2) (890-838-24), EX-3 (WW-3) (890-838-25), EX-3 (9) (890-838-26), EX-3 (NW-2) (890-838-27), EX-4 (3) (890-838-28), EX-4 (4) (890-838-29), EX-4 (5) (890-838-30), EX-4 (6) (890-838-31), EX-4 (7) (890-838-32), EX-4 (8) (890-838-33), EX-4 (9) (890-838-34), EX-4 (10) (890-838-35), EX-4 (11) (890-838-36), EX-4 (12) (890-838-37), EX-4 (13) (890-838-38), EX-4 (14) (890-838-39), EX-4 (15) (890-838-40), EX-4 (16) (890-838-41), EX-4 (17) (890-838-42) and EX-4 (18) (890-838-43).

The container label for the following samples did not match the information listed on the Chain-of-Custody (COC): EX-2 (4) (890-838-1), EX-3 (EW-4) (890-838-2), EX- (SW-1) (890-838-3), EX-4 (1) (890-838-4), EX-4 (2) (890-838-5), EX-3 (7) (890-838-6), EX-3 (8) (890-838-7), EX-3 (5) (890-838-8), EX-3 (6) (890-838-9), EX-3 (3) (890-838-10), EX-3 (4) (890-838-11), EX-5 (7) (890-838-12), EX-5 (8) (890-838-13), EX-5 (SW-1) (890-838-14), EX-5 (5) (890-838-15), EX-5 (6) (890-838-16), EX-5 (WW-1) (890-838-17), EX-5 (WW-2) (890-838-18), EX-5 (3) (890-838-19), EX-5 (4) (890-838-20), EX-5 (1) (890-838-21), EX-5 (2) (890-838-22), EX-3 (WW-1) (890-838-23), EX-3 (WW-2) (890-838-24), EX-3 (WW-3) (890-838-25), EX-3 (9) (890-838-26), EX-3 (NW-2) (890-838-27), EX-4 (3) (890-838-28), EX-4 (4) (890-838-29), EX-4 (5) (890-838-30), EX-4 (6) (890-838-31), EX-4 (7) (890-838-32), EX-4 (8) (890-838-33), EX-4 (9) (890-838-34), EX-4 (10) (890-838-35), EX-4 (11) (890-838-36), EX-4 (12) (890-838-37), EX-4 (13) (890-838-38), EX-4 (14) (890-838-39), EX-4 (15) (890-838-40), EX-4 (16) (890-838-41), EX-4 (17) (890-838-42) and EX-4 (18) (890-838-43). The container labels list <SAMPLE_ID>, while the COC lists <SAMPLEID>. The client was contacted, and the lab was instructed to <EXPLANATION_REQUIRED>. Sample # 28 on COC- EX-4 (3) 6-17-2021 1559

Sample Container- EX-1 (3) 6-17-2021 1559. Given the time and date and depth this is the same sample.

GC VOA

Method 8021B: Surrogate recovery for the following sample was outside control limits: (890-835-A-10-C). Evidence of matrix interference is present; therefore, re-extraction and/or re-analysis was not performed.

Method 8021B: Surrogate recovery for the following samples were outside control limits: EX-4 (9) (890-838-34), EX-4 (11) (890-838-36), EX-4 (12) (890-838-37), EX-4 (13) (890-838-38), EX-4 (14) (890-838-39), EX-4 (15) (890-838-40), EX-4 (16) (890-838-41) and EX-4 (17) (890-838-42). Evidence of matrix interference is present; therefore, re-extraction and/or re-analysis was not performed.

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/Glossary page.

GC Semi VOA

Method 8015B NM: The method blank for preparation batch 880-4299 and analytical batch 880-4336 contained Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) above the method detection limit. This target analyte concentration was less than the reporting limit (RL); therefore, re-extraction and/or re-analysis of samples was not performed.

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/Glossary page.

General Chemistry

No analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described in the Definitions/Glossary page.

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198 Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Page 119 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Job ID: 890-838-1 (Continued)

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad (Continued)

Organic Prep

No analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described in the Definitions/Glossary page.

VOA Prep

No analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described in the Definitions/Glossary page.

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 Matrix: Solid

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 10:25 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sam

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

| Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga | anic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|--|--|-------------------------------------|---|----------------------|-------------------------|----------|--|--|--|
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000386 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000457 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000566 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 119 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| 4 4 D'floor have (0,) | 101 | | 70 (00 | | | | 00/40/04 40.00 | 00/10/01 01:00 | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R | | ics (DRO) | | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:32 | 1 |
| | ange Organ | <mark>ics (DRO)</mark> Qualifier | | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | ange Organ | Qualifier | (GC) | | Unit mg/Kg | D | | | |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | ange Organ Result 21.1 | Qualifier J | (GC) | 14.9 | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 16:29 | Analyzed 06/19/21 15:04 | Dil Fac |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | ange Organ Result | Qualifier J | (GC) | 14.9 | | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 16:29 | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R | ange Organ Result 21.1 | Qualifier J U F1 | (GC) | 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 | Analyzed 06/19/21 15:04 | Dil Fac |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | ange Organ Result 21.1 <49.7 <49.7 | Qualifier J U F1 | (GC) <u>RL</u> 49.7 49.7 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 | Analyzed 06/19/21 15:04 06/19/21 15:04 | Dil Fac 1 1 |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | ange Organ Result 21.1 <49.7 <49.7 | Qualifier J U F1 U J F1 | (GC) <u>RL</u> 49.7 49.7 49.7 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 | Analyzed 06/19/21 15:04 06/19/21 15:04 06/19/21 15:04 | 1 Dil Fac 1 1 1 Dil Fac |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH | ange Organ Result 21.1 <49.7 <49.7 21.1 | Qualifier J U F1 U J F1 | (GC) <u>RL</u> 49.7 49.7 49.7 49.7 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 | Analyzed 06/19/21 15:04 06/19/21 15:04 06/19/21 15:04 06/19/21 15:04 | Dil Fac 1 1 1 1 |

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, | Ion Chromatography - Soluble | | |
|-------------------------|------------------------------|----|----------|
| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RI | MDI Unit |

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 16.8 | 5.05 | 0.867 mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 16:33 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 10:57 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 113 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 99 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 01:53 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-------------------------|--------|-----------|------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2

Matrix: Solid

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 10:57 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|--|-------------|------------------------------------|------|---------------|----------|----------------------------------|--|-------------------------------|
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 |
| - · · | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Quanner | Emilito | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 87 | Quaimer | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | 87 77 | <u>.</u> | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:09 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 87 77 Chromatogra | <u>.</u> | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | MDL | Unit | D | | | 1 1 Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | 87 77 Chromatogra | iphy - Solu | 70 - 130 70 - 130 101e | | Unit mg/Kg | D | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 1 Dil Fac 1 |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte | 67 77 Chromatogra Result 105 | iphy - Solu | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Ible RL | | | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:29 Prepared | 06/19/21 16:09 | 1 |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte Chloride | 67 77 Chromatogra Result 105 | iphy - Solu | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Ible RL | | | D | 06/18/21 16:29 Prepared | 06/19/21 16:09 Analyzed 06/19/21 16:48 ple ID: 890- | 1 |

Analyte Result Qualifier RL MDL Unit D Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac 0.00200 Benzene <0.00200 U 0.000386 mg/Kg 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 Toluene 0.00200 0.000457 mg/Kg 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 <0.00200 U Ethylbenzene <0.00200 U 0.00200 0.000566 mg/Kg 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 m-Xylene & p-Xylene <0.00401 U 0.00401 0.00101 mg/Kg 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 o-Xylene <0.00200 U 0.00200 0.000345 mg/Kg 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 0.00101 mg/Kg Xylenes, Total <0.00401 U 0.00401 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 Total BTEX <0.00401 U 0.00401 0.00101 mg/Kg 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 Surrogate %Recovery Qualifier Limits Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac 06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 02:13 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 117 70 - 130

| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 02:13 | 1 |
|---|------------|------------|----------|-------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel R | ange Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:30 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:30 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:30 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:30 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 72 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:30 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 64 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:30 | 1 |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | phy - Solu | ıble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 100 | | 5.03 | 0.863 | mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 16:53 | 1 |

5

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

RL

0.00202

0.00202

0.00202

0.00403

0.00202

0.00403

0.00403

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

RL

49.8

49.8

MDL Unit

0.000388 mg/Kg

0.000460 mg/Kg

0.000570 mg/Kg

0.00102 mg/Kg

0.000347 mg/Kg

0.00102 mg/Kg

0.00102 mg/Kg

MDL Unit

14.9 mg/Kg

mg/Kg

14.9

D

D

Prepared

Prepared

Prepared

06/18/21 16:29

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 03:34

06/18/21 16:29 06/19/21 16:51

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Result Qualifier

<0.00202 U

<0.00202 U

<0.00202 U

<0.00403 U

<0.00202 U

<0.00403 U

<0.00403 U

%Recovery Qualifier

110

98

<49.8 U

<49.8 U

Result Qualifier

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:15 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Analyte

Benzene

Toluene

o-Xylene

Ethylbenzene

Xylenes, Total

Total BTEX

Surrogate

Analyte

(GRO)-C6-C10

m-Xylene & p-Xylene

4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr)

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

Gasoline Range Organics

Diesel Range Organics (Over

| C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:51 |
|---|------------|-------------|----------|------|-------|----------------|----------------|
| Total TPH | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:51 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | Prepared | Analyzed |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 74 | | 70 - 130 | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:51 |
| o-Terphenyl | 66 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 16:51 |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions. Ion C | hromatogra | ıphy - Solu | ıble | | | | |

| | nonialography - oola | | | | | | |
|----------|----------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 47.2 | 5.01 | 0.860 mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 16:57 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:19 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000388 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000460 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000570 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000347 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 99 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 03:55 | 1 |

Page 122 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-4 Matrix: Solid

Analyzed

Analyzed

Analyzed

06/19/21 16:51

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-5

5

Dil Fac

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Dil Fac

Dil Fac

Dil Fac

1

Matrix: Solid

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

1

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-5

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:19 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:13 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:13 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:13 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:13 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 75 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:13 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 67 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:13 | 1 |

Result Qualifier Analyte RL MDL Unit D Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac Chloride 51.6 4.99 0.857 mg/Kg 06/19/21 17:02 1 Lab Sample ID: 890-838-6

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (7)

Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:31 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 12

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000386 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000457 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000566 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:15 | 1 |

70 - 130

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

93

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:34 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:34 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:34 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:34 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 76 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:34 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 68 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16.29 | 06/19/21 17:34 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|--------|-----------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 185 | | 4.96 | 0.851 | mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 17:17 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 04:15

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

5

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-7

Matrix: Solid

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (8) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:35 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 12

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

| | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|------------|--|---|--|---|---|--|---|--------------------|
| <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000389 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000461 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000571 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| <0.00404 | U | 0.00404 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000347 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| <0.00404 | U | 0.00404 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| <0.00404 | U | 0.00404 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 116 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| 96 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:36 | 1 |
| ange Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
| | | RL | | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:55 | 1 |
| <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:55 | 1 |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:55 | 1 |
| %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 75 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:55 | 1 |
| 67 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 17:55 | 1 |
| hromatogra | phy - Solu | ıble | | | | | | |
| Result | Qualifier | RL | | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 205 | | 5.05 | 0.867 | mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 17:22 | 1 |
| | | | | | | Lab Sam | • | -838-8 :: Solid |
| | <0.00202 <0.00202 <0.00404 <0.00202 <0.00404 <0.00404 %Recovery 116 96 ange Organ Result <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 <50.0 | 96 ange Organics (DRO) Result Qualifier <50.0 U <50.0 U <50.0 U <50.0 U <50.0 U <67 0 U %Recovery Qualifier 75 67 S1- hromatography - Solu Result Qualifier 205 | $ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$ | $\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$ | $ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$ | $ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$ | $ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$ | <0.00202 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 04:56 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-9

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 05:16

Matrix: Solid

1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (5) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:46 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 12

| | | | Lab Sam | ple ID: 890 Matri | -838-8 x: Solid |
|----|------|---|----------|----------------------|--------------------|
| МП | Unit | D | Prenared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:16 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:16 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:16 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:16 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 72 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:16 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 63 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:16 | 1 |
| | | | | | | | | | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 349 | 5.04 | 0.865 | mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 17:27 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (6)

Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:49 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 12

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 115 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:16 | 1 |

70 - 130

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

93

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:37 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:37 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:37 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:37 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 71 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:37 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 62 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:37 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 311 | 5.02 | 0.862 mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 17:32 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

98 -8 lid

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:59 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 13

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000387 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000459 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000568 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000346 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 94 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:37 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|--------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:58 | 1 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:58 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:58 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:58 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |

| | ,, | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
|----------------|----|-----|----------|----------------|---------------------------------------|---|
| 1-Chlorooctane | 69 | S1- | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:58 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 58 | S1- | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 18:58 | 1 |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 15.7 | 4.95 | 0.850 | mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 17:37 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 12:04 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 13

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000453 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000562 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000342 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 108 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 92 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 05:57 | 1 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-11

Matrix: Solid

Page 126 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-10 Matrix: Solid

5

SDG: 5198

Analyte

C10-C28)

Total TPH

Surrogate

o-Terphenyl

Analyte

Chloride

1-Chlorooctane

(GRO)-C6-C10

Gasoline Range Organics

Diesel Range Organics (Over

Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36)

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

Result Qualifier

<50.0 U

<50.0 U

<50.0 U

<50.0 U

%Recovery Qualifier

65 S1-

56 S1-

Result Qualifier

22.2

90

RL

50.0

50.0

50.0

50.0

RL

5.00

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

MDL Unit

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

MDL Unit

0.858 mg/Kg

D

D

Prepared

Prepared

06/18/21 16:29 06/19/21 19:40

06/18/21 16:29 06/19/21 19:40

06/18/21 16:29 06/19/21 19:40

06/18/21 16:29 06/19/21 19:40

06/18/21 10:28 06/19/21 06:18

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 12:04 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 13

| Lab Sample | ID: | 890-838-11 |
|------------|-----|---------------|
| - | | Matrix: Solid |

Analyzed

Analyzed

5

| | ple ID: 890-8 | 00.40 |
|---------------|------------------|---------|
| | 06/19/21 17:41 | 1 |
| Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 06/18/21 16:2 | 9 06/19/21 19:40 | 1 |
| 00/10/21 10.2 | 9 06/19/21 19:40 | 1 |

1

Matrix: Solid

Dil Fac

1

1

1

Dil Fac

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (7)

Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:06 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 5

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:18 | 1 |

70 - 130

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:02 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:02 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:02 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:02 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 85 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:02 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 75 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16.20 | 06/19/21 20:02 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result Qualit | | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dii Fac |
|----------|---------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 19.8 | 4.98 | 0.855 mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 17:56 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (8) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:09 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 5

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000384 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000455 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000564 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00399 | U | 0.00399 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 115 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 89 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/19/21 06:38 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| | | | () | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| Gasoline Range Organics | 15.4 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:23 | 1 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:23 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:23 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | 15.4 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:23 | 1 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 71 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:23 | 1 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 62 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:23 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 18.4 | 4.95 | 0.850 mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 18:01 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (SW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:14 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) Analyte Result Qualifier MDL Unit D Dil Fac RL Prepared Analyzed Benzene <0.00200 U F2 F1 0.00200 0.000385 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 1 Toluene <0.00200 U 0.00200 0.000456 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 1 Ethylbenzene <0.00200 U 0.00200 0.000565 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 1 m-Xylene & p-Xylene <0.00400 U*+ 0.00101 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 0.00400 1 o-Xylene <0.00200 U 0.00200 0.000344 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 1 Xylenes, Total <0.00400 U*+ 0.00400 0.00101 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 1 Total BTEX <0.00400 U F2 0.00400 0.00101 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 1 %Recovery Qualifier Limits Dil Fac Surrogate Prepared Analyzed 70 - 130 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 111 1 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) 98 70 - 130 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:11 1 Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-------------------------|--------|-----------|------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:44 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-14

Matrix: Solid

Page 128 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-13 Matrix: Solid

5

ł

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (SW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:14 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|------------------------------------|------------|------------------------|------|---------------|----------|----------------------------------|--|-------------------------------|
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:44 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:44 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:44 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Carrogato | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 70 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:44 | 1 |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | 62 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:44 06/19/21 20:44 | Ĩ |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte | 62 hromatogra Result | | 70 - 130 Ible RL | | Unit | D | | 06/19/21 20:44 | 1 1 Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | 62 hromatogra | phy - Solu | 70 - 130 Ible | | Unit mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 20:44 | 1 1 Dil Fac 1 |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte | 62 hromatogra Result 22.0 | phy - Solu | 70 - 130 Ible RL | | | D | 06/18/21 16:29 Prepared | 06/19/21 20:44 | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte Chloride | 62 hromatogra Result 22.0 | phy - Solu | 70 - 130 Ible RL | | | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:29 Prepared | 06/19/21 20:44 Analyzed 06/19/21 18:16 le ID: 890-8 | Dil Fac |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 116 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:31 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:05 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:05 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:05 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:05 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 73 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:05 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 64 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:05 | 1 |

Analyte KL Ahaiyzeu IVIDL 4.95 06/19/21 18:21 Chloride 37.5 0.850 mg/Kg

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 129 of 298

5

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-14 Matrix: Solid

06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 18:31 1

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (6) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:29 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000382 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000452 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000561 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00397 | U *+ | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000341 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00397 | U *+ | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 116 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 18:52 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | 15.0 | J | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:26 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:26 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:26 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 15.0 | J | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:26 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 72 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:26 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 63 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:26 | 1 |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 39.8 | 5.05 | 0.867 mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 18:25 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (WW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:34 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-------------------------------|---------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 125 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:12 | 1 |
| _ Method: 8015B NM - Diese | I Range Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:47 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-17

Matrix: Solid

Page 130 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-16

Matrix: Solid

5

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (WW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:34 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|--|-------------------------|-------------------------------------|-------------------|-------|---------------|----------|----------------|--|-------------------------------|
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:47 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:47 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:47 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 71 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:47 | · · · · |
| o-Terphenyl | 62 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 21:47 | - |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | | · · | | | | _ | _ | | |
| Analyte | Result | phy - Solu Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte Chloride | | · · | | | Unit mg/Kg | D | Prepared | Analyzed 06/19/21 18:30 | Dil Fa |
| Analyte Chloride | Result 39.6 | · · | RL | | | D | | | |
| Analyte | Result 39.6 | · · | RL | | | <u>D</u> | | 06/19/21 18:30 | Dil Fac 338-18 c: Solic |
| Analyte Chloride Client Sample ID: EX-5 (W | Result 39.6 | · · | RL | | | <u>D</u> | | 06/19/21 18:30 | 38-18 |
| Analyte Chloride Client Sample ID: EX-5 (W Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:40 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 | Result 39.6 | Qualifier | <u></u> 5.05 | | | <u>D</u> | | 06/19/21 18:30 | 38-18 |
| Analyte Chloride Client Sample ID: EX-5 (W Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:40 | Result 39.6 /W-2) | Qualifier | <u></u> 5.05 | 0.867 | | D | | 06/19/21 18:30 | 38-18 :: Solid |
| Analyte Chloride Client Sample ID: EX-5 (M Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:40 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga | Result 39.6 /W-2) | Qualifier unds (GC) Qualifier | <u>RL</u> 5.05 | 0.867 | Unit | | Lab Samp | 06/19/21 18:30 le ID: 890-8 Matrix | 38-18 |

| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|--------|----------------|----------------|---------|
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 120 | | 70 - 130 | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Total BTEX | <0.00396 | U | 0.00396 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00396 | U *+ | 0.00396 | 0.00100 | | | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000341 | mg/Kg | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00396 | U *+ | 0.00396 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000559 | mg/Kg | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000451 | mg/Kg | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:32 | 1 |
| Delizelle | <0.00196 | 0 | 0.00190 | 0.000361 | mg/rxg | 00/10/21 11.02 | 00/10/21 19.32 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 21.1 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:08 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:08 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:08 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 21.1 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:08 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 73 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:08 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 64 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:08 | 1 |

5.00

0.858 mg/Kg

06/19/21 18:35

Page 131 of 298

5

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-17 Matrix: Solid

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

22.6

Chloride

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:48 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 119 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 19:53 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:29 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:29 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:29 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:29 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 76 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:29 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 65 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:29 | 1 |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 40.9 | 4.97 | 0.853 | mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 18:40 | 1 |
| | | | | | | ah Carre | | 20.00 |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:51

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|---------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 121 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:13 | 1 |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diese | I Range Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:50 | 1 |

(GRO)-C6-C10

Job ID: 890-838-1

SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-19

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-20

Matrix: Solid

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Matrix: Solid

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:51 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|--|--|---|---|---|---|----------|--|--|-------------------|
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:50 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:50 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:50 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 78 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:50 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 70 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:29 | 06/19/21 22:50 | 1 |
| | 23.4 | | 4.99 | 0.857 | mg/Kg | | Lab Sama | 06/19/21 18:45 | 20 24 |
| Chloride Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 | | | 4.99 | 0.857 | ing/rxg | | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 | 38-21 :: Solid |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 |) | | 4.99 | 0.037 | iiig/i\g | | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 | |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) ate Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga |) anic Compo | unds (GC) Qualifier | 4.99 RL | MDL | | D | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 | |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) ate Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga Analyte |) anic Compo | Qualifier | | | | <u>D</u> | | le ID: 890-8 Matrix | :: Solid |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) ate Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga Analyte Benzene | nic Compo Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit mg/Kg | D | Prepared | le ID: 890-8 Matrix Analyzed | :: Solid |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) ate Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga Analyte Benzene Toluene | nic Compo Result <0.00201 | Qualifier U U | RL 0.00201 | MDL 0.000387 | Unit mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 11:02 | le ID: 890-8 Matrix <u>Analyzed</u> 06/18/21 20:34 | :: Solid |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) ate Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga Analyte Benzene Toluene Ethylbenzene | nic Compo Result <0.00201 <0.00201 | Qualifier U U U | RL 0.00201 0.00201 | MDL 0.000387 0.000459 | Unit mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 | le ID: 890-8 Matrix Analyzed 06/18/21 20:34 06/18/21 20:34 | :: Solid |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) ate Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga Analyte Benzene Toluene Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene | nic Compo Result <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 | Qualifier U U U U U *+ | RL 0.00201 0.00201 0.00201 | MDL 0.000387 0.000459 0.000568 | Unit mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | D | Prepared 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 | Analyzed 06/18/21 20:34 06/18/21 20:34 | :: Solid |
| Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) ate Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 | anic Compo Result <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00201 <0.00402 | Qualifier U U U U U *+ U | RL 0.00201 0.00201 0.00201 0.00402 | MDL 0.000387 0.000459 0.000568 0.00102 | Unit mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 11:02 | Analyzed 06/18/21 20:34 06/18/21 20:34 06/18/21 20:34 | :: Solid |

| Surrogate | %Recovery Qualifier | Limits |
|-----------------------------|---------------------|----------|
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 121 | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | 70 - 130 |

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra | ange Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | |
|---|------------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.7 | U F2 | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 00:35 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 00:35 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 00:35 |
| Total TPH | <49.7 | U F2 | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 00:35 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 79 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 00:35 |
| o-Terphenyl | 71 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 00:35 |

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | phy - Solu | ble | | | | | | |
|-------------------------------|------------|------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 24.8 | | 5.04 | 0.865 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 02:41 | 1 |

Analyzed

06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 20:34

06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 20:34

Dil Fac

Dil Fac

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Dil Fac

Prepared

Page 133 of 298

5

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-20 Matrix: Solid

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:02 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000386 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000457 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000566 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00401 | U *+ | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00401 | U *+ | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 120 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 20:54 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:37 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:37 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:37 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:37 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 77 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:37 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 67 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:37 | 1 |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 26.0 | 4.99 | 0.857 mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 02:56 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (WW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:17 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Method: 8021B - Volatile Org | anic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|------------------------------|-------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000388 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000460 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000570 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | < 0.00403 | U *+ | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000347 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | < 0.00403 | U *+ | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 122 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 21:15 | 1 |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel F | Range Organ | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:58 | 1 |

(GRO)-C6-C10

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-22

Matrix: Solid

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-23

Matrix: Solid

Page 134 of 298

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (WW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:17 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|--|-------------|-------------------------|-----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:58 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:58 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:58 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 78 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:58 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 68 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 01:58 | 1 |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | Chromatogra | phy - Solu | ble | | | | | | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte | | phy - Solu Qualifier | DIE RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |

Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:27

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Chloride

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | < 0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000388 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000460 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000570 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00403 | U *+ | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00202 | U | 0.00202 | 0.000347 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00403 | U *+ | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00403 | U | 0.00403 | 0.00102 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 112 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:04 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|------------------------------------|------------|------------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:19 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:19 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:19 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:19 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 80 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:19 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 70 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:19 | 1 |
| _ Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | bromatoura | nhy - Solu | iblo | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |

4.96

0.851 mg/Kg

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

06/21/21 03:05

Page 135 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-23

5

27.6

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (WW-3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:38 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 116 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 23:25 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:40 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:40 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:40 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:40 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 70 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:40 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 61 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 02:40 | 1 |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 18.0 | 4.99 | 0.857 mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 03:10 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (9) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:53

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 7

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) Analyte Result Qualifier MDL Unit Dil Fac RL D Prepared Analyzed Benzene <0.00199 U 0.00199 0.000383 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 1 Toluene <0.00199 U 0.00199 0.000453 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 1 Ethylbenzene 0.00199 0.000562 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 <0.00199 U 1 0.00100 mg/Kg m-Xylene & p-Xylene <0.00398 U*+ 0.00398 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 1 o-Xylene <0.00199 U 0.00199 0.000342 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 1 Xylenes, Total <0.00398 U*+ 0.00398 0.00100 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 1 Total BTEX <0.00398 U 0.00398 0.00100 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 1 %Recovery Qualifier Limits Surrogate Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 116 70 - 130 1 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) 99 70 - 130 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 23:45 1 Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-------------------------|--------|-----------|------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:01 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-26

Matrix: Solid

Page 136 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-25

Matrix: Solid

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-26

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (9) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:53 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 7

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
|---|------------|--------------------------------------|------------------------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|--------|
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:01 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:01 | |
| Fotal TPH | <49.7 | U | 49.7 | | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:01 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 76 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:01 | |
| p-Terphenyl | 66 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:01 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | iphy - Solu | ble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Chloride | 25.7 | | 5.05 | 0.867 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 03:25 | |
| lient Sample ID: EX-3 (N | W-2) | | | | | | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 | |
| ate Collected: 06/17/21 15:12 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 | | | | | | | | Matrix | : Soli |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Benzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000387 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| Toluene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000458 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000567 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| n-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00402 | U *+ | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00402 | U *+ | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| Total BTEX | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| I-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 120 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:06 | |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:21 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:21 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:21 | |
| Fotal TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:21 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| I-Chlorooctane | 80 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | 06/20/21 03:21 | |
| p-Terphenyl | 71 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:21 | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte | | <mark>phy - Solu</mark> Qualifier | <mark>ble</mark> RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Matrix: Solid 5

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 15:59 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---------------------|-----------|-----------|---------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000386 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:26 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000457 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:26 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000566 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:26 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00401 | U *+ | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:26 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:26 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00401 | U *+ | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:26 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | < 0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:26 | 1 |

| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 124 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 101 | | 70 - 130 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|-----------------------------------|-------------|-----------|--------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:42 | 1 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:42 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:42 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:42 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| Currente | 0/ Decevery | Ovelifier | Limite | | | | Droporod | Analyzad | Dil Coo | |

| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| 1-Chlorooctane | 86 | | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:42 | 1 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 76 | | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 03:42 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 51.6 | 5.02 | 0.862 mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 03:35 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:03 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-29 Matrix: Solid

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 118 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 00:46 | 1 |

Page 138 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-28 Matrix: Solid

Analyzed

Dil Fac

1

1

Prepared

06/18/21 11:02 06/19/21 00:26

06/18/21 11:02 06/19/21 00:26

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

Result Qualifier

<49.9 U

<49.9 U

<49.9 U

<49.9 U

%Recovery Qualifier

83

72

39.5

99

Result Qualifier

RL

49.9

49.9

49.9

49.9

RL

5.00

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

Dil Fac

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Dil Fac

Dil Fac

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:03 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

| Sample ID: | 890-838-29 |
|------------|---------------|
| - | Matrix: Solid |

Analyzed

Analyzed

Analyzed

06/21/21 03:40

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 04:03

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 04:03

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 04:03

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 04:03

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 04:03

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 04:03

Lab

Prepared

Prepared

Prepared

D

D

5

| MDL | Unit |
|-------|-------|
| 0.858 | mg/Kg |
| | |

MDL Unit

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-30

06/18/21 11:02 06/19/21 01:07

Matrix: Solid

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

Analyte

C10-C28)

Total TPH

Surrogate

o-Terphenyl

Analyte

Chloride

1-Chlorooctane

(GRO)-C6-C10

Gasoline Range Organics

Diesel Range Organics (Over

Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36)

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (5)

Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:08

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | • | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U *+ | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 122 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:07 | 1 |

70 - 130

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 04:24 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 39.3 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 04:24 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 04:24 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 39.3 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 04:24 | 1 |
| Surrogate % | Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 84 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 04:24 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 76 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 04:24 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | U | Prepared | Analyzed | DIIFac |
|----------|--------|-----------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|--------|
| Chloride | 50.9 | | 4.98 | 0.855 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 03:44 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (6) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:12 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

| odifipie Deptil 1 | | | | | | | | | |
|--------------------------|---------------|-----------|---------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Method: 8021B - Volatile | Organic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:27 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:27 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:27 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:27 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:27 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:27 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:27 | 1 |

| Surrogate | %Recovery Qualifier | Limits |
|-----------------------------|---------------------|----------|
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 118 | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 99 | 70 - 130 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|----------------------------|----------------|-----------|--------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:06 | 1 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Ov | ver <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:06 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over 0 | C28-C36) <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:06 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:06 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |

| Surrogate | %Recovery | Quaimer | Limits | Prepared | Analyzed | DiiFac | |
|----------------|-----------|---------|----------|----------------|----------------|--------|--|
| 1-Chlorooctane | 82 | | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:06 | 1 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 73 | | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:06 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 48.7 | 4.95 | 0.850 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 03:49 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (7) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:17 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-32 Matrix: Solid

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000382 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000452 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000561 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00397 | U *+ | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000341 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00397 | U *+ | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 120 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 01:48 | 1 |

Dil Fac

1

1

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-31 Matrix: Solid

Prepared

06/18/21 11:02 06/19/21 01:27

06/18/21 11:02 06/19/21 01:27

Analyzed

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-32

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (7) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:17 Date Re Sample

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

| Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:17 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 | , | | | | | | | Matrix | : Solid |
|---|-----------|--|--------------------------|----------|----------|----------|----------------|----------------------------|---------|
| ample Depth: - 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra Analyte | | ics (DRO) Qualifier | (GC) RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 23.5 | J | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:27 | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:27 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:27 | |
| Total TPH | 23.5 | J | 50.0 | | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:27 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 84 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:27 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 76 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:27 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | | | | | | _ | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| Chloride | 218 | | 5.01 | 0.860 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 04:04 | |
| ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 ample Depth: - 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 8021B - Volatile Orga Analyte | | unds (GC) Qualifier | RL | MDI | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| Benzene | <0.00201 | - | 0.00201 | 0.000387 | | | | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| Toluene | <0.00201 | | 0.00201 | 0.000458 | | | | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| Ethylbenzene | < 0.00201 | | 0.00201 | 0.000567 | 0 0 | | | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00201 | | 0.00201 | 0.00101 | | | | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| p-Xylene | <0.00402 | | 0.00402 | 0.000345 | 0 0 | | | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| • | <0.00201 | | 0.00201 | 0.000343 | 0 0 | | | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| Xylenes, Total | | | | | | | | | |
| Total BTEX | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 119 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 100 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/19/21 02:08 | |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra Analyte | | ics (DRO) Qualifier | (<mark>GC)</mark> RL | MDI | Unit | - | Droporod | Analyzad | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.9 | | 49.9 | | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared | Analyzed 06/20/21 05:48 | |
| GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.9 | | 49.9 | | mg/Kg | | | 06/20/21 05:48 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | | 49.9 | | mg/Kg | | | 06/20/21 05:48 | |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:48 | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil F |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 93 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | 06/20/21 05:48 | |
| p-Terphenyl | 85 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 05:48 | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C Analyte | | i <mark>phy - Solı</mark> Qualifier | uble RL | МП | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fa |
| | | auuniter | | | <u> </u> | | | | |

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (9) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:26 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 1

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000454 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U F1 | 0.00199 | 0.000563 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000343 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 125 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 95 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:45 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:09 | 1 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:09 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:09 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:09 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 77 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:09 | 1 | |

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromato | graphy - Solub | le | | |
|--------------------------------------|----------------|----------|-------------------------------|---|
| o-Terphenyl | 69 S1- | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 06:09 | 1 |
| 1-Chilorooclane | // | 70 - 130 | 00/10/21 10.40 00/20/21 00.09 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL U | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|---------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 263 | 5.03 | 0.863 r | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 04:23 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (10) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:31 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000387 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000458 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000567 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 120 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 99 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:06 | 1 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-35

Matrix: Solid

Page 142 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-34 Matrix: Solid

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

6/21/2021

Analyte

C10-C28)

Total TPH

Surrogate

o-Terphenyl

Analyte

Chloride

1-Chlorooctane

(GRO)-C6-C10

Gasoline Range Organics

Diesel Range Organics (Over

Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36)

RL

50.0

50.0

50.0

50.0

RL

5.03

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

MDL Unit

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

MDL Unit

0.863 mg/Kg

D

D

Prepared

Prepared

Prepared

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 06:30

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 06:30

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 06:30

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 06:30

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 06:30

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 06:30

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (10) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:31 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

Result Qualifier

<50.0 U

<50.0 U

<50.0 U

<50.0 U

%Recovery Qualifier

88

79

333

Result Qualifier

| Lab Sample | ID: | 890-838-35 |
|------------|-----|---------------|
| | | Matrix: Solid |

Analyzed

Analyzed

Analyzed

06/21/21 04:28

Matrix: Solid

5 Dil Fac 1 Dil Fac 1 1 Dil Fac 1 Lab Sample ID: 890-838-36

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (11)

Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:34 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

| Method: 8021B - Volatile O | rganic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|--------------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000387 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000458 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000567 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00201 | U | 0.00201 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00402 | U | 0.00402 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 140 | S1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 89 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 06:26 | 1 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|------------|-------------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:51 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:51 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:51 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:51 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 72 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:51 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 59 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 06:51 | 1 |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | iphy - Solu | ıble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL UNIT | U | Prepared | Analyzed | DIFac | |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|-------|--|
| Chloride | 3.95 J | 5.03 | 0.863 mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 04:33 | 1 | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Analyte

Benzene

Toluene

o-Xylene

Ethylbenzene

Xylenes, Total

Total BTEX

Surrogate

m-Xylene & p-Xylene

4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr)

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

Client Sample Results

RL

0.00199

0.00199

0.00199

0.00398

0.00199

0.00398

0.00398

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

MDL Unit

0.000383 mg/Kg

0.000453 mg/Kg

0.000562 mg/Kg

0.00100 mg/Kg

0.000342 mg/Kg

0.00100 mg/Kg

0.00100 mg/Kg

D

Prepared

Prepared

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 06:46

Page 144 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (12) Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:40 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-37

Analyzed

Analyzed

Matrix: Solid

| 9 |
|---|
| |

1

1

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

Result Qualifier

<0.00199 U

<0.00199 U

<0.00199 U

<0.00398 U

<0.00199 U

<0.00398 U

<0.00398 U

%Recovery Qualifier

93

S1+ 141

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|--------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|--|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:12 | 1 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:12 | 1 | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:12 | 1 | |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:12 | 1 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Proparod | Analyzod | Dil Eac | |

| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------------|----------------|---------|
| 1-Chlorooctane | 74 | | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:12 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 61 | S1- | 70 - 130 | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:12 | 1 |
| _ | | | | | | |

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography - Soluble

| Analyte | Result Qualifie | r RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|-----------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 5.08 | 4.97 | 0.853 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 04:38 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (13) Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:46 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-38 Matrix: Solid

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000386 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000457 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000566 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000345 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00401 | U | 0.00401 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 151 | S1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 91 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:07 | 1 |
Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Gasoline Range Organics

Diesel Range Organics (Over

Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36)

Analyte

C10-C28)

Total TPH

Surrogate

1-Chlorooctane

(GRO)-C6-C10

RL

49.9

49.9

49.9

49.9

Limits

70 - 130

MDL Unit

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

15.0 mg/Kg

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (13) Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:46 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: -1

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

Result Qualifier

23.2 J

<49.9 U

<49.9 U

23.2 J

%Recovery Qualifier

75

| Lab Sample | ID: | 890-838-38 |
|------------|-----|---------------|
| | | Matrix: Solid |

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 07:33

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 07:33

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 07:33

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 07:33

06/18/21 16:48 06/20/21 07:33

Analyzed

Analyzed

Analyzed

5 Dil Fac 1 1 1 Dil Fac 1 1 Dil Fac 1 8-39 Solid

1

1

Dil Fac

| o-Terphenyl | 61 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:33 | 1 |
|--|---------------------------|---|--|---|---|----------|--|--|--|
| _ Method: 300.0 - Anions, I | Ion Chromatogra | phy - Solu | ıble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 4.08 | J | 4.95 | 0.850 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 04:43 | 1 |
| Client Sample ID: EX- | 4 (14) | | | | | | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 | 38-39 |
| Date Collected: 06/18/21 0 | 7:51 | | | | | | - | Matrix | : Solid |
| Date Received: 06/18/21 0 | 9:20 | | | | | | | | |
| Sample Depth: - 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 8021B - Volatile | Organic Compo | unds (GC) | | | | | | | |
| Method: 8021B - Volatile Analyte | • | unds (GC) Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| | • | Qualifier | | MDL 0.000387 | Unit mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Prepared 06/18/21 11:07 | Analyzed 06/19/21 07:27 | Dil Fac |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | | | Dil Fac |
| Analyte Benzene | Result <0.00201 | Qualifier U U | RL 0.00201 | 0.000387 | mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:27 | Dil Fac 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Benzene Toluene | Result <0.00201 | Qualifier U U U | RL 0.00201 0.00201 | 0.000387 0.000459 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 11:07 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:27 06/19/21 07:27 | Dil Fac 1 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Benzene Toluene Ethylbenzene | Result <0.00201 | Qualifier U U U U U | RL 0.00201 0.00201 0.00201 | 0.000387 0.000459 0.000568 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u> </u> | 06/18/21 11:07 06/18/21 11:07 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:27 06/19/21 07:27 06/19/21 07:27 | Dil Fac 1 1 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Benzene Toluene Ethylbenzene m-Xylene & p-Xylene | Result <0.00201 | Qualifier U U U U U U | RL 0.00201 0.00201 0.00201 0.00402 | 0.000387 0.000459 0.000568 0.00102 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 11:07 06/18/21 11:07 06/18/21 11:07 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:27 06/19/21 07:27 06/19/21 07:27 06/19/21 07:27 | Dil Fac 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 |

| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 145 | S1+ | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 89 | | 70 - 130 |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:55 | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:55 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:55 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:55 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 72 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:55 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 61 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 07:55 | 1 |

| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL | MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|------------------|------|-------------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 4.72 J | 5.00 | 0.858 mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 04:48 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

D

Prepared

Prepared

Prepared

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 07:27

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 07:27

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client Sample Results

Page 146 of 298

5

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Client Sample ID: EX-4 (15) Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:07

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-40

Matrix: Solid

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 1

| Analyte | | Qualifier | RL | MDL | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|--|-------------|---------------------------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|------------------------|---------------------------|
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 145 | S1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 87 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 07:48 | 1 |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Ra | ange Organi | ics (DRO) | (GC) | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 19.9 | J | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 08:16 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 08:16 | 1 |
| C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.8 | U | 49.8 | 14.9 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 08:16 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 19.9 | J | 49.8 | | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 08:16 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 79 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 08:16 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 67 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:48 | 06/20/21 08:16 | 1 |
| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion C | hromatogra | i <mark>phy - Solu</mark> | ıble | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 4.14 | J | 5.01 | 0.860 | mg/Kg | | | 06/21/21 04:53 | 1 |
| lient Sample ID: EX-4 (16 ate Collected: 06/18/21 08:11 ate Received: 06/18/21 09:20 | 6) | | | | | | Lab Samp | le ID: 890-8 Matrix | 3 38-41 : Solid |

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000383 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000453 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000562 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.00199 | 0.000342 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00398 | U | 0.00398 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 150 | S1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 84 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:08 | 1 |

Matrix: Solid

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Client Sample ID: EX-4 (16) Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:11 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:2

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

| _ab Sample | ID: | 890-838-41 |
|------------|-----|---------------|
| | | Matrix: Solid |

5

L

| Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
|-------------------------------------|------------------------|----|
| Sample Depth: - 1 | | |
| _ Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Rang | ge Organics (DRO) (GC) | |
| Analyte | Result Qualifier | RL |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 142 | | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:21 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 3570 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:21 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | 310 | | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:21 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 4020 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:21 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:21 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 58 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:21 | 1 |

| Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chro | matogra | phy - Solub | le | | | | | | |
|----------------------------------|---------|-------------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | 2.73 | J | 5.03 | 0.863 | mg/Kg | | | 06/20/21 14:12 | 1 |
| Client Sample ID: EX-4 (17) | | | | | | | Lab Sam | ole ID: 890-8 | 38-42 |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (17) Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:20 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20 Sample Depth: - 1

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Benzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000382 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000452 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000561 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000341 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 142 | S1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 85 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:29 | 1 |

| Method: 8015B NM - D | Diesel Range Organics (| (DRO) (GC) |
|----------------------|-------------------------|------------|
| | | |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|-------------|------------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|-----------------|---------|
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 40.7 | J | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:35 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 3050 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:35 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | 296 | | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:35 | 1 |
| Total TPH | 3390 | В | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:35 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 25 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:35 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 54 | S1- | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:35 | 1 |
| _ Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion | Chromatogra | nhy - Soli | ıble | | | | | | |
| Analyta | • | | | | 11 | - | Durananad | A so a b second | |

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|----------|--------|-----------|------|-------|-------|---|----------|----------------|---------|
| Chloride | 2.81 | J | 4.99 | 0.857 | mg/Kg | | | 06/20/21 14:18 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (18) Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:26 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-43

Matrix: Solid

5

Sample Depth: -1

| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
|---|--|---|--|------------------------------|-------------------------|----------|---|---|---|
| Benzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000382 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000452 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000561 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00198 | U | 0.00198 | 0.000341 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00397 | U | 0.00397 | 0.00100 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 92 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 08:55 | 1 |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | |
| Mothod: 2015R NM Discol | Pango Organ | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | | Qualifier | · · · · · | | Unit mg/Kg | D | Prepared 06/18/21 16:00 | Analyzed 06/19/21 19:48 | Dil Fac |
| Analyte Basoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 | Result 43.7 | Qualifier J | RL | 14.9 | mg/Kg | D | 06/18/21 16:00 | | |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | Result | Qualifier J | RL 49.8 | 14.9 | | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over | Result 43.7 | Qualifier J | RL 49.8 | 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) DII Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | Result 43.7 1910 | Qualifier J B | RL 49.8 49.8 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH | Result 43.7 1910 182 | Qualifier J B B | RL 49.8 49.8 49.8 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u> </u> | 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate | Result 43.7 1910 182 2140 | Qualifier J B B Qualifier | RL 49.8 49.8 49.8 49.8 49.8 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 1 1 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate I-Chlorooctane | Result 43.7 1910 182 2140 <i>%Recovery</i> | Qualifier J B B Qualifier S1- | RL 49.8 49.8 49.8 49.8 Limits | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u> </u> | 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 Prepared | 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 <u>Analyzed</u> 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 1 1 1 Dil Fac 1 |
| Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl | Result 43.7 1910 182 2140 %Recovery 17 41 | Qualifier J B B Qualifier S1- S1- | RL 49.8 49.8 49.8 49.8 20.8 Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 Prepared 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 <u>Analyzed</u> 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 1 1 1 Dil Fac 1 |
| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) Total TPH Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Analyte | Result 43.7 1910 182 2140 <u>%Recovery</u> 17 41 Chromatogra | Qualifier J B B Qualifier S1- S1- | RL 49.8 49.8 49.8 49.8 20.8 Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | 14.9 14.9 14.9 14.9 | mg/Kg mg/Kg mg/Kg | D | 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 06/18/21 16:00 Prepared 06/18/21 16:00 | 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 06/19/21 19:48 <u>Analyzed</u> 06/19/21 19:48 | 1 1 1 Dil Fac |

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) Matrix: Solid

| | | BFB1 | DFBZ1 | an Surroyale Recovery (Acceptance Linns) |
|---------------------|------------------------|----------|----------|--|
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | (70-130) | |
| 880-3167-A-14-A MS | Matrix Spike | | 107 | |
| 880-3167-A-14-B MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | 121 | 108 | |
| 890-835-A-10-B MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | 117 | 112 | |
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | 119 | 101 | |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | 113 | 99 | |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | 117 | 98 | |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | 110 | 98 | |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | 98 | 99 | |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | 117 | 93 | |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | 116 | 96 | |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | 98 | 97 | |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | 115 | 93 | |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | 113 | 94 | |
| 890-838-11 | | 108 | 94 92 | |
| 890-838-12 | EX-3 (4) | 106 | 92 90 | |
| | EX-5 (7) | | | |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | 115 | 89 | |
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | 111 | 98 06 | |
| 890-838-14 MS | EX-5 (SW-1) | 107 | 96 | |
| 890-838-14 MSD | EX-5 (SW-1) | 119 | 94 | |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | 116 | 101 | |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | 116 | 100 | |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | 125 | 98 | |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | 120 | 100 | |
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | 119 | 102 | |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | 121 | 101 | |
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | 121 | 100 | |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | 120 | 100 | |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | 122 | 101 | |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | 112 | 98 | |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | 116 | 100 | |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | 116 | 99 | |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | 120 | 100 | |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | 124 | 101 | |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | 118 | 100 | |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | 122 | 99 | |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | 118 | 99 | |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | 120 | 100 | |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | 119 | 100 | |
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | 125 | 95 | |
| 890-838-34 MS | EX-4 (9) | 110 | 98 | |
| 890-838-34 MSD | EX-4 (9) | 110 | 96 | |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | 120 | 99 | |
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | 140 S1+ | 89 | |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | 141 S1+ | 93 | |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | 151 S1+ | 91 | |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | 145 S1+ | 89 | |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | 145 S1+ | 87 | |
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | 150 S1+ | 84 | |
| | | | | |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | 142 S1+ | 85 | |

Page 149 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Total/NA

Percent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits)

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued) Matrix: Solid

| | | | Pe | rcent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits) | |
|------------------------|------------------------|----------|----------|--|----|
| | | BFB1 | DFBZ1 | | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | (70-130) | | 5 |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | 113 | 92 | | |
| LCS 880-4259/1-A | Lab Control Sample | 112 | 104 | | 6 |
| LCS 880-4288/1-A | Lab Control Sample | 109 | 103 | | O |
| LCS 880-4292/1-A | Lab Control Sample | 105 | 96 | | |
| LCS 880-4294/1-A | Lab Control Sample | 108 | 91 | | |
| LCSD 880-4259/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 110 | 107 | | |
| LCSD 880-4288/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 111 | 104 | | 8 |
| LCSD 880-4292/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 105 | 96 | | |
| LCSD 880-4294/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 105 | 97 | | 9 |
| MB 880-4259/5-A | Method Blank | 85 | 97 | | |
| MB 880-4288/5-A | Method Blank | 91 | 90 | | |
| MB 880-4292/5-A | Method Blank | 111 | 94 | | |
| MB 880-4294/5-A | Method Blank | 111 | 94 | | |
| Surrogate Legend | | | | | |
| BFB = 4-Bromofluorobe | enzene (Surr) | | | | |
| DFBZ = 1,4-Difluorober | nzene (Surr) | | | | 10 |

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) Matrix: Solid

| - | | | Pe |
|--------------------|------------------------|----------|----------|
| | | 1CO1 | OTPH1 |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | (70-130) |
| 880-3135-A-1-D MS | Matrix Spike | 121 | 122 |
| 880-3135-A-1-E MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | 126 | 127 |
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | 72 | 61 S1- |
| 890-838-1 MS | EX-2 (4) | 74 | 59 S1- |
| 890-838-1 MSD | EX-2 (4) | 72 | 58 S1- |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | 87 | 77 |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | 72 | 64 S1- |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | 74 | 66 S1- |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | 75 | 67 S1- |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | 76 | 68 S1- |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | 75 | 67 S1- |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | 72 | 63 S1- |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | 71 | 62 S1- |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | 69 S1- | 58 S1- |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | 65 S1- | 56 S1- |
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | 85 | 75 |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | 71 | 62 S1- |
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | 70 | 62 S1- |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | 73 | 64 S1- |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | 72 | 63 S1- |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | 71 | 62 S1- |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | 73 | 64 S1- |
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | 76 | 65 S1- |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | 78 | 70 |
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | 79 | 71 |
| 890-838-21 MS | EX-5 (1) | 75 | 62 S1- |
| 890-838-21 MSD | EX-5 (1) | 88 | 72 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Job ID: 890-838-1

Prep Type: Total/NA

SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Total/NA

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

5 6

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Total/NA

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued) Matrix: Solid

| | | | Percent Surrogate Recovery (A | Acceptance Limits) |
|-------------------|------------------------|----------|-------------------------------|--------------------|
| | | 1CO1 | TPH1 | - |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | 0-130) | |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | 77 | 97 S1- | |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | 78 | 8 S1- | |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | 80 | 70 | |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | 70 | 51 S1- | |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | 76 | 6 S1- | |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | 80 | 71 | |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | 86 | 76 | |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | 83 | 72 | |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | 84 | 76 | |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | 82 | 73 | |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | 84 | 76 | |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | 93 | 85 | |
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | 77 | 9 S1- | |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | 88 | 79 | |
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | 72 | i9 S1- | |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | 74 | 51 S1- | |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | 75 | 51 S1- | |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | 72 | 51 S1- | |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | 79 | 57 S1- | |
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | 48 S1- | i8 S1- | |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | 25 S1- | i4 S1- | |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | 17 S1- | 1 S1- | |
| LCS 880-4299/2-A | Lab Control Sample | 134 S1+ | 32 S1+ | |
| LCS 880-4327/2-A | Lab Control Sample | 91 | 76 | |
| LCS 880-4328/2-A | Lab Control Sample | 95 | 80 | |
| LCSD 880-4299/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 140 S1+ | 51 S1+ | |
| LCSD 880-4327/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 92 | 76 | |
| LCSD 880-4328/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 95 | 80 | |
| MB 880-4299/1-A | Method Blank | 143 S1+ | 57 S1+ | |
| MB 880-4327/1-A | Method Blank | 79 | 71 | |
| MB 880-4328/1-A | Method Blank | 85 | 79 | |

Surrogate Legend

1CO = 1-Chlorooctane

OTPH = o-Terphenyl

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4259/5-A

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC)

| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4280 | | | | | | | | Prep Type: To Prep Batch | |
|---------------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|-------|-------|----------------|-----------------------------|---------|
| | МВ | MB | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| | МВ | МВ | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 85 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| _1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 97 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/17/21 16:02 | 06/18/21 11:58 | 1 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-42 | 259/1-A | | | | | Clien | t Sample ID: | Lab Control S | Sample |

| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4259/1 |
|-------------------------------|
| Matrix: Solid |
| Analysis Batch: 4280 |

| | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | %Rec. | |
|---------------------|-------|--------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--|
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.1100 | | mg/Kg | | 110 | 70 - 130 | |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.1043 | | mg/Kg | | 104 | 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.1034 | | mg/Kg | | 103 | 70 - 130 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.2232 | | mg/Kg | | 112 | 70 - 130 | |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.1132 | | mg/Kg | | 113 | 70 - 130 | |

| | LCS | LCS | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 112 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 104 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4259/2-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4280

| Analysis Batch: 4280 | | | | | | Prep Batch: 4259 | | |
|----------------------|-------|------------------|-------|---|------|------------------|-----|-------|
| | Spike | LCSD LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Added | Result Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.1109 | mg/Kg | | 111 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.1031 | mg/Kg | | 103 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.1014 | mg/Kg | | 101 | 70 - 130 | 2 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.2179 | mg/Kg | | 109 | 70 - 130 | 2 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.1095 | mg/Kg | | 109 | 70 - 130 | 3 | 35 |
| | | | | | | | | |

| | LCSD | LCSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 110 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 107 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 880-3167-A-14-A MS Matrix: Solid

| Analysis Batch: 4280 | | | | | | | | | Prep Batch: 4259 |
|----------------------|----------|-----------|-------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|------------------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits |
| Benzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.100 | 0.09026 | | mg/Kg | | 90 | 70 - 130 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Prep Type: Total/NA

Client Sample ID: Matrix Spike

Page 152 of 298

5

6 7 8

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Total/NA Prep Batch: 4259

Prep Type: Total/NA

Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample Dup

Client Sample ID: Method Blank Pren Type: Total/NA

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued)

Lab Sample ID: 880-3167-A-14-A MS **Client Sample ID: Matrix Spike** Prep Type: Total/NA Matrix: Solid **Analysis Batch: 4280** Prep Batch: 4259 MS MS Sample Sample Spike %Rec. Analyte **Result Qualifier** Added **Result Qualifier** Unit D %Rec Limits Toluene <0.00202 U 0.100 0.07998 mg/Kg 80 70 - 130 Ethylbenzene <0.00202 U 0.100 0.07430 mg/Kg 74 70 - 130 m-Xylene & p-Xylene <0.00403 U 0.201 0.1589 79 70 - 130 mg/Kg o-Xylene <0.00202 U 0.100 0.08245 mg/Kg 82 70 - 130 MS MS Limita Surroasta % Basayary Ouglifiar

| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 115 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 107 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 880-3167-A-14-B MSD Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4280

| Analysis Batch: 4280 | | | | | | | | Prep Batch: 4 | | | 4259 |
|----------------------|-----------|-----------|-------|---------|-----------|-------|---|---------------|----------|-----|-------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.100 | 0.1048 | | mg/Kg | | 104 | 70 - 130 | 15 | 35 |
| Toluene | <0.00202 | U | 0.100 | 0.09354 | | mg/Kg | | 93 | 70 - 130 | 16 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00202 | U | 0.100 | 0.08953 | | mg/Kg | | 89 | 70 - 130 | 19 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | < 0.00403 | U | 0.201 | 0.1919 | | mg/Kg | | 96 | 70 - 130 | 19 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00202 | U | 0.100 | 0.09977 | | mg/Kg | | 99 | 70 - 130 | 19 | 35 |

| | MSD | MSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 121 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 108 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4288/5-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4280

Client Sample ID: Matrix Spike Duplicate Prep Type: Total/NA

7

Client Sample ID: Method Blank Prep Type: Total/NA Prep Batch: 4288

06/18/21 10:28 06/18/21 22:48

06/18/21 10:28 06/18/21 22:48

Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample

| | MB | МВ | | | | | | | |
|---------------------|-----------|-----------|---------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/18/21 22:48 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/18/21 22:48 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/18/21 22:48 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/18/21 22:48 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/18/21 22:48 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/18/21 22:48 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 10:28 | 06/18/21 22:48 | 1 |
| | MB | MB | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |

| Surrogate | %Recovery Qualifier | Limits |
|-----------------------------|---------------------|----------|
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 91 | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 90 | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4288/1-A Matrix: Solid

Analysis Batch: 4280 Prep Batch: 4288 Spike LCS LCS %Rec. Analyte Added **Result Qualifier** Unit D %Rec Limits Benzene 0.100 0.1200 mg/Kg 120 70 - 130 Toluene 0.100 0.1108 mg/Kg 70 - 130 111

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Prep Type: Total/NA

1

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880 Matrix: Solid | -4288/1-A | | | | | Clier | nt Sai | mple ID | : Lab Cor Prep Ty | | |
|---|------------|-----------|----------|--------|-----------|-----------|--------|---------|----------------------|--------|-------|
| Analysis Batch: 4280 | | | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | Prep %Rec. | Batch: | 4288 |
| Analyte | | | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Ethylbenzene | | | 0.100 | 0.1074 | | mg/Kg | | 107 | 70 - 130 | | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | | | 0.200 | 0.2307 | | mg/Kg | | 115 | 70 - 130 | | |
| o-Xylene | | | 0.100 | 0.1168 | | mg/Kg | | 117 | 70 - 130 | | |
| | LCS | LCS | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 109 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 103 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 88 | 0-4288/2-A | | | | C | Client Sa | mple | ID: Lab | Control | Sample | e Dup |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4280 | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | Spike | LCSD | LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | | | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | | | 0.100 | 0.1195 | | mg/Kg | | 120 | 70 - 130 | 0 | 35 |
| Toluene | | | 0.100 | 0.1095 | | mg/Kg | | 109 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | | | 0.100 | 0.1063 | | mg/Kg | | 106 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | | | 0.200 | 0.2266 | | mg/Kg | | 113 | 70 - 130 | 2 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | | | 0.100 | 0.1144 | | mg/Kg | | 114 | 70 - 130 | 2 | 35 |

| | LCSD | LCSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 111 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 104 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-835-A-10-B MSD Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4280

| Analysis Batch: 4280 | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | 4288 |
|----------------------|-----------|-----------|--------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|--------|--------|-------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | <0.000383 | U | 0.0992 | 0.03069 | | mg/Kg | | | | | |
| Toluene | <0.000454 | U | 0.0992 | 0.02020 | | mg/Kg | | | | | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.000563 | U | 0.0992 | 0.01235 | | mg/Kg | | | | | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00101 | U | 0.198 | 0.02704 | | mg/Kg | | | | | |
| o-Xylene | <0.000343 | U | 0.0992 | 0.01301 | | mg/Kg | | | | | |
| | | 1400 | | | | | | | | | |

| | MSD | MSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 117 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 112 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4292/5-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4309

| | MB | MB | | | | | | | |
|---------------------|-----------|-----------|---------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 17:42 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 17:42 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 17:42 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | < 0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 17:42 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:02 | 06/18/21 17:42 | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client Sample ID: Method Blank

Prep Type: Total/NA

Prep Batch: 4292

Client Sample ID: Matrix Spike Duplicate

Prep Type: Total/NA

5

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued) Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4292/5-A **Client Sample ID: Method Blank** Matrix: Solid Prep Type: Total/NA **Analysis Batch: 4309** Prep Batch: 4292 MB MB Analyte **Result Qualifier** RL MDL Unit D Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac Xylenes, Total <0.00400 U 0.00400 0.00101 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 17:42 1 Total BTEX <0.00400 U 0.00400 0.00101 mg/Kg 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 17:42 1 MB MB Surrogate %Recovery Qualifier Limits Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) 111 70 - 130 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 17:42 1 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) 94 70 - 130 06/18/21 11:02 06/18/21 17:42 1 Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4292/1-A **Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample** Matrix: Solid Prep Type: Total/NA **Analysis Batch: 4309** Prep Batch: 4292 Spike LCS LCS %Rec. Analyte Added **Result Qualifier** Unit D %Rec Limits Benzene 0.100 0.1105 mg/Kg 111 70 - 130 Toluene 0.100 mg/Kg 0.1264 126 70 - 130 Ethylbenzene 0.1276 128 70 - 130 0.100 mg/Kg m-Xylene & p-Xylene 0.200 0.2657 *+ mg/Kg 133 70 - 130 o-Xylene 0.100 0.1299 mg/Kg 130 70 - 130

| | LCS | LCS | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 105 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 96 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4292/2-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4309

Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample Dup Prep Type: Total/NA Prep Batch: 4292

| Analysis Baton. 4000 | | | | | | | 1100 | Duton. | TLVL |
|----------------------|-------|--------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--------|-------|
| - | Spike | LCSD | LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.1074 | | mg/Kg | | 107 | 70 - 130 | 3 | 35 |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.1248 | | mg/Kg | | 125 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.1265 | | mg/Kg | | 127 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.2627 | *+ | mg/Kg | | 131 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.1283 | | mg/Kg | | 128 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 35 |
| | | | | | | | | | |

| | LCSD | LCSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 105 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 96 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-14 MS Matrix: Solid

| Analysis Batch: 4309 | | | | | | | | | Prep B | atch: 4292 |
|----------------------|----------|-----------|-------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|------------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| Benzene | <0.00200 | U F2 F1 | 0.101 | 0.09568 | | mg/Kg | | 95 | 70 - 130 | |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.101 | 0.1101 | | mg/Kg | | 109 | 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.101 | 0.1115 | | mg/Kg | | 111 | 70 - 130 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.201 | 0.2320 | | mg/Kg | | 115 | 70 - 130 | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.101 | 0.1132 | | mg/Kg | | 113 | 70 - 130 | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (SW-1)

Prep Type: Total/NA

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued)

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-14 MS Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4309

| | MS | MS | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 107 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 96 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-14 MSD Matrix: Solid

| Analysis Batch: 4309 | | | | | | | | | Prep | Batch: | 4292 |
|----------------------|-----------|-----------|--------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--------|-------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | < 0.00200 | U F2 F1 | 0.0998 | 0.06490 | F2 F1 | mg/Kg | | 65 | 70 - 130 | 38 | 35 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.0998 | 0.07925 | | mg/Kg | | 79 | 70 - 130 | 33 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.0998 | 0.08292 | | mg/Kg | | 83 | 70 - 130 | 29 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U *+ | 0.200 | 0.1779 | | mg/Kg | | 89 | 70 - 130 | 26 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.0998 | 0.08633 | | mg/Kg | | 87 | 70 - 130 | 27 | 35 |
| | MSD | MSD | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | 10130 | W13D | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 119 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 94 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4294/5-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4309

| - | MB | МВ | | | | | | | |
|---------------------|-----------|-----------|---------|----------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Benzene | < 0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000385 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:17 | 1 |
| Toluene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000456 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:17 | 1 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000565 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:17 | 1 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:17 | 1 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00200 | U | 0.00200 | 0.000344 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:17 | 1 |
| Xylenes, Total | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:17 | 1 |
| Total BTEX | <0.00400 | U | 0.00400 | 0.00101 | mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 11:07 | 06/19/21 05:17 | 1 |

| | MB MB | |
|-----------------------------|---------------------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 111 | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 94 | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4294/1-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4309

Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample Prep Type: Total/NA Prep Batch: 4294

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 05:17

06/18/21 11:07 06/19/21 05:17

Analyzed

Dil Fac

1

1

Prepared

| · · · | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | • %Rec. | |
|---------------------|-------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|------------|--|
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.09729 | | mg/Kg | | 97 | 70 - 130 | |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.1236 | | mg/Kg | | 124 | 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.1256 | | mg/Kg | | 126 | 70 - 130 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.2586 | | mg/Kg | | 129 | 70 - 130 | |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.1293 | | mg/Kg | | 129 | 70 - 130 | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client Sample ID: Method Blank Prep Type: Total/NA Prep Batch: 4294

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4294/1-A

Matrix: Solid

Surrogate

Analysis Batch: 4309

4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr)

1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr)

Method: 8021B - Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) (Continued)

LCS LCS %Recovery Qualifier

108

91

Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample Prep Type: Total/NA Prep Batch: 4294

| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4294/2-A | Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample Dup | | | | | | | | | |
|----------------------------------|--|---------------------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--------|-------|--|
| Matrix: Solid | | Prep Type: Total/NA | | | | | | al/NA | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4309 | | | | | | | Prep | Batch: | 4294 | |
| | Spike | LCSD | LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD | |
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit | |
| Benzene | 0.100 | 0.1067 | | mg/Kg | | 107 | 70 - 130 | 9 | 35 | |
| Toluene | 0.100 | 0.1194 | | mg/Kg | | 119 | 70 - 130 | 4 | 35 | |
| Ethylbenzene | 0.100 | 0.1198 | | mg/Kg | | 120 | 70 - 130 | 5 | 35 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | 0.200 | 0.2473 | | mg/Kg | | 124 | 70_130 | 4 | 35 | |
| o-Xylene | 0.100 | 0.1239 | | mg/Kg | | 124 | 70 - 130 | 4 | 35 | |
| LCSD LCS | D | | | | | | | | | |

Limits

70 - 130

70 - 130

| | LCSD | LCSD | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 105 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 97 | | 70 - 130 |

| Lab Sample ID: 890-838-34 MS |
|------------------------------|
| Matrix: Solid |
| Analysis Ratch: 4200 |

| Allalysis Daluli. 4303 | | | | | | | | | Fiehe | Daluii. 4234 |
|------------------------|----------|-----------|-------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--------------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| Benzene | <0.00199 | U | 0.100 | 0.08985 | | mg/Kg | | 89 | 70 - 130 | |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.100 | 0.09619 | | mg/Kg | | 96 | 70 - 130 | |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U F1 | 0.100 | 0.08580 | | mg/Kg | | 85 | 70 - 130 | |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.201 | 0.1886 | | mg/Kg | | 94 | 70 - 130 | |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.100 | 0.09422 | | mg/Kg | | 94 | 70 - 130 | |
| | MS | MS | | | | | | | | |

| | | in o | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 110 | | 70 - 130 |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 98 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-34 MSD **Matrix: Solid**

Analysis Batch: 4309

| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
|-----------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|---------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|-----|-------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Benzene | < 0.00199 | U | 0.101 | 0.08124 | | mg/Kg | | 80 | 70 - 130 | 10 | 35 |
| Toluene | <0.00199 | U | 0.101 | 0.08542 | | mg/Kg | | 85 | 70 - 130 | 12 | 35 |
| Ethylbenzene | <0.00199 | U F1 | 0.101 | 0.06970 | F1 | mg/Kg | | 69 | 70 - 130 | 21 | 35 |
| m-Xylene & p-Xylene | <0.00398 | U | 0.202 | 0.1681 | | mg/Kg | | 83 | 70 - 130 | 12 | 35 |
| o-Xylene | <0.00199 | U | 0.101 | 0.08521 | | mg/Kg | | 84 | 70 - 130 | 10 | 35 |
| | MSD | MSD | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| 4-Bromofluorobenzene (Surr) | 110 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| 1,4-Difluorobenzene (Surr) | 96 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (9) Prep Type: Total/NA Pren Batch: 4294

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (9)

Prep Type: Total/NA

Prep Batch: 4294

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-429 | 99/1-A | | | | | | | Cile | | ole ID: Me | | |
|--|--|--|--|--|---------|-----------------------------------|------------|------------|---|---|--|---|
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | Prep Typ | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4336 | | | | | | | | | | Prep E | Batch: | 429 |
| A melyite | | B MB | ы | | | | • | | | Analyz | ام م | |
| Analyte | | It Qualifier | RL | | | | _ <u>D</u> | | repared | Analyze | | Dil Fa |
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50. | 0 U | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | g/Kg | | 06/1 | 8/21 11:30 | 06/19/21 1 | 12:17 | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | 17.5 | о I | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | a/Ka | | 06/1 | 8/21 11.30 | 06/19/21 1 | 12.17 | |
| C10-C28) | 17.5 | 9 0 | 50.0 | | 13.0 11 | y/ry | | 00/1 | 0/21 11.30 | 00/19/211 | 12.17 | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) |) <50 | 0 U | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | a/Ka | | 06/1 | 8/21 11:30 | 06/19/21 1 | 12.17 | |
| Total TPH | , 17.5 | | 50.0 | | 15.0 m | | | | | 06/19/21 1 | | |
| | 17.0 | 00 | 00.0 | | 10.0 11 | 9/139 | | 00/1 | 0/21 11.00 | 00/10/211 | 12.17 | |
| | М | B MB | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recover | y Qualifier | Limits | | | | | PI | repared | Analyz | ed | Dil Fa |
| 1-Chlorooctane | | 3 S1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | | 06/1 | 8/21 11:30 | 06/19/21 1 | 12:17 | |
| o-Terphenyl | 15 | 7 S1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | | 06/1 | 8/21 11:30 | 06/19/21 1 | 12:17 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-42 | 299/2-A | | | | | С | lien | t Sar | nple ID: | Lab Cont | trol Sa | amp |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | Prep Typ | e: Tot | tal/N |
| Analysis Batch: 4336 | | | | | | | | | | Prep E | | |
| | | | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | | | Added | Result | Qualifi | er Unit | | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Gasoline Range Organics | | | 1000 | 1081 | | mg/Kg | r | | 108 | 70 - 130 | | |
| GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | 9 | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 1000 | 965.7 | | mg/Kg | a | | 97 | 70 - 130 | | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | 0 | | | | | | |
| , | | ~~ | | | | | | | | | | |
| | LCS L | 5 | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | %Recovery Q | | Limits | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 134 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | | 1+ | | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 | | | Client | Com | | | Control S | | |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 | | | Client | San | nple | | Control S | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 | | | Client | San | nple | | Prep Typ | be: Tot | tal/N |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | | Client | San | nple | | Prep Typ Prep E | be: Tot | tal/N 429 |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike | LCSD | | | San | | | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. | be: Tot Batch: | tal/N 429 RP |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added | Result | | | San | nple | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E | be: Tot | t <mark>al/N</mark> : 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike | | | | | | | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. | be: Tot Batch: | t <mark>al/N</mark> : 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | e: Tot Batch: RPD 13 | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added | Result | | er <u>Unit</u> | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits | De: Tot Batch: RPD | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| I-Chlorooctane b-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | 134 S 132 S | 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | e: Tot Batch: RPD 13 | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A | 1+ 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | e: Tot Batch: RPD 13 | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A | 1+ 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | e: Tot Batch: RPD 13 | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A LCSD L %Recovery Q | 1+ 1+ CSD ualifier | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | e: Tot Batch: RPD 13 | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A | 1+ 1+ CSD ualifier 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | e: Tot Batch: RPD 13 | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A LCSD L %Recovery Q | 1+ 1+ CSD ualifier 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | e: Tot Batch: RPD 13 | tal/N 429 RP Lim |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429/3- 420/3- 4200 | 1+ 1+ CSD ualifier 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | _ <u>D</u> | %Rec | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | oe: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 | tal/N : 429 RP |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429/3- 420/3- 4200 | 1+ 1+ CSD ualifier 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | _ <u>D</u> | | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | De: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 | tal/N 429 RP Lim 2 |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A Matrix: Solid | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429 429/3-A 429/3- 420/3- 4200 | 1+ 1+ CSD ualifier 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 1230 | | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | _ <u>D</u> | | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | De: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 Matrix 5 De: Tot | tal/N 429 RP Lim 2 Spik tal/N |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A %Recovery Q 140 S 151 S -1-D MS | 1+ 1+ 1+ 1+ 1+ 1+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 1230 1030 | Qualifi | er Unit mg/Kg | 9 | _ <u>D</u> | | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Prep Typ Prep E | De: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 Matrix 5 De: Tot | tal/N 429 RP Lim 2 Spik tal/N |
| 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 429 429 429 5 5 4299/3-A 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 | T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 1230 1030 MS | Qualifi | i <mark>er Unit</mark> mg/Ka | 9 | _ D CI | <u>%Rec</u> 123 103 | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. | De: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 Matrix 5 De: Tot | tal/N 429 RP Lim 2 Spik tal/N |
| I-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate I-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 5 5 5 -1-D MS 5 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 | T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 1230 1030 MS Result | Qualifi | ier <u>Unit</u> mg/Kg mg/Kg | 3 | _ D CI | <u>%Rec</u> 123 103 ient Sam | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | De: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 Matrix 5 De: Tot | tal/N 429 RF Lin |
| I-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate I-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 429 429 429 5 5 4299/3-A 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 | T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ T+ | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 1230 1030 MS | Qualifi | i <mark>er Unit</mark> mg/Ka | 3 | _ D CI | <u>%Rec</u> 123 103 | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. | De: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 Matrix 5 De: Tot | tal/N 429 RP Lim 2 Spik tal/N |
| 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4336 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A Matrix: Solid | 134 S 132 S 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 4299/3-A 5 5 5 -1-D MS 5 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 | 1+ 1+ 1+ 1+ 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 1230 1030 MS Result | Qualifi | ier <u>Unit</u> mg/Kg mg/Kg | 9 | _ D CI | <u>%Rec</u> 123 103 ient Sam <u>%Rec</u> 110 | Prep Typ Prep E %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | De: Tot Batch: RPD 13 6 Matrix 5 De: Tot | tal/N 429 RP Lim 2 Spik tal/N |

5

Limits

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Lab Sample ID: 880-3135-A-1-D MS

Matrix: Solid

Surrogate

Analysis Batch: 4336

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

MS MS %Recovery Qualifier

| | | | Job II | D: 890-8 SDG: | | 2 |
|------------------------|----------|-----------------|-------------------------------|------------------|--------------|----|
| (Continu | ed) | | | | | 3 |
| | | Client S | ample ID: I Prep Ty | pe: Tota | al/NA | 4 |
| | | | Prep | Batch: | 4299 | 5 |
| | | | | | | 6 |
| | Client S | ample ID: | Matrix Spil | ke Dupl | icate | 7 |
| | | | Prep Ty | | al/NA | 8 |
| D MSD ult Qualifier | Unit | D %Rec | %Rec. Limits | RPD | RPD Limit | 9 |
| 85 | mg/Kg | 109 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 20 | 10 |
| .4 | mg/Kg | 89 | 70 - 130 | 5 | 20 | 11 |
| | | | | | | 12 |
| | | | | | | 13 |
| | | Client Sa | mple ID: M Prep Ty Prep | | al/NA | 14 |
| MDL Unit | D | Prepared | Analyz | red D |)il Fac | |
| 15.0 mg/Kg | | 06/18/21 16 | | | 1 | |
| 15.0 mg/Kg | 9 | 06/18/21 16 | 29 06/19/21 | 14:02 | 1 | |
| 15.0 mg/Kg |] | 06/18/21 16 | :29 06/19/21 | 14:02 | 1 | |
| 15.0 mg/Kg | 9 | 06/18/21 16 | 29 06/19/21 | 14:02 | 1 | |
| | | Prepared | | | Dil Fac | |
| | | | :29 06/19/21 | | 1 | |
| | Client | Sample I | D: Lab Cor Prep Ty Prop | | al/NA | |
| | | | %Rec | Daten. | 7521 | |

| nt S | | |
|-------|--|-------------------------|
| nt S | | |
| nt S | | |
| in Sa | amp | le IC |
| | | |
| | D | %R |
| g | | 1 |
| g | | 1 |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | Clie | ent S |
| | | |
| D | Pr | repar |
| | 06/1 | • |
| | 06/18 | 8/21 |
| | 06/1 | 8/21 |
| | | |
| | <g< td=""><td>(g (g D P 06/1</td></g<> | (g (g D P 06/1 |

| | МВ | MB | |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 79 | | 70 - 130 |
| o-Terphenyl | 71 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4327/2-A **Matrix: Solid** Analysis Batch: 4338

| Allalysis Daluli. 4550 | | | | | | | Fiep | Datch. | 4321 | |
|---|-------|--------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--------|------|--|
| | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | %Rec. | | | |
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | | | |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | 1000 | 851.4 | | mg/Kg | | 85 | 70 - 130 | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | 1000 | 847.2 | | mg/Kg | | 85 | 70 - 130 | | | |

| | LCS LCS | | | | | | |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------|--|--|--|--|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 91 | | 70 - 130 | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 76 | | 70 - 130 | | | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880- Matrix: Solid | 4327/3-A | | | | | | 4 | Client S | amr | ple ID | | Control Prep Ty | pe: Tot | tal/NA |
|--|---------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------------------|----------------------|----------------|------------|------------------------------|----------|-----------------|---|--------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|---|----------------------------------|
| Analysis Batch: 4338 | | | | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | |
| • • • • | | | | Spike | | | LCSD | | | | | %Rec. | - | RPD |
| Analyte | | | | Added | | | Qualifier | | | <u>D</u> % | | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Gasoline Range Organics | | | | 1000 | 86 | 64.8 | | mg/Kg | | | 86 | 70 - 130 | 2 | 20 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | | 1000 | 0 F | 59.7 | | mg/Kg | | | 86 | 70 - 130 | 1 | 20 |
| C10-C28) | | | | 1000 | 0(| 1 | | mgrixy | | | 55 | 100 | I | 20 |
| | LCSD | 100 | n | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | LCSD %Recovery | | - | Limits | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery 92 | | | 70 - 130 | - | | | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 92 76 | | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 70 | | | 150 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 I | MS | | | | | | | | | | Client | t Sample | ۶ ID: EX | (-2 (4) |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | pe: Tot | tal/NA |
| Analysis Batch: 4338 | | | | | | | | | | | | Prep | Batch: | |
| | Sample | • | • | Spike | | MS | | | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | Result | - | lifier | Added | | | Qualifier | | | D_% | | Limits | | |
| Gasoline Range Organics | 21.1 | J | | 999 | 72 | 23.4 | | mg/Kg | - | _ | 70 | 70 - 130 | | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | ~10 7 | 11 64 | | 999 | | <u>۱</u> ۰ | F1 | ma/K- | | | 69 | 70 - 130 | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.7 | u ⊦1 | | 999 | 61 | 81.0 | ı= I | mg/Kg | | | 68 | <i>i</i> u - 130 | | |
| | | - | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 0 | | MS | · | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qual | utier | Limits | - | | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 74 | C 1 | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 59 | S1- | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 I | MSD | | | | | | | | | | Client | t Sample | | (-2 (4) |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4338 | | | | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | |
| - | Sample | Sami | ple | Spike | M | 1SD | MSD | | | | | %Rec. | ي معني رو ا | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | • | • | Added | Res | sult | Qualifier | Unit | _ | D_% | Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Gasoline Range Organics | 21.1 | J | | 997 | 72 | 21.5 | | mg/Kg | | | 70 | 70 - 130 | 0 | 20 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | 20 | F <i>i</i> | | | | <u>-</u> | 70 | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <49.7 | U F1 | | 997 | 66 | 68.9 | ⊢1 | mg/Kg | | | 67 | 70 - 130 | 2 | 20 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | ` | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | MSD | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | | | Limits | _ | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery 72 | Qual | | 70 - 130 | - | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate I-Chlorooctane | %Recovery 72 | | | | - | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate I-Chlorooctane b-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: MB 880-432 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery 72 58 | Qual | | 70 - 130 | | | | | C | Client | | ole ID: M Prep Ty Prep | | tal/NA |
| Surrogate I-Chlorooctane -Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: MB 880-432 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery 72 58 | Qual | lifier | 70 - 130 | | | | | C | Client | | Prep Ty | pe: Tot | tal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane p-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: MB 880-432 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 | %Recovery 72 58 28/1-A Re | Qual S1- MB esult | <i>lifier</i> MB Qualifier | 70 - 130 | RL | | MDL Unit | | D | Prepa | pared | Prep Ty Prep Analyz | vpe: Tot Batch: zed | tal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane b-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: MB 880-432 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | %Recovery 72 58 28/1-A Re | Qual S1- MB | <i>lifier</i> MB Qualifier | 70 - 130 | | | MDL Unit 15.0 mg/K | | D | Prepa | pared | Prep Ty Prep | vpe: Tot Batch: zed | tal/NA : 4328 |
| Surrogate -Chlorooctane -Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: MB 880-432 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | %Recovery 72 58 28/1-A | Qual S1- MB esult | MB Qualifier U | 70 - 130 | RL | 1 | | Kg | D 0 | Prep a 06/18/21 | bared 21 16:48 | Prep Ty Prep Analyz | vpe: Tot Batch: zed 23:32 | tal/NA : 4328 Dil Fac |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane 5-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: MB 880-43 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 | %Recovery 72 58 28/1-A | Qual S1- MB esult 550.0 | MB Qualifier U | 70 - 130 | RL 50.0 | 1 | 15.0 mg/k | Kg Kg | <u>₽</u> - 0 | Prep a 06/18/2 ⁻ 06/18/2 ⁻ | bared 21 16:48 21 16:48 | Prep Ty Prep Analyz 06/19/21 | vpe: Tot Batch: 23:32 23:32 | tal/NA : 4328 Dil Fac 1 |

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued)

4 5 6

| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-43 | 328/1-4 | | | | | | Clid | ent Samr | ole ID: Me | ethod | Blank |
|---|---|---|--|--------------------------------|-----------------|------------------------|----------|----------------|--|-------------------|-------------------|
| Matrix: Solid | 520/1-A | | | | | | One | | Prep Ty | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4338 | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | |
| Analysis Baten. 4000 | | | | | | | | | Пер | Daten | . 4020 |
| | | MB MB | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recov | very Qualifi | | | | | P | repared | Analyz | ed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | | 85 | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/1 | 8/21 16:48 | 06/19/21 | 23:32 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | | 79 | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/1 | 8/21 16:48 | 06/19/21 | 23:32 | 1 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4 | 1220/2 1 | | | | | Clie | at Ca | | Lab Con | tral C | mala |
| Matrix: Solid | +320/2-A | | | | | Cile | iii Jai | | | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4338 | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | Batch: | |
| Analysis Datch. 4550 | | | Spike | LCS | 109 | | | | %Rec. | Datti | . 4320 |
| Analyte | | | Added | | Qualifier | Unit | п | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Gasoline Range Organics | | | 1000 | 881.2 | Quaimer | mg/Kg | | <u>88</u> | 70 - 130 | | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | 1000 | 001.2 | | myrry | | 00 | 10-130 | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 1000 | 902.8 | | mg/Kg | | 90 | 70 - 130 | | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | - | | | | | |
| | LCS | LCS | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 95 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 80 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 | -4328/3-A | | | | C | Client Sa | mple | | Control S | | |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep Typ | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4338 | | | | | | | | | Prep | Batch | 4328 |
| | | | Spike | LCSD | LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | | | Added | | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Gasoline Range Organics | | | 1000 | 913.4 | | mg/Kg | | 91 | 70 - 130 | 4 | 20 |
| a a | | | | | | 0 0 | | | | | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | 4000 | | | | | 00 | | 0 | 00 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 1000 | 903.4 | | mg/Kg | | 90 | 70 - 130 | 0 | 20 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 1000 | | | | | 90 | | 0 | 20 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | LCSD | | | | | | | 90 | | 0 | 20 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate | %Recovery | | Limits | | | | | 90 | | 0 | 20 |
| GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery 95 | | Limits 70 - 130 | | | | | 90 | | 0 | 20 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery | | Limits | | | | | 90 | | 0 | 20 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | %Recovery 95 80 | | Limits 70 - 130 | | | | | | 70 - 130 | | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 | %Recovery 95 80 | | Limits 70 - 130 | | | | | | 70 - 130 : Sample | ID: E) | (-5 (1) |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery 95 80 | | Limits 70 - 130 | | | | | | 70 - 130 : Sample Prep Tyj | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 | %Recovery 95 80 1 MS | Qualifier | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | 903.4 | MS | | | | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyj Prep | ID: E) | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 | %Recovery 95 80 1 MS Sample | <u>Qualifier</u> Sample | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike | 903.4 MS | MS Qualifier | mg/Kg | D | Client | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) <i>Surrogate</i> <i>1-Chlorooctane</i> <i>o-Terphenyl</i> Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte | %Recovery 95 80 1 MS Sample Result | Qualifier Sample Qualifier | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added | 903.4 MS Result | MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Unit | <u>D</u> | Client %Rec | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyl Prep %Rec. Limits | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery 95 80 1 MS Sample | Qualifier Sample Qualifier | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike | 903.4 MS | | mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Client | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. | ID: E) pe: Tot | tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | %Recovery 95 80 1 MS Sample Result | Qualifier Sample Qualifier U F2 | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added | 903.4 MS Result | | mg/Kg Unit | <u>D</u> | Client %Rec | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyl Prep %Rec. Limits | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | %Recovery 95 95 80 1 MS Sample Result <49.7 | Qualifier Sample Qualifier U F2 | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 999 | 903.4 MS Result 727.6 | | mg/Kg Unit mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Client | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | %Recovery 95 95 80 1 MS Sample Result <49.7 | Qualifier Sample Qualifier U F2 U | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 999 | 903.4 MS Result 727.6 | | mg/Kg Unit mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Client | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | %Recovery 95 95 80 1 MS Sample Result <49.7 | Qualifier Sample Qualifier U F2 U MS | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 999 | 903.4 MS Result 727.6 | | mg/Kg Unit mg/Kg | <u>D</u> | Client | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4338 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | %Recovery 95 95 80 1 MS Sample Result <49.7 | Qualifier Sample Qualifier U F2 U MS | Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 999 | 903.4 MS Result 727.6 | | mg/Kg Unit mg/Kg | <u> </u> | Client | 70 - 130 Sample Prep Tyj Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ID: E) pe: Tot | (-5 (1) tal/NA |

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Soluble

Prep Type: Soluble

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (4) Prep Type: Soluble

Client Sample ID: Lab Control Sample Dup

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID: 890-838- Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | Cilei | nt Sample Prep Ty | | |
|--|--------------|-----------|----------|--------|-----------|-------|------|--------|----------------------|--------|-------|
| Analysis Batch: 4338 | | | | | | | | | | Batch: | |
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.7 | U F2 | 997 | 1007 | F2 | mg/Kg | | 101 | 70 - 130 | 32 | 20 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.7 | U | 997 | 859.9 | | mg/Kg | | 86 | 70 - 130 | 18 | 20 |
| | MSD | MSD | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 88 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| o-Terphenyl | 72 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |
| Method: 300.0 - Anior | ns, Ion Chro | omatogra | aphy | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4 | 1319/1-4 | | | | | | Clie | nt Sam | ple ID: M | ethod | Blank |

| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4332 | | | | | | | | Prep Type: S | Soluble | |
|---------------------------------------|--------|-----------|------|-------|-------|--------|------------|----------------|---------|---|
| | MB | MB | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac | |
| Chloride | <5.00 | U | 5.00 | 0.858 | mg/Kg | | | 06/19/21 16:18 | 1 | 2 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4319/2-4 | 4 | | | | | Client | Sample ID: | Lab Control S | Sample | |

Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4319/2-A Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4332

| | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | %Rec. | |
|----------|-------|--------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|--|
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | |
| Chloride | 250 | 242.2 | | mg/Kg | | 97 | 90 - 110 | |

Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-4319/3-A Matrix: Solid

| Analysis Datch. 4552 | | | | | | | | | | |
|----------------------|---------|--------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|-----|-------|--|
| | Spike | LCSD | LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD | |
| Analyte | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit | |
| Chloride | 250 | 241.9 | | mg/Kg | | 97 | 90 - 110 | 0 | 20 | |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 MS Matrix: Solid

| Analysis Batch: 4332 | | | | | | | | | | | |
|---|--------|-----------|-------|--------|-----------|-------|---|-------|---------------------|-----|-------|
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | MS | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Chloride | 16.8 | | 253 | 267.1 | | mg/Kg | | 99 | 90 - 110 | | |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4332 | MSD | | | | | | | Clier | nt Sample Prep T | | |
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Chloride | 16.8 | | 253 | 266.9 | | mg/Kg | | 99 | 90 - 110 | 0 | 20 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

5

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography (Continued)

| | · · | U | | | | | | | | | |
|---|---|---------------------|---|---|---|---|----------|--|---|--|--|
| Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 | 1 MS | | | | | | | Clier | nt Sample | | |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep T | ype: So | bluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4332 | . . | • | . | | | | | | a/ 5 | | |
| | Sample | • | Spike | | MS | | _ | 0/ D | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | | Qualifier | Added | | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Chloride | 22.2 | | 250 | 274.7 | | mg/Kg | | 101 | 90 - 110 | | |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 | 1 MSD | | | | | | | Clier | nt Sample | D: EX | (-3 (4) |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | • | Prep T | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4332 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Chloride | 22.2 | | 250 | 272.3 | | mg/Kg | | 100 | 90 - 110 | 1 | 20 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-43 | 320/1-A | | | | | | Clie | ent Sam | ple ID: M | | |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep T | ype: So | bluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Amelyte | De | MB MB | | Ы | | , | | vovod | A nah | | |
| Analyte Chloride | | 5.00 U | ər | | MDL Unit | | D P | repared | Analy: 06/21/21 | | Dil Fac |
| | | 5.00 0 | | 5.00 0 | 1.000 My/K | y | | | 00/21/21 | 02.20 | 1 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4 | 4320/2-A | | | | | Clie | nt Sa | mple ID | : Lab Cor | | |
| Matelia: Oalist | | | | | | | | | Prep T | ype: So | |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 | | | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | %Rec | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 | | | Spike Added | - | LCS Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | %Rec. Limits | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride | -4320/3-A | | Spike Added 250 | - | Qualifier | Unit mg/Kg | <u>P</u> | <u>%Rec</u> 92 | Limits 90 - 110 | Sample | |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte | -4320/3-A | | Added | Result | Qualifier | mg/Kg | | 92 | Limits | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid | -4320/3-A | | Added | Result 230.1 | Qualifier | mg/Kg | | 92 | Limits 90 - 110 | | |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid | -4320/3-A | | Added 250 | Result 230.1 | Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit | | 92 | Limits 90 - 110 Control Prep T | | bluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 | -4320/3-A | | Added 250 Spike | Result 230.1 | Qualifier C | mg/Kg | imple | 92 ID: Lab | Limits 90 - 110 Control Prep T %Rec. | ype: So | RPD |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride | | | Added 250 Spike Added | Result 230.1 LCSD Result | Qualifier C | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit | imple | <u>92</u> ID: Lab <u>%Rec</u> <u>92</u> | Limits 90 - 110 Control Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | ype: So RPD 0 | RPD Limit 20 |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 | | | Added 250 Spike Added | Result 230.1 LCSD Result | Qualifier C | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit | imple | <u>92</u> ID: Lab <u>%Rec</u> <u>92</u> | Limits 90 - 110 O Control Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | ype: So <u>RPD</u> 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 X-5 (1) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid | | | Added 250 Spike Added | Result 230.1 LCSD Result | Qualifier C | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit | imple | <u>92</u> ID: Lab <u>%Rec</u> <u>92</u> | Limits 90 - 110 Control Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | ype: So <u>RPD</u> 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 X-5 (1) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 | 1 MS | | Added 250 Spike Added 250 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 | Qualifier C LCSD Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit | imple | <u>92</u> ID: Lab <u>%Rec</u> <u>92</u> | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 ht Sample Prep T | ype: So <u>RPD</u> 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 X-5 (1) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 | 1 MS Sample | Sample Qualifier | Added 250 Spike Added | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 | Qualifier C | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit | imple | <u>92</u> ID: Lab <u>%Rec</u> <u>92</u> | Limits 90 - 110 O Control Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | ype: So <u>RPD</u> 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 X-5 (1) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid | 1 MS Sample | • | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 | Qualifier C LCSD Qualifier MS | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg | D | 92 ID: Lab <u>%Rec</u> 92 Clier | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 nt Sample Prep T %Rec. | ype: So <u>RPD</u> 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 X-5 (1) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Chloride | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 | • | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result | Qualifier C LCSD Qualifier MS | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | RPD 0 PID: EX ype: Sc | RPD Limit 20 (-5 (1) Dluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 | • | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result | Qualifier C LCSD Qualifier MS | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample 90 - 110 M Sample | Pype: Sc RPD 0 PID: EX PID: EX PID: EX | RPD Limit 20 (-5 (1)) Dluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 | • | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result | Qualifier C LCSD Qualifier MS | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | Pype: Sc RPD 0 PID: EX PID: EX PID: EX | RPD Limit 20 (-5 (1)) Dluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD | Qualifier _ | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample 90 - 110 %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T | Pype: Sc RPD 0 PID: EX PID: EX PID: EX | RPD Limit 20 (-5 (1) bluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample | Qualifier _ | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 Clier | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. | RPD 0 e ID: EX ype: Sc e ID: EX ype: Sc | RPD Limit 20 (-5 (1) bluble (-5 (1) bluble RPD |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample Result | Qualifier _ | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg Unit | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 Clier | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits | RPD 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 | RPD Limit 20 (-5 (1) bluble (-5 (1) bluble RPD Limit |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample | Qualifier _ | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 Clier | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. | RPD 0 e ID: EX ype: Sc e ID: EX ype: Sc | RPD Limit 20 (-5 (1) bluble (-5 (1) bluble RPD |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample Result 24.8 | Qualifier _ | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg Unit | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits | RPD 0 e ID: EX ype: Sc e ID: EX ype: Sc | RPD Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble RPD Limit 20 |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample Result 24.8 | Qualifier _ | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg Unit | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 9 Control Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | RPD 0 e ID: EX ype: Sc e ID: EX ype: Sc RPD 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-4 (6) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analysis Batch: 4333 Analysis Batch: 4333 Analysis Batch: 4333 Lab Sample ID: 890-838-3 Lab Sample ID: 890-838-3 | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample Result 24.8 | Qualifier _ | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg Unit | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T | RPD 0 e ID: EX ype: Sc e ID: EX ype: Sc RPD 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-4 (6) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analysis Batch: 4333 | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample Result 24.8 | Qualifier | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 MSD Result 279.0 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg Unit | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T | RPD 0 e ID: EX ype: Sc e ID: EX ype: Sc RPD 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-4 (6) |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4333 Analysis Batch: 4333 | 1 MS Sample Result 24.8 1 MSD Sample Result 24.8 1 MS Sample | Qualifier | Added 250 Spike Added 250 Spike Added 252 Spike Added 252 | Result 230.1 LCSD Result 231.0 MS Result 278.5 MSD Result 279.0 | Qualifier LCSD Qualifier MS Qualifier MSD Qualifier | mg/Kg Client Sa Unit mg/Kg Unit | D | 92 ID: Lab %Rec 92 Clier %Rec 101 %Rec 101 | Limits 90 - 110 Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 M Sample Prep T | RPD 0 e ID: EX ype: Sc e ID: EX ype: Sc RPD 0 e ID: EX | RPD Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-5 (1) Dluble C-5 (1) Limit 20 C-4 (6) |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Page 164 of 298

Method: 300.0 - Anions, Ion Chromatography

| Lab Sample ID: 890-838 | -31 MSD | | | | | | | Clie | nt Sample | ID: EX | (-4 (6) |
|---|---|---------------------|-----------------------|----------------|----------------------------|---------------------------|--------|--|--|--|-----------------------|
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | ype: So | oluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4333 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| - | Sample | Sample | Spike | MS | D MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Res | It Qualifi | er Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Chloride | 48.7 | | 248 | 29 | .5 | mg/Kg | | 98 | 90 - 110 | 1 | 20 |
| Lab Sample ID: MB 880 | -4321/1-A | | | | | | Cli | ent San | nple ID: M | ethod | Blank |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | ype: So | oluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4361 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | MB MB | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | | esult Qualifier | | RL | MDL Ur | | DI | Prepared | Analyz | zed | Dil Fac |
| Chloride | < | 5.00 U | | 5.00 | 0.858 m | g/Kg | | | 06/20/21 | 11:55 | 1 |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880 |)-4321/2-A | | | | | Cli | ent Sa | mple ID | : Lab Cor | ntrol Sa | ample |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | ype: So | oluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4361 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | Spike | L | S LCS | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | | | Added | Res | It Qualifi | er Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Chloride | | | 250 | 23 | .5 | mg/Kg | | 94 | 90 - 110 | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCSD 8 | 80-4321/3-A | | | | | Client S | Sample | e ID: Lat | | Sample | e Dup |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | Prep Ty | ype: So | oluble |
| Analysis Batch: 4361 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | Spike | LCS | D LCSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | | | Added | Res | It Qualifie | er Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | |
| | | | | | | | - | | Emmo | | Limit |
| Chloride | | | 250 | 23 | .6 | mg/Kg | = | 94 | 90 - 110 | 0 | Limit 20 |
| _ Lab Sample ID: 890-833 | -A-3-B MS | | 250 | 23 | .6 | mg/Kg | | 94 | 90 - 110 mple ID: I | 0 Matrix | 20 Spike |
| _ | -A-3-B MS | | 250 | 23 | .6 | mg/Kg | | 94 | 90 - 110 | 0 Matrix | 20 Spike |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-833 | -A-3-B MS | | 250 | 23 | .6 | mg/Kg | | 94 | 90 - 110 mple ID: I | 0 Matrix | 20 Spike |
| _ Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid | | Sample | 250 Spike | | .6 IS MS | mg/Kg | | 94 | 90 - 110 mple ID: I | 0 Matrix | 20 Spike |
| _ Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid | Sample | Sample Qualifier | | ľ | | | | 94 Slient Sa | 90 - 110 mple ID: I Prep Ty | 0 Matrix | 20 Spike |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4361 | Sample | • | Spike | ľ | IS MS Ilt Qualifi | | C | 94 Slient Sa | 90 - 110 mple ID: I Prep Ty %Rec. | 0 Matrix | 20 Spike |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4361 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-833 | Sample Result 21.0 | • | Spike Added | Res | IS MS Ilt Qualifi | er Unit mg/Kg | C | 94 Client Sa <u>%Rec</u> 107 | 90 - 110 mple ID: I Prep Ty %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 Matrix Spil | Matrix ype: So | 20 Spike pluble |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4361 Analyte Chloride | Sample Result 21.0 | • | Spike Added | Res | IS MS Ilt Qualifi | er Unit mg/Kg | C | 94 Client Sa <u>%Rec</u> 107 | 90 - 110 mple ID: I Prep Ty %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 | Matrix ype: So | 20 Spike pluble |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4361 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-833 | Sample Result 21.0 | Qualifier | Spike Added | 1 Res 28 | IS MS Ilt Qualifi .5 | er Unit mg/Kg | C | 94 Client Sa <u>%Rec</u> 107 | 90 - 110 mple ID: I Prep Ty %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 Matrix Spil Prep Ty | Matrix ype: So | 20 Spike oluble |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4361 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid | Sample Result 21.0 | • | Spike Added | 1 Res 28 | IS MS Ilt Qualifi | er Unit mg/Kg | C | 94 Slient Sa <u>%Rec</u> 107 ple ID: N | 90 - 110 mple ID: I Prep Ty %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 Matrix Spil | Watrix ype: So ce Dup ype: So | Spike bluble |
| Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4361 Analyte Chloride Lab Sample ID: 890-833 Matrix: Solid | Sample Result 21.0 S-A-3-C MSD Sample | Qualifier | Spike Added 249 | 1 | IS MS Ilt Qualifi .5 | er Unit mg/Kg Clien | C | 94 Slient Sa <u>%Rec</u> 107 ple ID: N | 90 - 110 mple ID: I Prep Ty %Rec. Limits 90 - 110 Matrix Spil Prep Ty | Matrix ype: So | 20 Spike oluble |

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC VOA

Prep Batch: 4259

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| MB 880-4259/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCS 880-4259/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCSD 880-4259/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 880-3167-A-14-A MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 880-3167-A-14-B MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |

Analysis Batch: 4280

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch | 8 |
|---------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|---|
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| MB 880-4259/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4259 | |
| MB 880-4288/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| LCS 880-4259/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4259 | |
| LCS 880-4288/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| LCSD 880-4259/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4259 | |
| LCSD 880-4288/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |
| 880-3167-A-14-A MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4259 | |
| 880-3167-A-14-B MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4259 | |
| 890-835-A-10-B MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4288 | |

Prep Batch: 4288

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| MB 880-4288/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCS 880-4288/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCSD 880-4288/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-835-A-10-B MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |

Page 165 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

5

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Prep Batch: 4292

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| MB 880-4292/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCS 880-4292/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCSD 880-4292/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-14 MS | EX-5 (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-14 MSD | EX-5 (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |

Prep Batch: 4294

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| MB 880-4294/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCS 880-4294/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| LCSD 880-4294/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-34 MS | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |
| 890-838-34 MSD | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 5035 | |

Analysis Batch: 4309

| Lab Sample ID 890-838-14 | Client Sample ID EX-5 (SW-1) | Prep Type Total/NA | Matrix Solid | Method 8021B | Prep Batch 4292 |
|-----------------------------|---------------------------------|-----------------------|-----------------|-----------------|--------------------|
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 166 of 298

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC VOA (Continued)

Analysis Batch: 4309 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| MB 880-4292/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| MB 880-4294/5-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| LCS 880-4292/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| LCS 880-4294/1-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| LCSD 880-4292/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| LCSD 880-4294/2-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-14 MS | EX-5 (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-14 MSD | EX-5 (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4292 |
| 890-838-34 MS | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |
| 890-838-34 MSD | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8021B | 4294 |

GC Semi VOA

Prep Batch: 4299

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|------------|
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| MB 880-4299/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCS 880-4299/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCSD 880-4299/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 880-3135-A-1-D MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 880-3135-A-1-E MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 167 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

5

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC Semi VOA

Prep Batch: 4327

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|------------|
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | 5 |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | 8 |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | 9 |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| MB 880-4327/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCS 880-4327/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCSD 880-4327/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-1 MS | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-1 MSD | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

Prep Batch: 4328

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|------------|
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| MB 880-4328/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCS 880-4328/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCSD 880-4328/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC Semi VOA (Continued)

Prep Batch: 4328 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|----------------|------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|------------|
| 890-838-21 MS | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-838-21 MSD | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

Analysis Batch: 4336

| | | | | | |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |
| MB 880-4299/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |
| LCS 880-4299/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |
| LCSD 880-4299/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |
| 880-3135-A-1-D MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |
| 880-3135-A-1-E MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4299 |

Analysis Batch: 4338

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------|------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 169 of 298

5

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC Semi VOA (Continued)

Analysis Batch: 4338 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| MB 880-4327/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| MB 880-4328/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| LCS 880-4327/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| LCS 880-4328/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| LCSD 880-4327/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| LCSD 880-4328/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-1 MS | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-1 MSD | EX-2 (4) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4327 |
| 890-838-21 MS | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |
| 890-838-21 MSD | EX-5 (1) | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4328 |

HPLC/IC

Leach Batch: 4319

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|-----------------|------------|
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| MB 880-4319/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCS 880-4319/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCSD 880-4319/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-1 MS | EX-2 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-1 MSD | EX-2 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-11 MS | EX-3 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-11 MSD | EX-3 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| each Batch: 4320 | | | | | |
| - Lah Camula ID | | DT | | NA - 411 | Dury Datab |

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------|------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 170 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

HPLC/IC (Continued)

Leach Batch: 4320 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | _ |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | 4 |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| MB 880-4320/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCS 880-4320/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCSD 880-4320/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-21 MS | EX-5 (1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-21 MSD | EX-5 (1) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-31 MS | EX-4 (6) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-31 MSD | EX-4 (6) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |

Leach Batch: 4321

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|----------|------------|
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| MB 880-4321/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCS 880-4321/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| LCSD 880-4321/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-833-A-3-B MS | Matrix Spike | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |
| 890-833-A-3-C MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Soluble | Solid | DI Leach | |

Analysis Batch: 4332

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------|------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

HPLC/IC (Continued)

Analysis Batch: 4332 (Continued)

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| MB 880-4319/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| LCS 880-4319/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| LCSD 880-4319/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-1 MS | EX-2 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-1 MSD | EX-2 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-11 MS | EX-3 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |
| 890-838-11 MSD | EX-3 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4319 |

Analysis Batch: 4333

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|-------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| MB 880-4320/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| LCS 880-4320/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| LCSD 880-4320/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-21 MS | EX-5 (1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-21 MSD | EX-5 (1) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-31 MS | EX-4 (6) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |
| 890-838-31 MSD | EX-4 (6) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4320 |

Analysis Batch: 4361

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|---------------|------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 890-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |
| 890-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

HPLC/IC (Continued)

Analysis Batch: 4361 (Continued)

| ab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|--------|------------|
| 90-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |
| IB 880-4321/1-A | Method Blank | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |
| CS 880-4321/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |
| CSD 880-4321/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |
| 90-833-A-3-B MS | Matrix Spike | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |
| 90-833-A-3-C MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Soluble | Solid | 300.0 | 4321 |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |

Page 173 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Client Sample ID: EX-2 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 10:25 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-1 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-2

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-3

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-4

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.99 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 01:32 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.06 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 15:04 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 16:33 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (EW-4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 10:57 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 01:53 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 16:09 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.98 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 16:48 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX- (SW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:07 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.99 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 02:13 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.00 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 16:30 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.97 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 16:53 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:15 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.96 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 03:34 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.05 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 16:51 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.99 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 16:57 | SC | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Batch

Client Sample ID: EX Date Collected: 06/17/21 Date Received: 06/18/21

| X-4 (2) 1 11:19 | | | | | Lab Sample | ID: 890-838-5 Matrix: Solid | |
|--------------------|-----|---------|-------|-------|------------|--------------------------------|--|
| 1 09:20 | | | | | | | |
| Batch | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
| Datch | DII | mual | Final | DatCh | Frepared | | |

| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.96 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 03:55 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.04 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 17:13 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.01 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:02 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (7) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:31 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Ргер Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.99 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 04:15 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.07 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 17:34 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.04 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:17 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (8) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:35 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.95 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 04:36 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 17:55 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:22 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (5) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:46 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 04:56 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 18:16 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.96 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:27 | SC | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 175 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-6

Matrix: Solid

9

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-7 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-8

Matrix: Solid

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (6) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:49 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Prep Type

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Soluble

Soluble

| | SDG: 5198 | |
|----------------|---------------|--|
| Lab Sample ID: | 890-838-9 | |
| | Motrix: Colid | |

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-11

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-12

Job ID: 890-838-1

| Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | |
|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|----------|----------|---|
| Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | 5 |
| Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 05:16 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID | |
| Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 18:37 | AJ | XEN MID | |
| Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.98 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID | |
| Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:32 | SC | XEN MID | 8 |
| D: EX- | 3 (3) | | | | | | Lab Sample | e ID: 89 | 0-838-10 | 9 |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 11:59 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.97 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 05:37 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 18:58 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.05 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:37 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 12:04 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Batc | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.03 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 05:57 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 19:40 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:41 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (7) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:06 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4288 | 06/18/21 10:28 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4280 | 06/19/21 06:18 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 20:02 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.02 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 17:56 | SC | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Initial

Amount

5.01 g

5 mL

10.03 g

5.05 g

Initial

Amount

5.00 g

5 mL

10.00 q

4.98 g

Final

Amount

5 mL

5 mL

10 mL

50 mL

Final

Amount

5 mL

5 mL

10 mL

50 mL

Batch

4288

4280

4327

4338

4319

4332

Batch

4292

4309

4327

4338

4319

4332

Number

Number

Dil

1

1

1

Dil

1

1

1

Factor

Factor

Run

Run

Batch

Type

Prep

Prep

Analysis

Analysis

Analysis

Leach

Batch

Type

Prep

Prep

Analysis

Analysis

Analysis

Leach

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (SW-1)

Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:14

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Batch

5035

8021B

8015NM Prep

8015B NM

DI Leach

300.0

Batch

5035

8021B

8015NM Prep

8015B NM

DI Leach

300.0

Method

Method

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (8) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:09 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Prep Type

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Soluble

Soluble

Prep Type

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Soluble

Soluble

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-13

Analyst

KL

Prepared

or Analyzed

06/18/21 10:28

06/19/21 06:38 KL

06/18/21 16:29 DM

06/19/21 20:23 AJ

06/18/21 14:40 CH

06/19/21 18:01 SC

Prepared

or Analyzed

06/18/21 11:02

06/18/21 18:11 KL

06/18/21 16:29 DM

06/19/21 20:44 AJ

06/18/21 14:40 CH

06/19/21 18:16 SC

Matrix: Solid

Lab

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

Lab

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

Matrix: Solid

XEN MID Lab Sample ID: 890-838-14 Matrix: Solid

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (5) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:26 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 18:31 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 21:05 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.05 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 18:21 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (6) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:29 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.04 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 18:52 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.05 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 21:26 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 18:25 | SC | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-15 Matrix: Solid

Analyst

KL

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-16

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (WW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:34 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 19:12 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 21:47 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 18:30 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (WW-2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:40 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.05 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 19:32 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 22:08 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 18:35 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:48 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 19:53 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 22:29 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.03 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 18:40 | SC | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:51 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 20:13 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.04 g | 10 mL | 4327 | 06/18/21 16:29 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/19/21 22:50 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.01 g | 50 mL | 4319 | 06/18/21 14:40 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4332 | 06/19/21 18:45 | SC | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 178 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-17

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-18

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

11 12 13

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-19 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-20

Matrix: Solid

Euronna Xenco, Canada

Batch

Туре

Prep

Prep

Analysis

Analysis

Analysis

Leach

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 13:58 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Prep Type

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Soluble

Soluble

| Lab Sample ID: 89 | 90-838-21 |
|-------------------|---------------|
| M | /atrix: Solid |
| | |

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Matrix: Solid

| Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | |
|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|----------|----------|---|
| Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | 5 |
| 5035 | | | 4.97 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID | |
| 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 20:34 | KL | XEN MID | |
| 8015NM Prep | | | 10.06 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID | |
| 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 00:35 | AJ | XEN MID | |
| DI Leach | | | 4.96 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID | |
| 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 02:41 | СН | XEN MID | 8 |
| 5 (2) | | | | | | Lab Sample | e ID: 89 | 0-838-22 | 9 |

Client Sample ID: EX-5 (2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:02 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.99 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 20:54 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 01:37 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.01 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 02:56 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (WW-1) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:17 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| - | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.96 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 21:15 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.00 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 01:58 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.04 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:00 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (WW-2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:27 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Ргер Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.96 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 23:04 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.05 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 02:19 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.04 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:05 | СН | XEN MID |

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-23 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-24

Matrix: Solid

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 179 of 298

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (WW-3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:38 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 23:25 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.04 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 02:40 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.01 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:10 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (9) Date Collected: 06/17/21 14:53 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.03 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/18/21 23:45 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.07 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 03:01 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.95 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:25 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-3 (NW-2) Date Collected: 06/17/21 15:12 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.98 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 00:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 03:21 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.97 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:30 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (3) Date Collected: 06/17/21 15:59 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.99 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 00:26 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 03:42 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.98 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | 0 mL | 1.0 mL | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:35 | CH | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 180 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-25

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-26

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

> 11 12 13

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-27 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-28

Matrix: Solid
Client Sample ID: EX-4 (4) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:03 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| Page | 181 | of |
|------|-----|----|
| | | |

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-29

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-31

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-32

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 00:46 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 04:03 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.00 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:40 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (5) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:08 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 01:07 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 04:24 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.02 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:44 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (6) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:12 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 01:27 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 05:06 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.05 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 03:49 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (7) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:17 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.04 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 01:48 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 05:27 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.99 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:04 | СН | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

5

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (8) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:22 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| 6 (8) 5:22 1:20 | | | | | Lab Sample | ID: 890-838-3 Matrix: Sol |
|-----------------------|-----|---------|-------|-------|------------|------------------------------|
| Batch | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | |

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.98 g | 5 mL | 4292 | 06/18/21 11:02 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 02:08 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 05:48 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.96 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:09 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (9) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:26 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|--|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.02 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 05:45 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.00 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 06:09 | AJ | XEN MID | |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.97 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID | |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:23 | СН | XEN MID | |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (10) Date Collected: 06/17/21 16:31 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.98 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 06:06 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 06:30 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.97 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:28 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (11) Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:34 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.98 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 06:26 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.05 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 06:51 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.97 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:33 | СН | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Page 182 of 298

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

000_232 -..... .33

bild

Matrix: Solid

9

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-35 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-36

Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-34

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (12) Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:40 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Prep Type Total/NA

| d: | 06/18/21 0 | 7:40 | | | | | | | Ma | atrix: Solid | |
|----|------------|--------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|--------------|---|
| d: | 06/18/21 0 | 9:20 | | | | | | | | | |
| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | |
| | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | 5 |
| | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.03 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID | |
| | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 06:46 | KL | XEN MID | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 06:46 | KL |
|----------|----------|-------------|---|---------|-------|------|----------------|----|
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 07:12 | AJ |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | 5.03 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:38 | СН |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (13) Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:46 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|---|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.99 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 07:07 | KL | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID | 1 |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 07:33 | AJ | XEN MID | |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.05 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID | |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:43 | СН | XEN MID | |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (14) Date Collected: 06/18/21 07:51 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 4.97 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 07:27 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.03 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 07:55 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.00 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:48 | СН | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (15) Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:07 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.00 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 07:48 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.04 g | 10 mL | 4328 | 06/18/21 16:48 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4338 | 06/20/21 08:16 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 4.99 g | 50 mL | 4320 | 06/18/21 14:44 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4333 | 06/21/21 04:53 | СН | XEN MID |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

XEN MID XEN MID XEN MID XEN MID

Matrix: Solid

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-37

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-38

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-39 Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-40

Matrix: Solid

Initial

Amount

5.03 g

5 mL

10.02 g

4.97 g

Initial

Amount

5.04 g

5 mL

10.03 q

5.01 g

Final

Amount

5 mL

5 mL

10 mL

50 mL

Final

Amount

5 mL

5 mL

10 mL

50 mL

Batch

4294

4309

4299

4336

4321

4361

Batch

4294

4309

4299

4336

4321

4361

Number

Number

Dil

1

1

1

Dil

1

1

1

Factor

Factor

Run

Run

Batch

Туре

Prep

Prep

Analysis

Analysis

Analysis

Leach

Batch

Type

Prep

Prep

Analysis

Analysis

Leach

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (17)

Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:20

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Batch

5035

8021B

8015NM Prep

8015B NM

DI Leach

300.0

Batch

5035

8021B

8015NM Prep

8015B NM

DI Leach

Method

Method

Client Sample ID: EX-4 (16) Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:11 Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

Prep Type

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Soluble

Soluble

Prep Type

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Total/NA

Soluble

| Page | <i>184</i> | of | <i>298</i> |
|------|------------|----|------------|
|------|------------|----|------------|

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-41

Analyst

Analyst

KL

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-43

KL

Prepared

or Analyzed

06/18/21 11:07

06/19/21 08:08 KL

06/18/21 16:00 DM

06/19/21 19:21 AJ

06/18/21 14:54 CH

06/20/21 14:12 CH

Prepared

or Analyzed

06/18/21 11:07

06/19/21 08:29 KL

06/18/21 16:00 DM

06/19/21 19:35 AJ

06/18/21 14:54 CH

06/20/21 14:18 CH

Matrix: Solid

Lab

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

Lab

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

XEN MID

Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-838-42 Matrix: Solid

Soluble Analysis 300.0 Client Sample ID: EX-4 (18) Date Collected: 06/18/21 08:26

Date Received: 06/18/21 09:20

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 5035 | | | 5.04 g | 5 mL | 4294 | 06/18/21 11:07 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8021B | | 1 | 5 mL | 5 mL | 4309 | 06/19/21 08:55 | KL | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.04 g | 10 mL | 4299 | 06/18/21 16:00 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4336 | 06/19/21 19:48 | AJ | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Leach | DI Leach | | | 5.05 g | 50 mL | 4321 | 06/18/21 14:54 | СН | XEN MID |
| Soluble | Analysis | 300.0 | | 1 | | | 4361 | 06/20/21 14:23 | СН | XEN MID |

Laboratory References:

XEN MID = Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704-5440

Accreditation/Certification Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

SDG: 5198

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Midland

Unless otherwise noted, all analytes for this laboratory were covered under each accreditation/certification below.

| Authority | Pr | ogram | Identification Number | Expiration Date |
|-----------------------|-----------------------------|----------------------------|---|--|
| exas | NE | LAP | T104704400-20-21 | 06-30-21 |
| The following analyte | a are included in this read | rt but the leberatory is r | at cartified by the gaverning outbority | This list many include, and they for other |
| the agency does not o | | n, but the laboratory is i | lot certified by the governing authority. | This list may include analytes for whic |
| • • | | Matrix | Analyte | This list may include analytes for whic |
| the agency does not o | offer certification. | | , , , , , , | This list may include analytes for whic |

Job ID: 890-838-1

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Method Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

| Method | Method Description | Protocol | Laboratory |
|-------------|------------------------------------|----------|------------|
| 8021B | Volatile Organic Compounds (GC) | SW846 | XEN MID |
| 8015B NM | Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) | SW846 | XEN MID |
| 300.0 | Anions, Ion Chromatography | MCAWW | XEN MID |
| 5035 | Closed System Purge and Trap | SW846 | XEN MID |
| 8015NM Prep | Microextraction | SW846 | XEN MID |
| DI Leach | Deionized Water Leaching Procedure | ASTM | XEN MID |

Protocol References:

ASTM = ASTM International

MCAWW = "Methods For Chemical Analysis Of Water And Wastes", EPA-600/4-79-020, March 1983 And Subsequent Revisions. SW846 = "Test Methods For Evaluating Solid Waste, Physical/Chemical Methods", Third Edition, November 1986 And Its Updates.

Laboratory References:

XEN MID = Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704-5440

Sample Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-838-1 SDG: 5198

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Matrix | Collected | Received | Asset ID | |
|---------------|------------------|--------|----------------|----------------|----------|---|
| 890-838-1 | EX-2 (4) | Solid | 06/17/21 10:25 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-2 | EX-3 (EW-4) | Solid | 06/17/21 10:57 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-3 | EX- (SW-1) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:07 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-4 | EX-4 (1) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:15 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-5 | EX-4 (2) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:19 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-6 | EX-3 (7) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:31 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-7 | EX-3 (8) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:35 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-8 | EX-3 (5) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:46 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-9 | EX-3 (6) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:49 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-10 | EX-3 (3) | Solid | 06/17/21 11:59 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-11 | EX-3 (4) | Solid | 06/17/21 12:04 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | _ |
| 890-838-12 | EX-5 (7) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:06 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-13 | EX-5 (8) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:09 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-14 | EX-5 (SW-1) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:14 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-15 | EX-5 (5) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:26 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-16 | EX-5 (6) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:29 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-17 | EX-5 (WW-1) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:34 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-18 | EX-5 (WW-2) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:40 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | 1 |
| 390-838-19 | EX-5 (3) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:48 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-20 | EX-5 (4) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:51 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-21 | EX-5 (1) | Solid | 06/17/21 13:58 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-22 | EX-5 (2) | Solid | 06/17/21 14:02 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-23 | EX-3 (WW-1) | Solid | 06/17/21 14:17 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-24 | EX-3 (WW-2) | Solid | 06/17/21 14:27 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 890-838-25 | EX-3 (WW-3) | Solid | 06/17/21 14:38 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-26 | EX-3 (9) | Solid | 06/17/21 14:53 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-27 | EX-3 (NW-2) | Solid | 06/17/21 15:12 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-28 | EX-4 (3) | Solid | 06/17/21 15:59 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-29 | EX-4 (4) | Solid | 06/17/21 16:03 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-30 | EX-4 (5) | Solid | 06/17/21 16:08 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-31 | EX-4 (6) | Solid | 06/17/21 16:12 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-32 | EX-4 (7) | Solid | 06/17/21 16:17 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-33 | EX-4 (8) | Solid | 06/17/21 16:22 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-34 | EX-4 (9) | Solid | 06/17/21 16:26 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-35 | EX-4 (10) | Solid | 06/17/21 16:31 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-36 | EX-4 (11) | Solid | 06/18/21 07:34 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-37 | EX-4 (12) | Solid | 06/18/21 07:40 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-38 | EX-4 (13) | Solid | | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-39 | EX-4 (14) | Solid | 06/18/21 07:51 | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-40 | EX-4 (15) | Solid | | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-41 | EX-4 (16) | Solid | | 06/18/21 09:20 | | |
| 390-838-42 | EX-4 (17) | Solid | 06/18/21 08:20 | | | |
| 890-838-43 | EX-4 (18) | Solid | 06/18/21 08:26 | | | |

| Revised Date: 08/25/2020 Rev. 2020 2 | | | | | | | | 0 |
|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|------------------------------|---|
| | | | D . | | | | | |
| | | | 12/21 0 12/21 | 6/1 | In which | + | 1. | 1100 |
| |) Received by: (Signature) | Relinquished by: (Signature) | ate/ lime | 1 | Received by: (Signature) | - | Relinquished by: (Signature) | Relinquished |
| - | Dessiond but /Cimptur | | 7 | Bo of the loss stress stress but | on to each brokers and a cure | action with the abbut | internation charge of | |
| | Notice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes a value purchase order from client company to euronis Aenco, its aminates and subcontractors, it assumes the order form client | of service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are do for service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are do for service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are do for service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are do for any losses of the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are do for any losses of expenses incurred by the client if such losses are do for any losses of expenses incurred by the client if such losses are done and the client of an any losses of expenses incurred by the client if such losses are done and the client of an any losses of expenses of the cost of any losses are done and the client of an any losses of expenses of the cost of any losses are done and the client of an any losses of expenses of the cost of any losses are done and the client of an any losses of expenses of the cost of any losses of expenses of the cost of any losses of expenses of | company to Eurotins Xenco, I ny losses or expenses incurr a submitted to Eurofing Xenc. | shase order from client of any responsibility for a | nples constitutes a valid pur amples and shall not assum | Inquishment of san aly for the cost of s | enco will be liable o | Notice: Signature of the of service. Eurofins X |
| ng. 1031/243.1/1410/1411 | NI SE AG II U Hg. 10317 | Cr Co Cu Pb Min Mo Ni | Sb As Ba Be Cd C | TCLP / SPLP BUTU: BRCRA | TCLP/ SPL | e be analyzed |) and Metal(s) t | ICircle Method(s) and Metal(s) to be analyzed |
| Na Sr TI Sn U V Zn | no Ni K Se | r Co Cu Fe Pb | As Ba Be B C | 13PPM Texas 11 AI Sb | 8RCRA 13PP | 200.8 / 6020: | 6010 200.8 | Total 200.7 / 6010 |
| | | 11.1 | | | V 1159 | • | | Ex-3 (3) |
| | | | XXX | | 149 | | | Ex-3 (6) |
| | | | XXX | B'CI | 1 1146 | | | \sim |
| | | | XXX | 12. C 1 | 125 | | | Ex-3 (8) |
| | | | XXX | 2 0 1 | 1131 | | | |
| | | | XIXIXI | 1. 0. 1 | 1119 | | | Ex-4 (2) |
| | | | XXXX | 1' C 1 | 1115 | | | へりもーが |
| | | | XXXX | 0 | 1107 | _ | -1) | Ex-3 (5w |
| | | | XXX | - 0 - | | | 上 | A-3 (EW |
| | | | XXXX | 1. 01 | 2201 12/21 | 51:1 61 | | (4) t-D |
| Sample Comments | | | BT TT CI | Depth Grab/ # of Comp Cont | Date Time I Sampled Sampled | Matrix Sa | Sample Identification | Sample Ic |
| NaOH+Ascorbic Acid: SAPC | | | E) PH | 5.6 | Corrected Temperature: | Con | | Total Containers: |
| Zn Acetate+NaOH: Zn | - | | () | | Temperature Reading: | N/A | Seals: Yes No | Sample Custody Seals: |
| Na ₂ S ₂ O ₃ : NaSO ₃ | of Custody | 890-838 Chain of C | <u>8</u> 8(| 0 N Pe | Correction Factor: | NIA | £ | Cooler Custody Seals: |
| NaHSO4: NABIS | | | 02 | AN DU | ត | | | Samples Received Intact: |
| H₃PO₄: HP | | | 5 | Yes No | Yes No Wet Ice: | Temp Blank: Ye | | SAMPLE RECEIPT |
| H ₂ SO ₄ : H ₂ NaOH: Na | | |) | | the tab, if received by 4:30pm | | | PO #: |
| HCL: HC HNO3: HN | | | | ay received by | 5 | | R | Sampler's Name: |
| Cool: Cool MeOH: Me | | | | 24 hour | Due Date: | Constit | ~ | Project Location: |
| None: NO DI Water: H ₂ O | | | | Rush Code | Routine | | 5198 | Project Number: |
| Preservative Codes | ST | ANALYSIS REQUEST | | | Turn Around | Federal # | Pole | Project Name: |
| Other: | Deliverables: EDD X ADaPT L | | Pauger Phy. Com | Max @ Paul | Email: | 1556 | 512 497 | Phone: |
| | Reporting: Level II Level III PST/UST | exas PTUG RO | Midland, Te | City, State ZIP: | 8720 0 | TX 7 | Austin | City, State ZIP: |
|) | State of Project: New Mar | Prive | 5509 Champions | Address: | | | FO Box | Address: |
| , PRP Brownfields RRC Superfund | Program: UST/PST 📮 PRP 🛛 Brown | lack | Kevin Blo | Company Name: | Services | Environmenta | Pawyer | Company Name: |
| omments | Work Order Comments | (ig , Inc. | EOG Resource | Bill to: (if different) | B | Cook | Max 0 | Project Manager: |
| Page of S | www.xenco.com | RAI C-008 (C/C) MI | Hobbs, NM (5/5) 392-7550, Cansbad, NM (5/5) 966-3 199 | Hobbs, NM (| | | | |
| | | FX (806) 794-1296 | EL Paso, TX (915) 585-3443, Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 | EL Paso, TX | | Xenco | | |
| | Work Order No: | TX (210) 509-3334 | Midland, TX (432) 704-5440, San Antonio, TX (210) 509-3334 | Midland, TX (4 | Environment Testing | Environme | | |
| | | X (214) 902-0300 | Houston TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas TX (214) 902-0300 | Houston TX | | | ofins | eurofins |
| | | tody | Chain of Custody | <u>c</u> | | | | |

.

6/21/2021

Page 188 of 298

| 6.0 | |
|--------|--|
| eu | |
| rofii | |
| fir | |
| su | |
| | |
| 5 | |
| | |
| Brand. | |

5 6 7

13 14

Chain of Custody

Midland, TX (432) 704-5440, San Antonio, TX (210) 509-3334 Houston, TX (281) 240-4200, Dallas, TX (214) 902-0300

Environment Testing

| 5 |
|----------|
| 0 |
| Ŧ |
| 6 |
| 4 |
| <u>a</u> |
| 4 |
| Z |
| ō |
| |
| 1 |
| |

Phone: SAMPLE RECEIPT of service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the cilent if such losses are due to circumstances beyond the control of Eurofins Xenco. A minimum charge of \$85.00 will be applied to each project and a charge of \$5 for each sample submitted to Eurofins Xenco, but not analyzed. These terms will be enforced unless previously negotiated PO #: Samples Received Intact: Sampler's Name: Project Location: Project Number: Project Name: City, State ZIP Company Name: Project Manager: otice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes a valid purchase order from client company to Eurofins Xenco, its affiliates and subcontractors. It assigns standard terms and conditions otal Containers: ワーン 2-2 5-2 ample Custody Seals: ircle Method(s) and Motal(e) to be analyzed 5-X ヨメージ らる 2-2 ooler Custody Seals: ddress: MY L Exis Relinquished by: (Signature) Total 200.7 / 6010 Sample Identification CWW-2 ww-F 6 32 2 11 5 4 ŝ Eddy 500 the state 213 3 Francier 2 fustin 1AX FOX 200.8 / 6020: Yes Yes 497-1556 Cast Temp Blank: Yes Coc K No. Count No rederi Xenco Environmenta S 1 exas 33 Matrix 5 N/A 4 NIA - fi Temperature Reading Correction Factor: Sampled Corrected Temperature: **Ibernometer** ID: Yes No # Received by: (Signature) Date 12/21 G BRCRA 13PPM Texas 11 AI Sb As Ba Be B Cd Ca Cr Co Cu Fe Pb Mg Mn Mo Ni K Se Ag SiO2 Na Sr 34 B Sampled Wet Ice: Due Date: TAT starts the day received by the tab, if received by 4:30pm 1309 1921 1306 Routine Sarrices TCLP/SPLP 6010: BRCRA SD As Ba Be Cd Cr Co Cu Pb Mn Mo Ni Se Ag Ti U 55 1240 1251 せん 1340 3,20 1326 Time Email: Turn Around Company Name: Depth City, State ZIP: Bill to: (if different) v Address: 24 Noor 5 Ŵ Kas No Marcia Comp Grab/ EL Paso, TX (915) 585-3443, Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 0 Hobbs, NM (575) 392-7550, Carlsbad, NM (575) 988-3199 C C Cont Pres. Code 5 # of Parameters Lange Env. com 18/21 Date/Time 55179 midland S. 8021 BTEX LEVIN 8015 C 1 PH Lasources 300 Black p -noistunary D 10205 Relinquished by: (Signature) ANALYSIS REQUEST 29706 120 Print Reporting: Level II 🗍 Level III 🗍 PST/UST 🗍 TRRP 🗍 State of Project: New Mexico Deliverables: EDD Program: UST/PST PRP Brownfields RRC Superfund Received by: (Signature) www.xenco.com Work Order Comments Hg: 1631/245.1/7470/7471 ADaPT NaOH+Ascorbic Acid: SAPC Zn Acetate+NaOH: Zn Na2S2O3: NaSO3 NaHSO4: NABIS H₃PO₄: HP H₂SO₄: H₂ HCL: HC Cool: Cool None: NO Page Preservative Codes Sample Comments Other ŝ 4 Date/Time MeOH: Me HNO3: HN DI Water: H₂O NaOH: Na ਼ੁਰੂ 5

Revised Date: 08/25/2020 Rev

| | | | | | | | | | 4 |
|---|--|--|---|-------------------------|---|----------------------------|--|---|------------|
| | | | | | | | | (| ιω |
| | | . ക | 18/21 297 | 6 | T | leve (s | | A A | 1- |
| Received by: (Signature) Date/Time | ıre) Received | Relinquished by: (Signature) | Date/Time | | Received by: (Signature) | ∧ Received | pature) | Relinquisbed by: (Signature) | |
| viously negotiated. | s will be enforced unless prev | of service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses of expenses incurred by the citent if such losses are use to chronins and so advisor or convo- of Eurofins Xenco. A minimum charge of \$85.00 will be applied to each project and a charge of \$5 for each sample submitted to Eurofins Xenco, but not analyzed. These terms will be enforced unless previously negotiated. | mple submitted to Eurofins | 5 for each sa | shall not assume any reproject and a charge of \$ | applied to each | e liable only for the cost harge of \$85.00 will be a | service. Eurofins Xenco will t Eurofins Xenco. A minimum c | 0 0 |
| and conditions | It assigns standard terms a | Notice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes a valid purchase order from client company to Eurofins Xenco, its affiliates and subcontractors. It assigns standard terms and conditions | nt company to Eurofins Xe | rder from clie | titutes a valid purchase c | of samples const | nt and relinquishment o | otice: Signature of this docume | Z |
| Hg: 1631 / 245.1 / 7470 / 7471 | Ni Se Ag TI U | Cu Pb Mn Mo | | U: BRCR | TCLP / SPLP 601 | | xal(c) to be analyz | <u>Circle Method(s) and Metal(s) to be analyzed</u> | 0 |
| ie Ag SiO ₂ Na Sr TI Sn U V Zn | Mg Mn Mo Ni K Se Ag SiO ₂ Na Sr | Cd Ca Cr Co Cu Fe Pb | Texas 11 Al Sb As Ba Be B | xas 11 A | ЪЧ | 8R | 200.8 / 6020: | ĕ | |
| | | | XXXX | 0 | 1608 1' | 4 | + | | |
| | | | XXX | 0 | 663 1 | | | EX-4 (4) | |
| | | | XXX | 0 | 1591 | | | 4 (3) | · - T |
| | | | ∩ X × X | 0 | 1512 | | | \frown | |
| | | | XXX | 2 | 463 7 | _ | | (9) | -1 |
| | | | XXXX | 0 | 1438 | | | Lww- | 1 |
| | | | XXX | 0 | 427 | | | \sim | |
| | | | XXXX | 0 | 4141 | _ | | 取-3 (ww-1) | 1 |
| | | | XXXX | 0 | 1402 | | / | Ex-5(2) | |
| | | | XXXX | 0 | 1328 | 6/17/21 | 501 | (1)5-均 | |
| Sample Comments | | | Cont BT TP Ch | Grab/ # Comp Co | Time Depth Sampled | Date Sampled | ion Matrix | Sample Identification | |
| NaUH+Ascorbic Acid: SAPC | | | EN H lor | | mperature: | Corrected Temperature: | | Total Containers: | |
| Zn Acetate+NaOH: Zn | | | e ide | | Reading: | Temperature Reading: | Yes NO N/A | Sample Custody Seals: | 10 |
| Na ₂ S ₂ O ₃ : NaSO ₃ | | | B | | actor: Year | Correction Factor: | Yes No N/A | Cooler Custody Seals: | To. |
| NaHSO ₄ : NABIS | | | 05 | | r ID: | Thermometer ID: | Yes No | Samples Received Intact: | 0 |
| H ₃ PO ₄ : HP | | | nete 21 5 300 | No | Wet Ice: Yes | Yes No | Temp Blank: | SAMPLE RECEIPT | 10 |
| H ₂ SO ₄ : H ₂ NaOH: Na | | | | L | the lab, if received by 4:30pm | | | | TT |
| HCL: HC HNO3: HN | | | | eived by | TAT starts the day reco | | 2 | | in l' |
| Coal: Cool MeOH: Me | | | | 507 | Due Date: 24 | | 4 County | | TT |
| None: NO DI Water: H ₂ O | | | Code | | Routine Rush | | | er: | m 1 |
| Preservative Codes | UEST | ANALYSIS REQ | | | Turn Around | # | Federal | Project Name: The 192 | 1 |
| ADaPT LI Other: | Deliverables: EDD | | Pauger EINU. Com | 1 2 | Email: MARY @ | | 447- | Phone: 512 | TT- |
| | Reporting: Level II C | Texas 79702 | Midland | ate ZIP: | TX City, State ZIP | 27 | -{ | City, State ZIP: Au | 0 |
| | State of Project: New Mexico | handpions Drive | 0 | | Address: | 17 | Pex 201 | | b |
| Program: UST/PST PRP Brownfields RRC Superfund | Program: UST/PST | acti | Kevin Floc | iy Name: | Service Company Name: | Environmental | C. | | |
| Work Order Comments | V | Cerources Inc. | ECG Te | Bill to: (if different) | Bill to: (i | | at Crok | Project Manager: Max | T |
| www.xenco.com Page 5 of 2 | www | ad, NM (575) 988-3199 | Hobbs, NM (575) 392-7550, Carlsbad, NM (575) 988-3199 | Hobbs, N | | | | | |
|) | | ock, TX (806) 794-1296 | EL Paso, TX (915) 585-3443, Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 | EL Paso, | | | Xenco | | |
| Work Order No: | Work | as, TX (214) 902-0300 tonio, TX (210) 509-3334 | Houston, TX (281) 240-4200, Dallas, TX (214) 902-0300 Midland, TX (432) 704-5440, San Antonio, TX (210) 509-3334 | Houston, Midland, T) | sting | Environment Testing | w(= (1-1) | entonus | |
| | | ıstody | Chain of Custody | ~ | | | • | | |

6/21/2021

Page 190 of 298

| Revised Date: 08/25/2020 Rev. 2020 2 | σ | | | | |
|---|--|---|---|--|---|
| | 4 | - | - A- | 0.0 | 22 |
| | 3/21 092012 | 6/18 | (Who | (// | Xt |
| re) Received by: (Signature) Date/Time | Date/Time Relinquished by: (Signature) | nature) | Received by: (Signature) | (Signature) | Relinquished by: 181 |
| due to circumstances beyond the control will be enforced unless previously negotiated. | of service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are due to circumstances beyond the control of Eurofins Xenco. A minimum charge of \$55.00 will be applied to each project and a charge of \$5 for each sample submitted to Eurofins Xenco, but not analyzed. These terms will be enforced unless previously negotiated. | ssume any responsibility for a a charge of \$5 for each sample | of samples and shall not a pplied to each project and | be liable only for the cost tharge of \$85.00 will be a | service. Eurofins Xenco will I Eurofins Xenco. A minimum (|
| tassigns standard terms and conditions | Notice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes a valid purchase order from client company to Eurofins Xenco, its affiliates and subcontractors. It assigns standard terms and conditions | ld purchase order from client c | f samples constitutes a val | ent and relinquishment of | lice: Signature of this docum |
| Hg: 1631 / 245.1 | Cd Cr Co Cu Pb Mn | OTO: BRCKA | | etal(s) to be enerys | Circle Method(s) and Metal(s) to be analyzed |
| Pb Mg Mn Mo Ni K Se Ag SiO, Na Sr TI Sn U V Zn | Sb As Ba Be B Cd Ca Cr Co Cu Fe Pb N | PPM Texas 11 Al | 8RCRA 13 | 200.8 / 6020: | Total 200 7 / 6010 |
| | XXX | 1. 1. 1 | +080+ | 4 | (21) h-X |
| | XXX | 1' 0 1 | 1540 | | ですっても |
| | | 2)' C I | 0746 | | -4 (13) |
| | XXX | 1: 0 1 | ~ | | FX-4 (12) |
| | XXX | 1- C [| 4/8/21 0724 | | |
| | XXX | 1 2 1 | 4 1621 | | 101 H-4-4 |
| | XXXX | 1. C 1 | 1626 | | |
| | | | 1622 | | 区-4 (8) |
| | XXX | I C I | 1.1 | ~ | 医-4(7) |
| | XXX | 1 2 1 | 6/12/21 1612 | 10 | Ex -4 (6) |
| Sample Comments | BI | Depth Grab/ # of Comp Cont | Date Time Sampled Sampled | tion Matrix | Sample Identification |
| NaUH+ASCOTOIC ACID: SAFC | EI PH Ilon | | Corrected Temperature: | | Total Containers: |
| | | | Temperature Reading: | Tes No N/A | Sample Custody Seals: |
| | 1 | P | Correction Factor: | Yes No NA | Cooler Custody Seals: |
| NaHSCA: NABIS | 80 | ara | Thermometer ID: | Yes No | Samples Received Intact: |
| H ₃ PO ₄ : HP | 22 | Yes No | Yes No WetLee | Temp Blank: | SAMPLE RECEIPT |
| H ₂ S0 ₄ : H ₂ NaOH: Na | _ | the lab, if received by 4:30pm | the lab, if | | |
| | | TAT starts the day received by | TAT starts | 6, | |
| Cool: Cool MeOH: Me | | at hour | Due Date: | dy County | Project Location: |
| None: NO DI Water: H ₂ O | | Rush Code | Routine | 5148 | er. |
| JEST Preservative Codes | ANALYSIS REQUEST | Turn Around | | Boise Federa | Project Name: R |
| Deliverables: EDD X ADaPT U Other: | Eur. Com | iii max @ Ranger | Email: | 512 497-1556 | |
| | Midland, Texas 79706 | City, State ZIP: | 78720 | Austin, Texas | City, State ZIP: Au |
| | a Champtons Hive | Address: | 74 | "Box SOITA | |
| ~ | 1 | Company Name: | rental Services | Ranger Environmenta | |
| | EX Resources, Inc. | Bill to: (if different) | | ex Cook | Project Manager: Max |
| www.xenco.com Page 4 of 5 | Hobbs, NM (575) 392-7550, Carisbad, NM (575) 988-3199 | Hobbs, NM (5 | | | |
| | EL Paso, TX (915) 585-3443, Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 | EL Paso, TX | | Xenco | |
| Work Order No: | Houston, IX (281) 240-4200, Danas, IX (214) 902-0300 Midland, TX (432) 704-5440, San Antonio, TX (210) 509-3334 | Houston, 1X Midland, TX (4: | Environment Testing | | |
| | | | | ñ | Aurofine |
| | Chain of Custodv | <u>C</u> | | | |

6/21/2021

Page 191 of 298

| 5 |
|---|
| |
| |
| 8 |
| 9 |
| |
| |
| |

13 14

Chain of Custody

Houston, TX (281) 240-4200, Dallas, TX (214) 902-0300 Midland, TX (432) 704-5440, San Antonio, TX (210) 509-3334 EL Paso, TX (915) 585-3443, Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296

| Wor |
|-----|
| Ŗ |
| Ord |
| er |
| No |
| 1 |
| |
| |

| | | 4 | 1 LC 17/21/0 | | WI TWY | | |
|--|---|--|---|--|--------------------------|--|------------------------------|
| - | - | Reilliquistieu by. (Sigilamie) | | | Received by: (Signature) | v: (Signature) | Relinguished by: (Signature) |
| Ire) Date/Time | Pereived hv: (Signature) | Delinguished by: /Cignatu | | D. | | | |
| ā. | of service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are due to circumstances beyond the control of service. Eurofins Xenco will be liable to be applied to each project and a charte of \$5 for each sample submitted to Eurofins Xenco, but not analyzed. These terms will be enforced unless previously negotiated. | s incurred by the client if such losses are ns Xenco, but not analyzed. These terms | for any losses or expense ample submitted to Eurofir | II not assume any responsibility ct and a charge of \$5 for each sa | st of samples and shal | co will be liable only for the co | of service. Eurofins Xenu |
| | terms and | (enco, its affiliates and subcontractors. | ent company to Eurofins) | s a valid purchase order from cli | of samples constitutes | document and relinquishment | Notice: Signature of this |
| Hg: 1631 / 245.1 / 7470 / 7471 | Ni Se Ag TI U Hg: 1631. | As Ba Be Cd Cr Co Cu Pb Mn Mo N | s S | TELP / SPLP 6010: BRCRA | | Circle Method(s) and Metal(s) to be analyzed | Circle Method(s) a |
| Na Sr TI Sn U V Zn | Mg Mn Mo Ni K Se Ag SiO ₂ Na Sr | Al Sb As Ba Be B Cd Ca Cr Co Cu Fe Pb I | N Sb As Ba Be B | 13PPM Texas 11 | 8RCRA | 010 200.8 / 6020: | Total 200.7 / 6010 |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | 0826 1. C | 80 + | * | EX-4 (18) |
| | | | | 0820 1. C | 30 (.) | | 0 |
| | | | | | 6/18/21 081 | 501 | EX-4(16) |
| Sample Comments | | | Cont BT TT | Time Depth Grab/ # Sampled Depth Comp C | Date Sampled | ntification Matrix | Sample Identification |
| | | | H | erature: | Corrected Temperature: | | Total Containers: |
| NaOH+Ascorbic Acid: SAPC | | | rd | ading: | Temperature Reading: | als: Yes No N/A | Sample Custody Seals: |
| Ta Acetate=NaOH: 7n | | | - | | Correction Factor: | | Cooler Custody Seals |
| NaHSUA: NABIS | | | D2 101 | | Thermometer ID: | - | Samples Received Intact: |
| H ₃ PO ₄ : HP | | | nete 1 5 30 | Wet Ice: Yes No | Yes No We | IPT Temp Blank: | SAMPLE RECEIPT |
| H ₂ SO ₄ : H ₂ NaUH: Na | | | | the lab, if received by 4:30pm | the | | PO # |
| | | | | TAT starts the day received by | TAT | 8 | Sampler's Name: |
| õ | | | | Due Date: 24 hour | Due | Eddy County | Project Location: |
| None: NO DI Water: H ₂ O | | | Code | Routine Rush C | | | Project Number: |
| Preservative Codes | UEST | ANALYSIS REQU | | Turn Around | * | Boise Ful eral | Project Name: |
| T L Other: | Deliverables: EDD X ADaPT L | | orgerten con | | 6 | 17 | Phone: |
| | vel III | Texas 29706 | Midland | City, State ZIP: | 5 78720 | Austin, Texas | City, State ZIP: |
| | State of Project: New Nex 100 | hampions thing | 5509 Q | Address: | 201179 | × | Address: |
| Brownfields RRC Superfund | Program: UST/PST | | Levin B | Servi Ces Company Name: | Environmental Se | ě | Company Name: |
| comments | Work Order Comments | Zescurces, Inc. | ED6 70 | Bill to: (if different) | | Mux Cook | Project Manager: |
| Page 5 of 5 | www.xenco.com | Hobbs, NM (575) 392-7550, Carlsbad, NM (575) 988-3199 | M (575) 392-7550, Carls | Hobbs, N | | | |
| | | EL Paso. TX (915) 585-3443. Lubbock, TX (806) 794-1296 | TX /915) 585-3443. Lub | FI Paso. | | Xenco | |

ŋ

Revised Date: 08/25/2020 Rev. 2020.2

eurofins

Environment Testing

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Chain of Custody Record

13



Contractions Environment Testing

| Carisbad NM 88220 Phone 575-988-3199 Fax: 575-988-3199 | | | | | č | \$ | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | A | America |
|---|---|---|--|---|---|-------------------------------|---------------|---|----------------|-------------------|----------------------------|-----------------------|---|---------------------|-------|--------------------------|----------------|--------------------------|----------------|--|--------------|--|
| Client Information (Sub Contract Lab) | Sampler [.] | | | Lab PM Tavior Hollv | Holly | | | | | | | င္မ | Carrier Tracking No(s): | racki | No Bu | (s): | | | <u> </u> | COC No: 890-269 1 | | |
| | Phone [.] | | | E-Mail holly t | E-Mail holly taylor@eurofinset.com | leuro | finset | .com | | | | r K S S S | State of Origin New Mexico | Drigin | · · · | | | | | Page: Page 1 of 5 | | |
| Company Eurofins Xenco | | | | 1 | Accreditations Required (See note). NELAP - Louisiana, NELAP - Texas | tions F | Require | a. NE | LAP | e | (as | ł | | | | | | | <u>ي</u> 00 | Job #: 890-838-1 | | |
| Address. 1211 W Florida Ave , | Due Date Requested 6/21/2021 | ă | | | | | | | Ana | alvsis Requested | " | | ste | • | | | | | | Preservation Codes | des | |
| City Midland | TAT Requested (days): | iys): | | 19775 | ndarda 1945 geri 16. gelik | | |] | | | | | | ' | | | | 10 ^{90 - 10} '5 | | A HCL B NaOH |) z s | - None |
| State, Zip TX, 79701 | | | | | alterrende | | | | | | | | | | | | | 1. A. A. | | | οτα | Q Na2SO3 |
| Phone 432-704-5440(Tel) | PO # | | | | | | ie | | | | | | | | | | | V67.7288 | | | רמי | Na2S2O3 H2SO4 |
| Email | WO #: | | | | the second second | - | Chloric | | | | | | | | | | | STY CHE | | I ASCOIDIC ACIU | < | I SP Dodecanydrate Acetone MCAA |
| Project Name Boise Federal #1 | Project #: 89000029 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | < EDTA | N₹ | pH 4-5 other (specify) |
| Site | SSOW#: | | | | | | | Jaic Bi | | | | | | · | | | | | sense and some | Other [.] | | |
| | | Sample | Sample Type (C=comp. | Matrix (W=water S=solid, D=wasto/oil | id Filtered : form MS/M | 5MOD_NM/8 | _ORGFM_28 | 1B/5035FP_ | | | | | | | | | | | al Number I | | | |
| Sample Identification - Cilent ID (Lab ID) | Sample Date | Time | - D-S | Ē | 200 · 122000 | <u>6.48</u> | | | | dari | 4 | 620Å | | | 4- | 4- | 4 | | | Special Ir | nstru | Special Instructions/Note. |
| EX-2 (4) (890-838-1) | 6/17/21 | 10 25 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | <u> </u> | | 1.000 A | |
| EX-3 (EW-4) (890-838-2) | 6/17/21 | 10 57 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | + | | | NAME AND P | <u>-</u> | | | |
| EX- (SW-1) (890-838-3) | 6/17/21 | 11 07 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-4 (1) (890-838-4) | 6/17/21 | 11 15 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | e | | | | |
| EX-4 (2) (890-838-5) | 6/17/21 | 11 19 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | TH ROOM | - | | | |
| EX-3 (7) (890-838-6) | 6/17/21 | 11 31 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | <u> </u> | | [| |
| EX-3 (8) (890-838-7) | 6/17/21 | 11 35 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-3 (5) (890-838-8) | 6/17/21 | 11 46 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | - | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-3 (6) (890-838-9) | 6/17/21 | 11 49 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | Æ | | | |
| Note: Since laboratory accreditations are subject to change, Eurofins Xenco LLC places the ownership of method analyte & accreditation compliance upon out subcontract laborat maintain accreditation in the State of Origin listed above for analysis/tests/matrix being analyzed the samples must be shipped back to the Eurofins Xenco LLC laboratory or other LLC attention immediately. If all requested accreditations are current to date return the signed Chain of Custody attesting to said complicance to Eurofins Xenco LLC | places the ownership being analyzed the s rm the signed Chain o | of method ana amples must be of Custody attes | lyte & accredita shipped back i ting to said cor | ation compliand to the Eurofins mplicance to Eu | e upon Xenco l Irofins X | out sul _LC lat (enco L | borator LC | act labo y or ot | ner ins | es. Ti tructio | nis sau ons wi | nple ; | shipm | entis ⊿ | forwa | ange | unde s to a | r cha ccred | in-of- | custody If the lab n status should be | brou | ories. This sample shipment is forwarded under chain-of-custody. If the laboratory does not currently instructions will be provided. Any changes to accreditation status should be brought to Eurofins Xenco |
| Possible Hazard Identification Unconfirmed | | | | | San | Sample Disposal (A | Dispo | l <mark>e Disposal (A</mark> Refum To Clien | A fee ent | e ma | may be assessed if samples | ass | assessed if san Disposal By Lah | d if | sam | ples | are | | ine | are retained longer than | 1 3 | month) Months |
| Deliverable Requested 1 II III IV Other (specify) | Primary Deliverable Rank 2 | able Rank 2 | | | Spe | Special Instructions/Q | Istruc | tions | ⁰ C | C Requirements | irem | ents | | ŀ | | | | | | | | |
| Empty Kit Relinquished by | | Date | | | Time | | N | | 1 | | | \mathcal{N} | š | Method of Shipment: | of Sh | ipmer | Ħ | | | , | | |
| Relinquished by Chr Cuth U:18:21 | Date/Time: Date/Time: | | 000 | Company Company | | Repervedby | | 11 Ka | | \mathcal{N} | \mathcal{M} | 1 VI | | | 0 0 | Date/Time: Date/Time: | me Care | Z | | CUNAN | | Company Company |
| Relinquished by | Date/Time: | | 0 | Company | | Received by | ed by | | | | | | | | 0 | Date/Time: | me: | | | | 2 | Company |
| Custody Seals Intact. Custody Seal No ∆ Yes ∆ No | | | | | | Cooler Temperature(s | Temp | erature | (s) °C | and | Other Remarks | Rema | rks | | ŀ | | | | | | ⊦ | |

Ver 11/01/2020

1089 N Canal St.

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Chain of Custody Record

13

🔆 eurofins 🗆 **Environment Testing**

| Client Information (Sub Contract Lab) | | | | Тау | Taylor, Holly | SII- | | | | | | | | | ú | | | | | 890-269 3 | |
|--|----------------------|-------------------|--------------------|--|---------------------------------------|---|------------|---------------|-------|--------------------|---------|-------|--------|-----------------|----------------|--|---------------|-----------|--|---------------------------|------------------|
| | Phone. | | | E-Mail | E-Mail hollv tavlor@eurofinset.com | r@eu | rofins | et co | 3 | | | 7 (0) | tate o | State of Origin | 3 🗐 | | | | | Page Page 3 of 5 | |
| Company Eurofins Xenco | | | | | | Accreditations Required (See note) NFI AP - Louisiana NFI AP | s Requ | Jired (S | VEI A | te) P - Texas | PXAS | | | | | | | | | Job #: 800-838-1 | |
| Address. | Due Date Requested | ă | | | ╋ | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | Drananustion Codee | |
| 1211 W Florida Ave | 6/21/2021 | ž | | | | | | | A | Analysis Requested | is T | equ | lest | ed | | | | | | eservation Codes | |
| City Midland | TAT Requested (days) | iys) | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | y 1990 within inc | A HCE M B-NaOH N | None None |
| State Zip TX, 79701 | | | | | | Non Mall | | | | | | | | | | | | | di de la compañía de | V Cid | |
| | PO #: | | | | | PH | | | | | | | | | | | | | 1 de la | G Amchlor S | Na2S2O3 H2SO4 |
| | | | | | o) | illes II T | rid | | | · | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | WO # | | | | | 7-4/12/1996 | Chlo | | | | | | | | | | | | \$ | | Acetone MCAA |
| Project Name: | Project # | | | | | | АСН | x | | | | | | | | | | | iner | k edta w | other (specify) |
| | 00000000 | | | | | 7697 | LE | зті | | | | | | | | | | | 603 | | |
| | SSCIVIT. | | | | | 1000200000 | D/DI | Calc I | | | | | | | | | | | | Other. | |
| Samula Montification Oliont ID (1 of ID) | | φ | | Matrix (W=water S=solid, O=waste/oil, | ield Filtered erform MS/W | 015MOD_NM/8 | 00_ORGFM_2 | 021 B/6036FP_ | | | | | | | | | | | otal Number | | |
| oampic racimicanon - Oren in (ray in) | | | <u>-grau) lar</u> | BT=Tissue, A=Air | (F | 200 S. AR | 3 | 8 | | | À. | | | A barrier | All states | | S. contractor | Strend by | T | Special Instructions/Note | uctions/Note. |
| | | 13 48 | Preservation Code: | on Code: | X | | | | - | and a | 100- | | 1 | 1 | and the second | 29 29 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 | and a second | | X | | |
| EX-5 (3) (890-838-19) | 6/17/21 | Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | ļ | ļ | | | | | | د. | | |
| EX-5 (4) (890-838-20) | 6/17/21 | 13 51 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | . | | |
| EX-5 (1) (890-838-21) | 6/17/21 | 13 58 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| EX-5 (2) (890-838-22) | 6/17/21 | 14 02 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | <u>م</u> | | |
| EX-3 (WW-1) (890-838-23) | 6/17/21 | 14 17 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | 4 | | |
| EX-3 (WW-2) (890-838-24) | 6/17/21 | 14 27 Mountain | | Solid | | × | × | × | | | | | | | | | | | 4 | | |

Possible Hazard Identification Note: Since laboratory accreditations are subject to change, Eurofins Xenco LLC places the ownership of method, analyte & accreditation compliance upon out subcontract laboratories. This sample shipment is forwarded under chain-of-custody. If the laboratory does not currently maintain accreditation in the State of Origin listed above for analysis/tests/matrix being analyzed the samples must be shipped back to the Eurofins Xenco LLC laboratory or other instructions will be provided. Any changes to accreditation status should be brought to Eurofins Xenco LLC attention immediately. If all requested accreditations are current to date, return the signed Chain of Custody attesting to said complicance to Eurofins Xenco LLC. Sample Disc

| | | sample pisposa (A ree may be assessed in sa | e may be assessed it samples are realited forget trait i monuli | (IIII) |
|---|----------------------------|--|---|----------------|
| Unconfirmed | | Return To Client Disposal By Lab | Archive For | Months |
| Deliverable Requested II III IV Other (specify) | Primary Deliverable Rank 2 | Requirem | | |
| Empty Kit Relinguished by | Date | Time Method of Shipment: | Shipment: | |
| | | | | |
| relinquished by (100 CULLS (a) 17-71 | Date/Time: Company | Received by | PaterTime 21 UUUA Company | mpany |
| telinquished by | Date/Time: Company | | Date/Time: / Cor | Company |
| Celinquished by | Date/Time: Company | Received by | Date/Time: Cor | Company |
| Custody Seals Intact Custody Seal No | | Cooler Temperature(s) °C and Other Remarks. | | |
| | | | Ve | Ver 11/01/2020 |

EX-3 (NW-2) (890-838-27) EX-3 (9) (890-838-26) EX-3 (WW-3) (890-838-25)

6/17/21 6/17/21

Mountain

Solid Solid Solid

× \times ×

× × × ×

× ×

4

6/17/21

14 38

America

Carlsbad NM 88220 Phone 575-988-3199

Fax: 575-988-3199

Sampler

Lab PM

Carrier Tracking No(s)

COC No:

1089 N Canal St.

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Chain of Custody Record

13 14

| UNW Company | Bate/Times | | | | | Regalved by | Re | | Company | | | Date/Time: | Keinquished by |
|--|---|------------------------------------|---|---------------------------|---|---------------------------------|---|---------------------------------------|--|--|---|--|---|
| A | Shipment. | Method of Shipment. | | | Ν | | Time | T ₁ | | | Date | | linquished by |
| | | | Requirements | /QC Re | Special Instructions/QC | lal Inst | Spec | | | N | rable Rank | Primary Deliverable Rank 2 | Deliverable Requested 1 II III IV Other (specify) |
| Archive For Months | ib Arc | Disposal By Lab | Dis | ent | Return To Client | Return | | | | | | | Unconfirmed |
| Sample Disposal (A fee may be assessed if samples are retained longer than 1 month) | amples are retail | essed if sa | lav be ass | A fee m | posal (| le Dis | Samp | | | | | | Possible Hazard Identification |
| of-custody If the laboratory does not currently tion status should be brought to Eurofins Xenco | invarded under chain- changes to accredita | shipment is fo provided Any | This sample tions will be _l | oratories. ner instruc | tract lab tory or ot | it subco C labora hco LLC | upon ou anco LL(fins Xer | npliance irofins Xe e to Eurc | reditation con back to the Eu d complicanc | analyte & acc t be shipped t ttesting to sai | ip of method a samples must of Custody a | blaces the ownersh eing analyzed the rn the signed Chaii | Note: Since laboratory accreditations are subject to change. Eurofins Xenco LLC places the ownership of method analyte & accreditation compliance upon out subcontract laboratories. This sample shipment is forwarded under chain-of-custody if the laboratory does not currently maintain accreditation in the State of Origin listed above for analysis/tests/matrix being analyzed the samples must be shipped back to the Eurofins Xenco LLC laboratory or other instructions will be provided. Any changes to accreditation status should be brought to Eurofins Xenco LLC aboratory or other instructions will be provided. Any changes to accreditation status should be brought to Eurofins Xenco LLC attention immediately. If all requested accreditations are current to date return the signed Chain of Custody attesting to said complicance to Eurofins Xenco LLC. |
| | | | | | | - | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | × | × | × | | Solid | | 08 26 Mountain | 6/18/21 | EX-4 (18) (890-838-43) |
| | | | | | × | × | × | | Solid | | 08 20 Mountain | 6/18/21 | EX-4 (17) (890-838-42) |
| | | | | | × | × | × | | Solid | | 08 11 Mountain | 6/18/21 | EX-4 (16) (890-838-41) |
| | | | | | × | × | × | | Solid | | 08 07 Mountain | 6/18/21 | EX-4 (15) (890-838-40) |
| | | | | | × | × | × | | Solid | | 07 51 Mountain | 6/18/21 | EX-4 (14) (890-838-39) |
| | ; 146) | | | | × | × | × | | Solid | | 07 46 Mountain | 6/18/21 | EX-4 (13) (890-838-38) |
| | | | | | × | × | × | | Solid | | 07 40 Mountain | 6/18/21 | EX-4 (12) (890-838-37) |
| | X | anteres | | | aritana | i an | X | | Preservation Code: | Presen | X | Ň | |
| special instructions/Note. | T | Sampler of the formation of the or | | and first and the | 8 | ╋ | | Æ | BT=Tissue, A=Air | J G-Grap) | | Sallipie Date | |
| Appoint Internetions (Note) | fotal Number | | | | 021B/5035FP_ | 00_ORGFM_28 | Perform MS/M 1015MOD_NM/8 | Field Filtered | | Sample Type (C=comp, | Sample | Sample Date | |
| Other | of co | | | | Calc B | | <u> </u> | Samp | | | | SSOW# | Sile |
| L EDA Z other (specify) | ntaine | | | | TEX | | an a thai a t | le (Ye: | | | | Project # 89000029 | Project Name Boise Federal #1 |
| lce U DI Water V | | | | | | | 12081.AUD | s or Ne | | | | WO # | |
| MeUH Amchlor S Ascorbic Acid T | | | | | | | TPH | مرکز خو ار | | | | PO # | Phone: 432-704-5440(Tel) |
| | | | | | | | entertantiliare | kadi | | | | | State Zip [.] TX, 79701 |
| H Cetate | | | | | | | (homen) | L. | | | lays) [.] | TAT Requested (days) | City Midland |
| A HCI M Hexane | | ested | lysis Requested | Analys | | | | | | | fed | Due Date Requested 6/21/2021 | 11 W Florida Ave, |
| Job #: 890-838-1 | | | - Texas | . ~ | Accreditations Required (See note) NELAP - Louisiana NELAP | ns Requ Louisi: | reditatio | N Acc | | | | | y Is Xenco |
| Page Page 5 of 5 | | State of Origin New Mexico | Sta | | et.com | urofins | lor@e | E-Mail holly taylor@eurofinset.com | 5 M | | | Phone: | |
| COC No: 890-269 5 | No(s) | Carrier Tracking No(s) | Ca | | | | Holly | Lab PM Taylor | | | | Sampier | Client Information (Sub Contract Lab) |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | 5-988-3199 Fax. 575-988-3199 |
| Environment Testing | | | | | | <u>u</u> | örc | Rec | Chain of Custody Record | of Cu | Chain | - | 1089 N Canal St. Carlsbad NM 88220 |
| eurofine - | | | | | | | | | | | | | Euronins Aenco, Carisbau |

Relinquished by Relinquished by

7.2

Date/Time: Date/Time:

Company Company

Received by

Date/Time-Date/Tim ١

Company Company

Ver 11/01/2020

Received 3

Cooler Temperature(s) °C and Other Remarks

Custody Seals Intact ∆ Yes ∆ No

Custody Seal No

Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Login Number: 838 List Number: 1 Creator: Clifton, Cloe

<6mm (1/4").

| | | SDG Number: 5198 | |
|--|--------|---------------------------------------|----|
| Login Number: 838 | | List Source: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad | 4 |
| List Number: 1 | | | 5 |
| Creator: Clifton, Cloe | | | |
| Question | Answer | Comment | 6 |
| The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact. | True | | |
| Sample custody seals, if present, are intact. | True | | 7 |
| The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or tampered with. | True | | 8 |
| Samples were received on ice. | True | | |
| Cooler Temperature is acceptable. | True | | 9 |
| Cooler Temperature is recorded. | True | | 10 |
| COC is present. | True | | 10 |
| COC is filled out in ink and legible. | True | | 11 |
| COC is filled out with all pertinent information. | True | | |
| Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC? | True | | 12 |
| There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC. | True | | |
| Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate HTs) | True | | 13 |
| Sample containers have legible labels. | True | | 14 |
| Containers are not broken or leaking. | True | | |
| Sample collection date/times are provided. | True | | |
| Appropriate sample containers are used. | True | | |
| Sample bottles are completely filled. | True | | |
| Sample Preservation Verified. | N/A | | |
| There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested MS/MSDs | True | | |
| Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is | N/A | | |

Job Number: 890-838-1 SDG Number: 5198

14

Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job Number: 890-838-1 SDG Number: 5198

Login Number: 838List Source: Eurofins Xenco, MidlandList Number: 2List Creation: 06/18/21 04:13 PMCreator: Copeland, TatianaCreator: Copeland, Tatiana

| Question | Answer | Comment |
|--|--------|---------|
| The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact. | True | |
| Sample custody seals, if present, are intact. | True | |
| The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or tampered with. | True | |
| Samples were received on ice. | True | |
| Cooler Temperature is acceptable. | True | |
| Cooler Temperature is recorded. | True | |
| COC is present. | True | |
| COC is filled out in ink and legible. | True | |
| COC is filled out with all pertinent information. | True | |
| Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC? | True | |
| There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC. | True | |
| Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate HTs) | True | |
| Sample containers have legible labels. | True | |
| Containers are not broken or leaking. | True | |
| Sample collection date/times are provided. | True | |
| Appropriate sample containers are used. | True | |
| Sample bottles are completely filled. | True | |
| Sample Preservation Verified. | True | |
| There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested MS/MSDs | True | |
| Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is | True | |

<6mm (1/4").

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

🔅 eurofins

Environment Testing America

ANALYTICAL REPORT

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad 1089 N Canal St. Carlsbad, NM 88220 Tel: (575)988-3199

Laboratory Job ID: 890-843-1

Laboratory Sample Delivery Group: 5198 Client Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

For:

Ranger Environmental Services, Inc PO BOX 201179 Austin, Texas 78729

Attn: Max Cook

Holly Taylor

Authorized for release by: 6/23/2021 4:49:15 PM

Holly Taylor, Project Manager (806)794-1296 holly.taylor@eurofinset.com

This report has been electronically signed and authorized by the signatory. Electronic signature is intended to be the legally binding equivalent of a traditionally handwritten signature.

Results relate only to the items tested and the sample(s) as received by the laboratory.

LINKS **Review your project** results through Total Access **Have a Question?** Ask-The Expert Visit us at: www.eurofinsus.com/Env

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Laboratory Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

Table of Contents

| Cover Page | 1 |
|------------------------|----|
| Table of Contents | 2 |
| Definitions/Glossary | 3 |
| Case Narrative | 4 |
| Client Sample Results | 5 |
| Surrogate Summary | 6 |
| QC Sample Results | 7 |
| QC Association Summary | 9 |
| Lab Chronicle | 10 |
| Certification Summary | 11 |
| Method Summary | 12 |
| Sample Summary | 13 |
| Chain of Custody | 14 |
| | 15 |
| | |

NEG

POS

PQL PRES

QC RER

RL

RPD

TEF

TEQ

TNTC

| | Definitions/Glossary | | |
|--------------------------|---|-------------------|---|
| Client: Ranger | Environmental Services, Inc | Job ID: 890-843-1 | |
| Project/Site: Bo | | SDG: 5198 | |
| Qualifiers | | | |
| GC Semi VOA Qualifier | Qualifier Description | | Ī |
| | Indicates the analyte was analyzed for but not detected. | | 1 |
| | | | |
| Glossary | | | |
| Abbreviation | These commonly used abbreviations may or may not be present in this report. | | |
| (– | Listed under the "D" column to designate that the result is reported on a dry weight basis | | |
| 6R | Percent Recovery | | |
| SFL | Contains Free Liquid | | |
| CFU CNF | Colony Forming Unit Contains No Free Liquid | | |
| | Duplicate Error Ratio (normalized absolute difference) | | |
| Dil Fac | Dilution Factor | | |
| DL | Detection Limit (DoD/DOE) | | |
| DL, RA, RE, IN | Indicates a Dilution, Re-analysis, Re-extraction, or additional Initial metals/anion analysis of the sample | | |
| DLC | Decision Level Concentration (Radiochemistry) | | |
| EDL | Estimated Detection Limit (Dioxin) | | |
| LOD | Limit of Detection (DoD/DOE) | | |
| LOQ | Limit of Quantitation (DoD/DOE) | | |
| MCL | EPA recommended "Maximum Contaminant Level" | | |
| MDA | Minimum Detectable Activity (Radiochemistry) | | |
| MDC | Minimum Detectable Concentration (Radiochemistry) | | |
| MDL | Method Detection Limit | | |
| ML | Minimum Level (Dioxin) | | |
| MPN | Most Probable Number | | |
| MQL | Method Quantitation Limit | | |
| NC | Not Calculated Not Detected at the reporting limit (or MDL or EDL if shown) | | |

Negative / Absent

Positive / Present Practical Quantitation Limit

Relative Error Ratio (Radiochemistry)

Toxicity Equivalent Factor (Dioxin)

Too Numerous To Count

Toxicity Equivalent Quotient (Dioxin)

Reporting Limit or Requested Limit (Radiochemistry)

Relative Percent Difference, a measure of the relative difference between two points

Presumptive Quality Control

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Case Narrative

| Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc |
|--|
| Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 |

Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

Job ID: 890-843-1

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Narrative

Job Narrative 890-843-1

Receipt

The samples were received on 6/22/2021 9:39 AM. Unless otherwise noted below, the samples arrived in good condition, and, where required, properly preserved and on ice. The temperature of the cooler at receipt time was 7.8°C

GC Semi VOA

No additional analytical or quality issues were noted, other than those described above or in the Definitions/ Glossary page.

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

Lab Sample ID: 890-843-1

Client Sample ID: EX-4(16)A

| Date | Collected: | 06/22/21 | 08:38 |
|------|------------|----------|-------|
| Dete | Dessived | 06/22/24 | 00.20 |

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Date Received: 06/22/21 09:39

| Sample | Depth: | 0 - | 2 | | |
|--------|--------|-----|---|--|--|
| | | | | | |

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Rang | e Organics (D | RO) (GC) | | | | | | | |
|---|---------------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:13 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:13 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:13 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <49.9 | U | 49.9 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:13 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:13 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 125 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:13 | 1 |

Client Sample ID: EX-4(17)A Date Collected: 06/22/21 08:42

Date Received: 06/22/21 09:39

Sample Depth: 0 - 4

Lab Sample ID: 890-843-2 Matrix: Solid

5

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) Analyte Result Qualifier RL MDL Unit Prepared Analyzed Dil Fac D Gasoline Range Organics <50.0 U 50.0 15.0 mg/Kg 06/23/21 09:28 06/23/21 13:34 (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over <50.0 U 50.0 15.0 mg/Kg 06/23/21 09:28 06/23/21 13:34 1 C10-C28) Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) <50.0 U 50.0 15.0 mg/Kg 06/23/21 09:28 06/23/21 13:34 Total TPH <50.0 U 50.0 15.0 mg/Kg 06/23/21 09:28 06/23/21 13:34 1 Surrogate Prepared Dil Fac %Recovery Qualifier Limits Analyzed 1-Chlorooctane 06/23/21 09:28 06/23/21 13:34 100 70 - 130 1 o-Terphenyl 124 70 - 130 06/23/21 09:28 06/23/21 13:34 1

Client Sample ID: EX-4(18)A

Date Collected: 06/22/21 08:45

Date Received: 06/22/21 09:39

Sample Depth: 0 - 4

| Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Rang | ge Organics (D | RO) (GC) | | | | | | | |
|---|----------------|-----------|----------|------|-------|---|----------------|----------------|---------|
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | RL | MDL | Unit | D | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:55 | 1 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:55 | 1 |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:55 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50.0 | U | 50.0 | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:55 | 1 |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | Prepared | Analyzed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 101 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:55 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 125 | | 70 - 130 | | | | 06/23/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 13:55 | 1 |

Matrix: Solid

Lab Sample ID: 890-843-3

Matrix: Solid

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) Matrix: Solid

| _ | | | | Percent Surrogate Recovery (Acceptance Limits) | |
|----------------------|------------------------|----------|----------|--|----|
| | | 1CO1 | OTPH1 | | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | (70-130) | (70-130) | | 5 |
| 880-3319-A-1-C MS | Matrix Spike | 87 | 90 | | |
| 880-3319-A-1-D MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | 92 | 98 | | 6 |
| 890-843-1 | EX-4(16)A | 101 | 125 | | |
| 890-843-2 | EX-4(17)A | 100 | 124 | | |
| 890-843-3 | EX-4(18)A | 101 | 125 | | |
| LCS 880-4499/2-A | Lab Control Sample | 102 | 115 | | 8 |
| LCSD 880-4499/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | 104 | 120 | | |
| MB 880-4499/1-A | Method Blank | 97 | 119 | | 9 |
| Surrogate Legend | | | | | |
| 1CO = 1-Chlorooctane | | | | | |
| OTPH = o-Terphenyl | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | 13 |
| | | | | | |

Page 203 of 298

Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

Prep Type: Total/NA

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

QC Sample Results

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC)

| Lab Sample ID: MB 880-4499/1 | -A | | | | | | | | | Client Sa | mple ID: I | Method | Diarik |
|---|---|-----------------|---|---|------|-------|--------------------------------|-----|----------|-------------------------------|---|---|--|
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | Prep T | ype: To | otal/NA |
| Analysis Batch: 4494 | | | | | | | | | | | | p Batch | |
| | M | З МВ | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Analyte | Resu | t Qualifier | RL | | MDL | Unit | | D | Pi | repared | Analyz | ed | Dil Fac |
| Gasoline Range Organics | <50. | | 50.0 | | | mg/Kg | | _ | | 3/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 | | 1 |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | 0010 | | | | | | 00,2 | | 00/20/21 | | · |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | <50. | 0 U | 50.0 | | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | | 06/23 | 3/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 | 10:48 | 1 |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Oll Range Organics (Over C28-C36) | <50. | 0 U | 50.0 | | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | | 06/23 | 3/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 | 10:48 | 1 |
| Total TPH | <50. | D U | 50.0 | | 15.0 | mg/Kg | | | 06/23 | 3/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 | 10:48 | 1 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | M | B MB | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recover | Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | PI | repared | Analyz | ed | Dil Fac |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 9 | 7 | 70 - 130 | | | | | | 06/2 | 3/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 | 10:48 | 1 |
| o-Terphenyl | 11 | 9 | 70 - 130 | | | | | | 06/2 | 3/21 09:28 | 06/23/21 | 10:48 | 1 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID: LCS 880-4499/ | 2-A | | | | | | | С | lient | Sample | ID: Lab Co | ontrol S | Sample |
| Matrix: Solid | | | | | | | | | | | Prep T | ype: To | otal/NA |
| Analysis Batch: 4494 | | | | | | | | | | | Pre | p Batch | n: 4499 |
| | | | Spike | LCS | LCS | | | | | | %Rec. | | |
| Analyte | | | Added | Result | Qual | ifier | Unit | | D | %Rec | Limits | | |
| Gasoline Range Organics | | | 1000 | 852.5 | | | mg/Kg | | | 85 | 70 - 130 | | |
| (GRO)-C6-C10 | | | | | | | 0 0 | | | | | | |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over | | | 1000 | 1003 | | | mg/Kg | | | 100 | 70 - 130 | | |
| 010 000 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| C10-C28) | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | LCS LC | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery Qu | | Limits | | | | | | | | | | |
| | %Recovery Q <i>u</i> 102 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery Qu | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 | | | | Cli | ent | Sam | ple ID: La | ab Contro | - | |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 | | | | Cli | ent | Sam | ple ID: La | | l Samp ype: To | |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 | | | | Cli | ent | Sam | ple ID: La | Prep T | - | otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 | LCSD | LCSI | D | Cli | ent | Sam | ple ID: Li | Prep T | ype: To | otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 | LCSD Result | | | Cli Unit | ent | Sam | ple ID: La %Rec | Prep T Prej | ype: To | otal/NA n: 4499 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike | | | | | ent | | - | Prep T Prej %Rec. | ype: To p Batch | otal/NA n: 4499 RPD |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added | Result | | | Unit | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Pre %Rec. Limits | ype: To p Batch | n: 4499 RPD Limit |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added | Result | | | Unit | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Pre %Rec. Limits | ype: To p Batch | n: 4499 RPD Limit |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | %Recovery QU 102 115 | | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 | Dtal/NA 1: 4499 RPD Limit 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over | %Recovery Qu 102 115 9/3-A | alifier | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 | Dtal/NA 1: 4499 RPD Limit 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <u>%Recovery</u> Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 | Dtal/NA 1: 4499 RPD Limit 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate | <u>%Recovery</u> Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 | Dtal/NA 1: 4499 RPD Limit 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery Qu 102 102 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 | Dtal/NA 1: 4499 RPD Limit 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate | <u>%Recovery</u> Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 | Dtal/NA 1: 4499 RPD Limit 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | %Recovery Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Pre %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 4 | btal/NA 1: 4499 RPD <u>Limit</u> 20 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane | %Recovery Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 4 | tal/NA n: 4499 RPD Limit 20 20 |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl | %Recovery Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch 7 4 : Matrix ype: To | A Spike otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-4 | %Recovery Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 | | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch RPD 7 4 | A Spike otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-4 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery Qu 102 115 9/3-A | sD | 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 <i>Limits</i> 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 | Qual | | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch 7 4 : Matrix ype: To | A Spike otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-4 Matrix: Solid | %Recovery Qu 102 102 115 9/3-A LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 104 120 CMS Main | sD alifier - | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 1000 1000 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 1045 | Qual | ifier | Unit mg/Kg | ent | | %Rec | Prep T Prep %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Sample ID: Prep T Prep T | ype: To p Batch 7 4 : Matrix ype: To | A Spike otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 | %Recovery Qu 102 102 115 9/3-A LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 104 120 CMS Sample Sa | sD alifier - | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 1000 1000 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 1045 MS | Qual | ifier | Unit mg/Kg mg/Kg | ent | <u>D</u> | %Rec 91 104 | Prep T Pre %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch 7 4 : Matrix ype: To | A Spike otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte | %Recovery Qu 102 102 115 9/3-A LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 104 120 CMS Sample Sa Result Qu | sD alifier - | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 1000 1000 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 1045 MS Result | Qual | ifier | Unit mg/Kg mg/Kg Unit | ent | <u>D</u> | %Rec 91 104 Client S | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch 7 4 : Matrix ype: To | A Spike otal/NA |
| Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: LCSD 880-449 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) Surrogate 1-Chlorooctane o-Terphenyl Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-4 Matrix: Solid Analysis Batch: 4494 Analyte Gasoline Range Organics | %Recovery Qu 102 102 115 9/3-A LCSD LC %Recovery Qu 104 120 CMS Sample Sa Result Qu | sD alifier - | 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 Spike Added 1000 1000 1000 1000 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | Result 911.7 1045 MS Result | Qual | ifier | Unit mg/Kg mg/Kg Unit | ent | <u>D</u> | %Rec 91 104 Client S | Prep T Prej %Rec. Limits 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 70 - 130 | ype: To p Batch 7 4 : Matrix ype: To | A Spike otal/NA |

5

Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

QC Sample Results

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Method: 8015B NM - Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) (Continued)

Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-C MS Matrix: Solid

Analysis Batch: 4494

| | MS | MS | |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 87 | | 70 - 130 |
| o-Terphenyl | 90 | | 70 - 130 |

Lab Sample ID: 880-3319-A-1-D MSD Matrix: Solid

| Analysis Batch: 4494 | | | | | | | | | Pre | p Batch | : 4499 |
|---|-----------|-----------|----------|--------|-----------|-------|---|------|----------|---------|--------|
| - | Sample | Sample | Spike | MSD | MSD | | | | %Rec. | | RPD |
| Analyte | Result | Qualifier | Added | Result | Qualifier | Unit | D | %Rec | Limits | RPD | Limit |
| Gasoline Range Organics (GRO)-C6-C10 | <49.7 | U | 997 | 909.5 | | mg/Kg | | 91 | 70 - 130 | 15 | 20 |
| Diesel Range Organics (Over C10-C28) | <49.7 | U | 997 | 1045 | | mg/Kg | | 105 | 70 - 130 | 7 | 20 |
| | MSD | MSD | | | | | | | | | |
| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits | | | | | | | | |
| 1-Chlorooctane | 92 | | 70 - 130 | | | | | | | | |

| Surrogate | %Recovery | Qualifier | Limits |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| 1-Chlorooctane | 92 | | 70 - 130 |
| o-Terphenyl | 98 | | 70 - 130 |

Client Sample ID: Matrix Spike

Client Sample ID: Matrix Spike Duplicate

Prep Type: Total/NA

Prep Type: Total/NA

Prep Batch: 4499

Job ID: 890-843-1

Page 205 of 298

SDG: 5198

13

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

QC Association Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

GC Semi VOA

Analysis Batch: 4494

| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Ргер Туре | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
|--------------------|------------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|------------|
| 890-843-1 | EX-4(16)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| 890-843-2 | EX-4(17)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| 890-843-3 | EX-4(18)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| MB 880-4499/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| LCS 880-4499/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| LCSD 880-4499/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| 880-3319-A-1-C MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| 880-3319-A-1-D MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8015B NM | 4499 |
| Prep Batch: 4499 | | | | | |
| Lab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Prep Type | Matrix | Method | Prep Batch |
| 890-843-1 | EX-4(16)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-843-2 | EX-4(17)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 890-843-3 | EX-4(18)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| MB 880-4499/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

| 890-843-2 | EX-4(17)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
|--------------------|------------------------|----------|-------|-------------|--|
| 890-843-3 | EX-4(18)A | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| MB 880-4499/1-A | Method Blank | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCS 880-4499/2-A | Lab Control Sample | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| LCSD 880-4499/3-A | Lab Control Sample Dup | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 880-3319-A-1-C MS | Matrix Spike | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |
| 880-3319-A-1-D MSD | Matrix Spike Duplicate | Total/NA | Solid | 8015NM Prep | |

SDG: 5198

5

8 9

Job ID: 890-843-1

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Lab Chronicle

Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

Matrix: Solid

Matrix: Solid

9

Lab Sample ID: 890-843-1

Client Sample ID: EX-4(16)A Date Collected: 06/22/21 08:38

Date Received: 06/22/21 09:39

Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Ргер Туре | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.02 g | 10 mL | 4499 | 06/23/21 09:28 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4494 | 06/23/21 13:13 | AJ | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4(17)A Date Collected: 06/22/21 08:42 Date Received: 06/22/21 09:39

| _ | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4499 | 06/23/21 09:28 | DM | XEN MID |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4494 | 06/23/21 13:34 | AJ | XEN MID |

Client Sample ID: EX-4(18)A

Date Collected: 06/22/21 08:45 Date Received: 06/22/21 09:39

| Lab Sample ID: 890-843 | -3 |
|------------------------|-----|
| Matrix: So | lid |

| | Batch | Batch | | Dil | Initial | Final | Batch | Prepared | | | |
|-----------|----------|-------------|-----|--------|---------|--------|--------|----------------|---------|---------|--|
| Prep Type | Туре | Method | Run | Factor | Amount | Amount | Number | or Analyzed | Analyst | Lab | |
| Total/NA | Prep | 8015NM Prep | | | 10.01 g | 10 mL | 4499 | 06/23/21 09:28 | DM | XEN MID | |
| Total/NA | Analysis | 8015B NM | | 1 | | | 4494 | 06/23/21 13:55 | AJ | XEN MID | |

Laboratory References:

XEN MID = Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704-5440

SDG: 5198

10

Job ID: 890-843-1

Accreditation/Certification Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Laboratory: Eurofins Xenco, Midland

Unless otherwise noted, all analytes for this laboratory were covered under each accreditation/certification below.

| Authority | | ogram | Identification Number | Expiration Date |
|------------------------|--------------------------------|---------------------------------|---|-----------------------|
| Texas | NE | ELAP | T104704400-20-21 | 06-30-21 |
| The following analytes | are included in this report by | t the leheratory is not cortif | in al last the analysis and the active Their list and | |
| the agency does not of | 1 / | it the laboratory is not certin | ied by the governing authority. This list ma | ay include analytes f |
| 0, | 1 / | Matrix | Analyte | ay include analytes f |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Method Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1

Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

| Method | Method Description | Protocol | Laboratory | |
|---------------|--|-------------------------------------|------------|---|
| 3015B NM | Diesel Range Organics (DRO) (GC) | SW846 | XEN MID | |
| 015NM Prep | Microextraction | SW846 | XEN MID | |
| Protocol Refe | rences: | | | |
| SW846 = ' | Test Methods For Evaluating Solid Waste, Physical/Chemical Methods", Third Edi | ion, November 1986 And Its Updates. | | |
| | | 5440 | | |
| XEN MID | Eurofins Xenco, Midland, 1211 W. Florida Ave, Midland, TX 79701, TEL (432)704 | -5440 | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | 1 |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |

Protocol References:

Laboratory References:

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Sample Summary

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc Project/Site: Boise Federal #1 Job ID: 890-843-1 SDG: 5198

| ab Sample ID | Client Sample ID | Matrix | Collected | Received | Asset ID | |
|--------------|------------------|--------|----------------|----------------|----------|---|
| 0-843-1 | EX-4(16)A | Solid | 06/22/21 08:38 | 06/22/21 09:39 | | 4 |
| 90-843-2 | EX-4(17)A | Solid | 06/22/21 08:42 | 06/22/21 09:39 | | |
| 90-843-3 | EX-4(18)A | Solid | 06/22/21 08:45 | 06/22/21 09:39 | | 5 |
| | | | | | | Ģ |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | 8 |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | 1 |
| | | | | | | ſ |
| | | | | | | |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| | | 4 ACLO 17.77.9 | | e Llittan | Lice | | ωī |
|--|---|--|---|---|--|---|-----|
| Received by: (Signature) Date/Time | Relinquished by: (Signature) | Date/Time | ure) | Received by: (Signature) | | Relinquished by: (Signature) | |
| tions ontrol | Notice: Signature of this document and relinquishment of samples constitutes a valid purchase order from client company to Xenco. Its affiliates and subcontractors. It assigns standard terms and conditions of service. Xenco will be liable only for the cost of samples and shall not assume any responsibility for any losses or expenses incurred by the client if such losses are due to circumstances beyond the control of Xenco. A minimum charge of \$7.00 will be applied to each project and a charge of \$5 for each sample submitted to Xenco, but not analyzed. These terms will be enforced unless previously <u>neovialed</u> | ompany to Xenco, its affiliates and su or expenses incurred by the client if d to Xenco, but not analyzed. These t | se order from client c sibility for any losses each sample submitte | s constitutes a valid purcha hall not assume any respon yject and a charge of \$5 for | shment of sample of samples and s pplied to each pro | Notice: Signature of this document and relinquis of service. Xenco will be liable only for the cost of Xenco. A minimum charge of \$75.00 will be a | |
| 5 Ni K Se Ag SiO2 Na Sr TI Sn U V Zn 1631/245.1/7470 /7471 : Hg | Cd Ca Cr Co Cu Fe Pb Mg Mn Mo Co Cu Pb Mn Mo Ni Se Ag Ti U | 11 AI Sb As Ba Be B (A Sb As Ba Be Cd Cr (| 13PPM Texas 11 LP 6010: 8RCRA : | 8RCRA 13PPM 9d TCLP / SPLP 6010: | 6 020: to be analyzi | Total 200.7 / 6010 200.8 / 6020: Circle Method(s) and Metal(s) to be analyzed | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | Т |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | - × | 4-0 | 5480 + | 1- | EX-4(18) A | |
| | | - × | 0-4 | t480 | | Ex -4 (11) A | |
| | | × | 0-2 | 6/22/21 0838 | Sozr 6 | EX-4(16)A | |
| Sample Comments | | Numt | Depth | Date Time Sampled Sampled | Matrix s | Sample Identification | Lab |
| received by 4:00pm | | pH | | Total Containers: | N/A | Sample Custody Seals: Yes No | |
| TAT starts the day received by the lab, if | | | -0.2 | Correction Factor: | N/A | Cooler Custody Seals: Yes N | |
| Zn Acetato+ NaOH: Zn | 890-843 Chain of Custody | | 5 | LNN-00 | No | Received Intact: | |
| NaOH: Na | | | r ID No | Thermometer ID | Temp Blank: | Temperature (°C): 8.0 / | |
| | | | 3 | | | PO#: | |
| HNO3: HN | | | Due Date: 5/33/21 | Due | 60 F | Sampler's Name: Pr W. KLERJARF | |
| None: NO | | | 24 HR | Rush: | × | EDOY | |
| MeOH: Me | | Code | | Routine | | 8615 | |
| Preservative Codes | ANALYSIS REQUEST | - | Turn Around | Т | FEOERAL #1 | Project Name: Borst Fco | |
| Deliverables: EDD ADaPT Other: | WILL & RANGER ENV. UM Deliverat | | : MARE RANGERENV. COM | Email: | 556 | | |
| Reporting:Level II CLevel III PST/UST TRRP Level IV | 79706 Reporting | MEOLAND TX | City, State ZIP: | | 78720 | | |
| State of Project: | | | Add | | 179 | Po Box | |
| Program: UST/PST PRP Brownfields RRC Superfund | Program | ame: KEVEN GLALA | Company Name: | L SERVICES | ENVERONMENTAL SERVICES | RUNSER | |
| Work Order Comments | TWC. | erent) ENG RESOURCES, I | Bill to: (If different) | | | Project Manager: MAX Cont | |
| www.xenco.com Page I of I | Midiano, IX (432) / עש-פאעט בוב ראסט, IX (פרוס) ספס-פארס בעטטטיק, IX (פטט) / פארי בפט טופסוטיפע, IXII (דירע) / עד-פארט Phoenix, AZ (480) 355-0900 Atlanta,GA (770) 449-8800 Tampa,FL (813) 620-2000 West Palm Beach, FL (561) 689-6701 | 70) 449-8800 Tampa,FL (813) 620 | 0900 Atlanta,GA (7 | Midiand, I X (432) // Phoenix,AZ (480) 355- | | | |
| | NAntonio,TX (210) 509-3334 | Houston,TX (281) 240-4200 Dallas,TX (214) 902-0300 San Antonio,TX (210) 509-334 | ton,TX (281) 240-42 | Hous | | LABORATO | r |
| Work Order No: | tody | Chain of Custody | | | נ | | |

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM



Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

Job Number: 890-843-1 SDG Number: 5198

Login Number: 843 List Source: Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad List Number: 1

| Creator: Clifton, Cloe | | | |
|--|--------|---------|---|
| Question | Answer | Comment | |
| The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact. | True | | |
| Sample custody seals, if present, are intact. | True | | |
| The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or tampered with. | True | | |
| Samples were received on ice. | True | | |
| Cooler Temperature is acceptable. | True | | |
| Cooler Temperature is recorded. | True | | |
| COC is present. | True | | |
| COC is filled out in ink and legible. | True | | |
| COC is filled out with all pertinent information. | True | | |
| Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC? | True | | |
| There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC. | True | | |
| Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate HTs) | True | | |
| Sample containers have legible labels. | True | | 1 |
| Containers are not broken or leaking. | True | | |
| Sample collection date/times are provided. | True | | |
| Appropriate sample containers are used. | True | | |
| Sample bottles are completely filled. | True | | |
| Sample Preservation Verified. | N/A | | |
| There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested MS/MSDs | True | | |
| Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is | N/A | | |

iring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is <6mm (1/4").

Login Sample Receipt Checklist

Answer

True

True

True

True True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

True

Comment

Client: Ranger Environmental Services, Inc

The cooler's custody seal, if present, is intact.

The cooler or samples do not appear to have been compromised or

There are no discrepancies between the containers received and the COC.

Samples are received within Holding Time (excluding tests with immediate

There is sufficient vol. for all requested analyses, incl. any requested

Containers requiring zero headspace have no headspace or bubble is

Sample custody seals, if present, are intact.

Login Number: 843

Creator: Copeland, Tatiana

Samples were received on ice.

Cooler Temperature is acceptable. Cooler Temperature is recorded.

COC is filled out in ink and legible.

Sample containers have legible labels.

Containers are not broken or leaking.

Sample bottles are completely filled.

Sample Preservation Verified.

Sample collection date/times are provided.

Appropriate sample containers are used.

COC is filled out with all pertinent information.

Is the Field Sampler's name present on COC?

List Number: 2

tampered with.

COC is present.

HTs)

MS/MSDs

<6mm (1/4").

Question

Job Number: 890-843-1 SDG Number: 5198

List Source: Eurofins Xenco, Midland List Creation: 06/23/21 11:31 AM

| -1 | |
|------------------|---|
| 98 1 d | |
| М | |
| _ | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | 1 |

Eurofins Xenco, Carlsbad Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

ATTACHMENT 5 - SEED MIXTURE DATA

Seed Mixture 2, for Sandy Sites

The holder shall seed all disturbed areas with the seed mixture listed below. The seed mixture shall be planted in the amounts specified in pounds of pure live seed (PLS)* per acre. There shall be <u>no</u> primary or secondary noxious weeds in the seed mixture. Seed will be tested and the viability testing of seed will be done in accordance with State law (s) and within nine (9) months prior to purchase. Commercial seed will be either certified or registered seed. The seed container will be tagged in accordance with State law(s) and available for inspection by the authorized officer.

Seed will be planted using a drill equipped with a depth regulator to ensure proper depth of planting where drilling is possible. The seed mixture will be evenly and uniformly planted over the disturbed area (smaller/heavier seeds have a tendency to drop the bottom of the drill and are planted first). The holder shall take appropriate measures to ensure this does not occur. Where drilling is not possible, seed will be broadcast and the area shall be raked or chained to cover the seed. When broadcasting the seed, the pounds per acre are to be doubled. The seeding will be repeated until a satisfactory stand is established as determined by the authorized officer. Evaluation of growth will not be made before completion of at least one full growing season after seeding.

Species to be planted in pounds of pure live seed* per acre:

| Species | l <u>b/acre</u> |
|--|-----------------|
| Sand dropseed (Sporobolus cryptandrus) Sand love grass (Eragrostis trichodes) | 1.0 1.0 |
| Plains bristlegrass (Setaria macrostachya) | 2.0 |

*Pounds of pure live seed:

Pounds of seed **x** percent purity **x** percent germination = pounds pure live seed

ATTACHMENT 6 – WASTE MANIFESTS
| Weogresources EC | G RESOURCES MAN | IFEST Disposal Ticket # 143 E15 |
|--|---|---|
| | | |
| 0 | 141 | |
| WELL NAME BOISE F | Pho Pho | ne# 432 848 9170 |
| | AFE # , | PI# 30-015-33735 |
| Al Marine Long to the American Marine | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖬 End Dump |
| A1 1 | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mcteos | Irucking The | |
| Driver Name OS DD | H Ommande | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 HL | llem Transport | er Phone # 575825 026 |
| city_tbbbj | State_NM | ZIP 88240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Wasi | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE / CC | land 111 |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | | una |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | at) - |
| | VASHOUT LOCATION | |
| and the second second | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | | 1444 |
| A strategy of the | | |
| | | |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KENIN BLACK Print Name Sinn y POWERS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KENIN BLACK Print Name Sinn y POWERS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KENIN BLACK Print Name Sinn y POWERS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Date Children Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| Deogresources EO | G RESOURCES MAN | Manifest # 11902 IFEST Disposal Ticket # <u>143815</u> |
|--|---|--|
| | | N 🗆 FACILITIES |
| | # 1 | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fed | Pho | me# 432 848 9170 |
| | AFE # | API# 30-015 33735 |
| / | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | The second secon |
| Transporter Company Makers | Truking | |
| Driver Name | BAMONO | R |
| WHP # 7328 | _ Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| | | ter Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| a server of the server and the server and the server of th | VM State NM | ZIP |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | 21F 00 & 7.0 |
| | ate the name of the intended Disposal / Was | hout / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 109 | land |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | VASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | Select we material a norcate the volum | en en manage de la construcción de |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | □ WBM |
| | | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| FLOWBACK | | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Circle Units | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | Circle Units | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | Circle Units | U WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yo BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | WBM CUTTINGS L5 / TONS Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Curyo/ BB EOG REP/GENERATOR Signature | U WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME <u>20</u> KEVIN BLACK Print Name <u>GIANY POWERS</u> | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Orcle Units Curron BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | WBM CUTTINGS L5 / TONS Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME <u>20</u> KEVIN BLACK Print Name <u>GIANY POWERS</u> | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yo BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | U WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANY POWERS Print Name Angol Owners | | UWBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME <u>20</u> KEVIN BLACK Print Name <u>Gimmy Powers</u> Print Name <u>Angol Ovorg</u> LAN | | UWBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS FLUIDE ZO KEVIN BLACK Print Name Ging Powers Print Name Angel Doord LAN Disposal Name LE | | UWBM CUTTINGS |

-

| Weogresources EC | G RESOURCES MAN | IFEST Disposal Ticket # 14 3 |
|--|--|--|
| | | N 🗖 FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME BOISE Feel | # Pho | one # 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME | | API# 30-015-73735 |
| Participant of States and States | | U Vac Truck Find Dump |
| na la companya da companya | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateo To | wakiz | |
| Driver Name | | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hc/ | | er Phone # 575 825 026 |
| City Helds | State NM | ZIP_82240 |
| Indiana India | PLANNED SERVICE rate the name of the intended Disposal / Wast | iout/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | 1 1 | and Ilr |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| a state h | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | □ OBM CUTTINGS | □ ₩ВМ |
| | | |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | LI WBM COTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | |
| 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1 | | .5 / TONS |
| | | |
| | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 REVINBUACK | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | |
| | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | .5 / TONS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 REVINBUACK | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR | 5 / TONS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 REVINBUACK | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | S / TONS Date Time |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 REVIN BUACK Print Name GIMM POWERS | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORZER To be completed by Transporter | 5 / TONS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 REVIN BUACK Print Name GIMM POWERS | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORZER To be completed by Transporter | 5 / TONS Date Date Date Date Date |
| Print Name Angel Ocorco | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature | 5 / TONS Date Date Date Date Time Time |
| Print Name Angel Ocorco | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORZER To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature DFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | S / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |
| Print Name Angel Ocorco | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature | S / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |

| Weog resources | EOG RESOURCES MAN | Manifest # 11898 FEST Disposal Ticket # 143886 |
|---|--|--|
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOSSE. | Factoral #1 Pho | ne#432 848 95 |
| RIG NAMEN/A | | |
| | ALL# A | PI# |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Moc | teo trucking | |
| Driver Name | 3 | |
| WHP#7326 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address #Lac | Hallun Transporte | Phone # 575 828 0265 |
| citytdd | | ZIP 88240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | land 11C |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | MATERIAL | And the second sec |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND | PIT WATER |
| | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| | FRESH WATER OBM | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER S OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER S Circle Units OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER S OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OILY WASTE WATER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OILY WASTE WATER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM UTTINGS TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER S Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR S Signature TRANSPORTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM UWBM CUTTINGS Date Time |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM UTTINGS TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS Date Time Date Time Time Time Time |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS Date Time Date Time Time Time Date Time |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM UTTINGS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |

| Released | to to | Imaging: | 11/ | /1/ | /2021 | 9:23:51 | AM |
|----------|-------|----------|-----|-----|-------|---------|----|

| <i>eog resources</i> | EOG RESOURCES MAN | Manifest # 11897 IFEST Disposal Ticket # 143785 |
|---|--|---|
| | | N 🗖 FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME BOISE | Foderas #1 Pho | ne# 432 848 9176 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # P | API# 30 015 33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | Vac Truck End Dump |
| Transporter Company (| noteo trudking | |
| WHP # 7328 Transporter Address # 420 City HCF | i indisport | er Phone # 575 828 0265 zip \$75 88340 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | VIDC. |
| ビ DISPOSAL | | and Mc |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOU | T DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| U WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| ப் семент | FRAC SAND | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | □ TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | U WBM |
| LI PLOWBACK | | □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SC | | |
| | Circle Units Que / BBL | S / TONS |
| | Circle Units CYC / BBL | S / TONS |
| | | S / TONS Date |
| KEUM BLACK | | |
| | | Date |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | Date |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR IEMS Signature Por TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date |
| VOLUME DU KENIN BLACK Print Name GIMBY POUL | EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR IEMS Signature RANSPORTER TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date <u>1</u> Date <u>1/21/21</u> Time |
| VOLUME DU KENIN BLACK Print Name GIMBY POUL | EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR IEM S Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | Date <u>1</u> Time Date <u>6/21/21</u> Time VASTE |

| | G RESOURCES MAN | IFEST Disposal Ticket | * 143885 |
|---|---|---|-----------------------|
| | | N 🛛 FACILITIES | |
| WELL NAME BOISE | Forderal #1 pho | me#_432 848 | 9170 |
| | | API # 80 015 | 81735 |
| rent see | | U Vac Truck | End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| Transporter Company MOD | o trucking | | |
| Driver Name WHP # 73295 | Contraction of the second | | |
| 1/20 1 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | and the second second |
| | 1-0 000 | ter Phone # 575 82 | 5 0265 |
| City | PLANNED SERVICE | ZIP_0024C | - |
| ./ | icate the name of the intended Disposal / Was | 1 | |
| d Disposal | DISPOSAL SITE | x land lic | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | CRP NAME | | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volum | | |
| | server the internal of indicate the volum | | |
| | | | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM UTTINGS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units / BE | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM UTTINGS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM UTTINGS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR Circle Context of the | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS UBLS / TONS Date Time | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUND BLACK Print Name STARY POWOrs Print Name Angl Ovorge | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS UBLS / TONS Date Time Date Time Time | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUND BLACK Print Name STARY POWOrs Print Name Angl Ovorge | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS UBACUTTINGS UB | |

| Received by | • OCD : | 8/2/2021 | 10:49:18 | AM |
|-------------|----------------|----------|----------|----|
| | | | | |
| 回服器 | 1 | | | |

| | G RESOURCES MANIF | EST Disposal Ticket # 143 78 | 22 |
|---|---|---|----|
| | | G FACILITIES | |
| WELLNAME Boise Fed | Phone | # 432-848-9170 | |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # AP | 1# 30-015-33735 | |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump | _ |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| ansporter Company Mateos Trus | king | | |
| Driver Name LUS | Alica | | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # 190 Frailer # | Transport Ticket # | |
| the second states and s | | rPhone # 4800 575 825 0265 | - |
| Transporter Address # <u>420 Hallen</u> | the second s | | |
| city Hobbs | State_NM | ZIP 88240 | |
| Indica | PLANNED SERVICE the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | mt/CRP | |
| DISPOSAL | | ad 116 | |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | | _ |
| the second second | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | | C. Sectors | |
| | | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER | |
| | FRESH WATER OBM | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | | |
| | 6 | _5 / TONS | |
| 20 | Circle Units Cu Yo / BBI | -5 / TONS | _ |
| VOLUME 20 | EOG REP / GENERATOR | and the second se | |
| | | | - |
| | | Date | |
| | | | |
| VOLUME 20 PEVIN BLACK Print Name GINNY POWERS | | Date | _ |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| YEVIN BLACK Print Name GINNY POWERS | Signature TRANSPORTEX Transporter | Time Date | |
| VIN BLACK Print Name GINNY POWERS | Signature Gransporter | | |
| VIN BLACK Print Name GINNY POWERS | Signature TRANSPORTEX TRANSPORTEX To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature OF RECEIPT OF | Time Date Time WASTE | |
| VIN BLACK Print Name GINNY POWERS | Signature TRANSPORTEX TRANSPORTEX To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature S | Time Date Time WASTE | |
| VIN BLACK Print Name GINNY POWERS | Signature TRANSPORTEX TRANSPORTEX To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature OF RECEIPT OF | Time Date Time WASTE | |

| ©eogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIFES | |
|--|---|-----------------------|
| | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION | - FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME Boise Fed #1 | Phone #_ | 432- 848-9170 |
| ala | | 30-015-33735 |
| RIG NAME <u>N/A</u> | | UVac Truck & End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos Tru | cking | |
| Driver Name 2085 | Nasa | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # 190 ATrailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Halle | | one # 575-825 0265 |
| City | **] | 88231 |
| would be available to the second s | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| | e the name of the intended Disposal / Washout 7 | d IIc |
| . E-DISPOSAL | | <u> </u> |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY WA | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| and the state of the | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| | D OBM | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | 🗖 WBM |
| | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units CarYd / BBLS | / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Valley RLACK | (D) | Date |
| Kevin BLACK Andres | O. TE_ | Time |
| Print Name OT ANG FONDS | | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | 1/2/22 |
| | 11 | Date 6/16/21 |
| Print Name Angel Orozio | Signature | Time |
| | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WAS | STE |
| and the second s | To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND, LLC | T |
| Disposal Name | 6367#HOBBS HWY MM64 EAS CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | Date |
| | 676-887-4048 | Time |

| Deogresources EOC | G RESOURCES MANIFI | Manifest # 119016 EST Disposal Ticket # <u>143</u> 782 |
|--|--|---|
| | | |
| | set i | |
| WELL NAME Boise Fee | Phone # | 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAMEN/A | AFE #API # | 30-015-33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖝 End Dump |
| | To be completed by Transporter | 開始でも認定に開催します。 |
| Transporter Company Mateos Tru | cking | |
| Driver Name <u>605</u> | Voce | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck #Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # <u>420 Halla</u> | | |
| City_HeSS | State NM ZI | P |
| India | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Washour | ¢/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | and IIC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | | |
| | MATERIAL | at a man |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | D FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | □ WBM |
| E FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | C |
| VOLUME_20 | Circle Units Cu Yd 7 BBLS | TONS |
| 2 | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KeVIN BLACK | <u> </u> | Date |
| Cine Anars | _ Signature _ Can Jan | Time |
| Print Name 9/11/19 Paver | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | 1/4/2 |
| | /// | Date 6/16/04 |
| | | Time |
| Print Name Angel O-ozu | _ Signature | |
| Finite Hanne - 1 1 segle 1 | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | |
| Finite Hanne - 1 1 segle 1 | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND 11 C | VASTE |
| Finite Hanne - 1 1 segle 1 | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | VASTE |

| Oeogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIF | |
|--|--|---|
| | | □ FACILITIES |
| | 41 | 1177 448 9170 |
| WELL NAME Boise Fed | | <u>432 848 9170</u> |
| | AFE # API : | * 30-015-33735 |
| all the manufacture and | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump |
| M.L. T. | To be completed by Transporter | All (9 |
| Transporter Company Mates Truc | | |
| Driver Name ASTS MC | Truck # 1910 7 Trailer # | and the second se |
| WHP# 7328 | | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Helle | | Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| city_Hobby | StateN_M Z | IP_88240 |
| indicat | PLANNED SERVICE the name of the intended Disposal / Washou | it/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE leg la | nd. |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W. | ASHOUT LOCATION | Annu and an an amarchite |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| C. CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | □ WBM |
| □ FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME ZO | _ Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS | 5 / TONS |
| the second s | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Kevin BLACK | 0,0 | Date |
| | a te | Time |
| Print Name | Signature | |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| 0 | 11 | Date - 16/2 |
| 011 | 11_ | |
| Print Name_Hags Vrotco | _ Signature | Time |
| LAT | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF V To be completed by Disposal Company | VASTE |
| | | Date |
| STATISTICS OF TAXAND LLC | API# | |
| Disposal Name LEA LAND, LLC 6387 HOBBS HWY I Printed Name CARLSBAD, NM 882 | MM64 EAST | Time |

| □ DRILLING □ COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION □ FACILITIES WELL NAME B 0 ise Feed Phone # 432 848 9170 RIG NAME N/A ATE # API # 30 - 015 - 33735 D Vac Truck Print Name M/A ATE # API # 30 - 015 - 33735 D Vac Truck Print Name MQL YQ Vac Truck Print Name Transporter Company Maleas Trackey Trailer # 321 Transport Ticker # Driver Name MQL YQ Levy VG Transport Ticker # Transport Ticker # WHP # 7 32.8 Truck # Trailer # 321 Transport Ticker # Transporter Address # 420 Haller Transport # Maleas Transport # Maleas City H445 State NM ZIP 8250 226 02655 City H445 State NM ZIP 2026 02655 2026 02655 | ©eogresources EOC | GRESOURCES MANI | FEST Disposal Ticket # 143 | 014 | |
|---|--|---|----------------------------|----------------|---|
| WELL NAME BOISE Feed Phone # 432 848 9170 RIG NAME N/A AFE# API# 300-015-33735 ING NAME N/A AFE# API# 300-015-33735 ING NAME N/A AFE# INF AFE# INF AFE# INF AFE# Index Truck Interporter INF AFE# INF AFE# INF AFE# Index Truck Interporter Interporter Interporter Interporter Interporter Company Madeas Transporter Interporter Interporter WHP# 7.32.5% Truck# Transporter Phone # ST5 8.25 0.26.55 City H4.45 State AM ZIP 8.82490 104.55 Indicate the name of the interded Disposal IN Mathout Citip Indicate the name of the interded Disposal IN Mathout Citip Indicate the name of the interded Disposal IN Mathout Citip IDSPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STTE Indicate the name of the interded Disposal IN Mathout Citip Indicate the name of the interded Disposal IN Mathout Citip IDSPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STTE INTER Interposal Interposal Interposal | | | | | |
| RIG NAME N/A AFE# AFE# AFE# AFE# AFE# AFE# Diver Name Nach Action of the second state of | | | | | |
| Image: Constant of the consta | WELLNAME Boise Feel | Phor | e# 432 848 9170 | _ | |
| Transporter Company Transporter Company Male os Tracking Driver Name Male os Tracking Transporter Company Male os Tracking Transporter Address # 420 Fransporter Phone # S75 & 825 026 5 City H216 Transporter Address # 420 PLANETO SERVICE City H216 Transporter Phone # S75 & 825 026 5 City H216 Transporter Address # 420 PLANETO SERVICE Transporter Phone # S75 & 825 026 5 City H216 Transporter Phone # S75 & 825 026 5 City H216 PLANETO SERVICE MATERIAL SECONTAINET MARCE SECONTAINETO IN MARET <td c<="" td=""><td>RIG NAME_N/A</td><td>AFE #A</td><td>n# 30-015-3373</td><td>5</td></td> | <td>RIG NAME_N/A</td> <td>AFE #A</td> <td>n# 30-015-3373</td> <td>5</td> | RIG NAME_N/A | AFE #A | n# 30-015-3373 | 5 |
| Table completed by transporter ransporter Company Mateos Trucks priver Name Molen to Learney Trailer # 321 Transporter Ticket # | / | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖬 End Dum | ıp | |
| Driver Name Met Yo Ley Yo WHP # 7.328 Truck # Trailer # 321 Transport Ticket # | | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | | |
| WHP # | ransporter Company Mateos Tra | rekoz | | - | |
| Transporter Address # | Driver Name_Merra | reyva | | _ | |
| CityHLMLSStateMMZIPR8_2490 | WHP # 7328 | Trailer # | C Transport Ticket # | _ | |
| | Transporter Address # 420 H | allen Transport | er Phone # 575 825 026 | 5 | |
| Indicate the name of the Intended Disposal / Washout / CEP | city Hebbs | State NM | ZIP_88240 | | |
| EPDISPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE ICA | | | | 11 | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE | | 1. | 1 1 11 | | |
| RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & Indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME ZD Circle Units Cu Yd REFYTH REACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS Print Name GAMAMARKS Signature Time TANNE OFTER Tobs completed by Transporter Date 1111/2 Print Name A ngM Signature Material Company Print Name A ngM Signature Date 1111/2 Print Name A ngM Signature Time 1111/2 Print Name A ngM Signature Material Company 1111/2 Print Name A ngM Signature Time 1111/2 Print Name | | | | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND CONTAMINATER OBM CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME ZD Circle Units Curd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR MATERIAL Date TIME TO be completed by Transporter Date MASHOUT LOCATION | DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | | |
| MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT | | CRP NAME | | | |
| Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT | | ASHOUT LOCATION | | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS Date | | | | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS Date | | | 12 70 × 000 | | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM CUTTINGS FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 20 Circle Units UY BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR FLOW BLACK Print Name GIAMY PUWCRS Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date GIIT/C | | | | | |
| In CONTAMINATED SOIL In OBM CUTTINGS In WBM In FLOWBACK In OILY WASTE WATER In WBM CUTTINGS In FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS In OTHER In WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date ITIME TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date | | | | | |
| Image: FLOWBACK Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: WBM CUTTINGS Image: FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS Image: OTHER Image: Other VOLUME ZO Circle Units CuYd) BBLS / TONS VOLUME ZO Circle Units CuYd) BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Mint Name A how Doctoo Signature Date Time Date Date LANDFILL OPERATOR CENTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | | | | |
| Image: Solution of FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS Image: Solution of OTHER VOLUME 20 Circle Units Cury of BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date | | | WBM CUTTINGS | | |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR | | | | | |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR | VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cu Yd D BE | LS / TONS | | |
| Print Name GIAMY POWERS Signature | | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | | |
| Print Name GIAMY POWERS Signature | KEVIN BLACK | 00 | Date | | |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date _6/17/2 Print Name Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | 1 St | | | |
| To be completed by Transporter Date _6/17/c Print Name | Print Name 9/ ANY FOWERS | _ Signature | Ime | - | |
| Print Name Angel Drozco Signature Time Time | - | | | | |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | , | Date 6/ | 17/2/ | |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | - 10 | 11 | | | |
| To be completed by Disposal Company | Print Name Angel Uroza | _ Signature | Time | | |
| | LA | | | | |
| Disposal Name A A 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST Date U110 | A A | EA LAND, LLC | Date U · 1 | 7.2 | |
| Disposal Name A 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST Date CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | | | | | |

ä

| Received by | OCD: | 8/2/2021 | 10:49:18 | AM |
|-------------|------|----------|----------|----|
| | | | | |
| | 4 | · | | |

| | | EST Disposal Ticket # 1438/4 |
|------------------------------|---|------------------------------|
| | | |
| WELLNAME BOISE Fed | Phone | # 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME_N/A | AFE # API | # 30-015 33735 |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖬 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mates Tr | uckny | |
| Driver Name Maria | Clexua | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| 110-1 | le llam Transporter | A34 434 .011 |
| Transporter Address # 920 Fi | | ZIP 88240 |
| City 170 655 | | |
| illight and in the indicate | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 120 19 | nd life |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | VASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | □ OBM CUTTINGS | □ WBM |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS |
| | | 2.2.2.2.2 |
| VOLUMEZO | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | S / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK D | 17 | Date |
| Ining Powers | Conta | Time |
| Print Name (11114 1 00001) | _ Signature | 111115 |
| | TRANSFORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | | Date 6/17/2 |
| | 1. | |
| A. al O. | 11_ | Time |
| | © Signature | Time |
| | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF 1 To be completed by Disposal Company | WASTE |
| | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | WASTE |

÷.

| | | FEST Disposal Ticket # 143814 |
|------------------------------|---|---|
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fed | Phone | * <u> </u> |
| | AFE #AP | 1#_ 30-015-33735 |
| 100 | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖅 End Dump |
| a l | To be completed by Transporter | and the second se |
| Transporter Company Mates | trudeig | |
| Driver Name | i Clega | 21 |
| WHP# | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| | lallam Transporter | |
| city_ Holbs | State_N_M 2 | ZIP_ 88240 |
| Indica | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | ut / CBP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE lea | land 116 |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | A CONTRACT OF A | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| D. CEMENT | FRAC SAND | |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | □ OBM | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | □ OBM CUTTINGS | D WBM |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 20 | _ Circle Units Cu Yd)/ BBL | S / TONS |
| Second States and States and | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| BEVIN BLACK | 0 \ | Date |
| Print Name GIANG POWERS | a la te | |
| Print Name OTHING FOWERS | Signature 97 | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | the second se |
| | Λ, | Date 6/17/2 |
| Print Name Angl Orozco | 11 | |
| Print Name CARA Urozco | Signature | Time |
| 10 | DFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | ASTE |
| 10 | To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| 10 | | Date L. T.J |

÷

| beogresources EO | G RESOURCES MAN | Manifest # 11903 |
|--|---|--|
| EU | G RESOURCES MAIN | FEST Disposal Ticket # 193819 |
| | | N 🗖 FACILITIES |
| | 12 | |
| WELL NAME BOise Fed | Pho | ne# 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # A | PI# 30-015-33735 |
| / | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos | Trucking | |
| Driver NameMound | Clev | |
| WHP# 732% | J. J. | 271 |
| ·····* <u>·····</u> | _ Truck # Trailer # // | C Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Htc. | Transport | er Phone # 575825 0265 |
| City_Hobbs | StateM | ZIP |
| in India | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out/CRP. |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 100 | land |
| | | 1 4 410 |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | selectine material a marche the volume | 10 million (10 mil |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | D PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| | | U WBM |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | S / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | S / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP/GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | S / TONS Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | S / TONS Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP/GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | S / TONS Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP/GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | S / TONS Date |
| E FLOWBACK E FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Sign Ponders Print Name Angel Orocco | | S / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Time |
| E FLOWBACK E FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Sign Ponders Print Name Angel Orocco | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature DFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF N To be completed by Disposal Company | S / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Time |
| E FLOWBACK E FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Sign Ponders Print Name Angel Orocco | | S / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Time VASTE |

| Released | to | Imaging: | 11/1/2021 9:23:5. | I AM |
|----------|----|----------|-------------------|------|
| | | | | |

T Received by 49.18 AM OCD: 8/2/2021

| ©eogresources EC | G RESOURCES MANI | FEST Disposal Ticket # 143 | 189 |
|-------------------------------------|---|----------------------------|------|
| | | | |
| | Jt 1 | | |
| WELLNAME BOUSE Fed | Phor | ne# 432 848 9170 | |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # A | PI# 30-015- 3374 | 5 |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump | |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| Transporter Company Mateos | Trock. 24 | | - |
| Driver Name 05.00/ | 1 mourne | ž | _ |
| WHP # 73 28 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hq | Transporte | r Phone # 575 825 02 | :65 |
| City_ Hosss | | ZIP 88240 | |
| 1 | PLANNED SERVICE | A Shirth P Shirth | - |
| / | cate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out / CRP | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE leg | land | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | _ |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| U WASHOUT ONLY | | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | | | |
| | FRAC SAND | | - 0 |
| | FRESH WATER | | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | ☐ OBM | TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| | | | - 13 |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | | s. I |
| VOLUME_20 | Circle Units Cu Yd)/ BBL | S / TONS | |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| 11 min BLACK | | | |
| KEVIN BLACK | 10 to |) Date | |
| Print Name GIAA4 POWCUS | _ Signature | Time | - |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | | |
| | 1, | Date 6/14 | 21 |
| Print Name ANDEL Drozco | IL IL | T | |
| | _ Signature | Time | |
| | MDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF 1 To be completed by Disposal Company TOBBS HWY WW04 EAST | VASTE | |
| 0.30/ | SBAD, MM 88220 | Date | |
| Disposal Name 12 CARL | 87-4048 | | |

| ©eogresources EO | G RESOURCES MANIFE | ST Disposal Ticket # 143 784 |
|-----------------------------------|---|------------------------------|
| | | I FACILITIES |
| | 24. | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fed | Phone # | |
| RIG NAME NA | AFE # API # | 30-015-33735 |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Maters | Truckey | |
| Driver Name 005:00 | 4 Mantines | |
| WHP # 73.28 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # | Hallem Transporter Pl | none # 575 825 0265 |
| city_ Hobbs | State NM ZIP | 88240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE icate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout | CRP |
| DISPOSAL | | nd the |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | Washington and |
| 4 | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | D PRODUCTION WATER |
| | ОВМ | |
| | | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | |
| VOLUME 20 | | / TONS |
| | | |
| Kann BROK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Kevin BACK P | (air | > Date |
| Print Name Ginny Contex | Signature Signature | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | 11 | Date 6/10/2/ |
| Angel Daws | 11- | Time |
| Print Name 01 49 / 0, 8000 | Signature | |
| | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WAS To be completed by Disposal Company | 1.5 |
| Disposal Name | LEA LAND, L | Date |
| | | HWY MM64 EAST |

| Released to | Imaging: | 11/1/2021 | 9:23:51 | AM |
|-------------|----------|-----------|---------|----|

t

| | | FACILITIES |
|---------------------------------|---|--|
| | , #1 | 0.45 |
| WELLNAME Boise Fe | d / Phone # | 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # API # | 30-015-33735 |
| 341- | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🗗 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mcdeos Trus | 1 | |
| Driver Name Jose 44 | Martinz | |
| WHP # 73.28 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 42.0 Ha. | llem Transporter P | none # 575 825 0263 |
| city Hosss | State ZIF | _ 68240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE cate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout | CBP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | had |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | | |
| | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | tell and the second |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| | | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Ku Yd BBLS | / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Keun BLACK | | > |
| Din Ginny Printy | · Co it | Date |
| Print Name | Signature | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| 1 1 | n | Date |
| Print Name Aner Diraco | Signature | Time |
| | | |



回沿

-

| ©eogresources EO | G RESOURCES MANI | FEST Disposal Ticket # 14372 |
|----------------------------------|---|---|
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE FEC | (#1 | 422 846 9120 |
| .11- | | ne# 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # A | PI# 30-015-33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | Vac Truck End Dump |
| Transporter Company Mateos | Trucking | outries and heating and the |
| Driver Name Dime | Navarro | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Tennen aut Tal |
| Transporter Address # 420 | 11 11 | Transport Ticket # er Phone # 625 6265 |
| City_ Hobbs. | 41 | zip <u>88240</u> |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | 0, pp |
| | ate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash DISPOSAL SITE / LCC | land |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | | land |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | |
| | | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME_ 20 | | S / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | 1005 |
| KEVINBLACK | ~ N | Autor California |
| Print Name GINNY POUDUS | GE | Date |
| Print Name G 1 1 1 1 7 1 1 1 1 1 | Signature | Time |
| | To be completed by Transporter | |
| 10 | 11 | Date 6/16/24 |
| Print Name Angel Vrozo | Signature | Time |
| LAN | DFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF V To be completed by Disposal Company | VASTE |
| | | |
| Disposal Name | LEA LAND, LLC 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 | Date |

| | Released | to | Imaging: | 11/1 | /2021 | 9:23:51 AM |
|--|----------|----|----------|------|-------|------------|
|--|----------|----|----------|------|-------|------------|

| Deogresources EC | G RESOURCES MANIF | Manifest # 11901 |
|---|---|--|
| | | EST Disposal Ticket # 14378 |
| | | |
| - | .H. | |
| WELLNAME BOISE Fed | Phone | # 80 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE#API | # 30-015-33735 |
| | | Vac Truck Find Dump |
| 調えーは問題をつきませた | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos | Trucky | |
| Driver Name Laime | Navarro | |
| WHP#_7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Ha | llem Transporter | |
| city Hobis | | IP_ 88240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| Indi | cate the name of the intended Disposal / Washou | rt/GRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE /eu /u | nd UL |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| to a contraction of contractions | Select the material & indicate the volume | and the second state of th |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| | | |
| FLOWBACK | | П WBM |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| | Circle Units (1) BBLS | / TONS |
| | | |
| Kali Plack | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Kavin GLACK | 17 | Date |
| Print Name GINNY PONENS | _ Signature Con from | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| the second se | 11 | Date 6/16/21 |
| | | Date of the for |
| 1 10 | | |
| Print Name Angel Oroaco | _ Signature | Time |
| | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WAS | |
| | 1 | ste //64 EAST |

T

| ©eogresources EO | G RESOURCES MAN | Manifest # 11900 IFEST Disposal Ticket # <u>14378</u> |
|---|--|---|
| | | |
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fed # | Pho | ne # 432-848-9170 |
| | AFE # | API# 30-015-33735 |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 🖬 End Dump |
| 開始に、「利用物にも思う」が | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos Ty | - | |
| Driver NameJ QSe | Rathsray | |
| WHP #_7328 | | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Ha | llen Transport | er Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| City Hobis | State_Nm | ZIP_882.40 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| | cate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | nout/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 1ea | and |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | |
| | FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| | | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | □ TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| G CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | 🗆 WBM |
| G CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | 🗆 WBM |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME KEVIN BLACK C. M. | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME KEVIN BLACK C. M. | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME KEVIN BLACK C. M. | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME KEVIN BLACK C. M. | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time |
| Er CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Sing Powens Print Name Angel Ordzoo | | □ WBM □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| Er CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Sing Powens Print Name Angel Ordzoo | | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time Date (////2/ Time (6:20 A) MASTE |

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| <i>Oeogresources</i> | OG RESOURCES MAN | IFEST Disposal Ticket # 143287 |
|------------------------------------|---|--------------------------------|
| | | |
| B. C. | м <u></u> #1 | |
| WELL NAME BOISS Fed | | ne# 432- 848- 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # | API# 30-015-33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump |
| AA 1 | To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company <u>NG Fees</u> | Trucking | |
| Driver Name <u>Cup C</u> | Navarra | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hc. 114 | m; Transport | er Phone # 575 - 825 - 0265 |
| City_Hob5s | State N M | ZIP |
| | PLANNED SERVICE ndicate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE Les | and 110 |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| U WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | -Mail and the state of the |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | |
| | | WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cu Yd)/ BBL | S / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK D. | 210 | |
| Burn Fin Proda | r lot | > Date |
| Print Name G/Any Towler | Signature Com / Ca | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | / | Date |
| Print Name Angel Orozco | Signature | Time |
| | | |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | |
| 1 | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W To be completed by Disposal Company 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAS CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | |



Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| Oeogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIF | EST Disposal Ticket # 14378 |
|---|---|-----------------------------|
| | | |
| | | |
| WELL NAME Boise Fed #1 | Phone | * <u>432-848 9170</u> |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # API | * 30-015-33735 |
| _/ | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump |
| the second s | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter CompanyMuters | rucking | |
| Driver Name Deligio D | ar - | |
| WHP #732 7 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 39 | 40 Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hallty | n Transporter | Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| city_Hobbs_NM | State_NM 2 | IP |
| Indicate | PLANNED SERVICE the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | at / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE leg la | nd. 11c |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY WA | SHOUT LOCATION | > |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| 20.042 | | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | |
| | □ ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | D WBM |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS |
| 20 | A | 5 / TONS |
| VOLUME | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Kallin RIACK | ~~~ | Date |
| KEVIN BLACK | c. Colta | |
| Print Name GIMAG DUCY- | TRANSPORTER | 10110 |
| land the second s | To be completed by Transporter | |
| | // | Date 6/16/20 |
| Print Name Angel Orozio | Signature | Time |
| LAN | DFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF N To be completed by Disposal Company | VASTE |
| | , LLO | |
| Disposal Name 6387 HOE | BS HWY MM64 EAST D, NM 88220 | Date |

-



|): 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | | | age 23 |
|---------------------------------------|--|--|--------|
| (| | Manifest # 119011 | |
| eogresources EO | G RESOURCES MANIF | | |
| | | | |
| | ++ . | | |
| WELLNAME Boise fed | Phone | # 432 848 9170 | |
| | AFE# AP | # 30-015-33735 | |
| | | D Vac Truck Erd Dump | 5 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| sporter Company Mateos Tru | icking | | 6 |
| Driver Name Solo D | ial | | |
| WHP # 732.8 | Trailer # | 140 Transport Ticket # | |
| 420 1 | 1 11 | 777 87 7 17/1 | F |
| | | zip 88240 | |
| City | PLANNED SERVICE | | 1 |
| ind | icate the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | ut/CRP | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE Ra la | net | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | 1 |
| | | | |
| | FRAC SAND | | 13 |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | OBM | | 2.1 |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | WBM CUTTINGS | |
| 20 | | _S / TONS | |
| VOLUME 20 | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | Ĩ. |
| RIAN | EVEN FOR BUILDING | Date 6/16/21 | 1 |
| OUN BLACK | (SP) | | |
| nt Name GINGPONERS | Signature O | Time | 1 |
| | TRANSPO ⁷ /TER To be completed by Transporter | | |
| | 1 | Date 6/16/27 | - |
| Angel Oroza | · | Time | |
| nt Name | | | 1 |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | WASTE | |
| | To be completed by Disposal Company | and a second sec | |
| sposal Name | To be completed by Disposal Company 6387 HOBBS HW API # CARLSBAD, NM | /Y MM64 EAST Date | |



| | RESOURCES MANIF | | Ticket # <u> 43 7 8</u> |
|---|--|--------------|-------------------------|
| | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION | □ FACILITIES | _ |
| | #1 | 437-8 | 48-5170 |
| WellNAME Boise Fed | Phone Phone | | |
| | AFE # API | # 50-015 | - 33735 |
| to the second | TRANSPORT COMPANY | D Vac Truck | End Dump |
| | To be completed by Transporter | | - 10 |
| Transporter Company // arte 03 | loucking | | |
| Driver Name 06910 5 | az a | | |
| WHP #_7328 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 39 | | |
| Transporter Address # | 420 Transporter | × | 825 0265 |
| city Hobbs | State NM Z | 1P_88240 | |
| interest in the second s | PLANNED SERVICE e the name of the intended Disposal / Washou | it / CRP | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | land | |
| | | ., | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | FRAC SAND | | |
| | FRESH WATER | | WATER |
| | □ ОВМ | TANK BOTTOM | AS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | □ OBM CUTTINGS | D WBM | |
| D FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTING | GS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | | |
| VOLUME_20 | _ Circle Units Cu Yd / BBLS | 5 / TONS | |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| Kern BLACK Prover | 00 | | Date |
| | Can the | | Time |
| Print Name CATAMATONICS | Signature | | |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | | |
| 1,0 | 1 | | Date 6/16/21 |
| 1.11/2 | 11- | | Time |
| | 2 Signature | | hime |
| LAI | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF N To be completed by Disposal Company | VASTE | |
| 0 | LEA LAND, LLC | ARA FAST | Date |
| Disposal Name | - APLE 6387 HOBBS HWY MA CARLSBAD, NM 8822 | 0 | 1 1.11. |
| 1 1 100000 | | | Time III |

| A TOTAL | G RESOURCES MANIF | Manifest # 119014 EST Disposal Ticket # <u>14378/</u> |
|---|--|--|
| Weog resources EU | G RESOURCES MANIF | ESI Disposal licket # |
| | | FACILITIES |
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fed # | Phone | * <u>432</u> |
| Alla | AFE # API | * 30-015-33735 |
| RIG NAME | | UVac Truck Z End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| - Matens | Truckie | |
| Transporter Company | i'aal | |
| Driver Name Origie | 29 | 40 |
| WHP # 1328 | Truck # Trailer # <u>39</u> | |
| Transporter Address # 420 | | Phone # 575825 0265 |
| City 140.555 | NM_ State MM ++2+0 z | IP_88240 |
| in the second | PLANNED SERVICE cate the name of the intended Disposal / Washou | nt/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 189 | land |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| 🔲 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | 🗆 WBM |
| □ FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME_20 | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | S / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| VOUL REPAR | - ~ | Date |
| KeVN BOACK Daving | Signature Sta | |
| Print Name (2) AM4 POWM | > Signature | Time |
| | TRANS/ORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | 1 | Date 6/16/21 |
| ~ 10 | 11 | |
| Print Name Hogel Unecco | Signature | Time |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF V To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| | | MM64 EAST |
| Disposal Name | API# 6387 HOBBS HVVT CARLSBAD, NM 80 Permit# 575-887-4048 | 5220 |

| and the state work | | | | | | | | | |
|--------------------|----|----------|-----|-----|----|----|-----|------|----|
| Released | to | Imaging: | 11/ | /1/ | 20 | 21 | 9:2 | 3:51 | AM |

| Seogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIFE | Manifest # 11877 EST Disposal Ticket # <u>1437</u> |
|---------------------------------------|---|---|
| | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION | |
| 0.0.0 | 10.) | 1120, 010-070 |
| WELL NAME BOISC FOODER |) + (Phone # | |
| RIG NAMEN/A | AFE # API # | 30-015-33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | Vac Truck End Dump |
| M.I | To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateo Iruci | | |
| Driver Name Dergio Dia | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 394 | 40 |
| WHP # 1328 | | |
| Transporter Address # 420 Halla | | hone # 5758250265 |
| City_Hob5s | State ZIF | 88240 |
| Indicate | PLANNED SERVICE the name of the intended Disposal / Washout | /CRP |
| di disposal | DISPOSAL SITE LOOLO | nd LLC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY WA | SHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | Case and Take |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| | | / TONS |
| VOLUME | | |
| Construction / Kevin R | EOG REP/GENERATOR | 1.115/2 |
| Construction / Kevin R | mach no | L Date 6/15/2 |
| Print Name Trey MATHS | Signature | 72 Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | | Date 6/15/2 |
| Brins Name Anel Orozio | n_ | - |
| Print Name | Signature | Time |
| LAN | FILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WA To be completed by Disposal Company | STE |
| | LEALAND, LLC | Date |
| Disposal Name_g | | |
| Disposed Name | 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | Time |

| Received by | OCD: | 8/2/2021 | 10:49:18 AM |
|-------------|----------|----------|----------------|
| ALCOUTON DY | \cdots | | TOP IN PROTEIN |

| | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION | |
|---|--|--------------------------------|
| | 1 | |
| WELL NAME Boise fed | #1 Phone | * 432 848 9170 |
| | AFE # API | # 30-015-33735 |
| | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateo True | king | |
| Driver Name Sergio Dic | 73 | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hall | Em Transporter | |
| city Hobs | State NM | ZIP |
| indicat | PLANNED SERVICE e the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | ut/CRP |
| d DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | land 116 |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| U WASHOUT ONLY W. | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | 00.000.00000 | |
| | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | D OBM | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | □ WBM |
| FLOWBACK | | |
| $\Box \text{ FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS}$ | Circle Units | LS / TONS |
| VOLUME_20 | | |
| 1 Marine BIAN | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| REVINBLACK Print Name Sing Powers | 6P | Date |
| Print Name Stary Towars | _ Signature Yoz | Time |
| and the second se | TRANSFORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | 11 | Date 6/15/2 |
| N I M | Signature | Time |
| Hazel VroziA | | FWASTE |
| Print Name Anjel Urozco | NOFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | |
| | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company LLC S HWXAMM64 EAST | |



| | | Manifest # 1187 7 |
|---|--|--|
| Oeogresources EC | G RESOURCES MAN | |
| | | |
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE FOO | prod #1 Pho | ne#_ 432 - 848 - 9170 |
| | AFE # A | M# 30-015-33735 |
| | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateo 1 | rucking | |
| Driver Name Sergio S | Dras | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | 907 Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Ho | lan Transporte | er Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| city Hobbs | State NM | zip <u>88240</u> |
| in the second | PLANNED SERVICE cate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | aut (CD) |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | and LLC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| and the first state of the | MATERIAL | adding the standard and a standard and a |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | en el se a construir de la seconda de la construir de la construir de la construir de la construir de la constr La construir de la construir de |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | FRESH WATER | |
| | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | ☐ TANK BOTTOMS ☐ WBM |
| | | |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| | Circle Units Cu Yd) / BBL | S / TONS |
| A second second second | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Construction / Kevin h | Slack | Date 10/15/2 |
| Print Name Trey Mathis | _ Signature | Time_ |
| | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | 8/-/ |
| 111 | // | Date 6/15/21 |
| Print Name Hngel Urozio | _ Signature | Time |
| LA | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF V To be completed by Disposal Company | VASTE |
| 6387 | HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST SBAD, MM 88220 | |
| Disposal Name CARI | | Date |



| | | EST Disposal Ticket # 143849 |
|-------------------------------|---|------------------------------|
| | | LI TACIENIES |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fed | end #1 phone | * 432 848 970 |
| | AFE #AP | # |
| - | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company | es trucking | |
| Driver Name | | |
| WHP #7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # | 3 Hallum Transporter | Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| cityHobbs | State <u>nm</u> 2 | ap_ <u>882416</u> |
| | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | |
| disposal | | land 11c |
| | | |
| 🗖 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| EL CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | |
| | □ ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | □ OBM CUTTINGS | □ WBM |
| | | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME2O | _ Circle Units Cu Yd / BBL | S / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Kevin BLACK Portons | MD | Date |
| Print Name GIANT POWENS | Signature Con ton | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | Date |
| | Λ | Date |
| Print Name Angel 07036 | _ Signature | Time |
| Lar | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF N To be completed by Dispressi Company | |
| 4 | To be completed by Dispress Company 6387 HOBBS HWY WIN API # CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | Date U.18.2 |
| Disposal Name | Permit # 575-887-4048 | Date Date |

-

| Print Name 6 1014 POWEVS Signature TIME TRANSPORTER TO be completed by Transporter Date 6/18 | | | N 🗆 FACILITIES |
|--|--|--|--|
| TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter Transporter Company MG_to Truck + 3 Driver Name | in | | API # 30-015-337 |
| Transporter Company | and a second | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | Vac Truck |
| Driver Name | Transporter Company Mate | Truckis | |
| WHP # 73228 Truck # Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Address # HD HC II (A.M. Transporter Phone # 575 \$2550 City HD 655 I State MM ZIP 582500 City HD 655 I State MM ZIP 582500 City HD 655 I State MM ZIP 582500 PLANED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Mashout / CIP Transporter Address Transporter Address DisPosal DISPOSAL SITE C.G. (G.M.C.) Transporter Address Transporter Address Indicate the intended Disposal / Mashout / CIP DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE Transporter Address Indicate the intended Disposal / Mashout / CIP DISPOSAL & WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the masterial & Indicate the volume Transport Ticket # PRODUCTION WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS Indicate the volume Transport Ticket # PRODUCTION WATER PRODUCTION WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS Indicate the volume Transport Ticket # PRODUCTION WATER COMATAMINATED SOIL OBM Ind | | | |
| Transporter Address # HDD HL IIGHA Transporter Phone # 575 82500 City HD6551 State MM ZP T82240 PLANNED SERVICE PLANNED SE | 7770 | | |
| City Hobbsst State MM ZIP State 24:00 PLANKED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washoux / CERP DisPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE C.G. / G. n.d. DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE | 400 | | |
| PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP DISPOSAL BURSPOSAL SITE | Transporter Address # | 1 10 10 | ~ ~ ~ · · · · · |
| Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP DISPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE | City | State // /// | ZIP |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION WASHOUT ONLY WATERAL OCOMPATIONS FLUIDS COMPATIONS OBM OFTHER OULUME Correle Units CurYa) BBLS / TONS Correle Units CurYa) BBLS / TONS Correle Units CurYa) BBLS / TONS Correle Units CurYa) BBLS / TONS </td <td>India</td> <td></td> <td>nout/CRP</td> | India | | nout/CRP |
| RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume ORDERING SELUIDS FRACK SAND OBM CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM ON TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS OBM CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS OBM CUTTINGS FRESH WATER OBM CUTTINGS OULY WASTE WATER OBM CUTTINGS FRUIDS CONTAINING SOUDS OTHER OLY WASTE WATER OBM CUTTINGS FRUIDS CONTAINING SOUDS OTHER OLY WASTE WATER OBM CUTTINGS FRUIDS CONTAINING SOUDS OTHER OLY WASTE WATER OBM CUTTINGS FRUIDS CONTAINING SOUDS OTHER OLY WASTE WATER OBM CUTTINGS TANK BOTTOMS OTHER OLY WASTE WATER OBM CUTTINGS TANK BOTTOMS TOTHER OLY WASTE WATER OBM CUTTINGS OTHER OLY WASTE WATER | DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | land |
| RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume ORDERING SELUIDS FRACK SAND CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM UTTINGS OBM UTTINGS FRESH WATER OBM UTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OILY WASTE WATER ORDERING FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER OILY WASTE WATER ORDERING FRUIDS CONTAINING SOULDS OTHER ORDERING FROM BLACK OILY WASTE WATER ORDERING O | DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the majorial & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRACS SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRACS MAD PIT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM TANK BOTTOMS FLOWBACK OLY WASTE WATER WBM PLUIDS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OLY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS PUDUME ZO Circle Units UYd BBLS / TONS EGG REP//GENERATOR Date Log KEWIN BAACK Signature TRANSPORTER Date Log Print Name MARCH Signature Tanksporter Date Log Print Name MARCH Signature Tank Time MADELL OPERATOR Signature Date Log Log Log VALUEL OPERATOR Signature Time Time LANDELL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEPT OF WASTE | | | |
| MATERIAL Select the material & Indicate the volume CEMENT | | | |
| Select the material & Indicate the volume CEMENT | | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAININATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date L KEWIN BLACK GINAL POWERS Signature Time VOLUME ZO Signature Date L Print Name GIMA POWERS Signature Date L Print Name Auge Signature Date L L Print Name Auge Signature Date L <t< td=""><td>The second secon</td><td></td><td>a de la companya de</td></t<> | The second secon | | a de la companya de |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAININATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME ZO Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date L KEWIN BLACK GINAL POWERS Signature Time VOLUME ZO Signature Date L Print Name GIMA POWERS Signature Date L Print Name Auge Signature Date L L Print Name Auge Signature Date L <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td></td></t<> | | - | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL CONTAMINATED CONTAMINATER CONTAM | | | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM CUTTINGS FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 20 Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS EOG REP/GENERATOR KEVIN BLACK Frint Name HARCK Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date 6/18 Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | | |
| Image: FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS Image: OTHER VOLUME 20 Circle Units CurVe) BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date Circle Units CurVe) BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date Circle Units CurVe) BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Mate TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Office Print Name Date Mate Date Print Name Date Date Date Print Name Date Date LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date | LI CORDANNILIAI WAILA | | |
| VOLUME 20 Circle Units Curkit BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Bate Market FRANSPORTER Print Name Date Optimit Name Optimit Name Market FRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Optimit Name Market Print Name Date Date Optimit Name Date Date Date Date Date Optical Signature LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | OBM CUTTINGS | □ WBM |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR Date | CONTAMINATED SOIL | | |
| KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANY POWERS Signature GIAN Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date 6/18 Print Name Arge Over CO Signature LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| Print Name 67114 POWEVS Signature TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date 6/18 Print Name Arge 0007 CO Signature Time Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL FlowBack Fluids containing solids | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | |
| Print Name 67114 POWEVS Signature TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date 6/18 Print Name Arge 0007 CO Signature Time Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL FlowBack Fluids containing solids | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date 6/18 Print Name Arge Over Signature Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | |
| Print Name Arge Over Signature Date 6/18 LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIW BLACK GIAN POLLACE | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Print Name Arge Doz Signature | CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KENIN BLACK | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR | U WBM CUTTINGS |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIW BLACK GIAN POLLACE | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | U WBM CUTTINGS |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIW BLACK GIAN POLLACE | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | UNBM CUTTINGS |
| To be completed by Disposal Company | CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIW BLACK GIAN POLLACE | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | UNBM CUTTINGS |
| | CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIW BLACK GIAN POLLACE | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | UNBM CUTTINGS |
| Disposal Name A PI# 6387 HORRS HAN MMEA FAST | Print Name Arge Over co | | Date 6/12 |
| Printed Name | Print Name Auge Over co | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature OFFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company | UNBM CUTTINGS |

F

| Oeogresources | OG RESOURCES MANIFES | Disposal Ticket # 143849 |
|--------------------------|--|-----------------------------------|
| | | I FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME ROISE F | -Idenal #1 Phone #_ | 432- 819 906 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # API # | 80-015-33735 |
| | | UVac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | Provide State |
| Transporter Company | moteo trucking | |
| Driver Name | | |
| WHP # 7.328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address #420 | Hallum Transporter Pho | ne# 575 825 0265 |
| City | Habbs state ZIP ZIP | 98240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| | Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / C | a men tiller a |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE LOG LOS | va llc |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| C WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIE | \frown | |
| VOLUME | Circle Units (Cu Yd) BBLS / | TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Kevin Black (EDE | <i>z</i>) | Date 6/18/2 |
| Print Name | signature Max Cook (Age | nt for EDG) Time |
| | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | - MAD |
| 1. A. S. S. S. S. | 1 | Date 0/19/2 |
| Print Name Angel Orong | Signature | Time |
| Print Name HIGED OIDY | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTI To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| Print Name HI GE OIDS | | / 120 |
| Print Name HI GEB OIOSC | LEA LAND, LLC | 1.10.6 |
| Disposal Name | LEA LAND, LLC API#6387 HOBBS HWY MMK CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | 54 EAST Date (1.18-2 |

| | | FACILITIES | |
|--|--|--|----------------------|
| | | | |
| WELLNAME BOISE -Pado | nal #1 Phon | e#432 8 | 18 906 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE #AFE # AFE #AFE #AFE # _AFE #AFE #AFE # _AFE #AFE #AFE # _AFE #AFE # _AFE #AFE #AFE # _AFE #AFE #AFE # AFE #AFE # _AFE | 1# 30 015 | 33735 |
| the second se | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck | End Dump |
| | To be completed by Transporter | a subject to the | |
| | towoking | | |
| Driver Name | | | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ti | |
| Transporter Address # 420 H City Habbs | | 00.0.1. | 325 0265 |
| CityTTODS | PLANNED SERVICE | zip20240 | |
| | te the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | 1 15 | C Phar has his |
| Disposal | DISPOSAL SITE 100 | land lic | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| | ASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| and the second second | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | The second second |
| | 100 S 200 S 200 | | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | LI PII WATER | |
| | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION W# | TER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | | | TER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM | TER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PRODUCTION WA | TER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM | TER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS | ITER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units UYd / BBL | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units U Yd / BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS | TER Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS | Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units UYd / BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS | Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME CONTAINING SOLIDS | | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS | Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS | Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 Kevin BLACK Print Name GINNA PONEVS Print Name Angel Corozec | | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS | Date Time Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 Kevin BLACK Print Name GINNA PONEVS Print Name Angel Corozec | | PRODUCTION WA TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS | Date Time Date |

| | OG RESOURCES MANI | |
|---------------------------------------|---|---------------------------|
| | | I FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME_ BOLSO -FO | danal #1 phor | * <u>432-848-9176</u> |
| RIG NAME N/A | | H# 30-016-33735 |
| | AFE# A | UVac Truck |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company | trucking | |
| Driver Name | | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| | | er Phone # 575 825 ' 0245 |
| 11.000 | | zip68246 |
| CityCityCityCityCityCityCityCICOUDS | State 111 1 | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE ndicate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE LOG L | and lic |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗖 ОВМ | |
| L CONTAMINATED SOIL | | 🗆 WBM |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID | | |
| | Circle Units (uYd) / BB | LS / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK Print Name Ginny Power | ()) | Date |
| Print Name Ginny Power | 5 Signature (gen the | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER | 51105 |
| | To be completed by Transporter | |
| | Λ | Date 6/18/2 |
| Print Name Angel Orozec | Signature | Time |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | WASTE |
| 1 | To be completed by Disposal Company | 1 2 |
| Disposal Name | 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 E CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | AST Date Ce 18. |
| | 575-887-4048 | |

| Received by | OCD : | 8/2/2021 | <i>10:49</i> : | 18 AM |
|-------------|--------------|----------|----------------|-------|
|-------------|--------------|----------|----------------|-------|

| O eogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIFE | ST Disposal Ticket # 143 | 783 |
|--|--|--|-------|
| | | T FACILITIES | |
| غد | | | |
| WELL NAME Bois. Fed | Phone # | 432-848-9170 | - |
| | AFE # API #_ | 30-015-33735 | |
| 1989 and 1999 and 19 | TRANSPORT COMPANY | Vac Truck End Dump | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | | 2.415 |
| Transporter Company Mateos Tr | ucking | | |
| Driver Name young Ca | millo 1025 | | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | - |
| Transporter Address # 420 Halls | m Transporter Pl | none # 575 825 0265 | - |
| city_Hobbs | State ZIP | 88240 | |
| Indice | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washout | CRP | |
| DISPOSAL | | and IlC | _ |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | _ |
| | CRP NAME | | _ |
| | | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | | Server and the server of the s | 745 |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER | |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER | |
| | D OBM | TANK BOTTOMS | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | | |
| 2.0 | 6 | / TONS | |
| | | | |
| 1 m/BIACK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | Date | |
| KevINBLACK | 1.2 | | |
| Print Name 61414 PORNOVS | _ Signature | Time | _ |
| | TRANSPORTER. To be completed by iransporter | | |
| | 11 | Date _6/1 | 6/21 |
| | | Timo | |
| Print Name Angel Orozco | _ Signature | Time | _ |
| | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W To be completed by Disposal Company | ASTE | |
| L | | | |
| ter t | 87 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST ARLSBAD, NM 88220 | Date | |



| | and the second se | | |
|--------------------------------------|--|--|------|
| | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION | T FACILITIES | |
| a | # Phone # | 432 848 9170 | |
| well NAME Boise Fed | Phone # | 30-015-3373 | |
| RIG NAME | AFE # API # | 1 | |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🥑 End Dur | mp |
| A 1 | To be completed by Transporter | and the second sec | |
| ransporter Company <u>Moteos</u> 7re | icking | | |
| Driver Name Joury (Ron | 10 | and the second | _ |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | -1- |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hally | and the second sec | Phone # 575 8250 | 265 |
| city Holds NE | n State ZI | P_ 88240 | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washow | nt/CRP | - |
| DISPOSAL | | and | _ |
| | | | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| U WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | | | |
| | FRAC SAND | | |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| | | | |
| | | U WBM CUTTINGS | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OTHER | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | S / TONS | |
| VOLUME | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| HOUN BACK | 05 | Date | |
| Hours Denlar | 1 hite | _ | |
| Print Name 91 ANY Jours | 2 Signature Comp | Time | |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | | |
| | 11 | Date 6/1 | 6/21 |
| A 1 A | 1 | Timo | |
| Print Name Fingel Vorco | Signature | Time | |
| LA | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF \ To be completed by Disposel Company | | |
| and a second second | 6387 HOBBS HW | | |
| Disposal Name | API* — CARLSBAD, NM 8 575-887-4048 | 56220 | |

記録

| ©eogresources E(| OG RESOURCES MANIF | EST Disposal Ticket # 14378. |
|--|--|---|
| | | |
| | 1 | 11011- 0:00 |
| Well NAME Boise Fe, | | # 432-848-9170 |
| RIGNAME 1/A | AFE # AP | # 30-015-33735 |
| -// | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos | Trucking | |
| Driver Name Advish y | (ghills | |
| 2220 | Truck # 4025 Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| WHP # 1328 420 4 | | Phone #_ 575-825-026 |
| Transporter Address # | A TANK | zip 88240 |
| City /70 6 9 5 | State <u>NM</u> | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE ndicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washe | out / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE Leg L | and LLC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| RECYCLING CRP | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | A CONTRACTOR OF THE OWNER |
| | | |
| of Longeneral L | EL EDAC CAND | DIT WATER |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| and the second second second | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER S OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER S OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER S Circle Units BB | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR C | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS LS / TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID VOLUME 20 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature Concle Concentration | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS U |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR C | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS LS / TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER Circle Units Circle Units Signature TRANSPCRTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS LS / TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID VOLUME 20 | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS LS / TONS Date Time Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLID VOLUME 20 | | |



White: Disposal Company - Yellow: Disposal Facility - Pink: Transporter - Gold: EOG Reteased to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | G RESOURCES MAN | FEST Disposal Ticket # 143 7 |
|---|--|--|
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fod | the Pho | ne # 432 - 848 - 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # A | PI# 30' 015- 33739 |
| The second s | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🖌 End Dump |
| m. la. T. | To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company <u>Mateo Trust</u> Driver Name Jose Rose | anirez | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # 7 Trailer # | 9 Transport Ticket # |
| | | er Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| City Hobbs | State_NM | ZIP_88240 |
| India | PLANNED SERVICE cate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out /CBP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE LEA L | and LLC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | L. |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| and the second se | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | П МВМ |
| | CT CONSIGNATION CONTRACTOR | WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLOWBACK | | .s / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | .s / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Circle Units Curya / BBI | S / TONS Date <u>6/15/71</u> |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Circle Units Curya / BBI | , lista |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 Print Name Angel Orocuo | Circle Units Cu Yd / BBI | Date 6/15/21 |
| | Circle Units Cu Ya / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | Date 6/15/21 |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 Print Name Angel Orocuo | Circle Units Cury / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date <u>6/15/21</u> Time <u>9:15 AM</u> |
| E FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME DO Print Name Angel Orollo OASTINCTION / KeVin Print Name Trey Mathis | Circle Units Cu Ya / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | Date <u>6/15/21</u> Time <u>9:15 AM</u> Date <u>6/15/21</u> Date <u>6/15/21</u> Time |
| E FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME DO Print Name Angel Orollo OASTINCTION / KeVin Print Name Trey Mathis | Circle Units Cu Ya / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | Date <u>6/15/21</u> Time <u>9:15 AM</u> Date <u>6/15/21</u> Date <u>6/15/21</u> Time |

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| | | Manifest #119001 |
|---------------------------------|---|---|
| <i>Oeogresources</i> EO | G RESOURCES MANIFES | ST Disposal Ticket # 143723 |
| | | FACILITIES |
| A | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE FED. | #/ Phone # | 432 848-9170 |
| RIG NAME NA | AFE # API # | 30-015-33735 |
| NO NAME | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mafee Truck | line | |
| Driver Name Jose K | amiree | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # 19 Trailer # 19 | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hulle | 7 Transporter Pho | one # 575 825 0265 |
| City Hobks | State 1/m ZIP | 88240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| | ate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / C | crp |
| DISPOSAL | | d 116 |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | NASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | E EDAC CAND | D PIT WATER |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | 🗆 WBM |
| | | |
| | | |
| VOLUME | Circle Units Cu Yd / BBLS / | TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| Kouin BLACK | 60 | Date |
| | Signature | Tíme |
| Print Name GiANG POWER | | |
| Print Name Ginny POWER | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | and the second se |
| Print Name Ginny POWER | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date 6/15/21 |
| Print Name Ginny POWER | | |
| Print Name Angel Drozco | To be completed by Transporter | |
| Print Name Angel Drozco | To be completed by Transporter | |



White Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| 4 | Manifest # 119 | 1004 |
|---------------------------------------|--|-------|
| Deogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIFEST Disposal Ticket # 143 | 773 |
| | | |
| | | |
| WELLNAME Boise Fed = | #1 Phone # 432-848 91 | 20 |
| | AFE# API# 30015-33735 | - |
| | Vac Truck | np |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateo | Truckin | |
| Driver Name Tose Re | misez. | |
| 7778 | Truck # 19 Trailer # 19 Transport Ticket # | |
| WHP# 1320 | | |
| Transporter Address # <u>920 /+6/</u> | 1 | |
| City_U0665 | | |
| in tradica | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP | - |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE Lea land | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | - |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | _ |
| | MATERIAL | - |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND FIT WATER | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS WBM OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| 20 | A. | |
| | | - |
| A WIRLACK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| REUIN BLACK Ginn Poular | Date | _ |
| Print Name SIANY POWers | _ Signature Time | |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | to be completed by transporter Date | 15/91 |
| A 11 | | 10-1 |
| Print Name_Hng-/ U-orco | _ Signature Time | |
| LA | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| | 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST ∧©ARLSBAD, NM 88220 Date | |
| 5 A | Wells with the second sec | |
| Disposal Name | 575-887-4048 | |



| Decogresources EOG RESOURCES MANIFEST Disposal Ticker # [4/3 283 DIDRILLING COMPLETIONS IFRODUCTION IFACLITIES WELL NAME Boisse Fad Prome # 5/32, 8/98 9/72 NIG NAME N/A AFE# AFE# AFE# OPECATIVE NIG NAME N/A AFE# AFE# AFE# OPECATIVE Import Notes Transporter Company Modes Tracke VDS Trainsporter Transporter Company Modes Transporter Driver Name JUMAY Gaila Tracke VDS Trainsporter Transporter Company Modes Tracke VDS Trainsporter Transporter Company Modes Tracke VDS Trainsporter Transporter Phone = STS SIS SIS OIS Transporter Addess & 4/20 Hold 2m Tracke VDS Trainsporter Phone = STS SIS OIS OIS Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STE LC Lo Lo Lo Active Material Bioinflact the solution Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STE COMPATING PRAMAGE PROUTON WATER PROUTON WATER | 1 <i>M</i> Page 2 Manifest # 119020 | OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM |
|--|--|---------------------------|
| Image: DRILLING COMPLETIONS DEPENDUCTION FACILITIES WELL NAME Boisse Facility Prome # 5/32 8/8 9/70 NG NAME MA AFE # AFE #< | | Seog resources |
| WELL NAME Boise Fed Phone & 5/32 BYR 9/70 PIG NAME N/A AFE # | | |
| RIG NAME N/A AFE # AFE # AFE # AFE # AFE # I'vec Truck I'vecc Truck < | □ DRILLING □ COMPLETIONS □ PRODUCTION □ FACILITIES | |
| RIG NAME N/A AFE # AFE # AFE # AFE # AFE # AFE # I'vec Track I'vec Trac | . #. | 0 |
| Transporter Company Medea Tracking Transporter Company Medea Tracking Driver Name JUMay Cashb WHP = J32 E Track # UDS Trailer # Transport licket # Transporter Address # J20 Hallen Transporter Phone # 575 825 02455 city Hobb J state NM ZP 883 # 0 Transporter Address # J20 Hallen Transporter Phone # 575 825 02455 city Hobb J state NM ZP 883 # 0 Transporter Address # J20 Hallen Transporter Phone # 575 825 02455 City Hobb J state NM ZP 883 # 0 Objected Mathematic Method / CBP Objected Mathematic Method Mathematic Method / CBP < | Fed Phone # 432 848 9170 | WELL NAME DOISE |
| TRANSPORT COMPANY To Completed by Transports Transports Company Modes Truckes Driver Name | AFE# API# 30-015-33735 | RIG NAME N/A |
| Transporter Company | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump | / |
| Driver Name | | |
| WHP # | ateo Trucking | Transporter Company Morfe |
| WHP # | formy comits | Driver Name 400 |
| Transporter Address # 420 Halen Transporter Phone # 575 825 0245 city Habb.s state_NM | 328 Truck # YOaS Trailer # Transport Ticket # | |
| CityHobb.s | | 110 |
| PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CBP Colsposal DISPOSAL SITE L.C. L.a.d. // L. DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE | | 1 11 |
| | | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER CONTAINIMENT WATER CONTAINIMENT WATER CONTAINIMENT WATER CONTAINIMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTONS CONTAINIMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTONS CONTAINIMENT WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 2.0 Circle Units | | |
| RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL MATERIAL Select the matural & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME ZO Chrieb Units WBM CUTTINGS NOLUME ZO Chrieb Units W49 BBLS / TONS EOG REP/GENERATOR Mate Time TIME Chrieb Units W49 BBLS / TONS EOG REP/GENERATOR Date Time Time Time Christ Name Signature MARE ONTER Date Print Name Angel Onzice Angel Onzice Signature Material Disposit Completed by thisposati Company <td>DISPOSAL SITE 120 land 112</td> <td>DISPOSAL</td> | DISPOSAL SITE 120 land 112 | DISPOSAL |
| WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume Complete the material & indicate the volume PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER ORM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER ORM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER ORM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINING SOIL ORM TANK BOTTOMS PLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME Z.O Circle Units Curdd VOLUME Z.O Circle Units Curdd BBLS / TONS TEANSPORTER Trint Name Signature Transporter To be completed by Transporter Date | IASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE | DISPOSAL & WASHO |
| MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume Select the material & indicate the volume Contrainment FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM PILOWBACK Circle Units W40 BBLS / TONS VOLUME ZO Circle Units W40 BBLS / TONS ICOREP/GENERATOR Mate TONS ICOREP/GENERATOR Date TIME TRANSPORTER Date TIME ICOMPLETER Date TONE Date TONE <tr< td=""><td>P CRP NAME</td><td>RECYCLING CRP</td></tr<> | P CRP NAME | RECYCLING CRP |
| MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | ILY WASHOUT LOCATION | WASHOUT ONLY |
| CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME Z.O Circle Units W1 BBLS / TONS EOG REP/ GENERATOR Date MEMORY Time Time Print Name Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date 6/16/2) Mame Auge Docte Signature Time LANDFILL OPERATOR Date Time Time | MATERIAL | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME Z.O Circle Units WYd EOG REP/ GENERATOR MERE Signature MARK Signature TRANSPORTER TO be completed by Transporter Date Date MARK Signature Date TIME Date Date Time | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 20 Circle Units UY BBLS / TONS EOG REP/GENERATOR CIRCle Units Signature Date Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date <u>b/1b/2</u> , Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | FRAC SAND PIT WATER | CEMENT |
| Image: Contaminated soil Image: OBM CUTTINGS Image: WBM Image: FLOWBACK Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: WBM CUTTINGS Image: FLOWBACK Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: WBM CUTTINGS Image: FLOWBACK Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: WBM CUTTINGS Image: FLOWBACK Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: OILY WASTE VOLUME Image: OILY WASTE WATER Image: OILY WASTE VOLUME Image: OILY WASTE Image: OILY WASTE VIEW Image: OILY WASTE Image: OILY WASTE VIEW Image: OILY WASTE Image: OILY WASTE VIEW Image: OILY WASTE Image: OILY WASTE < | | |
| Image: State of the state | | |
| Image: State of the state | | |
| VOLUME 20 Circle Units Qr BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date TRANSPORTER Print Name Gr FRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER TO be completed by Transporter Date TRANSPORTER TO be completed by Transporter Date Mate Date TRANSPORTER Date TRANSPORTER Date | | |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR Iservice Iservice Is | | |
| Keurs BLAck Date Print Name Ginny Parkos Signature Date TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Print Name Angel Ococce Signature LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS | VOLUME 20 |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date _ 6/16/2 / Print Name Date _ 6/16/2 / LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date _ 6/16/2 / Print Name Date _ 6/16/2 / LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | KeVIN BLACK |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date _ 6/16/2 / Print Name Date _ 6/16/2 / LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | Faulter's signature 22 tam Time | Print Name Ginny to |
| To be completed by Transporter Date Date Date Date Date Date Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | | |
| Print Name Angel Dozce Signature Time Time | To be completed by Transporter | |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company | Date_6/16/2 | A 14 |
| To be completed by Disposal Company | COTCO Signature Time | Print Name Hycell |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE | <u>j</u> . |
| 1 LEA LAND, LLC | To be completed by Disposal Company | 0 1 |
| Disposal Name | | Disposal Name |
| Primed Name LARLA CARLSBAD, NM 88220 Time L. 1. L. 2 | M20 CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | Printed Name L DOR |
| SIN 2/2-4040 | VAL 9/0-00/=4040 | - And |
| White: Disposal Company - Yellow: Disposal Facility - Pink: Transporter - Gold: EOG | M) | |

| WELL NAME BOISE Fed | 廿 1 | 422 646 6422 |
|---------------------------------------|--|---|
| . 1/5 | | ne# 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME_N/A | AFE # | API# 30-015-33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | To be completed by Transporter | A STATE OF |
| Transporter Company Matcos | Tralkiz | |
| Driver Name Aime | Aquan | 7 |
| WHP # 73.2.8 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # <u>420</u> | Killem Transport | er Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| City_Hobby | State N/m | ZIP |
| indiana and indiana and | PLANNED SERVICE cate the name of the intended Disposal / Was | |
| ⊡ •DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | an Ille |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | |
| | | 🗅 WBM |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| VOLUME 20 | ~ | LS / TONS |
| | | |
| KOWA BIAN | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEUN BLACK | ND | Date |
| Print Name Glnny Powers | _ Signature | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | | Date 6/12/21 |
| 0.10 | // | Dave yeyet |
| Print Name Hage Drong | Signature | Time |
| LAT | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| | 6387 HOBBS HWY M | 164 EAST 1-17.2 |

| 2544 |
|------|
| |

| WELL NAME Bailes Fed Phone # By 432 849 911 RIG NAME M/6 AFE # API # 30-015 33735 Transporter Diver Name M/6 AFE # API # 30-015 33735 Transporter Diver Name M/6 Transporter COMPANY In Carl Market Image: Company Medica Transport COMPANY Transporter Company Medica Transport Company Trans |
|---|
| RIG NAME N/4 AFE# API# 30-015 33735 INDUCE INTERNET COMPANY INTERNET COMPANY INTERNET COMPANY Transporter Company Marke Transporter Company Marke Transporter Company Marke Transporter Company Marke WHP# 73.2.8 Truck # Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 02 City Marke Marke Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 02 City Marke Marke Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 02 City Marke Marke Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 02 City Marke Marke Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 02 City Marke Marke Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 02 Proverse Disposal Disposal Stre Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 02 Disposal & Washout Disposal Stre Recveling Care Indicate the wakings 10 11/16 Completer Donu Disposal Stre Recveling Care |
| RIG NAME N/6 AFE # API # 30-015 33735 Transporter Company Transporter Company Make Transporter Phone # 575 82.5 02 Driver Name MAKE Transporter Phone # 575 82.5 02 City Makes Transporter Phone # 575 82.5 02 PLANKED Story Driver Name PLANKED Story 75 82.5 02 PLANKED Story PLANKED Story PLANKED Story < |
| Vec Truck |
| TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter Transporter Company Made Transporter Company Made Transporter Company Made Transporter Address # MR |
| Transporter Company Made Traild B Driver Name Dat MC Malkarra WHP # 732 & Truck # Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Address # 4R.O 648 / Ram Transporter Phone # 575 & 82 5 O 26 City //deb55 //deb55 State 0.111 Transporter Phone # 575 & 82 5 O 26 City //deb55 //deb55 State 0.111 Transporter Phone # 575 & 82 5 O 26 City //deb55 //deb55 State 0.111 78 9 640 PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposit / Washout / CRP 106 106 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE 0.6 and 111 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE 0.6 and 111 RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME 0.6 and 111 111 Select the material & indicate the volume 110 110 110 111 111 COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER D PRODUCTION WATER 0.6 M 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 |
| Driver Name |
| WHP # 73.2.8 Truck # Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Address # 448.0 64.8.16.2.25 October 1000000000000000000000000000000000000 |
| Transporter Address # 4/B.O 6/6.//B.M. Transporter Phone # 575 82.5 02 City 1/6625 |
| City Habby State MM ZIP TB 02 GH0 PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the indicate Disposal / Washout / CRP Chrosposal DISPOSAL SITE Ref Image: Colspan="2">Image: Colspan="2">Image: Colspan="2">Image: Colspan="2">Image: Colspan="2">Colspan="2"Cols |
| PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the interneded Disposal / Washout / CRP DDISPOSAL DISPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT INCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume GOMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER OBM FRESH WATER OBM OBM FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME CIFCLE Units FRESH WATER Date TIME Date TIME TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume COMPLETIONS FLUIDS COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM DATER OBM DATERIAL CONTAINMENT WATER OBM DATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINNENT WATER OBM CONTAINNENT WATER OBM CONTAINNENT WATER OBM CONTAINNENT WATER ODEM CONTAINNENT CONTAINNENT CONTAINNENT CONTAI |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM FLOWBACK FLOWBACK OLLY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS OLLY WASTE WATER Date Date TIME Time |
| RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER OBM CONTAININGTONS CONTAINING SOLIDS FRESH WATER OBM FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLOWBACK CITCLE Units CUTCL BBLS / TONS EOG REP/ GENERATOR CITCLE UNITS FOG REP/ GENERATOR CITCLE UNITS FLOWBACK |
| WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CUTTINGS FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 2.0 Circle Units Curd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR MACHT Name Date Time To be completed by Transporter |
| MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume |
| Select the material & indicate the volume |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAININATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 20 Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR KENT BJACK Date Print Name GIMM FOR Signature Date Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 20 Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR KEMM BLACK Date Print Name M GIMM BUSS Signature Date Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME 2.2 Circle Units Cu Yd EOG REP / GENERATOR Date |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL CONTAMINATED SOIL CONTAMINATED SOIL COBM CUTTINGS CUTY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS COTHER CITCLE Units CUTY BBLS / TONS COMPLETE COM |
| FLOWBACK GILY WASTE WATER GILY GILY GILY WASTE WATER GILY |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER Circle Units Curd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Corcle Units Curd BBLS / TONS Date Date Time Time Transporter To be completed by Transporter |
| VOLUME 20 Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date Print Name Q (1/1/4) (2009) Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR Lewin BLACK Print Name BLACK Print Name BLACK Date Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| Kevin BLACK Print Name BG INNY POURS Signature Certer TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| To be completed by Transporter |
| |
| Date still |
| |
| Print Name Angel Divice Signature |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE |
| To be completed by Disposal Company 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST |
| Disposal Name A A API CARLSBAD, NM 88220 Date U.17 |

| ©eogresources E(| OG RESOURCES MAN | IFEST Disposal Ticket # 143812 |
|---|--|--|
| | | N 🗖 FACILITIES |
| 2 2 | 世1 | |
| WELLNAME Boise Fee | 2 Pho | me# 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME W/H | AFE # / | API# 30-015-3373 |
| | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Madeos | Trucking | |
| Driver Name | Navarro | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 He | Ilem Transport | er Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| city_ Habbs | State MM | ZIP_88240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| | icate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | NOUT / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 66 | and ILC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| - Angeler - Angel | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | 44 위험(Hotel And All Providence And A |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units OUT OUT OF Curve To BBL | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO KEVIN BLACK | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units OUT OUT OF Curve To BBL | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units OUT OUT OF Curve To BBL | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO KEVIN BLACK | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO KEVIN BLACK | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN ISLACK Print Name GIONY POWERS | | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN ISLACK Print Name GLONG POWERS Print Name Angel Ororco | | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Time Date Date Date Date Time Date Date Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN ISLACK Print Name GLONG POWERS Print Name Angel Ororco | | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Time Date Date Date Date Time Date Date Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN ISLACK Print Name GLONG POWERS Print Name Angel Ororco | | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

1

| | G RESOURCES MAN | | 3812 |
|--|--|--|------|
| | | N 🗖 FACILITIES | |
| 0 13 | ±1 | | |
| WELLNAME Boise Fed | Pho | ine# <u>432</u> 848917 | 0 |
| | AFE # | API# 30-015-3373 | - |
| 2 million 1 | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖬 End Dur | np |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| Transporter Company Makes | Truckry | | |
| Driver Name Daime | Jaward | | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | |
| Transporter Address # 420 He / | len Transport | er Phone # 575 8250 | 262 |
| city Hobbs | State NM | | ~ |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | | |
| | cate the name of the intended Disposal / Was | | |
| Er bisposal | DISPOSAL SITE | land | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| a Maria Califie | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volum | | |
| | | | |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | | |
| | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | | |
| FLOWBACK | □ OILY WASTE WATER | □ WBM CUTTINGS | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | | |
| VOLUME_ZO | Circle Units Cu Yd / BB | LS / TONS | |
| The second s | EOG REP / GENERATOR | and the second s | |
| KEVIN BLACK | 0- | Date | |
| Print Name Giany Powers | _ Signature las Too | | _ |
| The come of the first of the fi | | Time | - |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | | |
| | 11 | Date 6/1 | 7 |
| Print Name Ancel Orerco | Signature | Time | |
| | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | | _ |
| | To be completed by Disposal Company | | |

~

| Seogresources EOC | GRESOURCES MANIF | Manifest # 11904 EST Disposal Ticket # <u>143 &13</u> |
|------------------------------|--|--|
| | | |
| | | |
| WELLNAME Boise Fed | #1 | 4177 - 5418 1.00 |
| WELL NAME DOISE FEEL | | # 432 - 848 - 9170 |
| | AFE # API | * 30-015-33735 |
| 1.11222000 | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🥵 🖉 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| Transporter Company Mateo T | rucking | |
| Driver Name Acaut Ce | un/la | |
| WHP # 1328 | Truck # 4025 Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 426 He | Transporter F | 171 |
| City | | P_88240 |
| | | F |
| Indicat | PLANNED SERVICE the name of the intended Disposal / Washout | C/ CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE lea la | nd 110 |
| 🗆 DISPOSAĹ & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & Indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | |
| | FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | 🗆 WBM |
| □ FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cu Yd BBLS | / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | | |
| C Daras | C.P | > Date |
| Print Name ()/ 1/1 4 POMONS | Signature 7 4 Co | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | | Date |
| 010 | 11 | Date |
| Print Name HAGE VIELO | Signature 9 | Time |
| LANE | DFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WA | STE |
| | To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND, LLC | 1 172 |
| Disposal Name | API # 6387 HOBBS HWY CARLSBAD, NM 88 | MM64 EAST Date 11.0 |
| | VANLODAD, NUA 88 | 220 |
| Printed Name | Permit # 575-887-4048 | Time |

L

| Oeogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIF | EST Disposal Ticket # 143813 |
|--------------------------------------|--|--------------------------------|
| | | FACILITIES |
| | ul. | |
| WELLNAME Boise Fed | F(Phone | # 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME | AFE # AP | 1# 30-015-3373 5 |
| | and the second data in the second data and the | 🗆 Vac Truck 🧹 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos | Irucking | |
| Driver Name POMMY Carl | 1. | |
| WHP # 1328 | Truck # <u>1045</u> Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hall | AINA | |
| city Hobbs | State VVV | zip |
| Indica | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | ut/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE Leg La | nd IIC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| | | U WBM |
| | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OTHER | |
| VOLUME 20 | _ Circle Units Cu Yd / BBL | s / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | \sim | Date |
| · // | Signature Confor | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | Date |
| | C | Time |
| | Signature | |
| Print Name | 18)고(#북이십그)((110)(전역구)(1112)(약)(1116))대한국역국) 法進인권 | NO2012 |
| C CONTRACTORS | To be completed by Disposal Company | 1 11 5 |
| C CONTRACTORS | To be completed by Disposal Company | 54 EAST Date U. 19.3 |

| 回公回 经财务 | | | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|---------|-----|
| 前就設 | | | Whi |
| Released to Imaging: | 11/1/2021 | 9:23:51 | AM |

| 6 | | Manifest # 119038 |
|---|---|------------------------------------|
| <i>©eogresources</i> EC | G RESOURCES MANII | FEST Disposal Ticket # 1438/3 |
| | | |
| | . 1 | |
| WELL NAME BOISE FC. | 1 #1 Phon | e# 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # AF | 1# 30-015-33735 |
| / | | Vac Truck Fred Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Meteos | Trucky | |
| Driver Name Advand Ca | rillo | |
| anto | 4025 | |
| WHP # <u>328</u> | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 1 | He // a in Transporte | |
| city_ Ho 555 | State M | ZIP |
| | PLANNED SERVICE licate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | A SALAR |
| | 1- | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 126 | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| 1 | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| | | WBM |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| | | |
| | | LS / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Circle Units | LS / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cury / BBI | LS / TONS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cury / BBI |) Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cury / BBI | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Circle Units Cury / BBI | Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cury / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR | Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cury / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature Jak | Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Gieny Powers | Circle Units Cu Y / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature JC TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date Time Date/17/2/ |
| Print Name Augel Orotu | Circle Units Cu V / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature JCC TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date Time Date/17/2/ Time |
| Print Name Augel Orotu | Circle Units Cu Y / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature JC TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Gieny Powers Print Name Augel Ororu | Circle Units Currier / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | Date |
| Print Name Augel Orotu | Circle Units Currier / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND, LLC 63874PIOBES HWY MM64 FAS | Date |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Gieny Powers Print Name Augel Ororu | Circle Units Currier / BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | Date |

| Received by | OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | | 1 | Page 264 of 29 |
|---------------|--------------------------------------|--|---|-----------------|
| | 1 | | Manifest # 11903 | 3 77498 1128 |
| | Seogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANII | | 7 |
| | LOG | | | |
| | | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION | FACILITIES | |
| | | the second secon | | |
| | WELL NAME BOISE FO | Phon | e# 432 848 9170 | |
| | RIG NAME N/4 | AFE# AF | 1= 30-015-33735 | |
| | | | UVac Truck End Dump | |
| | | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| | Transporter Company Modeos To | ckia 11 | | |
| | Driver Name Jour of Ca | 16 | | |
| | (baal | Uns | | |
| | WHP # 0/328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | |
| | Transporter Address # 420 Halle | M Transporte | r Phone # 575 825 0265 | |
| | City_Hobbs | State M | zip <u>88240</u> | |
| | Indicate | PLANNED SERVICE the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | pat/CRP | |
| | DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE lec | land lle | |
| | | a state of the second | | |
| | DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | 1000 |
| | RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| | WASHOUT ONLY WA | SHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | Part Parts and the second s | |
| | | | | |
| | | FRAC SAND | PIT WATER | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| | CONTAMINATED SOIL | | | |
| | | | | |
| | FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | | |
| | VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cu Yd / BB | S / TONS | |
| | VOLOME_CO | | | |
| | Harver B: Acid | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| | KEVIN BLACK | C.D | Date | - |
| | Print Name Ginory Powers | Signature (2 for | Time | |
| | / | TRANSPORTER | | |
| | | To be completed by Transporter | · · · · ///2/2 | - |
| | 110 | 11 | Date 6/1//2 | 2 |
| | Print Name Hugel Vonce | Signature | Time | |
| | LAND | FILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | WASTE | |
| | 1 | To be completed by Disposal Company | 1. 17.2 | -1 |
| | Disposal Name LE | A LAND, LLC 87 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST | Date 1 10 | 1 |
| | Printed Name CA | RL®BAD, NM 88220 | Time | |
| | 1 0 0 573 | 5-887-4048 | | |
| | White: Disposal Con | npany - Yellow: Disposal Facility - Pink: Trans | porter - Gold: EOG | |
| Rolonsed to 1 | Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM | | | |

.

| | | 11902 |
|--|---|--|
| Á | | Manifest # 119025 |
| <i>©eogresources</i> EO | G RESOURCES MANIFE | ST Disposal Ticket # 193813 |
| | | |
| | 14 | |
| WELLNAME BOISE Fed | Phone # | 500 432 848 917 |
| | AFE # API # | |
| | AD# AD#. | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Maters Tr | uckon * | |
| Driver Name Hoven of | Gath. | |
| WHP # 7328 | | T |
| | F I) V | Transport Ticket # |
| | 1 | one# <u>515-8380265</u> 88240 |
| city Hobss | State_ <u>N_M</u> ZIP_ | 00210 |
| Indic | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / | CRP CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE leg | land 1/c |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| and the second sec | Select the material & indicate the volume | d bi |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | ☐ FRAC SAND □ FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRESH WATER OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT BOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unit | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 200 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unit | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 200 | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unit | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS TONS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unit Cu Yd / BBLS / EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unite Cu Yd BBLS EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unit Cu Yd / BBLS / EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS TONS Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unit: Cu Yd / BBLS / EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO KREVIN BLACK Print Name Print Name Angel Oraco | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO KREVIN BLACK Print Name Print Name Angel Oraco | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS TONS Date Time Date Time E |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO HOUTH BUACK Print Name Print Name Print Name Angel Orace | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Unit Cu Yd BBLS EOG REP / GENERATOR TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature VDFILL OPERATOR CF3:(IFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WAST To be completed by Disposal Company API # LEA LAND. LLC G387 HOBBS HWY MM CARL SBAD_ MM 99997 | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS TONS Date Time Date Time Date Control Date Time Date Date Time Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Dat |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME ZO Manne BLACK Print Name Jimmy Products Print Name Angel Orace | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM DUTTINGS TONS Date Time Date Date Lip |

+

| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Print Name Angel Orbit CO Signature A Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF SISCEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company CAPI SPAN DAMAGE AS CA | | | DN 🗆 FACILITIES |
|--|--|--|--|
| Vac Truck | WELLNAME BOISE fed | Ph | one # 432 - 848 - 9170 |
| TRANSPORT COMPARIE Transporter Company Alacted by Transporter | RIG NAME NID | AFE # | API# 30 015-33735 |
| Transporter Company Mateo bruching Transporter Company Mateo bruching Driver Name WHP # | and the second standing second | το ανεθούτ ζομολιογ | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🛛 End Dump |
| Driver Name WHP # | Naha have | To be completed by Transporter | - and the state of the state |
| WHP #_132.8 Truck # | | an wa | |
| Transporter Address # 920 Hallburg Transporter Transporter Address # 920 Hallburg Transporter Transporter Transporter Address # 920 Hallburg Transporter Tr | 7220 | | |
| City_Hobbs State NMZIP | 11.11 | | |
| PLANNED SERVICE | | | annia |
| | | | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume OMPLETIONS FLUIDS COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRACE AND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRACE AND PIT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER DATE TIME TONS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER TIME THANSPORTER TONS CONTAINMENT CONTAINME | V | ate the name of the intended Disposal / Wa | 1 11/ |
| | | | 3 46 |
| WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND OMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM FLOWBACK OILLY WASTE WATER FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLLDS OTHER VOLUME CO Circle Units Cury / BBLS / TONS EGGREP / GENERATOR Date Material & Signature THANSFORTER TO be completed by Transporter Date Time Time MATERIAL Signature MATERIAL Date Time Time | | | |
| MATERIAL Select the material & Indicate the volume | | | |
| CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME ZO Circle Units Curd VOLUME ZO Circle Units Curd BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR KECHTMER Signature Date TRANSPORTER Date TRANSPORTER Date TIME LANDFILL OPERATOR CENTHRATE CY AGGENTY OF WASTE TIME Date Date TIME Date TIME Date TIME Date TIME CONTROT | | MATERIAL | · 相對和正式的 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM FRESH WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM FREWATER OBM FREWATER OBM FREWATER OBM FREWATER OBM FREWATER OBM FREWATER OBM CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER FREWATER FREW | and the second | Select the material & indicate the volum | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAININATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM CONTAININATED SOIL OF OBM CUTTINGS WBM CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER COULY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS COULY WASTE WATER WATER WATER WATER WATER WATER WASTE TO BE COMPLETED WITH WATER WAT | | | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM CUTTINGS FLOWBACK CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME CO Circle Units Cury / BBLS / TONS CURY Cury / BBLS / TONS CURY CURY BUAN CURY BUAN CURY CURY CURY CURY CURY CURY CURY CURY | | | |
| FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER OTHER OULUME 20 Circle Units Cury / BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR KCUTM BUAG Date Time Time Time Time Time Date Circle Units Corpoleted by Transporter Time Date Circle Units CARLSBAD, NUMBER CARLSBAD, NUMBER Tobe Completed DATE CARLSBAD, NUMBER Tobe Tobe Completed Date CARLSBAD, NUMBER Tobe Tobe CARLSBAD, NUMBER Tobe Tobe CARLSBAD, NUMBER Tobe Tobe Tobe Tobe Tobe CARLSBAD, NUMBER Tobe Tobe Tobe Tobe Tobe Tobe Tobe CARLSBAD, NUMBER Tobe | | | |
| VOLUME 20 Circle Units Curve / BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR March BLAGL March BLAGL TRANSFORTER TRANSFORTER TO be completed by Transporter Date TRANSFORTER TRANSFORTER TRANSFORTER Date TIME Date TIME Date TIME Date Time Date Date Time Date Time Date Date Date Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan= 2"Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan= 2"Colspan="2">Colspan="2"Colspan="2 | □ FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR KEVN BLAGA Verint Name Ginny Puners Signature Gradue Time TRANSFORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Print Name Angel Drozco Signature A Te C4 accept of WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company OCOT PUDEDS HWY MINISTER To be completed by Disposal Company OCOT PUDEDS HWY MINISTER To be completed by Disposal Company OCOT PUDEDS HWY MINISTER To be completed by Disposal Company CARLSBAD, NM 86 MAY CARLSBAD, NM 86 MAY CARLSBAD, NM 86 MAY | FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| KEVIN BLACK Date Print Name Given Printers TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Transporter Date Time | VOLUME_ZO | _ Circle Units Cu Yo / B | BLS / TONS |
| Print Name Ginny Publich's Signature God Time | aine suite | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Date Time Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CEPT FIL: ATE OF SECENT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company DOO' FILDEDS HWY MANKS TAS CARLSBAD, NM 86500 com (1222) | KEVIN BLACL | 00 | Date |
| To be completed by Transporter Time Date Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CEPT FIL ATE CF SECENT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company USDOF THO BDS FILWY MANKS TAST CARLSBAD, NM 867500 | Print Name Sinny Powers | _ Signature | Time |
| Print Name Angel Dr8ZCO Signature A Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERT FLATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company COOP HOBDS HVWY MANKS TAS CARLSBAD, NM 85700 pm (41222) | | | |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERT FL: ATE OF SECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company ODO/ HOBDS HWY MINISA AS CARLSBAD, NM 85-00 | 1 | 0, | Date |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERT FL: ATE OF SECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company ODO/ HOBDS HWY MINISA AS CARLSBAD, NM 85-00 | Marcol Averco | lat | |
| To be completed by Disposal Company 0007 HUBBS HWY MMSS TAS CARLSBAD, NM 88200 | | | |
| Disposal Nama A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A | LAT | To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| | Disposal Name A Cross | APLI CARLSBAD, NM | 181 Date Lidd's |

.

| | | N 🖾 FACILITIES |
|---|---|--------------------------|
| WELLNAME Boise fed | Pho | one# 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | | API# 30015 - 33735 |
| | | U Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateo Fuel | fing | |
| Driver Name | | |
| WHP # 7828 | Contraction of the second s | Transport Ticket # |
| | | ter Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| city_Hobbs | State | ZIP |
| | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Was | bout / CRP |
| | | and UC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| | NASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| in the second | Select the material & indicate the volum | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | FRESH WATER OBM | |
| | | |
| | | WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | CH INSUGERIESE |
| VOLUME_20 | Circle Units Cu Yd / BI | BLS / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | | Date |
| Print Name Ginny Poulors | Signature Con to | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER | |
| A | To be completed by Transporter | Data |
| Print Name AMEREL DIDECO | 02 | Date |
| Print Name_11119E1_010000 | _ Signature _ A | Time |
| LA | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT O To be completed by Disposal Company | FWASTE |
| | LEA LAND, LLC | (0.27.2) |
| Disposal Name | 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 | Date |

1.0

| IDBULLING ICOMPLETIONS IPRODUCTION IPROLUTION WELL NAME BOSSE Foderal 41 Phone # 432, 848, 9474 NORME N/A AF# AF# AF# 30, 015 33735 INFORME N/A AF# AF# 30, 015 33735 INFORMATION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INFORMATION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INFORMATION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INCOMPLETION INFORMATION INFORMATION INFORMATION INFORMATION INFORMATION INFORMATION INFORMATION | 8 | eogresource | es EOC | G RESOURCES MAI | | nifest # 118970 Ticket # <u>143</u> 846 |
|--|-----------------------|--|--|--|---|---|
| RIG NAME NJA AFE# API# 30 0.5 337.35 Image: State of the s | | | | | on 🗆 Facilities | |
| Transporter Company | 1 | WELL NAMEB | oise foc | tonal #1 p | hone #43 | 2 848 9170 |
| Transporter Company | | RIG NAME | NJA | AFE # | API # 30 OL | 5 83735 |
| Transporter Company MODD + 5442424 Driver Name Higher New Pa 7.322 Transporter Address # 420 How Pa 100 How Pa 100 Partner Partner 100 Partner Partner 102 Disposal & WASHOUT Disposal Site Disposal & WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION Select the motorial & indicate the volume 100 Comparison Fullos Fraces Sand 100 Contram | | | | TRANSPORT COMPANY | U Vac Truck | End Dump |
| Driver Name | 1911-1-1-1 T-1-1-1 | and the second secon | | | | |
| WHP # | Irans | 1 | 0:000 | 120000000 | 5 | |
| Transporter Address # | | | AME_ | Nabarro | | |
| CityHODDSState | | | 1.0.1.0 | | | The Manual Contract of the |
| PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal //Washout / CRP LY DISPOSAL DISPOSAL STRE I Q.Q. Q.Q. V/L D DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE | Trar | | | | MANU | 5 825 0265 |
| Indicate the name of the intended Disposal // Washout/ CRP If DISPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE I Q.Q. I Q.Q. I/Q IDISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE IIII Q.Q. I Q.Q. I/Q Image: Coll of the intended Disposal SITE IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII | - | City | HODDS | State 1111 | ZIP OD 240 | |
| Image: Disposal & WASHOUT Disposal SITE Image: Disposal & WASHOUT ONLY CRP NAME Image: Disposal Site Control Control Image: Disposal Site Control Image: Disposal Site Control Control Control Image: Disposal Site Control Conter Control Control Control Control Control Control Co | | de sinde dation | Indica | | /ashout / CRP | |
| Image: Second Name Image: Second Name Image: Name Image: Second Name Image: Name Image: Second Name Image: Name Image: Name Image: Name | | DISPOSAL | | DISPOSAL SITE | 100 long 1/c | |
| WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CONTAINMENT WATER OBM FLOWBACK OBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WOLUME DC Circle Units WEM VOLUME DC Circle Units WEM Volume DC Conspleted by Transporter Date Vent Name Attended Material Completed by Transporter Date Vent Name Signature Material Conspleted by Transporter Date Print Name Atteged Material Conspleted by Transporter Date Date Colf@QUIDE Date Colf@QUIDE Date Colf@QUIDE Time Date Date Colf@QUIDE Print Name Atteged Atteged Normal Completed Dy Transporter Date | | DISPOSAL & | WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND PIT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME DC Circle Units UYD / BBLS / TONS ECOREP/GENERATOR VOLUME DC Circle Units UYD / BBLS / TONS TRANSPORTER VOLUME Signature Date C/UZ/21 Time Time Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date _ C/UZ/21 Print Name Angel Orozze Signature Time LANDFUL OPERATOR CENTRE/OF PRECEPT OF WASTE To be completed by Transporter Date _ C/UZ/21 Time | | | CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| Select the material & indicate the volume Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT FRACS AND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRACS WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINATED SOIL OBM OWNER WBM FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM VOLUME QC Circle Units WWB VOLUME QC Circle Units WWB Date GLEST Frint Name MAX Cook Signature Time View Market Signature Market Cord Market Time View Market Signature Market Cord Market Time LANDPORT View Market Signature Time Corecent Provide Cord Market T | | | DNLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAININATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM PLOWBACK OLLY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FUUDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME QC Circle Units WD VOLUME QC Circle Units Date SUBST / TONS ECOR REP / GENERATOR Date SUBST / TONS Date SUBST / TONS Frint Name MAX Signature Date SUBST / TONS Print Name MAX Signature Date SUBST / TONS LANDFILL OPERATOR CENTIFICATE OF RECEPT OF WASTE Time Time Print Name ATM SUBTING SIgnature Time Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CENTIFICATE OF RECEPT OF WASTE Tobe completed by Transporter Date SUBST / TOBBS HWAY MIM64 EAST Descontrollectric DEPERCENT OF DEBERTORY AFL S SO TOBBS HWAY MIM64 EAST | | LI WASHOULD | | | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM VOLUME DC Circle Units VOLUME DC Circle Units UKD / BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR VOLUME DC Circle Units Date G/B/21 Time Time Time Time VOLUME COOL Print Name Max Cool FRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date | | | | | | 1 milt |
| CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME DC Circle Units WYM / BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR VOLUME DC Circle Units Date S/18/21 Print Name MAX Cook Signature Time TRANSPORTER: To be completed by Transporter Date L/18/21 Print Name ATOL OTOGOC Signature Time LANDPLU OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Transporter Date LANDPLU OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company LEAD FIND, LEDE MWY MM64 EAST OFF CORE SIDE MWY MM64 EAST APIE CORE SIDE MWY MM64 EAST OFF CORE SIDE MWY MM64 EAST | | | | | ume | |
| Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Fluids containing solids Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soil Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids Image: Contraminated Soilids | | | | Select the material & indicate the vol | D PIT WATER | |
| Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Image: Standard Structure Im | | CEMENT | | Select the material & indicate the vol | | |
| VOLUME DC Circle Units Way / BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date G/18/21 TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER TO be completed by Transporter Date _ Coll 18/21 Time LANDFUL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Transporter Date _ Coll 18/21 Time LANDFUL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Dispocal Company LEALED TO BE SHWY MM64 EAST Date (4.18.2) Date (4.18.2) | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMENT | NT WATER | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM | |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR For Heurin Black (EOG) Print Name Max Cook Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMENT CONTAINMENT | NT WATER | Select the material & indicate the vol FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM | s |
| For Kevin Black (EOG) Date <u>G/18/21</u> Print Name Max Cook Signature Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date _G/18/21 Time Date _G/18/21 | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMENT CONTAMINAT FLOWBACK | NT WATER TED SOIL | Select the material & indicate the vol FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM | s |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMENT CONTAMINAT FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT | NT WATER TED SOIL | Select the material & indicate the vol FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM WBM CUTTING | s |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMENT CONTAMINAT FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT | NT WATER TED SOIL | Select the material & indicate the vol FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM WBM CUTTING | s |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT | NT WATER ITED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vol FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM WBM CUTTING | s s |
| To be completed by Transporter Date (ofl@f21) Time | or Ke | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT | NT WATER ITED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vol FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units FOG REP / GENERATOR | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM WBM CUTTING | S S Date <u>6/18/21</u> |
| Print Name Angel Orc3cc Signature Time LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LFUND, LLC Disposal Name API# 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST Disposal Name | or H Print | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT | NT WATER ITED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM WBM CUTTING | S S Date <u>6/18/21</u> |
| Disposal Name A Contract of the campileted by Disposal Company | ior H Print | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT | NT WATER ITED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM UWBM CUTTING BBLS / TONS | S S Date <u>6/19/21</u> Time |
| Disposal Name A Contract of the Contract of th | Print | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT | NT WATER ITED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM UWBM CUTTING BBLS / TONS | S S Date <u>6/19/21</u> Time |
| Disposal Name A Contract API # 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST Date C4.18-2) | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT VOLUME WI'N BLACK Name Max Co | NT WATER TED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS QC (EDG) QC | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM UWBM CUTTING BBLS / TONS | S S Date <u>E/16/21</u> Time Date Date |
| Disposal Name API# 6387 HOBBS HVVY MIMO4 EAST Date (18-2) Printed Name API# 575-887-4048 Time | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT VOLUME WI'N BLACK Name Max Co | NT WATER TED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS 20 (EDG) CEDG) | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION N TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM CUTTING BBLS / TONS | S S Date <u>E/16/21</u> Time Date Date |
| Printed NamePermit # 575-887-4048 | | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMEN CONTAMINA FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT VOLUME WI'N BLACK Name Max Co | NT WATER TED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS 20 (EDG) CEDG) | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM CUTTING BBLS / TONS | S S Date <u>C/18/21</u> Time Date(0/18/21 Time |
| | Print | CEMENT COMPLETION CONTAINMENT FLOWBACK FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONT VOLUME WIN Black Name Max Cont Name Angel | NT WATER TED SOIL TAINING SOLIDS 20 (EDG) CEDG) | Select the material & indicate the vol | PIT WATER PRODUCTION V TANK BOTTOM WBM WBM CUTTING BBLS / TONS | S S Date <u>C/18/21</u> Time Date(0/18/21 Time |

| | a second test | | | | | | | | | |
|----|---------------|----|----------|-----|-----|-------|------|------|----|----|
| Re | leased | to | Imaging: | 11/ | /1/ | /2021 | l 9. | :23: | 51 | AM |

÷

| | G RESOURCES MANIFE | |
|-------------------------------|---|----------------------------------|
| | | G FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME BOISE FO | dance # [Phone # | 432-848-970 |
| | AFE # API # | 30-015-3373 |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛃 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company | trucking | |
| Driver Name | Navarro | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 | Hallum Transporter F | Phone # 575- 295-024 |
| City | 000 | P 8824C |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| indiana and the second second | cate the name of the intended Disposal / Washou | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE LOG LOG | duc |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| SUM | Contraction of the second of held branching of the second s | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| | | WBM CUTTINGS |
| | | |
| | Circle Units Cu Yd / BBLS | / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | 00 | Date |
| Ginni Paulpart | 1 1 200 | Time |
| Print Name CJIMEN TOWERS | Signature | |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | ^ | Date 6/19/ |
| | | Time |
| Anal Massa | | |
| Print Name Angel Orozec | | ASTE |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W To be completed by Disposal Company | 1 10 |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | 1 10 |

| WELL NAME BOISD FOHLOWD | ₩ Phon | e# 432.848 976 |
|--------------------------------------|---|--------------------------------|
| Well WANTE OF COL | Phon Phon | |
| | AFE #AF | H# <u>30-015-33735</u> |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | U Vac Truck 🖌 End Dump |
| Transporter Company moteo to | udano | 1 100 NO 1 1 10 10 10 10 |
| Driver Name Lune | Ibserre | |
| WHP #7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| 1100 11 | | Phone # 525 825 - 0265 |
| Transporter Address # | | zip 88,248 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | HILL STATE HEALT STATE |
| Indica | te the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | AT |
| disposal | DISPOSAL SITE LOQ | world 11C |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | - artfiller |
| | | |
| | | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | FRESH WATER OBM | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | 🗆 WBM |
| FLOWBACK | □ OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME20 | Circle Units Cu Yd / BB | LS / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | 10 | Date |
| Print Name Ginny Powers | Signature Com Flor | Time |
| Print Name_C////// / Older | TRANSPORTER | 100.2 |
| | To be completed by Transporter | 1.110.1 |
| | | Date 6/18/ |
| Print Name Angol Orage | _ Signature | Time |
| LA | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | WASTE |
| | To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND, LLC | (1.18- |
| Disposal Name | - API# 6387 HOBBS HWY | MM64 EAST Date |

| WELL NAME DOSR FOOD | 0 #1 Phone | 432 848 900 |
|--------------------------------------|---|---|
| RIG NAMEN/A | AFE # API ; | 30-05-33735 |
| | | Vac Truck Fred Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | Strategy and the state of the state |
| Transporter Company A da | Trucking | |
| Driver Name | Les | |
| WHP#7320 | Truck # Trailer # | C Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hal | lum Transporter I | Phone # 675 925 026 |
| cityHobbs | StateNM zi | P |
| | PLANNED SERVICE e the name of the intended Disposal / Washou | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | and lla |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | Control of |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | |
| | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cu Yd)/ BBLS | / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | |) Date |
| Print Name GIANY POWERS | Signature (Say / Con | Time |
| Print Name | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | 1. /10 |
| 1 | 1 | Date 10/12 |
| Print Name Angel Oroge | Signature /hn | Time |
| LAN | DFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF W | ASTE |
| | To be completed by Disposel Company 6387 HOBBS HV | VY MM64 EAST Date C.18 |
| | - API # CARLSBAD, NM | Date |

| | | FEST Disposal Ticket # 43848 |
|--|---|---------------------------------------|
| 0 | , # | 110 949 9175 |
| WELL NAME BOISE F | Phon | e# 432 848 9170 |
| | AFE # AI | 1= 30-015-33735 |
| and the second sec | TRANSPORT COMPANY | Vac Truck End Dump |
| Transporter Company Mg teo T. | To be completed by Transporter | 10 ¹¹ and 10 ¹¹ |
| | Mairia CLELU | |
| Driver Name1 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| WHP# | Le llam Transporte | 175072-21 |
| Transporter Address # 420 City 4065 | | zip |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | kda - 24 |
| | rdicate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out/CRP |
| Disposal | DISPOSAL SITE | land ne |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| U WASHOUT ONET | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| | OILY WASTE WATER | □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| | | |
| VOLUME | Circle Units Cu Yd BB | LS / TONS |
| the second s | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANY Power | ~ 7 | > Date |
| Print Name Ginny Power. | 5_ Signature On fo | |
| | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | Date 6/18/2 |
| | | 1 |
| Διο | | Time |
| Print Name Angel Oroz | CO Signature | |
| Print Name Angel Oroz | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND, LLC | |

| | | D FACILITIES | |
|---------------------------------------|--|-------------------------------|-------|
| | | | |
| WELL NAME BOILSE f | Edunal #1 Phone | * <u> 432 848 917</u> | 6 |
| RIG NAMENA | AFE #AP | # 30 015 3373 | 5 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 📴 End Dun | ıp |
| | To be completed by Transporter | | |
| Transporter Company | trucking | | _ |
| Driver NameMan | a creand | | |
| WHP#7328 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | |
| Transporter Address #420 4 | tallum Transporte | r Phone # 575 925 02 | 265 |
| City | obbsstate | zip66 | _ |
| | PLANNED SERVICE cate the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | out / CRP | - 219 |
| DISPOSAL | | and lic | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | | | |
| | | | 2153 |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER | |
| | FRESH WATER | | |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | WBM | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | WBM CUTTINGS | |
| 201 | \sim | LS / TONS | |
| VOLUME 20 | the standing was desired as | | _ |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| 1 DIAN | | Date | _ |
| KEVIN BLACK | P | | _ |
| Kevin BLACK Print Name Ginny Power | S signature A Flis | Time | |
| Ginn, Prilar | TRANSPORTER | | |
| Ginn, Prilar | | | |
| Print Name Ginny Power | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Time Date | |
| Print Name Ginny Power | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Time Date Time | |
| Print Name Ginny Power | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company | Time Date Time WASTE | |
| Print Name Ginny Power | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND, LLC | Time Date Time WASTE | 18,2 |

| | EOG RESOURCES MAN | Manif NIFEST Disposal Ti | cket #000 |
|---|--|---------------------------------|---|
| | | on difacilities | |
| WELL NAMEBOIS | e fodenal #1 p | hone # 432 - 34 | 18-9170 |
| | AFE # | API# 30- 0 | 15- 33735 |
| 1 | | 🗆 Vac Truck | End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | 14 |
| Transporter Company | moteo trucking | | |
| Driver Name | Marrie Chester | | |
| wнр# 78 | 3 28 Truck # Trailer # | 321 Transport TI | :ket # |
| | | | 325-0265 |
| an and the second for the second second | Habbs state NM | ZIP 88240 | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | | |
| | Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / W | | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | a land llc | |
| DISPOSAL & WASH | HOUT DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | CRP NAME | | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| a contraction | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the vol | | |
| | Select the indicate the two | | diam'n an |
| | FRAC SAND | | |
| | | | TER |
| | | TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| CONTAMINATED S | | | |
| EL FLOW/DACK | | | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAININ | \cap | Stelas V Ganica | |
| FLUIDS CONTAININ | QC) Circle Units (urd) | BBLS / TONS | a los and |
| A Service and S | | BBLS / TONS | |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | BBLS 7 TONS | chal- |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAININ VOLUME | | BBLS 7 TONS | Date 6/18/21 |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAININ VOLUME | EOG REP / GENERATOR | BBLS 7 TONS | Date <u>6/18/21</u> Time |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | C | |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAININ VOLUME | EOG REP/GENERATOR | C | |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAININ VOLUME Vering Black Print Name Max Cook | EOG REP / GENERATOR (EOG) Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | C | Time |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAININ VOLUME | EOG REP / GENERATOR (EOG) Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | C | Time |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAININ VOLUME Vering Black Print Name Max Cook | EOG REP / GENERATOR | T OF WASTE | Time Date Time |
| Print Name Accel Orga | EOG REP / GENERATOR | PT OF WASTE any | Time Date Time |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAININ VOLUME Vering Black Print Name Max Cook | EOG REP / GENERATOR | PT OF WASTE any MM64 EAST | Time Date/10/2 |

| WELLNAME Boise Fed | ++) Phone | # 432-848-91 | 78 |
|--|--|--------------------------------|-----------|
| .110 | | 1# 30-015-33 | |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # AP | / | |
| No. 2 - Cardenard Control - Mark | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | 🗆 Vac Truck 🖉 End Di | ump |
| Transporter Company Moteos | Turk 3 | In the second second | |
| Driver Name Selato Di | ñ1, | | |
| | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 39 | 40 | |
| WHP # 1328 | | | 001- |
| Transporter Address # 428 Hall | | Phone # 575 825-0 ZIP 88240 | 1465 |
| City | | | |
| Indica | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | ut / CRP | an diana, |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE lea | land 11c | |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | CRP NAME | | |
| | | | |
| | MATERIAL | | المحجود و |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | a the second second | S |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER | |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER | |
| | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | WBM | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS | |
| | \bigcirc | S / TONS | |
| VOLUME 20 | | | - |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | terres and the second | |
| | 62 | Date | |
| KEVIN BLACK | | Time | |
| REVIN BLACK Print Name Ginny Powers | _ Signature | | |
| Linny Unulane | TRANSPORTER | | _ |
| Linny Unulane | | 2 Date | 117 |
| Linny Unulane | TRANSPORTER | Date | 117 |
| Linny Unulane | TRANSPORTER | Date | 117 |
| Print Name <u>Ang</u> Powers | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF T | Time | /17 |
| Print Name <u>Ang</u> Powers | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF T To be completed by Disposal Company | Time | . M.3 |

| and the product of | | | | | | |
|--------------------|--------|----------|------|-------|--------|--------|
| Released | d to . | Imaging: | 11/1 | 1/202 | 1 9:23 | :51 AM |

.

| | | Manifest # 119030 |
|--|---|---|
| Deogresources EOC | RESOURCES MANIF | EST Disposal Ticket # 143 811 |
| | | |
| | COMPLETIONS GEFTIODUCTION | |
| | ŧ. | 11 9172 |
| WELLNAME Boise Fed | Phone Phone | * 432 848 9170 |
| RIGNAME N/M | AFE # API | * 30-015-33735 |
| | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Matcos | Trucking | 100 |
| Corrigina D- | 2. | |
| Driver Name Drig LO DLO | | 110 |
| WHP# | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 39 | |
| Transporter Address # 420 Heli | | Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| City Hobbs | State JV M Z | TIP |
| | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | |
| | 1 1 | and |
| ₫ DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 126 16 | , MO |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| U WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | The second |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | □ ОВМ | □ TANK BOTTOMS |
| | | □ TANK BOTTOMS □ WBM |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | □ OBM □ OBM CUTTINGS | 🗆 WBM |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | □ WBM □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 | OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | OBM OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBL EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIAMY POWERS | | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK | | WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANY POWERS Print Name Angul Otorco | | □ WBM □ WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Date Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANY POWERS Print Name Angul Otorco | | □ WBM □ WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANY POWERS Print Name Angul Otorco | OBM | □ WBM □ WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Date MASTE AM64 EAST Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIMMY POWERS Print Name Angel Orozco | | □ WBM □ WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Date MASTE AM64 EAST Date |
| CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIMMY POWERS Print Name Angel Orozco IA Disposel Nama | OBM OBM OBM OBM OBMCUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND, LLC API # 6387 HOBBS HWAY A CARLSBAD, NM 882 | □ WBM □ WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date |

| Deogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIFE | Manifest # 119036 ST Disposal Ticket # <u>/43 81/</u> |
|-------------------------------|---|---|
| | | |
| | tt. | an an Area |
| WELLNAME Boise Fed | Phone # | |
| RIG NAMEN/A | AFE # API # | 30-015 33735 |
| | Contract Property | 🗆 Vac Truck 📝 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | at a start of the start of the |
| Transporter Company Micheos 1 | rucky | |
| Driver Name Dergio Dia | 2 | |
| WHP # 7326 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 394 | |
| Transporter Address # 420 H | Gillam Transporter Pt | one # 575 825 0265 |
| City Hobbs | State NIM ZIP | 88240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| 1 | te the name of the intended Disposal / Washout | nd 116 |
| DISPOSAL | the set of stars | na |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | □ WBM |
| ☐ FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | U WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cu Yd DBBLS | / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | (T | Date |
| Bint Name GiANY POWArs | 512 | |
| Print Name | _ Signature | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| 1 | <i>n</i> ₁ | Date 6/17/2 |
| 1 1 11 | | |
| Print Name Huge Vinco | Signature | Time |
| Lai | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WA | STE |
| | To be completed by Pisposal Company | 1 12 0 |
| | - 6387 HOBBS HWY CARLSBAD, NM 88 | MM64 EAST Date U-11-0 |
| Disposal Name | TAKE SEALT NOT BY | L.L.N. |
| Disposal Name A Morray I | 575-887-4048 | Time |

÷

| ©eogresources | OG RESOURCES MANI | |
|-------------------------------------|--|---|
| | | FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME BOISE FED | ℓ ±1 Phon | et 132 848 9170 |
| . 1 | | PI# 30-015-33735 |
| RIG NAME N/P | AFE # AI | U Vac Truck & End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos To | Jeking | |
| Driver Name Sergio | Diaz | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 3 | 140 Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 | | er Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| City_ Hobbs | | ZIP_862.40 |
| thather a start and a local start | PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | Ant (CPD |
| DISPOSAL | | land He |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | | |
| | | in a water of the state of the |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | D OBM | |
| | OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| | | |
| VOLUME 20 | Circle Units Cury / BB | LS / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEWN BLACK | ~ | Date |
| KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANA POW | evs signature | Time |
| Print Name 97 MP14 P Div G | | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | |
| | | Date |
| Print Name | Signature | Time |
| 1 <u></u> | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | LUISCEE |



圜

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| | | Manifest # 119049 |
|---|---|--|
| eogresources EO | G RESOURCES MANIF | |
| | | G FACILITIES |
| | | |
| | #1 | # 432 848 9170 |
| ELLNAME Boise Fed | Phone | |
| | AFE # API | 1# 30-015-33735 |
| / | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| orter Company Mateo 7 | woking | |
| Driver Name Sevalo Di | az - | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 39 | 40 Transport Ticket # |
| 110- 1/ 1/ | | Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| | Ar MA | zip 88240 |
| city_Hebbs | Jule | |
| ind | PLANNED SERVICE icate the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | out / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 120 la | nd 11C |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | Structure by the second s |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| CEMENT | Select the material & indicate the volume | □ PIT WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | | |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM UTTINGS LS / TONS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM UTTINGS Date Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS LS / TONS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM UTTINGS Date Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM UTTINGS Date Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Dat |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 200 COUNT BLACK Name Ginny Power | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS Date Date Time |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 COUND BLACK Name Ginny Power Name Ange Doctor | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS Provide State Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Time Time Time Time |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 COUND BLACK Name Ginny Power | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM UTTINGS US / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Dat |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAININATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME COM BLACK Name Ginny Power Name Ange Doctor | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM UTTINGS US / TONS Date Date Date Date Date Date Date Dat |

| | OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | | | Page 280 op |
|--------|--|--|--|-----------------------------------|
| | 1 | | Manifost # | .19024 副 |
| 154965 | Seogresources EOG | DECOUDCEC MANU | | a succession in the second second |
| | Geogresources EUG | RESOURCES MANI | FEST Disposal Ticket # _ | 1958/6 |
| | | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION | | |
| | | | | |
| | WELLNAME Boise Fed | #j Phon | e# 432 848 | 9170 |
| | 1/2 | | 20 01- 27 | 735 |
| | RIG NAME | AFE # AI | 1# 30-015 33 | 133 |
| | A CONTRACTOR OF | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 😰 E | nd Dump |
| | | To be completed by Transporter | | - 1 m |
| | Transporter Company Matters T | Fucking | | |
| | Driver Name LOW N | The second secon | | |
| | Driver Name | 1 4 3 | | |
| | WHP # 7328 | Truck # 407 Trailer # | Transport Ticket # | |
| | Transporter Address # 420 Ha | 11em Transporte | r Phone # 575 829 | 5-0265 |
| | City Hollis | State N/M | ZIP 88240 | |
| | | | | |
| | Indica | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out/CRP | |
| | DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE leg la | nd lle | |
| | | | | |
| | DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | | CRP NAME | | |
| | WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | | | | |
| | | LAATEDIAL | | 11:12 |
| | | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | en e | |
| | | | PIT WATER | |
| | CEMENT | Select the material & indicate the volume | 10 (AAAAA) 10 | |
| | | Select the material & indicate the volume | D PIT WATER | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER | |
| | | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yer / BBI | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yer / BBI | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUMBLACK | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date_ | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUMBLACK | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date_ | |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUMBLACK | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date_ | <u></u> |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUMBLACK Print Name Ginny Packers | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date | <u>/ez/ri</u> |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUMBLACK | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S S TONS Date Time | <u>t/17/21</u> |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOMBLACK Print Name Ginny Paulons Print Name Ange Docco | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS Date Time Date Time | 2/ez/2i |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOMBLACK Print Name Ginny Paulons Print Name Ange Docco | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time Date Time WASTE | 1/1/2i |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOMBLACK Print Name Ginny Paulons Print Name Ange Docco | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time Date Time WASTE | 1. 17.21 |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOMBLACK Print Name Gring Paulous Print Name Ange Dooco LAN Disposal Name Disposal Name Amage Amage Amage | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time Date Time WASTE | 2/17/2i |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOMBLACK Print Name Gring Package Print Name Ange Docc | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time VASTE 4 EAST | 1. 17.21 1. 17.21 |
| | COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KOUMBLACK Print Name Grang Paulons Print Name Ame Doco LAN Disposal Name Printed Name Ame Ame Ame Ame | Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS S / TONS Date Time Date Time WASTE 4 EAST Time | 2/17/21 1.17.21 |

| DRILLING | | |
|------------------------------------|--|---|
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOTTE F | ect #1 Phone | # 432 748 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # API | #_ 30-015-33735 |
| • | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump |
| | To be completed by Transporter | to the second |
| Transporter Company Materia | Trucking | |
| Driver Name <u>ACUS</u> N | 040 | |
| WHP # 7328 | | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # | 42D Transporter | Phone # 575 825 0269 |
| city Hobbs | NM State NM Z | IP_8240 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE cate the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | ut/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | and the state of the second state and st | land 116 |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | and the second | |
| | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | Calaba - Calaba - Calaba |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | D WBM |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | WBM CUTTINGS |
| | | S / TONS |
| VOLOME | | |
| US IN DIAM | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVN BLACK | 6.5 | Date |
| Print Name CZ / MAY POWERS | Signature | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | | Date 6/12/2 |
| | | 1/1 |
| 0.10- | | Time |
| Print Name Angel Drozco | Signature | |
| | Signature ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF V To be completed by Disposal Company | VASTE |
| | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF V | VASTE Date U · 17.5 |

| ©eogresources EO | G RESOURCES MAN | Manifest # 1190 IFEST Disposal Ticket # <u>143</u> 8 |
|---|---|---|
| | | |
| | | |
| WELL NAME Boise Fed | #/ Pho | ne# 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME_NA | AFE # # | API# 30-015-3373 |
| 1 | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🖉 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mafees 7 | rucking | |
| Driver Name hous Mos | | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # <u>190 ユ</u> Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| | lam Transport | er Phone # 575 825 0265 |
| City to 65, No | 1 State | ZIP |
| Indica | PLANNED SERVICE te the name of the intended Disposal / Wast | out / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE lea | land |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | <u> </u> |
| | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| 1 | Select the material & indicate the volume | Character Contexting of the |
| | | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | FRESH WATER OBM | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER FCONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units Cu Yd BBI EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Ginny Powers | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Ginny Powers Print Name Angel Orolo | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Ginny Powers Print Name Angel Orolo | | |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name Ginny Powers Print Name Angel Orolo | | |

Released to Imaging: 11/1/2021 9:23:51 AM

| □ DRILLING □ COMPLETIONS □ PROLUTION □ PACLETTES WELL NAME BOISC FLOUDOL #1 Phone # 432 648 6176 RIG NAME N/A AFE # API # 30 OLS 5 33735 □ Vac Truck ✓ End Dump Transporter Company MODED Truck # Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Company MODED Truck # Trailer # Transport Ticket # WHP # 7328 Truck # Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Address # 420 HOULD Transporter Phone # 575 825 0245 City HODDS State Disposal Stree Dispos |
|--|
| NUCL NAME N/A AFE # API # 30 D45 33735 I'RANSPORT COMMANY I'RANSPORT COMMANY I'RANSPORT COMMANY I'RANSPORT COMMANY I'RANSPORT COMMANY Transporter Company MODIDO TULUCKING I'RANSPORT COMMANY I'RANSPORT COMMANY Transporter Company MODIDO TULUCKING I'RANSPORT COMMANY I'RANSPORT COMMANY WHP # 7328 Truck # Transporter Phone # 515 62.5 024.5 I'ransporter Address # Y20 Hollum Transporter Phone # 515 62.5 024.5 I'ransporter Address # Y20 Hollum Transporter Phone # 515 62.5 024.5 I'ransporter Address # Y20 Hollum Transporter Phone # 515 62.5 024.5 I'ransporter Address # Y20 Hollum Transporter Phone # 515 62.5 024.5 I'ransporter Address # Y20 Hollum Transporter Phone # 515 62.5 024.5 I'ransporter Address # Disposal # Disposal # Disposal # Disposal # Disposal # Disposal # |
| User Fruck End Dump Transporter Company Transporter Company Driver Name WHP # T3228 Trailer # Transporter Pione # STS 0935 O2465 Prover Market # Transporter Pione # STS 0935 O2465 Transporter Pione # STS 0935 O2465 City Haddbas Stare Traisporter Pione # STS 0935 O2465 Transporter Pione # STS 0935 O2465 City Haddbas Stare Traisporter Pione # STS 0935 O2465 City Haddbas Stare Traisporter Pione # STS 0935 O2465 Disposal Disposal at washout Disposal at |
| TRANSPORT COMPANY To be complexed by transporter Transporter Company MOLDO TAUCKUNG Driver Name |
| Transporter Company |
| Driver Name |
| WHP # 7322 Truck # Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Address # Y20 Hollum Transporter Phone # 575 62.5 02.65 City Hobbs state Dm zip 282.40 PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the istended bigsoosi (Washout / CBP Image: DisPosal DISPOSAL SITE |
| Transporter Address # Y20 Hallum Transporter Phone # 575 625 0265 City Habbs state Disposal ZIP 68240 PLANED SERVICE Indicate the name of the istended Disposal Washout / CGP Image: Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE |
| Transporter Address # Y20 Hollum Transporter Phone # 575 825 0265 City Hotbs state D ZIP 28240 PLANNED SERVICE Indicase the name of the ideated bigsoosi / Washout / CRP Image: Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE Image: Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE Image: Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE Image: Disposal & WaSHOUT Image: Disposal & WaSHOUT Image: Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE Image: Disposal & WaSHOUT Image: Disposal & Mashout / CRP Image: Disposal & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE Image: Disposal & Mashout / CRP Image: Disposal & Mashout / CRP Image: Disposal & WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERAL Image: Disposal & Mashout / CRP Image: Disposal & Image: Disposal |
| City Hobbs State DD ZIP 488246 DISPOSAL DISPOSAL SUPE LOA LOA LOA LOA DISPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE LOA LOA LOA LOA LOA LOA DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE LOA LOA LOA LOA LOA DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE |
| PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CBP IDISPOSAL DISPOSAL STRE IDISPOSAL & WASHOUT OCAL DADA IV IDISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE IDISPOSAL & WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION IDISPOSAL CONTAINING CRP CRP NAME IDISPOSAL STEM MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume IDISPOSAL STEME IDISPOSAL CONTAINING COLDS IPIT WATER IDISPOSAL CONTAINING SOLIDS IPIT WATER IDISPOSAL CONTAINING SOLIDS IDISPOSAL STEME IDISPOSAL STEME IDISPOSATION </td |
| Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Westhout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Mesthout / CBP Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Bals / Tons Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Tons Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Tons Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Tons Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Tons Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Tons Indicates the name of the intended Disposal / Tons |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM FRESH WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAININENT WATER OBM FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OILY WASTEWATER WBM CONTAINING SOLIDS OILY WASTE WATER WBM FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME A.D.C. TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter |
| |
| WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS PLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME AC Circle Units W2M / BBLS / TONS EOG REP/ GENERATOR ME MATERIAL Print Name Signature Mater TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date Date |
| MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS MATERIAL OBM TANK BOTTOMS MATERIAL OBM TANK BOTTOMS MATERIAL OBM TANK BOTTOMS MARK OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER |
| Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT |
| CEMENT FRAC SAND PIT WATER COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS MC CONTAININGT SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS IFLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS VOLUME AC Circle Units WGA / BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR MERCH CIFCLE UNITS Date TIMESPORTER DATE TEAMSPORTER Date TRANSPORTER Date Date |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER PRODUCTION WATER CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAININATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER OBM TANK BOTTOMS CONTAMINATED SOIL OBM CUTTINGS WBM FLOWBACK OILY WASTE WATER WBM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER |
| Image: Contaminated Soil Image: OBM CUTTINGS Image: FlowBack Image: OILY WASTE WATER VOLUME Image: OILY WASTE WATER VIEW BLACK Image: OILY WASTE WATER VIEW |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME AC Circle Units UYA BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date Print Name Ginny Pawers Signature Time Date Time Date Date Date Date Date Time Date |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME |
| VOLUME QC Circle Units QC / BBLS / TONS EOG REP / GENERATOR Date TRANSPORTER Onte TRANSPORTER TRANSPORTER Date Date Date Date |
| EOG REP / GENERATOR Ke vin BLACK Date Print Name Dime Ginny Signature Time Time TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date |
| TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Date |
| To be completed by Transporter Date |
| A 100000 |
| Print Name Arcal Orocc Signature |
| |
| LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WASTE |
| Disposal Name API# LEA LAND, LLC Date 6387 HOBBS HWY MM64 EAST |
| |

÷

| | CD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM | EOG RESOURCES MANIFI | Manifes | Page 28 # 118965 ## <u>143846</u> |
|---------------|---|---|---|--|
| | | | The second se | t# 170390 |
| | | | ☐ FACILITIES | |
| | WELL NAME BOISE | Forder of #1 Phone # | 432-842 | 9170 |
| | | AFE # API # | 30-015 | r 33735 |
| | | | 🗆 Vac Truck | End Dump |
| | | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | and the state | |
| | Transporter Company | nateo trucking | | |
| | Driver Name | 5 | | |
| | WHP # 73 22 | Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket | t# |
| | Transporter Address # | | hone # 575 82 | 5-0265 |
| | cityHob | S State AM ZIF | 88240 | _ |
| | | PLANNED SERVICE | | 111 - 111 |
| | DISPOSAL | Indicate the name of the interided Disposal / Washout DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | | | | |
| | | a second second | | |
| | RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| | | and a second | | |
| | | | 1 - 89.5 v - 2 | |
| | | WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER | |
| | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | D PIT WATER | |
| | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS | |
| | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OLIDS Circle Units OLIVA / BBLS | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM | |
| | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OLIDS Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS / TONS | - licla. |
| L For | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME KEVIM BLACK | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS / TONS Da | te <u>6/18/21</u> |
| t for | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OLIDS Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS / TONS | te <u>6/18/21</u> |
| t for 30G | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME KEVIM BLACK | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS / TONS Da | te <u>6/18/21</u> |
| t for 20G | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME KEVIM BLACK | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OLIDS OILY WASTE WATER OLIDS OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TANSPORTER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM CUTTINGS / TONS Da Tin | te <u>6/18/21</u> |
| t for 30G | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME KEVIM BLACK (EC Print Name Max Code | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS Da Tin | te 6/18/21 te 6/18/21 |
| t for EOG | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME KEVIM BLACK | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS WBM WBM WBM CUTTINGS Da Tin | te 6/18/21 te 6/18/21 |
| t for ZOG- | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME KEVIM BLACK (EC Print Name Max Code | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | te 6/18/21 te 6/18/21 |
| t for 30G | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME KEVIM BLACK (EC Print Name Max Code | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | $\frac{1}{10000000000000000000000000000000000$ |
| t for 30G | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME VOLUME VOLUME Print Name Max Cook Print Name Max Cook | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | te 6/18/21 ne 6.18:21 ne 18:21 ne 18:21 |
| t for ZOG | CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING S VOLUME VOLUME VOLUME Print Name Max Cook Print Name Max Cook Disposal Name | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER PRODUCTION WATER NBM WBM WBM WBM WBM UTTINGS / TONS / TONS / TONS // TON | te 6/18/21 ne 6.18:21 ne 18:21 ne 18:21 |

| | | D FACILITIES |
|--|--|------------------------|
| WELL NAME BOISE FO | d the | e# 432 848 9170 |
| A 1/4 | | 70.010 127 |
| | AFE #AI | |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | 🗆 Vac Truck 🔲 🖬 🖬 Dump |
| Transporter Company Mateo | Truckiz | |
| Driver Name 100/404 | Calle | |
| 7320 | UD5 | - |
| WHP#_1-28 | _ Truck # Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 Hog/1 | | |
| City4055 | 5 StateN_M | zip_ <u>88240</u> |
| Indic | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | land 11c |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | | |
| | | TEStodaut. |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | TANK BOTTOMS |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | П МВМ |
| FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | □ WBM CUTTINGS |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME_20 | Circle Units Cu Yd / BB | LS / TONS |
| A DECK OF A DECK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KRUIN BLACK | ~ ~ | 7 Date |
| REVIN BLACK Print Name Ginne Powers | la la | |
| Print Name C/1/1/19 9011045 | _ Signature_CS2_9C | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | 11 | Date 6/ 19/2 |
| Anton | | |
| Print Name Hhge Voro | _ Signature | Time |
| LA | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| | CONT LODDE LIM | NY MM64 EAST |
| Disposal Name | - API# CARLSBAD, NM | Date |

| | | FEST Disposal Ticket # 143845 |
|---------------------------------|---|---------------------------------------|
| | | L maines |
| WELL NAME Boise Fed | ¢/ Phon | e# 432 848 9170 |
| | AFE # AI | 1# 30-015-33 735 |
| n | TRANSPORT COMPANY | 🗆 Vac Truck 🖉 End Dump |
| M. | To be completed by Transporter | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| Transporter Company Mateos Try | aking | |
| Driver Name John Up Can | 110 | |
| WHP # 7328 | | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 HG | llam Transporte | r Phone # 515 825 0765 |
| City Hobbs | State NM | ZIP TIZZD |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| Ind: | cate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | 1 |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | | |
| 1 P | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| E CENTRE | E EDAC CAMID | |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION WATER |
| | □ ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | 🗆 WBM |
| | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME | Circle Units Cu Yd BBL | S / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | <u> </u> | -> Date |
| | las K | |
| KEVIN BLACK | cine 1 Com 10 | Time |
| Print Name Ginny Powers | _ Signature | |
| Print Name Ginny Powers | Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| Print Name Ginny Powers | TRANSPORTER | Date 6/18/2 |
| Print Name <u>9111119100000</u> | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | Date 6/18/2 |
| Print Name Angel Drozed | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature | Date 6/18/2 |
| Print Name Angel Drozed | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature INDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company | Date 6/18/2 |
| Print Name Angel Drozed | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature | Date 6/18/2 |

| | DRILLING COMPLETIONS PRO | DUCTION DIFACILITIES | |
|-----------------------------|---|-----------------------|--|
| WELL NAMEBC | rise foldered #1 | Phone # | 432 848 9120 |
| | AFE # | API#3C | 015 33735 |
| | | 🗆 Vac True | / |
| | TRANSPORT COMPA To be completed by Tran | | |
| Transporter Company | motes tr | ucking | |
| Driver Name | in the second | | |
| WHP # | | iler # Tra | and the second |
| Transporter Address # | | Transporter Phone # | 575 825 026 |
| City | Hobbs state Dr | n zip 982 | 40 |
| | PLANNED SERVIC Indicate the name of the intended Dis | | |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | lea land lic | |
| DISPOSAL & WA | SHOUT DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | CRP NAME | | |
| | Y WASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicat | e the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | 🗆 PIT WAT | ER |
| | | | CTION WATER |
| | | TANK B | OTTOMS |
| | SOIL OBM CUTTINGS | | ITTINGS |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAIN | | | |
| VOLUME | 20 Circle Units | े से / BBLS / TONS | |
| | EOG REP / GENERAT | FOR | |
| - Kovin Black (1 | ZOG) | 110 | Date 6/18/21 |
| Print Name Mar Cos | K Signature | 17 | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER | | |
| | To be completed by Tra | nsporter | Date 6/18/21 |
| Anda | ma 11- | | |
| Print Name <u>Migel</u> | Signature / U | | Time |
| | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE O To be completed by Dispos | al Company | nu 1,.18.2 |
| | | CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | 6 1 1 |

-

| | | |] |
|--|---|-----------------------|---------------|
| | | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE FOR | WTO #1 Phon | e# 432 8 | 48 9170 |
| | AFE #A | PI# 30 015 | 33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | D Vac Truck | End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| Transporter Company model | trucking | | |
| Driver Name OPIQLO | ial | 27427 | |
| WHP # 7328 | | 140 Transport T | "icket # |
| | DUUM Transporte | er Phone #575 | 825 0265 |
| city | State nm | zip 88240 | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out / CBP | |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | land 111 | |
| | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | CRP NAME | | |
| on all and and | VASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL | and the second second | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | | 1994 |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER | |
| | FRESH WATER | | ATER |
| | □ ОВМ | □ TANK BOTTOMS | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | | □ WBM | |
| FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | OILY WASTE WATER | WBM CUTTINGS | |
| | \cap | LS / TONS | |
| | | | |
| VALUE RIACH | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| KEVIN BLACK Print Name GIANY POWERS | 1 de to | | Date |
| Print Name Ginny Powers | _ Signature | | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | | |
| | | | Date 6/18/2 |
| Print Name Angel Orosco | Signature | | Time |
| | NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | WASTE | |
| | To be completed by Disposal Company | (MM64 EAST | Date 4: 18.21 |
| | | THE FUNCTION | 10,11:11 |
| Disposal Name | API# CARLSBAD, NM 8 | 8220 | Date U 1001 |

| _ | irces EUU | S RESOURCES MA | | al Ticket # <u>14844</u> |
|---|--|--|--|---|
| L | | | ION DIFACILITIES | |
| WELL NAME | Baise | Fodural #1 | Phone # 482 - 9 | 248-9170 |
| RIG NAME | NIA | AFE # | API # 30 - 01 | 5. 33 735 |
| Malazina - 10 | 100 | TRANSPORT COMPANY | Vac Truck | |
| | | To be completed by Transporter | | |
| Transporter Company _ | 0 . 0 | trucking | | |
| Driver Name | 0.0 | 2040 | 20110 | |
| WHP # _ | 7320 | | | rtTicket# |
| Transporter Address # | | and the second sec | zip 96240 | 5. 925. 0263 |
| City_ | Hobbs | State DM | ZIP | |
| | Indica | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / 1 | | |
| | SAL | DISPOSAL SITE | land lic | |
| | DSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | CLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| U WASH | OUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | | | | |
| | | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the vo | lume | |
| | | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the vo | lume | |
| CEME | | Select the material & Indicate the vo | | |
| | PLETIONS FLUIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | | |
| | | Select the material & Indicate the vo | | |
| | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO | MS |
| | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO | MS |
| | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL 7BACK | Select the material & indicate the vo FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO | MS |
| | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM WBM CUTTIN | MS |
| | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM CUTTIN BBLS / TONS | MS NGS Date <u>Co/18/8</u> |
| COMF CONT CONT FLOW FLUE VOLUME | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM WBM CUTTIN | MS NGS Date <u>Co/18/8</u> |
| | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM CUTTIN BBLS / TONS | MS NGS Date <u>6/18/8</u> |
| COMF CONT CONT FLOW FLUE VOLUME | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM CUTTIN BBLS / TONS CAgent For EOG | MS NGS Date <u>6/18/3</u> Time |
| COMF CONT CONT FLOW FLUE VOLUME | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM CUTTIN BBLS / TONS CAgent For EOG | MS NGS Date <u>6/18/3</u> |
| COMF CONT CONT FLOW FLUE VOLUME | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM CUTTIN BBLS / TONS CAgent For EOG | MS NGS Date <u>6/18/3</u> Time |
| COMF CONT CONT CONT FLUID VOLUME VOLUME | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS 20 | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM CUTTIN BBLS / TONS CAgenit for EOG T PT OF WASTE | MS NGS Date <u>6/18/8</u> Time Date <u>6/19/2</u> |
| COMF CONT CONT CONT FLUID VOLUME VOLUME | PLETIONS FLUIDS AINMENT WATER AMINATED SOIL /BACK DS CONTAINING SOLIDS 20 | Select the material & indicate the vo | PIT WATER PRODUCTION TANK BOTTO WBM WBM CUTTIN BBLS / TONS CAgenit for EOG T PT OF WASTE | MS NGS Date <u>6/18/8</u> Time Date <u>6/19/2</u> |

| Long P Paul 6 | | | | | | |
|---------------|----|----------|------|-------|---------------|------|
| Released | to | Imaging: | 11/1 | /2021 | 9:23:5 | 1 AM |

| | | FACILITIES | |
|--|--|--|----------|
| | A | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Fidero | 0 #1 Phone | | IC_ |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE # API | #_ 30- 015- 33 | 735 |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 📅 End Du | mp |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | | |
| Transporter Company Matte | trucking | | |
| Driver Name Ding 0 Dia | .2 | | |
| WHP# 7328 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 39 | Transport Ticket # | |
| Transporter Address # 420 H | alum Transporter | Phone # 575 - 825 0 | 265 |
| city Hobbs | | CIP 98240 | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | | - |
| Indica | te the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | -and llc | a trates |
| 1년 DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | | _ |
| 🗖 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| | CRP NAME | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | ASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | | | |
| | FRAC SAND | | |
| | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | | |
| | | WBM CUTTINGS | |
| | | - Jon and a - | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | | |
| DA. | Circle Units Cu Yd)/ BBL | S / TONS | - |
| | Circle Units Cu Yd / BBL | S / TONS | |
| VOLUME | | | |
| VOLUME 20 Kevin BLACK | | Date | _ |
| VOLUME | | | |
| VOLUME 20 Kevin BLACK | | Date | |
| VOLUME 20 Kevin BLACK | EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | Date | 18/21 |
| VOLUME DO Kerin BLACK Print Name GiAny POWENS | EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature Garage TRANSPOP / ER To be completed by Transporter | Date Time Date | 18/21 |
| VOLUME DO Kerin BLACK Print Name Ginny Poners Print Name Angel Orozon | EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPOR / ER To be completed by Transporter Signature | Date Date Time | 18/21 |
| VOLUME DO Kerin BLACK Print Name Ginny Poners Print Name Angel Orozon | EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPOP / ER To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature NDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | Date Time Date Date Time WASTE | |
| VOLUME DO Kerin BLACK Print Name Ginny Poners Print Name Angel Orozon | EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPOR / ER To be completed by Transporter Signature | Date Time Date Time WASTE | |

| | | D FACILITIES |
|---------------------------------|--|------------------------|
| WELL NAME BOISE | -ed #1 Phon | e# 432 848 917C |
| RIG NAME | | 1= 30-015-33735 |
| | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mates | Truckiy | |
| Driver Name Sergio Dis | 2 | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 39 | 40 Transport Ticket # |
| | | r Phone # 575-825 024 |
| Transporter Address # | | |
| cityHabbs_ | A. 7 (2) • | ZIP |
| Indi | PLANNED SERVICE ate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out / CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | lund the |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| U WASHOUT ONLY | WASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL | |
| | Select the material & indicate the volume | SUDA. |
| CEMENT | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | PRODUCTION WATER |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | 🗆 ОВМ | |
| CONTAMINATED SOIL | OBM CUTTINGS | 🗆 WBM |
| ☐ FLOWBACK | OILY WASTE WATER | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| VOLUME 70 | Circle Units Cu Yd BBI | S / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KEVIN BLACK | 10 | Date |
| | Signature Can fin | Time |
| Print Nama DIANK FONCES | | |
| Print Name GIANY POWERS | | , 1 |
| Print Name <u>GINNY FOWORS</u> | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| Print Name <u>911114</u> FONDUS | | Date 6/14/2 |
| Annal Decking | To be completed by Transporter | |
| Print Name Angel Oroza | To be completed by Transporter | Time |
| Print Name Angel Oroza | To be completed by Transporter Signature Signature To be completed by Disposal Company | Time |
| Print Name Angel Oroza | To be completed by Transporter | Time |

| Oeogresources EOC | G RESOURCES MANIFE | ST Disposal Ticket # 143844 |
|---|--|-----------------------------|
| | | I FACILITIES |
| WELL NAME Boise Fed # | Phone # | 432 848 9170 |
| RIG NAME N/A | AFE #API # | 30-015 33735 |
| | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🛛 🖉 End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company Mateos | Trucking | |
| Driver Name Dergio DI | íaz | |
| WHP # 7328 | Truck # 3940 Trailer # 394 | 40 Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 920 Hq / | | hone # 575 825 0265 |
| City Hobbs | State_NM | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | nin des a containing a |
| 1 | ate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout | /CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE 129 14 | nd IIC |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | |
| WASHOUT ONLY | NASHOUT LOCATION | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | Select the insterior & monthly include | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | FRESH WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| VOLUME_20 | Circle Units Cu Yd) BBLS | / TONS |
| VOLONIE | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| KOUN RIACH | <u></u> | Data |
| MEVIN BLACK Print Name Ginny Powers | In the | Date |
| Print Name GINAY POWERS | _ Signature | Time |
| | TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | |
| | 1. | Date 6/17/2 |
| | 11 | |
| Print Name Angel Urozo | Signature | Time |
| | ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF WA To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| | LEA LAND, LLC | 4 EAST Date C. 18- |
| Disposal Name | CARLSBAD, NM 88220 | |
| $\left(\right) \left(\left) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\left) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\left) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\left) \left(\right) \left(\left) \left(\right) \left(\right) \left(\left) \left(\left) \left(\right) \left(\left) \left(\left) \left(\right$ | | Time |

| eogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIF | | Pr lanifest # 118977 sal Ticket # 143843 |
|--|--|--|--|
| | | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE Add | nal H1 Phone | | 348 9170 |
| | AFE# API | | 15 33735 |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY | □ Vac Truck | End Dump |
| | To be completed by Transporter | | - 11 - LEV |
| nsporter Company | There building | | |
| Driver Name Los Los WHP # 7328 ansporter Address # 426 Hc City Hcbo | Transporter | Transp Phone # 57 ZIP 80240 | 5 825 0265 |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | | |
| | nte the name of the intended Disposal / Washo | and ll | The second state of the second s |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | WEA M | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| | | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | VASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| WASHOUT ONLY W | VASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | Linkler | - 11 |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | MATERIAL | | and a start water |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | ION WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER | | ION WATER |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT | ION WATER TOM5 |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS | PIT WATEF PRODUCT TANK BOT WBM | ION WATER TOM5 |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATEF PRODUCT TANK BOT WBM | ION WATER TOM5 |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT KOM | ION WATER TOM5 |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT KOM | ION WATER TOM5 |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT KOM | ION WATER TOMS TINGS |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units UYd / BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT KOM | ION WATER TOMS TINGS Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER Circle Units EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT KOM | ION WATER TOMS TINGS Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLOWBACK FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME DO COLUME COLU | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER OTHER Circle Units UYd / BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT KOM | ION WATER TOMS TINGS Date Time Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER OTHER Circle Units UYd / BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT KOM | ION WATER TOMS TINGS Date Time |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME COLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT WBM WBM CUT US | ION WATER TOMS TINGS Date Time Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME COLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OILY WASTE WATER OTHER OTHER Circle Units UYd / BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT O To be completed by Disposal Company LEA LAND LUC: | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT WBM WBM CUT ULS / TONS | ION WATER TOMS TINGS Date Time Date |
| CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAMINATED SOIL FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS VOLUME COLUME | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume FRAC SAND FRESH WATER OBM OBM CUTTINGS OILY WASTE WATER OTHER OTHER Circle Units UYd / BB EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature ANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT O To be completed by Disposal Company | PIT WATER PRODUCT TANK BOT WBM WBM CUT ULS / TONS | ION WATER TOMS TINGS Date Time Date |

| Image: DRILLING Image: COMPLETIONS BP*RODUCTION Image: PACILITIES WELL NAME Boisse Fed Phone # 432 84% 9170 RG NAME M/A AFE # | Deogresources EOG | RESOURCES MANIFES | Disposal Ticket # 143843 |
|--|-------------------------------|--------------------------|--------------------------|
| RIC NAME MAR AFE# AFE# DIVERTICK BUT End Dump TRANSPORT COMMON TRANSPORT COMMON TRANSPORT COMMON TRANSPORT COMMON TRANSPORT COMMON TRANSPORT COMMON Diver Name Marked Truck ("reg Transporter Company Marked Stransporter Transporter Address # L2 D Transporter Address # Divert National # | | COMPLETIONS PRODUCTION E | FACILITIES |
| RICINAME MARK AFE# AFF# DIVECTORS DIVECTORS ITENSPORTECOMMENT DIVECTORS DIVECTORS DIVECTORS DIVECTORS ITENSPORTECOMMENT DIVECTORS MARKED TURKET FOR DIVECTORS DIVECTORS DIVECTORS MARKED TURKET FOR DIVECTORS TENSPORTECOMMENT TENSPORTECTORS DIVECTORS MARKED TURKET FOR TENSPORTECTORS TENSPORTECTORS TENSPORTECTORS TRANSPORTECT MARKED TURKET FOR TENSPORTECTORS TENSPORTECTORS TENSPORTECTORS TENSPORTECT ADDRESS ALL WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL STRE COMPETITIONS FLUIDS FREESHWATER DRODUCTION WATER DISPOSAL STRE DISPOSAL STRE COMPETITIONS FLUIDS FREESHWATER DRODUCTION WATER DISPOSAL STRE DIVECTIONS COMPETITIONS FLUIDS FREESHWATER DRODUCTION WATER DISPOSAL STRE DIVECTIONS | | f, | |
| RIG NAME MA AFE # AFE # AFE # AFE # AFE # Decempication Tansporter Company Tansporter Company Makea Truck ing Driver Name Makea Truck ing Driver Name Tansporter Company Makea Truck if CIO Trailer # Transporter Company Makea Truck if CIO Trailer # Transporter Company Makea Truck if CIO Trailer # Transporter Company Makea Service Transporter Phone # 57.5 £2.5 · 0.26.7 Chote Set Maxea Service Transporter Phone # 57.5 £2.5 · 0.26.7 Carlow Makea Service Makea Service Mathematics Service Mathemathematics Service | WELLNAME BOISE Fed | Phone #_ | 432 848 9170 |
| TRANSPORT COMPANY TRANSPORT COMPANY TRANSPORT COMPANY TRANSPORT COMPANY TRANSPORT COMPANY TRANSPORT COMPANY Marke | 1/10 | AFE # API # | 30-015-33735 |
| To be completed by Transporter Transporter Company | NO BOME | | 🗆 Vac Truck 🔹 🖬 End Dump |
| Driver Name ASE MOSA WHP # 7328 Truck # CIO Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Address # 42.0 Haller Trailer # Transport Ticket # City Hold Is State AM 2P 88240 PANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the Intended Disposal AME and MC DISPOSAL & DISPOSAL STRE // A // A // CR DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE // A // A // CR DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE // A // A // CR DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE // A // A // CR DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE // A // A // CR DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL STRE // A // A // CR DISPOSAL & WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION // WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION // WASHOUT NOT ONLY COMPLETIONS FLUIDS / FRAC SAND PIT WATER CONTAINING FLUIDS OBM CUTTINGS WBM CICINTINGS UNDS OBM CUTTINGS WBM CICINTINGS UNDS OBM CUTTINGS WBM CUTINGS UNDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER WBM CUTTINGS TONS COCKEP / GENERATOR KEEVER BUACK Print Name Angel Advess Signature Ave Ave Ave Avest Concept / GENERATOR CONCEPT / GENERATOR CORRECTION PONSE CONCEPT / GEN | | | |
| WHP # 7328 Truck # CIO T Trailer # Transport Ticket # Transporter Address # 42.0 Haller Transporter Phone # 57.5 82.5 0.26.5 Gity H0645 State N ZIP 88.2.40 Indicate the same of the thronded Disposal / Meshout / CEP Indicate the same of the thronded Disposal / Meshout / CEP DisPosal & Washout DISPosal STFE Image: CeP Image: CeP Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: CeP CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: CeP CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep CRP NAME Image: Cep Creation of Cep Creation of the relations Image: Cep Creation of Cep Cep Creation of Cep Cep Creation of Cep | Transporter Company Mateo Tev | cking | |
| Transporter Address # 420 Haller Transporter Phone # 575 825-0265 City Hold 1s State N/M ZIP X8240 PRAVED SERVICE Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Internet Disposal Stree Indicate the Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Washout / Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Washout / Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Indicate the volume Interneted Disposal / Interneted Disposal / Interneted Disposal / Indicate the volume Interneted Disposal / Int | Driver Name Life Mu | sa | |
| Transporter Address # 420 Haller Transporter Phone # 575 825-0265 City Hold 1s State N/M ZIP X8240 PRAVED SERVICE Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Internet Disposal Stree Indicate the Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Washout / CIP Indicate the name of the Interneted Disposal / Washout / Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Washout / Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Washout / Indicate the volume Internet Disposal Stree Interneted Disposal / Indicate the volume Interneted Disposal / Interneted Disposal / Interneted Disposal / Indicate the volume Interneted Disposal / Int | 2006 | Truck # CO Trailer # | Transport Ticket # |
| City Hold Is State N/M ZIP X8240 PLANNED SHIVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP DOTSPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP INTE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal / Washout / CRP INTE < | here it it | | one # 575 825.0265 |
| PLANNED SERVICE Indicate the name of the intended Disposal //KRP DISPOSAL DISPOSAL SITE I.d. a. / I.d. //L. DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE //L.A. / I.d. //L. DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE //L.A. / I.d. //L. DISPOSAL & WASHOUT DISPOSAL SITE //L.A. / I.d. //L. WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION ///L.A. //L. WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION //////////////////////////////////// | | | |
| Disposal Disposal site I & and | | PLANNED SERVICE | |
| Disposal. Disposal.Site Disposal. Disposal.Site RECYCLING CRP CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION MATERIAL Select the material sindicate the volume CEMENT FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRESH WATER CONTAINMENT WATER 08M CONTAINMENT WATER 08M CONTAINING SOLIDS ORM CUTTINGS FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS OTHER VOLUME 2.0 Circle Units Cutval / BBLS / TONS ECOREP/GENERATOR Date MATERIAL Time Date Time To be completed by Transporter Date Obe completed by Transporter Date Obe completed by Transporter Date Cobe completed by Transporter Date Co | Indicat | 1. | 1 1 1 1 |
| CRP NAME CRP NAME WASHOUT ONLY WASHOUT LOCATION NATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume CEMENT COMPLETIONS FLUIDS FRAC SAND FRAC SAND PIT WATER CONTAINMENT WATER CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONTAINT CONT | DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | and ne |
| Image: Select the material & indicate the volume MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume Image: Select the wolume Image: Select the volume Image: Select the volume Image: Select the volume Image: Select the volume | | | |

| DRILLING | | |
|--|--|------------------------|
| | | |
| WELL NAME BOISE | Foderal #1 Phon | e# 432, 248-976 |
| RIG NAMEN/A | AFE # AI | # <u>30-016-33785</u> |
| | | Vac Truck End Dump |
| | TRANSPORT COMPANY To be completed by Transporter | |
| Transporter Company | to trucking | |
| Driver Name ALAS MO | <u>(Q</u> | |
| WHP # 7329 | | Transport Ticket # |
| Transporter Address # 420 | | Phone # 575 825 0245 |
| cityHobbs | StateNM | zip_ <u>88246</u> |
| | PLANNED SERVICE dicate the name of the intended Disposal / Wash | out/CRP |
| DISPOSAL | DISPOSAL SITE | Lana lk |
| 🗆 DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | |
| | CRP NAME | |
| | | |
| | MATERIAL | s man se literation |
| (0) | Select the material & indicate the volume | |
| | FRAC SAND | D PIT WATER |
| | FRESH WATER | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | TANK BOTTOMS WBM |
| | | WBM CUTTINGS |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | |
| | Circle Units (1) BB | LS / TONS |
| | EOG REP / GENERATOR | |
| For Kevin Black Print Name Max Cook | 1 | Date 6/18/21 |
| FOT Print Name May Cook | Signature | Time |
| 6 | TRANSPORTER | |
| | To be completed by Transporter | Date 6/1912-1 |
| | 1 | Date |
| | Signature | Time |
| Print Name Angel Orozo | | WASTE |
| Print NameATIG21_OT030e | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company | |
| Print Name Angel Orozoe | LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF To be completed by Disposal Company 6387 HOBBS HWY API # CARLSBAD, NM 882 | MM64 FAST 4.182 |

| WELL NAME BOISE Foldon | 00 #1 Phone | * <u>432-848-9</u> 1 | 70 |
|--|--|--|-------------------|
| RIG NAME NTA | AFE # API | # 30- 016- 33 | 735 |
| Market I. Constanting | TRANSPORT COMPANY | Vac Truck End Dur | mp |
| | To be completed by Transporter | H _{all} | |
| | trucking | | - |
| Driver Name LUIS MOS | | | |
| WHP # 7328 | | Transport Ticket # | |
| | Hallum Transporter | Phone # 675-825-0 | 1265 |
| city | State Z | zip_28240 | |
| | PLANNED SERVICE | | i a Su |
| 1 | icate the name of the intended Disposal / Washo DISPOSAL SITE | -and 114 | |
| 図 DISPOSAL | | | |
| DISPOSAL & WASHOUT | DISPOSAL SITE | | - |
| RECYCLING CRP | CRP NAME | | |
| | WASHOUT LOCATION | | |
| | MATERIAL Select the material & indicate the volume | | |
| | | | |
| | FRAC SAND | | |
| | | PRODUCTION WATER TANK BOTTOMS | |
| CONTAINMENT WATER | OBM OBM CUTTINGS | | |
| | | WBM CUTTINGS | |
| LI FLOWDACK | | - Description | |
| FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | S / TONS | |
| b 0 | CIFCIE LINITS 4 LI TG / DDL | A CARLES AND A CAR | - |
| □ FLUIDS CONTAINING SOLIDS | | | |
| VOLUME 20 | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| b 0 | | Date | |
| VOLUME 20 | | Date Time | |
| KEVIN BLACK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | |
| KEVIN BLACK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | Time | 8-2 |
| KEVIN BLACK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | | 8-2. |
| KEVIN BLACK | EOG REP / GENERATOR | Time | 8 ⁻ 2, |
| VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name <u>GINNY</u> POWERS Print Name <u>Angel Orogec</u> | EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature TRANSPORTER To be completed by Transporter Signature LANDFILL OPERATOR CERTIFICATE OF RECEIPT OF | Time Date[a~] | 8-2, |
| VOLUME 20 KEVIN BLACK Print Name <u>GINNY</u> POWERS Print Name <u>Angel Orogec</u> | EOG REP / GENERATOR Signature Signature Signature | Time Date[a~] | |

| Released to Imaging: | 11/1/2021 | 9:23:51 AM | |
|-----------------------------|-----------|------------|--|
|-----------------------------|-----------|------------|--|

Received by OCD: 8/2/2021 10:49:18 AM

Form C-141 Page 6 State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Division

| | Incident ID | NAPP2114636311 |
|---|----------------|----------------|
| | District RP | |
| and the second se | Facility ID | |
| | Application ID | |

Closure

The responsible party must attach information demonstrating they have complied with all applicable closure requirements and any conditions or directives of the OCD. This demonstration should be in the form of a comprehensive report (electronic submittals in .pdf format are preferred) including a scaled site map, sampling diagrams, relevant field notes, photographs of any excavation prior to backfilling, laboratory data including chain of custody documents of final sampling, and a narrative of the remedial activities. Refer to 19.15.29.12 NMAC.

Closure Report Attachment Checklist: Euch of the following items must be included in the closure report.

A scaled site and sampling diagram as described in 19.15.29.11 NMAC

Photographs of the remediated site prior to backfill or photos of the liner integrity if applicable (Note: appropriate OCD District office must be notified 2 days prior to liner inspection)

Laboratory analyses of final sampling (Note: appropriate ODC District office must be notified 2 days prior to final sampling)

Description of remediation activities

I hereby certify that the information given above is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and understand that pursuant to OCD rules and regulations all operators are required to report and/or file certain release notifications and perform corrective actions for releases which may endanger public health or the environment. The acceptance of a C-141 report by the OCD does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations have failed to adequately investigate and remediate contamination that pose a threat to groundwater, surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, OCD acceptance of a C-141 report does not relieve the operator of responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations. The responsible party acknowledges they must substantially restore, reclaim, and re-vegetate the impacted surface area to the conditions that existed prior to the release or their final land use in accordance with 19.15.29.13 NMAC including notification to the OCD when reclamation and re-vegetation are complete.

| Printed Name: Kevin Black | Title: Division Superintendent, Construction |
|--|---|
| Signature: Kevin Bland | Date: 7-14-21 |
| email: kevin_black@eogresources.com | Telephone: <u>432-686-3600</u> |
| | |
| OCD Only | |
| Received by: <u>Robert Hamlet</u> | Date: 11/1/2021 |
| Closure approval by the OCD does not relieve the responsible party or remediate contamination that poses a threat to groundwater, surface we party of compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or | of liability should their operations have failed to adequately investigate and ater, human health, or the environment nor does not relieve the responsible regulations. |
| Closure Approved by: Robert Hamlet | Date: 11/1/2021 |
| Printed Name Robert Hamlet | Title: Environmental Specialist - Advanced |

District I 1625 N. French Dr., Hobbs, NM 88240 Phone:(575) 393-6161 Fax:(575) 393-0720 District II

811 S. First St., Artesia, NM 88210 Phone:(575) 748-1283 Fax:(575) 748-9720

District III

1000 Rio Brazos Rd., Aztec, NM 87410 Phone:(505) 334-6178 Fax:(505) 334-6170

District IV 1220 S. St Francis Dr., Santa Fe, NM 87505 Phone: (505) 476-3470 Fax: (505) 476-3462

State of New Mexico Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Oil Conservation Division 1220 S. St Francis Dr. Santa Fe, NM 87505

CONDITIONS

| Operator: | OGRID: |
|-------------------|---|
| EOG RESOURCES INC | 7377 |
| P.O. Box 2267 | Action Number: |
| Midland, TX 79702 | 39222 |
| | Action Type: |
| | [C-141] Release Corrective Action (C-141) |

CONDITIONS

| Created By | Condition | Condition Date |
|------------|--|----------------|
| rhamlet | We have received your closure report and final C-141 for Incident #NAPP2114636311 BOISE FEDERAL #1, thank you. This closure is approved. | 11/1/2021 |
| | | |

CONDITIONS

Page 298 of 298

Action 39222